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:In?-the Matter of: :~ ..

-

:" .# DUKE POWER COMPANY, et al.,e
- : Docket No. 50-413 OL

im - : 50-414 OL-~

7
_.(Catawba Nuclear-Station :s.
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U.S.. District' Court.'O
.Old:Po'st. Office Building
Second-Floor.''
:Caldwell &~. Main Streets,

=

12' Rock Hill,_ South Carolina ~
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.
'

.

.| Thursday, June 7,J-1984
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Lc g - -TheLhearing in the~above-entitled matter wasy

[- reconvened,; pursuant to. recess,,at!9:00 o' clock a.m. *
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-----------

. '{T1iMM/ml 2 NUDGE'MARGULIES:'- On'the record.
'

'

<3' - ' Yesterday we ha( reserved decision on1the~

, 14 Ladmissibility of: Staff EP-3A, the transmittal letter.
' ~ 7

3+ .5 We haveihad an. opportunity to review the-letter
- - -f6 and compare-it-with ExhibitLNo. 3. We. find that the

- !7 . differences in it are that the. leg of. transmittal'is.
c -

,

. -

s f extended 'in EP--3. . The document; originated with Major P.'May
, ;

- :9 Land;was directed.to Richard'.W. Krimm,-Assistant Associate'
~

,

f Director,' Of fice' of , Natural and Technological - Hazards ,-10

i'

11; .SL-NT..

; 12 The letter.offMay'8,J1984zidentified as 3A;for-
y

1 3. | identification,.goesffrom/Mr.1_yrx .. Krimm to._the-Office of_ --

( ,( 14L Inspection and Enforcement,:U.S. NuclearfRegulatory. Commission..

.15 . -In~ terms'of the. body:or.the. contents--of-the
r

K ,' f '*'' 16 transmittal letter, the only difference thatswe'see is?that
'

,
, L 17 - theToriginal expected Statef.reponses to.'be filed /.by April 413th,

'
~

''^

[ 11 8 - ^ 1984 and 5 the lettern of May'18th, . expected ^ the responses . to be
.. . .. .

.

, ,

~

'

7191 filedi" ear.ly this month," "which would-?be early May..1984.j

-20. ~We-see"no-.' substantive changes and'on that basis~

.. s21; Lwe.Jwill' admit 3A into evidence.-

4 -
.

'22 1(The document previo' sly ma~rked;u
'I

523 Sta'ff Exhibit EP-3A for identification {s

@xx?' ~ ~ 24 was-received in evidence.)
~ '25 :MR. GUILD- Mr.; Chairman,;theni.we would ask that

[ h_ ;
. 1:,

%,'
'

,
'

I

f
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-

,,

: #
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'

,
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,

' k
_

y . . < 9,

tthe; author ofithattsubsequentidocument beErequired'to? appear
# 5 , , :4 a.e -.

,.

Q j:m_m2Nn 21'i
we

-

,3 ;
_

4 -s.%. . ..
.

,

-

. -

; ~ . < g, 4 ~u

+; & O W 7.. J _- 62-s
-

_

vand;'respo.,tndito cross examina.mwc m v ,
. . c .

tion with| respect'to?the
{ + f\.| 5* j_i __, * hy , __ ,_ * ^ ' '>

6?T ' ' '% H3 faubstance(of his'' agency,Cor:his" level \of the agency'seg; : .- m. ..
.

,

y> , ,, ,-

,M< [, N NeviewIan'dfapprovalTof4theLFEMAIInterim Findings' to the-
~

,

Wy , p- 3 g: ; -

.,
_

3. ,gn ~y-... .. xy
__ . . . . . . _. . ._ ..

_

,

{CQR
A M- }MS: = extent;that;this Board ~intendsKto?relyTsubstantivelycon that.. c~

_

s~i e'. ~ .- .,

- '

m a : -- ,|a~

, level |offappro. val of_th.osei. findings.. -

. .
.

p q:~ 7 s - - ;6' '

t2:
y3 ym <*

, , .

s.y < - *

EM,S 'f T.* !7: 2MR.; JOHNSON: Welli the; Staff'would' oppose that
..

>
^

mw: , '.w .

'i" '
o

. . . . .

. .. , _ ,_ ,_
s

iyT /:s j ? 18j
.

freg'est..:TheAFEMA*: representatives were proferred;for cross:u
tn.3
.. ,

-

- -
, ~ .. .

?3 ,1 TS ^ ' 9i examination'andEMr. Guild had 'affull_' day; to' asic questionswm. -n
E u- ~..s 4

.

-

-
.

,
-

C M. I ',' E, m.n:s10. . on. theHsubstance of: the c findings. . And~ih myjexperience iniw
* ' '' ,

-

"++r c%
__

.P si? ' M Jother! case _s Ritjis_the reviiwers and; persons-like the two.

~ #'. s 4
, .*

* , , _g - : . < ~

. itnes'ses that wereiproferred; fin.thisicase wh'o' are o'ffered.
*

w
- .. .,,a^ . m | 12:_, su- x, u-

-
- ,

-m g' 2
- ~ - -

-, - > g
~

. .

_ ..

d%?Np ' 3| ;forf eross7examin~at1on arid inotx the i_ ag~ ency's_ n .ational di~ rector',
" 7 % a

| -

" .

~

@yR;B K i4: for.Vassis tant fdirector , | Mr [ Krimm~. - - '

~ ' . . . . ___ _ . y

'

y jy , ~ ; & , ' , -

-
~

[',', % riSI ss' |Itiseems it.is|perfectlyLappropriatelforicross;
- m we -

Q.- ? . , , y.. e\ -
.

examination 1to;be basedfonf testimonyJthat1hav.e alreSdy 15een. '..1 7 . . . . . ,. .. s c - ~-

-16
*t -1 r,a . ..-

- - A - '

[1 - " y. 'proferreb and
ros'sexaminehk_i3 '

. <

q ,,"; m}
:: .: ,

,

18 A
,

'' '

.'i, -
.

-

z a .-P, -

9e- >
m.

. .

,

.MR.1 GUILD:? Mrc Chairman,"thenimy position;would
-

t _, '{-
'

?,,, -- "
. . _ ~ '

e
, , ,

, . _ _. - ~ _ , ,a.

j J ;. ^ F'-
3-_

,

1 92 ;be thattthe4Boardis e findingst should? be -limited ini their~ scope,

g; w -

T
_

.

., . j - . .
_

-

b 6' % 4
~

:20-
v .

.to' review (ofLth'e;RegionaliOffice:' review ofethose; Interim fs
_. -- p.- . , .

.

1;;, m M,
.

,
',

' .
. ..f$y1 - $217 Fin,dingsL,[since that was4allithat was availablemto4thi'-s

- -Mgi -2s : Partyj at L theitiime jthat -the' witnesses . were proferred.
8 -

.. .

' ~

,

_3 e<~m. w -
_

,

% i:-% ! ., , wr' f ''
Ma M ,' | 23,.

i< _ ",_r,
fIssubmit that?regardlessof.whoiStaff1 tendered<

3g 2 :a .
$24: -fas$witnessesi which'isiof course ofLtheir choosing, that-. . > X ,- Ewmn . ,; ~* 7.b g

_

'Y -

"J - 1123?
.

_
.

e en j. -

..the." scope'ofcthe cross examination of:those witnesses would,
- %-

h, f tO:n @
--

"

f - . g - -w
}s
y ~. u ..

_

. [ .r If .

c-@ , --
,

(M , ' 4N-
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7 avelbeen ;:r. ore Lextensiv'e T ad ithe' Staff at. that time of feredmm35. - .i ' h h$

4; . '

,

.

theTfinallagency[ findings.
''

: 2.
_ .

c' 13 - .They now..sofoffer, and we--consequently ask-that
~

.}thelscope"}of: th'z, 24- xamination'withjrespect to those~~ findings
~

e

" be:E imil'arly ~ extended. 1AndLitisee~ms logic ~al-to me'that that.
J' -- 5 s-

:wouldfcal'hfor-theauthorofLthefinalfindings,|or-;someone6). 1
-

.g -

E71 whoDcoitld be responsive'!~o those-findings being tendered-t
. -

r -- - 8 L asia * witness.
s

- -

., . . :9 ; JUDGE MARGULIES: ,These-are not the final findings..'

ie. '
-

110 iltfisIthE.'same[ document,;just.being transmitted, Mr. Guild.
'

..

+
. ., .

< _ 111; MR. GUILD: . The distinction I"am trying>.to. draw
'

112 - JJudge,iInterimsFinding is'a.' term of art. And you are;right, .
,2 1 13- i.t L is -istill .the - Interim 1 Findings . -But, it is, if youLwill,,v :,q L
n y

, JNj , ;141 the : tentat'ive findings of / the-: regional office on that:
1

.

,

document,: as; contrasted with the- findings of the. agency |as a
>

15-

whole, ?which is :then transmitted to the Nuclear Regulatory:16
:

17 . - Commission.
,

18- Tha: substantive significance from.our perspective
i '

is'that someone else.'in theLAgency has. passed on that_ 19

20' document and;thoseifindings,and!if Staff sees no import--to.
"

21' thattsubsequentireview,uI suspect there will be no need to
22L offer''3A"in evidence. They have .of fered 3A in evidence for.(

-

- 23 some. purpose.. Ifoit-is relevant at all', then we should be able
;

24 to address it by--way of cross examination.

. 25 If it is not relevant it should not be admitted,
~ ~

g fY
'k

=-
,

'e.

6

J

' ,...

' '
.f . _ .c n ._ ._ _ , . _ - . _ _ , , _ . . , , . - _ , _ . . _ ,._.,_ ,,. ___,_, _ .

'

..
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. %<
^ ' ~,,4? $ .and we would: oppose-its admission'on relevancy terms..-

2 :MR.. JOHNSON: Your Honor, the important -- the-:U '

3 essential'part of this-document is -- and its significance,
. -

-
is _that :it"is the transmittal of the - Feder51 Emergency:4

E' q ; Management }gency of.its Interim Findings under the
: ,

'

; c3' ? Memorandum of : Understanding' between the -NRC :and FEMA of;.-

Interim'Findinos which are-contemplated by the Regulations-. 7
" *

..

.

;;g- | 50.47-(a)-(2)?- to- be' considered by this Board in this

. proceeding,:andato which rebuttal presumption is-to apply.i
,

9;,

10L And-;it ls essential.to complete the'| link. .'

"""

3 35 What we had up.to.that point -- I believe,

's LMr'.~ Cassidy mehtioned' this document at' the appropriate.~. time,
,'-M,

,
_ ,

.

t - (13- however it'wasn't offered at that' time.. .Maybe-it wasn't
,(~; .

(]
^

javailable here. I'seeJthe date;is'~May 8th.. ' I think that:ij
'

- :15 - . as'the'date or the-. day-befo're th'eir.witnessesLtest'ified..w

s' - 1AndLitjis1that essential link =which gives1.the16

ifinding its ultimate significance.'

q7
,

,

However,;the; subs'ance asLthe Board'has' observed,t:18

-39- fis the same. 'The> weight to be given to it-uitimately-~

-

.in this evidentiary proceedingiis somewhat dependent.upon~

20,

2r !the weight of thettestimony that supports it,~and the'

fsubstantive~ support for-these. findings was. testified'tesby2 -

22y
'

,
-

23 theftwo gentlemenLwhoLdid appear. Mr. Guild hadia full and
' '

9 adequate opportunity to goLbehind the bases for the-findings.
c

m

:25 MR. MC GURREN: Your Honor, let me add that

J/ N
i !: - .,

, ne|+~

'' '
M,

4

%
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4184
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e
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e

t mm5 - - i - with~ regard to.the Interim Findings, Mr. Guild had every-j

~/

C 2- opportunity to cross examine the two' FEMA witnesses based

uponftheT nterim' Findings.-They were available at the time'

I;3 -
,

;_ . - ;4; 'the witnesses were on the stand. It'is the same Interim

.5 . Findings.-*

,

V MR.. GUILD: Mr. Chairman,-what is the significance6,

j o'f of fering th'e additional exhibit? If it has any. substantive7:

'8: ' evidentiary value, then we should be able to attack that.

;9> It:seems to me'that'if it' is simply-a matter of
.

10: 1 showing mechanical transmission, then it.should be admitted
.

! i; for the limited purpose that we suggested yesterday, and that
|-

12; 'is to show not1the substance,but to'show= simply as. '

t

.. . 113 transmittal and signature -- its signature in Washington,'

f'y;
)- g its transmittal to the NRC.

-is _ I have no objection'to it~being received for that

^
' i6 limited purpose. But, iffyou.are'qoing to attach substantive

i;

:j7: significance tof3A, the document itself, then due process

ig. | requires that we.be given.an opportunity to cross examine-
,

.with respect to that document.39 .

20 You can't. simply stand up, put up a' piece of

substantive evidence-in thin-air, evidence which is. going
21

to be relied on by an adverse party and not provide.the-
~

22

L23 pPonent:of that evidence an opportunity to cross with

[ respect to it.. That is what he is doing. There is no-( r
24

witness present, there was no witness present yesterday.25.

, .,
e t

T,j
_

!g-

1
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o ,~q ,. . .y Emm6- .) We: object.-
-

-

y_p q -

b[ " o . . . .2 LJUDGE MARGULIES: We don't see that the document,x -

,

x' ~ .

'f ' L: ? changes? the substantive- record in this proceeding. My-
3

_
,

%' ? Y- - crecollection is that the1 witnesses from FEMA. testified as
'

4

%
7 't to the. document, and.the' document.just underlies;the.'

>S.,
-

. 3- ws
' '

'!; testimony.6,

f\< ' ~ '

,f _
MR. GUILD: With that view,-Mr. Chairman, thatLis

.

< <

fine.
~~ '

8;
' '

|, , x m .

We are ready to proceed withi:-JUDGE MARGULIES:', --9;r

|' - J10 - puricase,-Mr.~ Guild ~ 'I understand that you have a'. witness.
..

'

ji. ;present, butfyou want us.to await the arrival of-Mr.;Pugh?3; 4
,

m . 3, ;:
b^ -

~

'

2,
1'2_ :MR.1 GUILD: We have several witnesses present,

,f . : '

dp, / tand:ILhave made:a'-commitment to Mr. Pugh th'at we.would'take-
'

'j 3yy
. _

%f 34 = him;first this morning.~so that he could return.to Raleigh,
w- .

y , a: 15 IIe is ' not' yet present L.in ' the' Courtroom, but ;.Ia<
-

,
,

,f. . .-1

J^ ;
116 understand liis plane has arrivedi an'd;he "is probably in

e > f;f g- transit.
:.e < 3

'

"'g ja We have"with us Mr..-Oliphant.from Carowinds,
w :; . . ;
yJ O -among'other witnesses,-and he expressed an interest to get39
, .

^

n and off. IfJI:could-consult with him for a moment off20-

' '

N /21 the rec.ord, perhaps we could. proceed.

/' JUDGE MARGULIESt- You,ma'.
'

22 y'

,

Tc'nd T10Lynn. (Pause)23: fis ,

- 6<,

*
< 4:- 7

, 24
4

4

'25
a

w ,A,

_|
: \.)) ' -

-; x;

W.,

s
-

-_

1

s.:-__-.
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EI ): - L1 MR.. GUILD: Mr. Oliphant,-would you come forward
v

L2 and-be sworn.

3- Whereupon,
,

~4 ~ JAMES.. THOMAS OLIPHANT,-
c

5 was called as a rebuttal witness herein, was first duly' sworn
p

,
c o; andwasexaminedandtestjfiedasfollows:

XXXXXXX 7- DIRECT EXAMINATION

8 BY'MR. GUILD:

9 .0 Sir,Ewould you state your full name and your title
- 10 for the record, please?

11' :A- My name is James Thomas Oliphant. 'I am the loss

12 prevention operations manager with Carowinds..

-,_'Y
1 13 0 Carowinds is a theme park, an amusement part, and..

\_j '

it is located within the 10-mile emergency planning zone for
~

14
.

15 the Catawba Nuclear Station. I'believe it is'right'on the
T

16 North Carolina / South-carolina line' adjacent to I-77. Is that

17 a t:orrect description?

*
18 A Correct.

19 0 If you would please, describe generally what your
20 responsibilities are in your job, sir.

21 ti My. responsibilities include the fire, security,,

22 first aid and safety of the park.
,

-23 Q All'right, sir. I understand from discovery

24- documents that'I have received from Duke Power Company that

25 you have 'had some personal involvement in planning with' respect*

n

x_/ -

,
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to a potential emergency at'the Catawba Nuclear Station that-

s.o . e .

, gg -
. ;2 - mightiimpace'your' facility?'

,

~

~. . .

y, J.
*

.. A : That is correct. ,-

.. .

Jd' .O Evidence that has been received to date,_Mr.
,

- -5 - Oliphant, reflects that your park-essentially operates during *'

,
,

.6 ~theLsummer months.. Is that a general statement? '

7- L A -- T1.at is correct, trom weekends beginning in March
8 and. going'six. days.per week'-beginning_the-first week in~Junc

, F

-9 ' lasting ~until Labor Day and weekends again until the second
.

.rg_ ' . 10 week in.Octicer.< -
, ,

i11 -MR. GUILD:- Mr. Chairman.and counsel, I am going _ i

- 12 to referLto Intervenors Emergency Planning-Exhibit Number-25,

13 -in evidence.; It is by cover- letter of Mr. McSvain to Mr. Lee_ g.
.

' '
, 14- of3the.' company and attaches some figures with_ respect,to
s

. 15 Carowinds.
>

, ,~

16.
'

BY MR. GUILD:; (Resuming)

17
'

~ Q !I.want to stiow this to'the witness.and_ask.him to-+
:

18~ confirmsthese figures.:
* Y

19 .A. [(Perusing! document.)
.-

- 20 0 Mr. Oliphant, these~are' figures that may have come [;
^ '

21. from'you'with respect to the capacities at Carowinds. I t l's
'

,

h

a ~ 22 from Mr. McSwain~to Mr. Lee,. February 15, 1983. " Attached you.

. 23 willefind the population: figures for Carowinds and the:PTL
s

V 24 Club,"-et cetera.
~

O
25,

.
Dolyou know Mr. McSwain? Have you met him? ;~ '

. '

%6
-t Lyj

r

.,.

,

-

,_,.u ,,_2 _ ___--mm.-2- - - - - - - - - - - ' - ' - ' - " - - ~ - - ' - - ' - - ' * '- '
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I
A I do net remember.'

[ 2
Q Mr. Lee.

3
A I do know Mr. Lee.

d
| 0 On the second page of the attachment under number

5 two, "Carowinds," reflects an average weekday attendance of

6 9,647. Does that appear to be accurate?

7
A The average weekday seems a little high to me.

8
Q Are you aware of thd source of these numbers that I

'
am showing you?

10 A No, I am not.

''
Q Average weekend, Saturday, 17,868,

12 A That is about correct.

'3 0 Sunday, 9,000.

Id A That is correct.

15 0 And a maximum of 36,000.

- 16 A on the maximum what we do is we have a cumulative

17 total and we have an in-park total. We go by 26,000 maximum
18 on the in-park total. We will not exceed that. It is feasible

'' to get to 36,000 people but never to exceed the in-park,

20 count of 26,000.

21 Q Maximum day, May 8, 1982, would that reflect the
;

22 day on which you had that maximum 36,000 total?

23 A That is correct. .

24 O Staff, full-time, 103.

25 A That is correct.
- .

s

-
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~

JQ- Seasonal' staff, 1200 to 1500.

2 -

,_
A' That_is correct.

rt -

.

'3 O Then I think you already mentioned th!e other data, -

A openL19 March _for weekends to go-to'six days per week June 6, '

5 - correct?-, ,

6 ; g' .Right.
.

7
D__ fAugust-27~through' October 9, weekends only., .

- 4
8 g- That'is correct.4

9 'O The parking lot-is 43 acres?,

,

10 PJ Yes.;

M
10_ There are some.other figures _here, 2.5 hours to

-

% .

12' | clear park, 1.5 hours to clear parking lot for a' total of >

13 four hours.to evacuate Carowinds. _Do-I recall correctly, .

Id that the 2.5 hours to clear the park, in~other words to.get- - - - -

is the, people to the-parking lot, is a figure that.you supplied?
16 A :Yes, it:was.

'17 -Q' All ribht, sir. ~ Ifoyou'would, sir, please tell meL
18 -

when you first became aware-of the planning for the Catawba.
* ,

C 19 facility as-it impacted the: t.perations of Carowinds Theme ''

20 Park?

21 AJ LI thinkLit was approximatelyLtwo years aco. I am -

-
22 not sure of'the date.

.23 -Q) Ilow did you come to that' awareness, sir?.
24 A. .I believe Mr. Lee, John Lee from Duke Power,' contacted
25 me through Wayne Broomo. We had an informal meeting at the

. (y-
1 I
r, j

e

'

.

l '

C
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1 park along with some state highway patrol officials.

2
.

O What was the subject of the meeting, please?
t

S 3 A- Just a general overall planning stage of wrat needed

d to be done for the Catawba Plant.
5 g What did you understand the planning objective to
6 be as it impacted Carowinds?

7 A Through Mr. Broome and myself and some other
8 officials, we have come up with I think a workable plan for the
9 park.

10 0 What is that plan to accoroplish, Mr. Oliphant?
11 A In case of an emergency to evacuate the park safely
12 and remove the people frem that area.

13 0 What do you understand would be the cause or the,_

,'

14 necessity for that' evacuation?

15 A We have elected to move upon Mecklenburg County
16 Emergency Preparedness Mr. Broome's recommendation on the event

17 of any happening at the Catawba Plant.
,

! 18 Q 'Would that response be at the same time as Mr.

t 19 Broome's and others recommendation was given to the general
20 public to take action?

21 A No, it would not. It would be beforehand.
22 0 Is that what I would understand perhaps I have heard
23 others call a precautionary shutdown of the facility? .

24 A What my understanding would be on-the alert status

25 and upon Mr. Broome's* recommendation, we would go ahead and
7

|
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1 evacuate if'he deemed it to be necessary.
2 'O Have you heard the term precautionary shutdown used

,#
"

3 with respect to Carowinds?

4 A' No, sir. I can't say. I can't remember it.

5 Q Are you aware of any discussions about the

6 distinction between the term shutdown and evacuation as they
7 apply to Carowinds?

8 A No, sir.

9 Q Are you aware of whether or not such a what I will

10 call a precautionary shutdown, does that accurately describe
11 what.you had in mind?

12 A Yes.

13
7s O Are_you aware of whether such a precautionary

14 shutdown would precede the activation of the general alert
15 system and that is the' siren system that has been installed

16 generally within the about 10-mile emergency planning zone?
17 A It-is my understanding that it would be before the

18 sirens.

19 MR. GUILD: All right, sir. Mr. Chairman, I see

20 that Mr. Pugh has arrived. If I could ask the gentleman on

21 the stand, Mr. Oliphant, to stand down and if I could have just
22 a momemnt, I would like-to bring Mr. Pugh around at this time.

23Cnd42 JUDGE MARGULIES: You may,
e
Ty flws- 24 MR. GUILD: Thank you, Mr. Oliphant. We will get

25 back to you as soon as we can.

''3 (Whereupon, the witness was temporarily excused.)

y
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:MR.~ GUILD: Mr. Chairman, I believe Mr. Pugh has
2

been previously sworn.

'~
' JUDGE MARGULIES: That is correct.

4
'Whereupon, -

5' '

J.T.-PUGH,'III

6-
. w, , . called as a rebuttal witness by counsel for Intervenors

7;
and,''having been'previously duly sworn, took the stand and-

a
was examined and~ testified as follows:

i

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. GUILD:
11-

-.Q Mr.'Pugh .for the record, your position, please, sir?

12
Your job?

'
,ri 1A: Today?' I'm the Director of the Division of Emergency;
\ l

.ts
Management. In'the context'of this hearing'I am also the'

15 Manager or' Director of the State Emergency Response-Team.
16

Q All right, sir. You have been previously presented
'# 'as a witness'byLApplicants, Duke Power Company, et al., and^

is
~have testified, the record should reflect, on a number of

-19
contentions. .

2
We have sought, by application', the attendance

21 and testimony of Governor Hunt who has responsibilitics under
22 the plan, and that' request was denied, and in the Governor's
23 stead you have been designated as the senior official presumed
24 .to h' ave sufficient knowledge as to the Governor's involvement
25

.to-respond to questions. Do you so understand?
O

> v) ,
_._

f



w
|sy2'

~

4193c .

.

s

-. .-~;
'

L 1 A- IJso' understand.
'~s

,
,

',
L2 Q -Now, we've talked extensively in the.past about
3. .other aspects of emergency planning for Catawba, but in

.4 'that context, Mr. Pugh, I want to speak to you about the role
.

5 "of the Governor' principally, and the Governor's role under
i ~

6 the plan.

71 Now,.in the North CarolinaLplan pursuant to the

8 requirements of the NRC,.particularly, NUREG-0654, there are
9 . assignments of primary and support responsibilities among

1

10 .various agencies and efficials at the state and local level.

-11 _Is that correct?
6

12 A That's correct. The. state level'..

13| Q And I'm'looking at the North Carolina plan,.Part I-
~N -

, .

I
'

_/ 14 Do you have a copy of that with you, sir?
..

-15 MR GUILD: Do Applicants have a copy they could
16 share with the witness?

17 MR.'CARR: No, I have one that,I'm'using.

18 THE< WITNESS: I think Mr. Broome is going to lend
.

:19 me his copy.

20 (Counsel handing document to witness.)

74 21 BY MR. GUILD:

3 - 22 Q .All right, sir. 'How about turning to page 28, it's
_

23 'Part'1, Figure 4. The table entitled, " Primary and Support
- 24 Recponsibilities Summary," Do you have that, sir?,

,

'

25 A I do.

m .,

; y''
i,r

t



{'~ sy3 4194
| t

' .

8 |

Q Now, is that the part of the North Carolina planI 2

that sets forth, in a tabular form, the assignments of primary
3

and support reponsibilities among various agencies of state
e

government?
| 5

A That is one listing. And I must be quite candid,
6

Mr. Guild. Since the last time I was at this hearing, I
1

have not looked at this plan so my familiarity with it has
8

diminished somewhat. I have been involved in more pressing
9

matters. Not more important; just more pressing.
10

And I believe, in my recollection, there was also
11

another listing in that plan, but I don't have a chance to .

12

refer to the plan again. But that certainly is one listing,
13'

you're absolutely correct.>'

__. J 14

Q Well, I'm interested in whether or not this is an
15

accurate and complete listing of responsibilities. But as we
to

go through, perhaps you can tell me if you think there's
17

something that I'm missing, and take a moment to find where
18

else it might be indicated.
10

But for now, let's look at page 28, Part I. Dces
20

that part reficce as the first element the function of command
21

and control, and the assignment of primary responsibility to
22

the Department of Crime Control and Public Safety?
23

A Yes, it does.
2s

Q Is there any assignment of support responsibility
25

for command and control to any other agencies indicated in
s

'' -
i

\

_ - . . _ . . . . - _ . . . . _ _ - - - _ - - . - _ _ . - - _ . - . .
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I that table, no.

2 Q Well, is there any other assignment under the plan
3 of support responsibilities to other agencies besides the
d Department, or other agencies or instrumentalities of state

5 government besides the Department of Crime Control and Public

o Safety?

7 A Under the command and contrcl function?
e Q Yes, sir.

' A No, there is not.

10 Q Now, I take it that the Department of Crime Control

11 and Fublic Safety includes your office, doe: it not?

12 A That it does.

13 Q With respect to ' implementation of the Catawba plan,~

3
'

does it include any other elements of that department besides14

15 ;our office?

16 A Yes. This will not be an all-inclusive list.

17 Department of Crime Control and Public Safety includes the
is National Guard, the State Highway Patrol, Alcohol Law
I' Enforcement, Governor's Crime Commission, Civil Air Patrol,

20 and I know I'm leaving -- there are about 10 agencies in there
21 nd a couple of them are fairly new, so it's not an all-

22 inclusive list.

23 Q And those 10 agencies,'approximately, are all
24 subsumed within the description, Department of Crime Control

25 and Public S1fety?

'
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) I 'A That would be correct.'
;,

2 Q And do they all have primary responsibilities for
"

3 - command and control in the implementation of the Catawba

plan?-d

5 A The primary responsibilities are assigned to
,

6 . department and not division levels. Under the North Carolina
7 general statute 143, the Secretary of the Department of
e-

. Crime Control and Public Safety has the authority to direct

9 state' agencies to perform certain duties in emergency, , -

10 situations.'
>

.

' ' 'll And it is under that general statute and 166A

12 that there is delegated that responsibility to our division.
r

13 Q' And in that division --. ,sq
i V
\ '' id A I am the division head. (

IS Q Right. Now, you also understand, I take it,.that-

16 NUREG-0654. requires that the - assignments of primary and

17 support responsibilities be supported by an indication of the ,

18 legal, authority upon which that assignment is based, correct?
I

19 A I believe that's correct.

20 Q- Now, .I'm 1 coking in the state plan, Part I, for.
!

,

21 the provisions reflecting.that authority. Can you help me;

22 with that?

23 A I-6, Paragraph (c). Department of Crime Control and
,

24 Public Safety general statute 144B/473.

25 Q What page are you on? t

h,-

L,' '

5

,

_ _ _ . - . _ . _ . _ - - . _ . _ . _ . - - . . _ _ _ - _ _ _ . - . . . _ - _ - _ . _ _ . - - - . - . _ . . - - - - _ . . - . . - - _ _ . . . . . _ . _ . - _ - _ _ . . - _ . . _ . _ - _ _ . . _ - - _ _ _ _ . - . - - - - - . _ . _ - . - - - - - . . _ - - - _ . . - . - - _ - _ _ . _ - - - . _
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g 2
Q Is that an appendix?

3- A Part.I to ittachment 1. Attachment 1 to Part I,-

1i:

|,d excuse me. Authorities,-references and agreements.
4

,c -8
Q Okay. Now,'you mentioned North Carolina general

6 statutes 166A(1) and-following sections. And.that is the
,

7
-

' North Carolina Emergency Management Act of 1977, is it not?
,

8
~ A'- . That's correct. t

'
Q Now, that's the statute that provides for your-.

'O office's responsibilities under the plan, correct?
'': A It provides part of our office's responsibilities.

'

,

12.

It's not all-inclusive. The 166 law was prepared many years
'37% - ago, back when the old Civil ~ Defense Agency or Civil. "

,

'd' '

, Preparedness Agency at that time.was a seperate agency under
15

state government.

16 . Since that time in 1977 I believe, or 1978, when.
'

'' Governor Hunt came in there was a reorganization of government,
18 and the Department of Crime Control and Public Safety was >

'' ' formed under the general statute 143. -

..

4 20 q. Well as presently codified, '166A(1) 'and following
21 . sections are the North Carolina Emergency Management Act-
22 of 1977, are they not?
23 A- That is correct.

t

3d
Q And that is the most current statutory authority

25 with' respect to assignments of primary responsibility under

[b ;
. . .

y
;
,

-

..____..___._____m__._____..m__m . . . _ . _ _._._.._..._m
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' the plan? Is there a statute after 1977 that'you are-

2 aware of?
3

A 143.
#

Q And_what year was that?
5

A 1 don't have a date, but I know it follows 166A

6 because the department was formed subsequent to 166A. I

' think probably 1979, Mr. Guild, I'm not positive.
a

Q All right. In what respect, if any, does that

' aubsequent statute, 143, affect the assignments of primary
'U '

responsibilities under the plan?

'
A It gives to the Secretary of Crime Control and I

.

12 'Public Safety, my immediate supervisor, to authority to
'' ' direct all state agencies to respond to an emergency. As
''

a matter of fact, I believe it says it is either him or his

is
designate who has that authority. I am that designate.

''
Q All'right, sir. Now'looking in your same Attach-

''
ment 1, Authorities, References and Agreements, page I-2,

'8
Item 3, does that reflect the authority of the Governor of

'' North Carolina for emergency management?
20

A I would say it does.

21
Q Item 5 on the next page, I-3, does that reflect

22 the- powers of the Governor during a state of disaster?
23

That's what it says, isn't it?

24
A Yes, it sure doos.

25
Q I-4, the following page, (b; , does that reflect the

~
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I 1 powers of the Governor with the concurrence of the counsel
2 of state?
3 A That looks like a pretty good summary, correct.
d

Q 'An'd the first item under that assignment of powers
5 to the Governor with the concurrence of the counsel of state
6 is to direct and compel the evacuation of all or part of the
7 population from any stricken or threatened area of the state.
8 A That's correct.
'

Q And is that the power of the Governor as you under-
'O stand it.under the plan?

" A Is that the power of the Governor?
12

Q Yes.
13 A Or the pow 9r of the --

'd
Q The power of the Governor with the concurrence of

is the counsel of state.
16 A To compel evacuation with the counsel of state,
'7

that is correct.

is
Q All right. Referring back to Part I, Page 28,

'' Organization, where we have command and control, why is only
20 the Department of Crime Control and Public Safety listed as
2' having primary responsibility, or any respon .ibility, since
22 there's no support responsibility, when the Governor is listed
23 in your table of authorities, references and* agreements in
24 the specified sections as having the powers and responsibilitie s

25 that we just agreed to?
_

.

L
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'
A Let's go back and do a little maybe a breakout of

2
state government, that might be in order right now.

There are approximately 17 state agencies that come
#

under the authority of the Governor and the Governor's office.

8
The Department of Crime Control and Public Safety is one of

'

these. And I could go back, I think, and look at 143 and
7

other general statutes that formed these agencies and give you
8

a direct reference. But not having the time nor the legal
9

expertise to do so, I have not done so.
10

Q All right. What I want to understand is, does the
11

Governor have command and control primary or support responsi-
12

bilities in the implementation of the Catawba plan?

f^' A The Governor is I refer back to a military term,--

'

I4
if you kdll. commander-in-chief. He has ultimate responsibility

15
for_what goes on in the state of North Carolina. He also

16
has the authority to delegate authority to act on his behalf,

17
which has been done.

is
Q Well, that's what I want to understand. It's

19
your view that the Governor has delegated all that authority

20
and therefore, that is the explanation for why the Governor

#'
is, -- even though commander-in-chief -- is not listed as

22
having either primary or support responsibility for command

23
and control in your plan?

24
A To execute the plan, the Department of Crime

25 Control and Public Safety is given the primary command and
,

_ _ - _
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-

I control responsibility.

2 Q By whom?

3 A By North Carolina geners.1 statutes and the Governor.
d

Q By the Governor?
5 'A Yes.

6
Q And how has the Governor done that? How about

'7 showing me in the table of authorities, agreements and

8 references where the Governor has delegated that authority,
' t!r. Pugh?

'O A I cannot show you explicitly. It is in the general

'' statutes, Mr. Guild. And I think, under Executive Order --

12 and I-do not have the number - .but the general statutes.

'3 do take precedence over an executive order, anyway.-~

'd
Q Well, is there either a statutory authority listed' - -

'S in your plan, or an executive order or any other documentation

'6 .of the Governor delegating his responsibility for command and
'7 control to you or your department or your division,-or to

18 anybody else?
'' A General Statute 143.
2o

Q That is your source?

21 A That's the source. And there's probably some
22 reference in 166A. If given the time I'm sure I could point

~

23 it out to you.

24
Q Well, I'd be happy to show you 166A. I have it here.

25 And 166A does state -- 166A-6, State of Disaster. In addition

'.

- . _ . _ .
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'
o .J there is'a (c), "In addition, during a state of disaster with1

2-
the concurrence of the counsel of state, the Covernor has the

,

3 following powers: 1) to direct and compel the evacuation. . ."
d

et cetera.

8
A- Let me also draw your attention to 166A-5,,

'' State Emergency > Management. Under subparagraph (2), "The t

* Secretary of Crime Control and Public Safety shall be
8 responsible to the Governor for state emergency management
'

activities."

''
-Q ,Right. ...and shall have the following enumerated !

"

'' powers..." Right?
'#=

A That is correct.

'3(3, Q Well, among those powers, is there a power to direct
'd and compel an evacuation?
'8

A No. . Thnt's reserved -- the compelling of an
''

g - evacuation is resarved for the Governor.
*

17
-i - 'Q Direct;ng and compelling an evacuation is reserved.

'' for the Governor 1
"

4 Putting the'two together, direct and compel,.
_

20
right. That is forcibly evacuating people, unwilling people,

2t from their homes. 1
22

Q Well, that's the language of the law, direct and

23 .,,,p,g,
24

A Yes.
25

Q Is " direct and compel" defined in the plan, to your
-

' .

.
_

.

- i

#

~m__.m_ _ _ _ _ _ _ . . . _ _ _ _ _ . _ _.
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~

~ [1 1k.$owlhdge? Or in the s'tatute?
~

+
.

7 2. - x .A: "Not to my knowledge.x.

''I ~ T jQ LSo. the Governor does retain the responsibility for
[

,, u
Md

-

'

! directing and compelling;the specific protective action

: called-forJin the Catawba plan, and that particular protective's-
-

.

.
c6 action is tihe evacuation of the population which are projected- . , -

'

7 f to ! e .affected~ by the radiati'on release' from :the facility| - b
' -* 8

~

in the event of an(accident. "Such a release exceeding
~9'

.

protective action | guides."
-

*

:10 - A- -1(lost the meaning of the question in the length of
*

,

Lil ;the question. If you..could rephrase,it,51'd appreciate it..

.

123.1 1 q- 1Sure. 10ne'of;the. protection actions'that your planm -

13je; calls'forfis evacuation of people who are projected to:rece'iveL
-

,

f.|; :::M
'

;14 (doses iniexcess of. protective action guides.
'

:v

15-g.u ; e: A 1 That's' correct.,

' '

s16-'
~

;Q That?sia mandatory. evacuation'. You might.even
.

f 17 -' $0acuate people at[ lower'. projected (doses, correct?-~

.
'~

18 fA. - Cer'tainly .,
,

iced 3 19

Q,~
t,. 2d_E-

'

- . -

J 21|,

/A
r :_, -

1-

p~ , - ~23

L 7g; s - *

p ~y -
724

-

,

*

~ |, -
? c,-

' 25 ':p
'
. .

'

, o ,

'' _5 _" A
^

,k:
-

.

~

.

i-

,.

':
, ..

*
n

Q
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// h
" !, f.T4fMM/ml.1 Q Now that evacuation, which is a protective '

2 action under the plan, is a protective action for which

|3 the. Governor has responsibility.under North Carolina General

4 . Statutes, the~one I just referenced to you with concurrence

5 of the' Council of' State, correct?

.
16 JA. There is some confusion, Mr. Guild, in your.

7-- . int'erpretation of " compel." And I think the legal intent

8' of this'under theLGeneral Statute 166-A, we can't recommend
c

.9 evacuation, we can take what protective actions ~that need~

10 Eto be taken.

~

We.cannot, and certainly I would not, espouse-that11-
?

~12 it should be, that we would have the authority to compel

. .13 - (unwilling-people'from their homes or to seize their property-,_q _
El )~0/' < 14 =as'.could be done-with the concurrence of the' Council of State.

15 These are extraordinary powers, and I think it

16 .'is.onlyifair and'reasonableythat.they,be reserved to'the-

17 highes't elected official'.
~

is O You understand, I think though, and wouldn't dispute -
:

pp- the fact that the potential evacuation of 140,000- people in

L 20 the EPZ, or'perhaps-another 300,000 people in the City of:

-21 .. Charlotte :if it is downwind from.the plume pathway projected,

'

22 is an extraordinary measure? _-But that is why we are planning.
~

23. And that' extraordinary. measure is reserved, under North'

24. : Carolina . General Statutes for 'the Governor. .The Governor

25- has that responsibility.

, ,,-q
1 bse

.- . , . , . _ . - . . _ L;_. . . - - . .. ,..-...._--,._ .,,,-,,- ._ . _ . . . - , . . , - , . - -. . - , ,- --
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(3-ji um2 1
_ A: No, sir. Tha is' incorrect.'

-

.

;2 .The~ authority to compel -- and I am talking about

-3 actually dragging people from their homes that don't want to

14 go,1yes, tha't special extraordinary power is reserved to the

5 'Govbrnor as it,should be.
.

6 The actions to take to recommend evacuation is
:7 covered in general in the General Statutes.

8- Q That is where I think the confusion.andz

_
9 contradiction ma'y. lie,1Mr. Pugh..'Where, in the North

10 . Carolina' General Statute-is first " direct"~and " compel"
V .11 defined (asEdragging people unwilling from t'1eir homes?.

'

-- 12 .I don't mean to put words in you:: mouth. I think.4 ,

'13 : those were.your...own words. But,'where is " direct" and,q
s.

( s.
Nf 14 " compel"; defined.as.you define it,:and'that.is narrowly,;to

' 15 - put a gun to someone's head and: require them with force to-

.16' 11 eave their home.

11 7 ' Please give me a' reference?

?l8- A I-believe..I'have'to refer.'you to Webster's---

19 Dictionary.'. .I don'.t have that. ButlI think " compel" would.
;' . 20 :say to-forcibly-remove the. individual against-their will,

'

3 .: 21- ;or somethin|g like this.s

'22 .QL .So your view is.that should be: commonly understood
.

<

?" |23 by:a reader.whoLhas reference to the dictionary. It is.not

24 ' defined ~in the Statute?
/

3 L

251- A . Commonly referred to a reader?,
,.

t
j /%:

1 1

:\_//: '

p
c.

>

+

4

w
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.
- .I iQ . Commonly understood by a reader., f

2 A' A casual reader?' -
-

'3''

, Oc A reader.--

d- A' ..I.would certainly think.someone with lega1
. 5 -- -background would underst'and'the difference.

'o Q If that'is passing judgment on my legal background,
'

7- .Mr. Pugh, I will' accept the criticism, because " direct" and

8 Iacompel".do not seem to have'that obvious meaning to me.
_

. 9' JA -No criticism intended. .
10- Q . It is not de Cined in the Statute, is-it?'

' Til :A No,'it is not.
'

-

. .

' 112 Q. Now you say that the authority of others, aside,

'

11 3) from the Governor.with the concurrence of Council of State,uc7

1- (u). - 14 = 'others incl'uding:yourself and|other agencies, to recommend
'

-

- 15: an evacuation ~ arises.or is-specified in;that'same General-
.

~

:: 16~ IStatute,-166-A._

17- Show me.where in''166-A the power to recommend-

118
~

.an[ evacuation is given to your. department, the secretary, your
~

19 ~ division |orL'anyone.else.~

'20. - .A :Under--that subparagraph I mentioned earlier,
_ e

'

21 J 16 6- A-5 (2 ) (b) , ~~" Additional authority,! duties and responsibili-'-

22I -ties as'may be prescribed by the, Governor, and he may-

23 subde' legate 2his authority to'the appropriate members of his'
.24 .-department."g

] 25- *

Q And that doesn't say anything about recommending

- Af
u.

[ _-
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n.
;(w) ;mm4- 1 fev.acuation, does it? But that is a catchall, and you assume

1 .- 2 that's where'the power resides?-
F

3 A I would- argue that is at least one part with a

4 -catchall.

'S O Is there any place in the Statute of this 166-A,
,

6 Ll43Cor any other statutory constitutional provision of
s

7 North Carolina,'that assigns.the power to' recommend an

8 evacuation or:.do - other than directing and compel, recommend,
^

9 . encourage, order, cajole, advise -- any other term you want-

_ io ~ .to employ short of direct and compel -- to you or your
^

n . department, or anyone else but the Governor. And if so,-

= 12 . please te'llime.. ~

,

13: A ;I:think in subparagraph:166-A-5(2), . responsibility, _ . ,

| Y-
_\m / 14 to the' Department of Crime Control and.Public' Safety.,

15 ,Throughout thisEstatut'e'it: refers.back.to-thes -

~ 116 authorities of the Gover'nor :to ; carry out the emergency
'

~

. -i7 management-plan:or procedures,-if you would.-

.j-
_

18 -Q .-Right.

19' A Then,.right back at the very beginning, ittputs

?20 th'at responsibility to the Secretary of Crime Control and
'

Ti Public: Safety.- '
2

N --

' ~

- 0.'.
-

' Responsible to the' Governor?'That's what-.itisays.:22

''

- 23 A That's'what it says..

c24 ^Q :Now,.between the? time of the hearing's last.

recessitwo weeks ~ago, and' yesterday, day before, TuesdayLwhen2;
-

. .

- - ,

k
.~

,

LL _ _

"
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d [ mm5 - we came back, Applicants submitted clarification or change-i,

::

,
12. to the testimony that was profiled by your Mr. Harris and-

3 yourself.
.

4

4 .You weren't here yesterday when Mr. Harris

5 .. testified. Mr. Harris responded to some questions about

.what ha'd been your-' joint'prefiled testimony; But,-by letter
'

-6

7 .of'May-30,~1984- which has-been received as Applicants'
,

s' EmergencyfPlanning Exhibit 21-A, there was submitted what hasJ

.9- :been described as a' clarification to Mr. Harris' testimony.
:

,
And Mr. Harris says-that this is a clarification'that you10

-

'

11" were1 responsible.for.
.

12 A Right, that's~ correct..

13, Q Do-you have a copy-of that clarification?
[' t

(,f 14 A' Yes, I do'.

T. .Okay, it'is a'two-page clarif'ication and it-Q115 -, ,

-16 relates to the' subject that we areitalking about'right now,
>

117-- .doesn't'it? That is the; authority of the Governor, with-

$ 18 ~the_ concurrence of the Council of State to direct and compel-
'

19 anLevacuationzas contrasted with your view that there is

20 -some otherfauthority:to: recommend, advise, or effect an

I21 : evacuation that doesn't require the Governor's action.
~

- - -22 A Let me clean up my view. You asked me if there

23 is any other: reference in the plan. I am kind of scanning
2

24 -and listening'at~ the same time.

. 25 -O .Okay..
.

.yh*w

~.

-
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j i 'mm6- 1 .A- Even-under the state of disaster, the Governor
~

,V ..

. :2_ 'has the authority -- and I speak of the Governor as an

3' umbrella. I hope.you will agree with me that the Statute

gives him_the authority ~to delegate that responsibility'~4

s'- down'.,

;6- 'Q~ -I'mJnot'sure --

7 A 'Whether we do or not, let's assume you do on thism.

,

8 anyway. Under the General Statute, under the state of.
,

9- disaster --

110 ~.Q' 116'6- A- 6 ?

11. A'. A-6, i subparagraph ' (b) (2) , it says, to take such

'12' -action -- wrong |one. ''

13 (b) (3) , take steps to assure:that measures. . .

es
( )

' 14; sincludedf-- wrong one again.\,,,1 -
s

15- Well',;I1 picked up something, I-have lost'it now,.

- 16. -Mr. Guild. - I'm sorry. It was in there,

'

t' . s17-
~

19
.Q, Take a' minute''if?you ha'd something,:Mr. Pugh.

i L18L 'This.;is"important and I would.-like-to see the reference'if-b ~

19 you have it..<

'
~ 2'02 ~ A- Okay.t

'

- 21 ' Number 2.J"To take'such. action ~and'give1such
.

,

22 .' direction?to State:andflocal_ law enforcement. officers and'

WU [ ^
'

23 . agencies "-'-I think .-.the "and agencies" I . was?. losing -- "as .may . be

"$ [_1 24 Eresponsible and necessary for the purpose.of securing-, ,
-

d #t;
,

.
_

''
25 --compliance with the provisions of this chapter >nd orders.c j

[ .. h,' : ' ')
'

-

7

! f "~i ..

rU ' . y .
'

.

~ x ,

' ed, '
'*

, .. . . ,

~

, .k b. ji 4-,
,

. ; en
. _i d. s'

j

Lhf. , [jd; ;;,

,,

i ~
,
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mm7 . i and rules and regulations made pursuant thereto"

2 Which means the safety of the people, I think, if

a we refer back to them.

4 0 Okay.

5 Anything else you wanted to add on that general

6 question?

7 A No.

8 Q Okay.

9 Now, back to the correction or the clarification.
.

1o Originally your testimony at page 5 said "Do state of ficialsy

11 had the authority to order evacuation or other protective

12 action?"

13 Your answer was, "Yes, they do, on issuance of a

14 declaration 6f.a disaster by the Governor.",

15 And Mr. Harris' initials were by that and he

16 stood cross on that yesterday, and your initials are by

E 17 that and I will presume your intent was to sponsor that

18 testimony as well.

19 A Let me, if I may again, give you some background

20' on the preparation of this.

21 Q Sure.

22 A This particular contention testimony was done

23 mostly over the telephone during the first few days of

24 the tornado disaster. So, there is no doubt that we did

25 not have the time to go back and study what was written

\

/

'

L.
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/[~ . mm8 1 as3 thoroughly as we perhaps wanted to at that time, and
'

%e 7

'2 -this? point is one I think that you'are'obviously -- have
,

-- a pointed out as being very-important,,and we wanted to make 1

:sure.that it'was readily. understood,by.everyone.~

4,

J5- .So, when things began to quiet down a little' bit,'

'We.did.h've. time to review what contentions were still outa6

:and to' review'our testimony,'and to 1ry to provide a point ~7

,8 -.of. clarification."

.,.

-9 1- Q ' .All right.. That is helpful to us, for us to-
._ .

;io; . understand now..

,it
, The original' answer'to the following questi~on on

~

.~

6.then was with whom:must they. consult, the state officials,-12 '

,
~

, |[31
fx ; -

before doing so.:~The original answer was'they must-consult,,,.

N 14 1.with;the Counci1LofLState, etEcetera.~'

7

l ;15 ', (The corrected answer, or' clarified answer'is,'

; same -question,:'page 69there is.- no requirement that they -16' x
. . .

O .-37 . consult ~'with anyone.-
_.- - > .x

H (;j 1 18 '. ; A: :That's. correct.

- ;ig. . Q :' All|right.
'

-
_

20' And the subsequent. answer is.what you view asx -

I

'2y :the correct answer.~now?!
.

. 22 A That!s correct.

Q] An'd.then you go'on,- Must any ' specific ~ action be23
.

.tSkun beforel an f evacua' tion can be formally compelled?124

L25 ::Yes. And.then.you go'on for a rather long
-

.

-

r o
' {].

.

.

-i
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= paragraph.to? escribe'what.'166-A-6-sets out in the General-j .mm911 d;

2 iStat'ute's is;the process for the Governor with the concurrence

' 3- 'of.the': Council of_ State directing.and compelling an

' - ? id Sevacuation of the citizens, correct?.

5; JA' That's corre .: .

( /6 ;Q All right , - sir.

I nd is it~your general testimony, although the.' ~ T A

Govdrnor-has that' responsibility, and at.least- the'

s .-
,

'-9. ? responsibility;as. described'in.your amended testimony, the

y .10 reason the Governor is-absent-from your primary and. support
11! responsibility. summary table under Command.and. Control, i~s- g;

.

.
- :12( -that it:is' implicit that the' Department of Crime Control-

.
. .

D ,/~y s13 !and Public ' Safety ~ reports to the Governor?-
- 7

'

1

hA/ 214 : A ., rThat's correct.

i151 - O' LAll right,... sir.

16 .Now'let's-turn for a moment.to your practice and,

117-' .your. experience :infi egard to the Governor's personal- ,

- .

: actions under an emergency're'sponse circumstance.-18
~

,

' 19 Ha's the Governor:ever. declared a state of' disaster
~

.,

a" 20 iniNorth Carolina?=,

o
'

~ 21 A? Heidid so about March --
4 .

,.
- [Q During the tornadoes?' 22-

.23 A. Yes~, 20th,-29th. . Prior to that there has been
.

J J24 Lo'ne'in Surry Count'y in 1979. Prior.to.that,one in Western,,.
.,

,

' . 25 : Carolina mountains.in '77, and there may have been some
>

.

f ..

-

[.

.

e

k.
..

.
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.mml0 1 in between.,

p m_s

2 Q All-right. So it is an infrequent occurrence,

and one that is reserved for major disasters, major emergen-3
~

4 cies, things that af fect substantial numbers of people,
5 large amounts of property?

6 Is that a fair general description?

7 A I think that is fair.

8 Q If you are not absolutely all-inclusive, three

or.four over the last maybe ten-year period of time?9

10 A I think that would be it.

11 Q How long have you been in your. position, Mr.Pugh?
.12 A Six years.

13 Q So you would have some knowledge of'others --
14 A Let me correct that. Not in my position for six

.15 _ years, but with the division I am with now. Not in my

position for six years, but with the division for six years.16-

17 In.my position for about two.

18 Q Okay.

In the six years you have been with the division,19

20 you would have knowledge of declarations. They would come
21 to your attention, right?

22 A- Not necessarily, Mr. Guild. When I was out in the

23 field office as an area coordinator, I can't imagine me not
24 being aware of it, but the possibility does exist.
25 Q This gives you a pretty good -- I am not going to

,

.;
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PN immily T Lholdjy'ouLto it'i- I 7
7 ss - but it is.-a pretty good.re'ollectidn of what_ 3./ -

c
,-

.Mj - S2) fMeclarations LNhve :h'appened.'

-g c gg ce o
"

1 ' % M;
,

w , + . ;
' lAllb right, sir.3

~,< J F 1A LLet me' clarify something _ else, also..H
^

e ,- '

1 ,

e# ' 7 5j- f Tha't}is ' notoincluding' agricultural ' type d'isasters.-- e , x, n; x -
.

~,

, . ,-, _n' |
,,.g; e

,. - ' I. :. -

'

^7
,-' -

:'o s That< is a-,different t rocess - altogether. :There have been-_ i
;- { -

e .

Q3, _ ,.@ " N' 17; iseveral.fof thoseVa'nd?I can't even recollect i'f that was
_r ._,_,F ,, ,,

fWW - ''

gW-[ @ ? declared. I kriowblast summer 'during the drought,
~ a.

,

the summer;w _ , - -

y)5sp" _ p

* s _.

(9' 'bbfore?becauseJof probably some freezes-
.A;, _3 . -

; J y~1 ' | Dio But,:itbreally:has-no bearing on what we are~

~ -
.

m ;c

, ,
:taikingfabotit.;g

.,- u . .
e..

-> . K Allfright ..j And it is; not under the sta'thte,) under
.gw, - h2- J ?

.
ja .QJ

,'y . , m'-
y , , - [,. '' ,

n a ;.d' if ferentj statutory { authority ? L::13 ;,
%

., , ;- 9;s . , - ,

3 . [ - 71 4 : ?A' ;It tis ?under fthis~ '. statutory authority..... ,

a .v f m , -. , . _
.

'-OL .\ * Fg ,
. .,

,'

, ;pi 6:i L151 M iQ: 1Oh,'lithis ? w

-

gy= -
, .
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*
, ,

, .
,

_,

.~ ' 1. 5.1 iA.U ' Yds,0 sir..:
m. ,

- '

,

{ w g - 4,
'

hk.
.

g .d % .jce'rtainly,doesn?t-: involve movement.~
~

;-: . - -

:.-

h

c, i p ,( _ - . , 48 [ of peoplh in:|ths sensefthitl--' '

x" .1

. - is a.much smaller and:more.ag..icultural type
' '

.

.- A - :It
.

L19 : '

r .
e'

, . ~ ,;
. -

",e. disaster.'' 'It would ;be mainly ito. get Federalf assistance. :- w 20

'. :, 121 - -Q3 'All right. - '

tm - ,

?? -
, -s

.

. . . ..
' "

MN -

(Now, . sinc'e tyou ; have { held the posit' ion of. Director ': 0 .22: ' .

' ,

.

y'>,. . 023 of your' division,;Ifgather that' therelwould.be'the'one.

[,3~.
,

' 24; instance in't-he : springfof| this year" where -.the Governor - declared -
..

A 1

--I ,7b F
- . , ,

a . state [of disaster materialito this plan.,' 25 '
-
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k
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dJ~ ;1' . AE Yes,: I'would agree.
n sJ~r.mm121 .
- 2 0- -TellLme, 153 your kl.aw' ledge how the Governor

~

~3~ (participated "in implementing the responsibilties for

'

4 declaration of a disaster in' this,most recent tornado

n5 inc i~ den t.

6 ~A 'I think we would have'to look back at the situation-
-

,-- '7 .of a-tornado versus some other emergencies.

:8 -North Carolina powers can be acted or enacted
'

19 without aEstate of disaster. And it somewhat differs,
"

fl0 12. Guild,7I believ'e, from South Carolina laws'ands

11- regulations.: |We haveito make sure, though, there is a very
.

12: ' clear and. defined-difference-there.
'

,~;; 13 ;Q okay.
#| l' ~

. '14: A :- . Weihave;an emergency plan and we can enact that%W

-
Lemergency plan 1without a fermal state of eme'rgency or-:15

:16 disaster. 'It(is not'nece'ssary'underLour procedures and

'17 .r'egulations|and statuteu.

18 l[n North Carolina the formal state of disaster --
' ~

19 'and by being; formal,-I mean.we got.around.to writinglit:, -

'
'

_ 20 .downiandfsendinglit forward.to'the PresidentJ-- was about
.

. 21 ~ on the)30th:of: March; 'However, the : enactment- of the State's
#

: -
' 22. ' emergency. procedures and plans" began about 9 o' clock on

123- ithe evening ~of March 28th, as soon'as we received notification

24 of the first, tornadoes. And,fplease don't hold me to.these- , ,

,
25- dates.because1I don't have my log'in front oftme.

[]
4

w ..

f.~-

u
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l hmm13 1 Q Just to the best of your recollection?

2 A Yes.

3 Q Fine.

.4 All right. When the final proclamation of disaster,

5 of the state of disaster was issued, was that after the

6 statutorily prescribed concurrence of the Council of State?

7 A No.

8 Q Did that happen?

9 A Not to my knowledge. The only reason for

to formally declaring a state of disaster was to insure the

11 receipt of Federal disaster assistance.

12 Q All right.

13 A The Governor acting under his own statutory

14 authority, we could have handled within the State of

15 North Carolina, the whole emergency situation without ever

16 declaring a state of emergency or disaster.

17 Q All right. But a state of disaster was declared

-18 in that instance?

19 A Yes, it was.

20 Q And was it under 166-A-6, that authority?

21 A At least that. It may have been some others,

22 Mr. Guild.

23 Q Help me to understand how under 166-A-6, the

24 Governor did what he did in the tornado instance. Does

25 the declaration precede, and not require the concurrence of

w



my g y -

,.

y jy;: - 4216'w sg , , - .

,' . 'y - 1% 4 _
t

- *k-

w ,a

O
. ,e > J

, .,

.- .. m
3 .w. ~ - -

~.q,, _
.,t

k.oMi,4.|mm14i, M - Council ofTStatie?: .

~: -..
~u , s -

. e2-
'

1A. -| Pardon?.. .;rs
,. '~.r.

s *
,.

.

- ..g . , JDoes the1 Govern r'sideclaration: precede, Land not'
-
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.

^d | require'thelconcurrence'of-Council.of State?-u '.-,.

-

,

f ,
( 5 ;- JA ' That's correct.

'

{[ 5 -
-

'[Q i All right.- So'it is~~ action after the declaration /{ 6 '. ;
<

p - g
.

-

,.
, ,

-%g fj' ' |7 - 'among others,'to'directfand compel evacuation thatJrequires
- '3- . y .

. .. s
' '

,

, ,'8 . concurrence,-is that right?.
,,

' . L t ,

ms 3 :9..
.

That's. correct.
..

LA
-

.

w . ..

QL Was there,any action taken in;ithe' tornado
. . . . . . . . . . _ . . .. ,

; y 1101 -

,

- 11 11 circumslance,|thattrequired concurrenceTof the. Council!of
.

"z4 * -. '" - , i

-/ 112' ' State?-<

W'/- .
.

..

JNone that I am. aware of.: Some ofdthis may be'-
'

; rw - ' 'i13 'A
.

.

.

.. w4
- ,

jf ). - b-,

,9 :: If4 :g'oing;on. '

i l~
' * '

.Icsee on pagejl -- we l,4youldon'tJhave it., -

. - r

* -

15r ' 16 6-A- 6 ', S subparagraph (5) ,1:to use' thefcontingency 'e'mergency
'

.

p f ' n .

, ,
'16~ J_ funds |.as necessary. . ;

117: - }It bis my.: understanding :-- and that'ha's ' been :,

.ei% ,
-

'

M3 J
,

, handl'ed'|throughi our; accoun' ting' people, c not - through mel18
~

~;

. . , " ' ^ g
*1 6:} ~

uig -personally' --E that probably some 7of, these. C&E moniesihave
,s

. !
,

- -
-

.
.

. - . -- :.., ,

L 120'- Obeen.used, andhthat._would-beTwithftheiconcurrence of< Council-" ~ '
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Q Do you know whether that concurrence was given?
2

A I can rested assured that if _ hey are using the
3

money, it has to be because that is a standard procedure.
4

Q Then what I would like to understand is if the
5

Governor did have to get the concurrence of the Council

6
of State to do one of those enumerated emergency actions

7
powers and the one that comes to mind being used of

a
contingency and emergency funds, tell me how he got the

concurrence and in what timeframe it occurred in after
10

the declaration.

I'
A I can't --

I
MR. CARP: Your Honor, excuse me. I think I am

I going to interrupt at this point and interpose an objection.
I#

MR. GUILD: I think the answer was he didn't know
IS

and that certainly satisfies me, Mr. Chairman.

16 BY MR. GUILD: (Resuming)
I7

Q Is that correct, Mr. Pugh, to save us some time?

I8 A I don't know but this is a clean-up action and not

"
an emergency action.

20 0 Are there any other emergency powers that you are
21

aware of, Mr. Pugh, that were exercised in that or any other

22 circumstance that you have knowledge of that required the
23 Governor to obtain concurrence of the Council of State?
24 A No.

25 O What was your involvement in getting the Governor's

I
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i ,Jz
. declaration 1of a state of disaster'and accomplishing the"l--

m -

"2 - emergency; actions that y3a are-aware of?~

- 3' LA. The: formalized document was prepared by mysoffice
4 and-forwarded.to.the Governor's Office for concurrence and
5 signature. I'must say that was done'by my staff when I was

6 out doing1some damage assessment with some federal people so-,

=7 it was a joint' effort.

a.
- Q Under-your-supervision but'not with your direct-

~

'9' personal'. involv.ement?
.

_

- - 10 AL Undergmy; supervision but I can't tell you that I was

i I ~11 Lin the office when it happened-because I was not.
_

12~
~

"O IDid you have any personal contact with the Governor
.

-

13: ~with respect-to'the declaration 1of'a disaster?f; y
/t f:- '

il d ' .A~ I had quitera bit of personal contact'with the

-

"'-''i

zis Governor during that time. He was very interested in making

[ 16 sure that disaster assistance got the people ~as soon as
- '17 - possible. I Canctell|y'ouffor a fact that h'e=was probably

.

-:18 the' damage locator.that I had-:in the' State of North Carolina
' 19 becau's'e if ~ there was anya damage 'anywhere', he found it. -He

' '

- 20 was immediately on the-telephone torme wanting to know why
? ' 21f weiweren't there~doing some work.

22 -Q ~!ki he had considerable personal involvement-in-the

s - 23 emergency responsefthat was-involved?

- 24 AT He was:almost actually a victim himself. He-was in,

-25 the county during the time of the tornadoes.

;*%c -
;

i t | -

%d,
.

o

F

1 }
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's< x -Q' 'Is it' fair to say.that it is the policy of the-
;

~

'2 .. .
.

, ~

: Governor,of North Carolina to become fully involved in his
3 J- ,. .

- responsibilities as commander-in-chief and responsible for
Lt . .. .

.
~

- :..thec full: emergency. management -ef fort ~in ' the ,way he did in the
5'

. tornado situation?
. . ,.

?L
-

I believ'e it-is fair to say'that he-takes a
6 -

- -

-

:A:
7 , .. .p* . responsible role butEhe' allows people ~ who' he has . trust and~

-

' c 8 :-
'

| confidence in'to carry our' the~ nuts and bolts of running the
9'

operational-forganization.
.. . .

.

10- -
-

-

' -

.- Q ~ Fine. But he-also involved h'imself in this' instance
11-

inLas you'sayJdamage identification. You heard from him
~

.

12
-,

.
personally!about1the need to1take. emergency response actions, - "

P 13-
j~ in terms'.of h'is- identification tihrough others of the need to

,

provide fundsiands assistance 1among other thing?
- 15

AL That is' correct.-
,

16
'

Q. Having.that level'of persona'l involvement, what I~
.

.

17 ~

,
. -would-like to know;isstell|me what personal knowledge ~you have

*

118 of howIthe' Governor specifically took-the' steps necessary to-, '

19
declare'aistate.of disaster?'

+
'

+

''20
~ LA 'I aminot familiar-with what steps you are referring to .

.

' 21-
- Q1 'What I-want to.'know|-is you were out in the field,

'22
.the proclamation:was prepared.by your people.- Did you call the,g

~

Governor wh'n you= heard.there'was a tornado touching'downe
,

#
- and'say,'"There is a-need,. Governor, to in my. opinion' declare

' ~

.. aLstate of' disaster. My people are preparing a proclamation
. .w

.[ }

k )
'

m./:,

..

.*

O

}

u
'
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I

, [.,f, [, 'for;your' signature. I will bring it by. Yes, we can discuss
'

=2 !the-projected-amounts of damage and need for response." I am
~

,

.: < .-
, . _ .

' ~3'' justiparaphrasing but' te11- me what happened to' your . knowledge

Id~ that got the Gover'nor involved.

5- =

Let me'back.off a'little bit. There was no action
' g-

16' -
~

that we.Lneeded' to take or being reouested.of us that would
72 ' require :a formal. proclamation of emergency or disaster.

j8 - _'Q- So one':wasn't made?

- !9 A Yes, Sone:was.made. .I said earlier-one wasimade as
'

.10 ;alprerecuisite'at this time to'obtain federal assistance.
~

a

fil' O- call'right;I'
,

12 ~ A' ThisJisLhowTI know'that'there is a-difforence-in the~

j+
~ '13 twoJstate's rule's and regulations and we have to realize'that

a
~ \d

.

that. exists. JIf'I" remember correctly, Governor Riley'in'~14?

^,~- :15 South'Carolinafissued a btat'e of emergency faisly promptly,

' ' '16 because'he had to so thatthe could do some emergency th'ings
- 17- under' South Carolina ^ law. ;We.were not restricted by1those, ;. s

18 .same-statutes.. We~have_ allot _more: freedom in committing

19 ' state. resources'without going through the~ formalized process.'

20. :g. I guess my problem, Mr.-Pugh,'is I don't.have

21 - available;your| knowledge'and your experience and that'is the
,

:22 purpose of having you t'estify to find'this out. What I have
>,

-

,

:_ 23 favailable,'is'the' North Carolina-general; statutes which-I have
<

24 read;and your!planiwhich.I have read. To be frank with you,-
s

,
_25 .I. on't see the material differences by comparison of the-

px
I i
u

r

4

'1 c!.
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1 South' Carolina plan with respect to this issue, the Souths ,

:2 . Carolina statutes with respect to this issue and the North
,

3 Carolina plan and the North Carolina statutes-with respect

'd Lto.this-issue. .Yet, just as you state, in South Carolina
~

,

5' ;according to the' testimony of Mr. Sanders of the Governor's

6 . Office, the. Governor. responded.within a matter of an hour

72 or so and.; issued a state of:emeroency executive order.p

8- Is it' fair to understand that it is your interpreta-

9 ition of these statutes and the custom and practice in North
~

10 Carolina'that accounts for the difference-in:the practice?
:Il A Inimy. interpretation'of the' statutes?'

.

~12 LO. Yes,
'

j-q 13- A No.-

- i> /)? Lidi 0 Then|what is:the difference?. What-accounts for the
!

'

15 difference?

'Ildon't interpret the statutes. ~If'we have any, '16 A 7
-

17 . question, they are. interpreted.byJthe attorney general.
18 O Indon't me'an yourJpersonal interpretation ~, Mr. Pugh.,

_

'19 I mean thefinterpretation of:those'who implementLthem. Tell
-

20 me what accounts:for'the difference'because frankly)the-

21 difference is not apparent in either-the plans or,the

122 statutes from my perspective.. I would like to know what'the,

.23 explanation;is.

24L A I have not reviewed in detail nor do I intend to

:25 review in' detail all of South Carolina's rules and regulations.

|3 .
,

3

.

-
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. f L1- EI know in general what the North Carolina rules and,

, ~-
.

i
: 2; regulations-allow us.to do. Mr. Lunsford: and others would haveu .

3 to speak for South Carolina. I can't do that.

4 0 I;will break.it.out as. simply as I-can. What else

:do.Ioneed:aside from your personal knowle'dge and experience5

f 6 telling meywhat.actually happens in North Carolina, what else
J7 'do I'need to understand what the Governor's real role is

a or specified role is'other than your general statutes which
'

-

I have looked at and'in respect to what will happen in a Catawba .9

.10 . emergency-the~ Catawba. plan,-the North Carolina Plan and the
; ai various supportino. plans, what else do I need to have a clear

.

12 understanding of why the Governor's response in North Carolina-

:

'3 'is so different than it is by comparison to. South Carolina?i-

(_,[ i i4 .MR. CARR: :Your Honor,.I'am going _to^ object at.

15 this point. Mr. Pugh has been here -now for 40 minutes. . We

16' have'been~ talking.about this point. His' testimony-is very.
~

M; 7 . clear. He has explain'ed how the State.of North Carolina
a

''

_

operates under.its emergency' plan.-- Now if Mr. Guild want's a-is- e

briefine by!the'' attorney. general on.the~ precise statutory19.

20 authority.;and the executive ordern issded byfthe Governor, then

an- he can call the-attorney. general's of'fice and talk to somebody.'

22 'I:believe' that this; record' is very clear at' this

23 po nt how this' authority works and how it is exercised. I-

24 don't think.we need to continue'to belabor this point.
.

. 25' MR. GUILD: 'Mr. Chairman, if Mr.-Carr is through making i

/3
' I~'

,

/
- -

F

;

&
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/ 3
his speech about what-he thinks the evidence reflects, I

maintain,-sir, that.as our contention alleges there iss

3
- considerable confusion, lack of clarity and lack of

d ' coordination apparent, apparent sir, in holding up what the
5 plan says are the assignments of primary and support
6

responsibility in this regard. What the general statutes,

7 the only authorities that~I seo referenced in those plans
8 say are the legal basis for the assignments of authority
9 .and responsibility in this regard and-what Mr. Puch candidly

H3 tells us actually haopens as compared to very similar
II

statutory authority, almost directly word-for-word, " direct

12 ~

and compel" and the plan in South Carolina.

I3~, Now the last auestion tries to get to the nub of it.
!i

-/ ~Id That is, if the explanation lies aside from actual practice
15 which I believe the gentleman has been forthricht about,

'16 the explanation lies in some other statute or authority or
17 provision of a plan or executive order and that-will clarify
18 this confusion and apparent contradiction, then I ask the

19 gentleman to cite me to it.

20 If there is none and we should instead rely on
21 tre difference of interpretation and actual practice, then

22 ti.e record should reflect that. But I think the ouestion needs

23 to be answered because despite Mr. Carr's glowing view of
24 how clear the record is on these points, I submit the record

25 is as confused as we have maintained from the outset it would be .

: \

;

m -r
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/ i -1-( / : JUDGE MARGULIES: That is your bottom line question.

2 ~

You want to know'if there is anything additional..
'3

MR. GUILD: That is correct, Mr. Chairman.
.4

. JUDGE'MARGULIES: You may answer the ouestion.
.

'S'
. WITNESS PUGH: Mr.' Guild, the only thing that comes

to mind:and~this-is not the-bottom'line if you will because
7

-I.am sure!.there.are-several general statutes'that impact on
'8

what the Governor can or cannot do is an executive order
'

and/I can't give you'the number of it, it pretty well
: s .~ .jo

paraphrasing-general statute ~166-A. It just kind of
~

-I
reemphasizes it.:

12
BY MR. GOILD': .(Resuming)

'

13
I , O Mr. Pugh,2couldII-ask you to do this, please?7
l i
A~f Would'youckindly dt.a later t'ime, I don'.t intend to ask you

#
,

15 ' about:it,cbut would-you-submit that' executive order.for the
' " record;so~that we may include |it-(to'have a: complete record-

I7 in this. matter?:
'8' A l If there . is no objection,- I have no problem with that.
"

JUDGE'MARGULIES: Just a moment,' counsel. In terms.
>

g

:20 of handling that = matter for th'e record if it is| to come into.
21: the'. record, we want'some means of identifying it.and placing

~

,

22
it in'the record.

23
MR.[ GUILD: Your Honor, I would like an opportunity

,

;24
toLreceivefthe' executive' order and to. examine'it and then.to

25~ offer it. We could. notice of it.' -It seems to be an official
;,4

'I l-
'L)

-



.
a ; - >

>

0< ,

''
.

-

" *

a
.. -

- - 4225
j549' 3

s

: -

^/ (

)- 1- action'withLlegal' stature. If it would be suitable to thew. ...

s
_

~Chdir,.we-cou'1d ask;that it-be given a number for identifica-- 2

.-

ition.;3

j .(B'ard conferring.)o,

' :S ' JUDGE MARGULIES: -What we will do, Mr. Guild,_

6 is require that the document be submitted ten. days from today.
,

~

'7 When it is received by.us with copies to all parties, we will
8

; assign the next exhibit number to it and receive it-into
-

; -
9 ' evidence.'

4 1 .

-10 MR. GUILD: I am afraid I don't have the next
11 number.

'

12
.

' JUDGE MARGULIES: We will take the finalsnumber. We

' i3,
. will-not reserve a-number for it.

V><

14 -MR. GUILD: Thank you.

15 fBY MR.-GUILD: (Resuming') -
,

16 Q. Mr. Pugh', under your plan and in compliance with the
17 NRC's regulation, NUREG-0654 planning standards, you have a'

,

_

18 responsibility for.providing?for the-training familiarization
%.I w .-

19 of those persons who.are. responsible under the plan with
20 the plan's content and in~ addition with whatever necessary

information'they need to implement the plan, right?21-

22 A I will assume that is in there, Mr. Guild. I

~23 really can't remember.
.-

It has been'done so I don't worry
'

24 much'about it.

25 Q Say again.

;f"~f ,

L /-,

, .
,

I 3-
~
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" 1s, . J A It is part of.our on-going process so whether it is

- 2
called for in the reg or not, I can't tell you.

3
.Q. I will submit to you that it is and I am directing

d
j :your attention to part-one of the North-Carolina plan

;5
_

'beginning at page 94 entitled, " Plans, Exercises, Drills and
6

Training." ' Page 99 in specific' states, "StateLand local
-

7 ~

governments will conduct: radiation emergency response
'i

~ 8 training for personnel scheduled to operate within the' plume
9 and ingestion expo'sure pathway EPZ's. Refresher trainin'g

} 10 will be conducted on an annual-basis commencing with
'11 ' individual training'and-culminating with a field exercise."

.

12 There are other provisions _that provide'likewise
; '13 for, training of persons responsible-under the plan. What'I1.* '

,Nws~ 14 - am! interested in is specifically with respect'to the: Governor
~

t15. of North Carolina, Governor. Hunt at present.'. Governor Hunt-
116 bas'beeni in of fice forf al'.nost -eight . years, is that correct?

17 A That is correct.
- rJm ~ -18 O All right. He has been in office certainly..during

19- the-entire planning pr'ocess for Catawba?

. 20 ;A: That is correct.
9

.
, . 21 O Has the Governor read the' North-Carolina plan.and"

.

22 its various components?
. 23 A" I cannot tell youcspecifically he has re~ad this

'24 plan. I can.tell you about.seven years ago or' shortly after
'

25
,| the Three; Mile Island incident and this is prior to the
f3,

,

.

Y v er e- - ,-,....v--.,, -W , , - , , , ,,r, ,,-,,--,-&- c-e,.-, , , y, y.%- , - = .,4--+,',-r---,y--. - - - - - - , ,,,.,e., .
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4,)- 1 publication.of NUREG-0654 directed our department to begin a-
'2 'very in dept'h planning process for nuclear power plants. At

3 that time there was1a very general plan that ha'd been
,,

prepared by1another state agency but really was not all4-

5 ~ inclusive of the responsibility or resources available to the

'6 state.

~

So at that time we began a plan for the Brunswick.7

.

8 nuclear facility. What guidelines,'I really can't tell you,

9 Mr. Guild. This was about the time I went to Raleigh in a
lo different position. It would be about 1979 and they were

.it still working on'it. That plan was developed. It was tested

12- and found at that time to be adequate as far as the Governor

13 was concerned. NUREG-0654 came out after that time and the(, . ):
i _[ si plans.had to be redrawn to meet those specific criteria listedm

15 in there and at that time it was exercised again and I think+
.

16 probably'back at Brunswick.' That plan at that time which by
.17 the way wasDprepared byfMr. Harris and other staff members-

18 and if you will. recall, Mr. Harris was here; yesterday,.became
&

'

19 the basic policy if you will for the State of North Caroli:a.

k '20 Each. plan, of1 course,'hasfto be adjusted according to the

2r counties and different locale 1but-the general policies and

.
22 positions.for'the State remain constant throughout.

fond #5.. 23
by flw3 w/6-

'

24
, ,

'
25

.~
.

%
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]S_,b 'Qi Now we have 0654, and since at least the last'l

~2- couple of~ years, we have a plan for Catawba. Do you have
3 .any knowledge of whether the Governor has read this plan?
d

: A No, I couldn't tell you one way or the other,
5 .other~than I know everytime I assume Governor Hunt is not,

6- aware of a certain item I find out he is probably more expert
7 ' n that field than I ever gave him' credit-for.i

8
Q .Have you ever briefed him on this plan?

4' A Have I personally briefed him?

'0: Q Yes.

13
'A. No,-'I haven't.

.

12
'Q 'And are you aware of.any other specific training,

33 ~

' 7 ~)
indoctrination, instruction, briefing, whatever' term, that

\- 14 'GovernorfHunt has'had_with regard to this plan?z
,-

15 :A 'This plan specifically?
16

Q -Yes.

17 A -I think we referred earlier -- I said that general
~

is policies and positions that the state has taken.all the way
'IE through.

.

20
Q Right. Beyond that. This plan.

21 A I.can only say that I personally have not_ briefed ~

22 'him on it. That doesn't mean it has not been done by others.
23

Q You don't-have any knowledge of it yourself?

24 A Not that I recall.

25 Well, let me back up on that, Mr. Guild. We did --

-n\}.
.

>~ 1
,

__
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' Q: * ::* -
,

, ,
~

f^ -
'

'' |'i' .we have had a'briefin~g.for the Governor sometime ago in ourc6V . |^ ^ '

J2, Emergency Operations' Center. It's not' documented and I.can't
w' 57 sive,you a-list,fand to be;quite candid I don't recall.if-it-

' "

3
-

,
,

: a ..
.

.

.

', 4 Ewas on Catawba or on:McGuire, but it was.on one of these.

j s; later. nuclear' power _ plant plans.. ,

,

'

Q. And when'was1that, do'you remember? <,

6
,

7 A Like I said, I cannot rememb'er,'I'm sorry. My.

^

.|s'- : memory is not as good as-it once was.
' ~

'
,

. . -, x - .
.

.-

.y ~

;., Q .- 1.Can you;tell me anything about the content of the-

io . ; briefing'that the Governor ha'd?-"

1

ii.
A I fcan t ell you that welhad it in 't he Emergency

I
.

' l:2 z Operations' Center, and'each state agency that.ha'd roles in *

W ;ia the plan briefed the Governor, .and he' agreed with the general.
y~ ,

|2 < - gu policy. that we were going with .at that. tine,.

i '

is LQ - Are you aware ofIany specific briefing with respect'

L
U 1,6 Lto,the Governor!s' personal? involvement in taking action under-'

~a.

.. i7.. that! plan?,'

pw 4

T
, a- 18- .Ao Isn't. t!hati the _ same question you asked me earlies?

j. 19 .Q: Well,;'I think you remembered something that is -
.

he'1pful, and that's'.what I'm trying to focus' your attention on.20
; ._

'A No,fI'm not' aware of any.-'u 21, -

-

22 Q All right,. sir.

ja. :MR. GUILDt -Mr. Pugh, I appreciate your attendan'ce.

., .

if 24: here.today;and'your' response =to my questions, Mr. Chairman,-
7 s. 3

|25
that's all the questions I have for the gentleman. Others

~eN.

' fhc *

,

:: ,

4

.
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_ j 1: may have some_for you~./ m; _ -

.

~

' , | 2. JUDGE-MARGULIES: Mr. Riley?
. ,

'

-3. IMR. RILEY: No questions.
|

.4 .' JUDGE MARGULIES: .. S ta f f ?-

5< -MR.'MC GURRENi Could we have'just'a"second?

(6: MR.. WILSON: If you'd.like, I could go ahead.-
!7- JUDGE MARGULIES: Go right ahead.

'

.8 CROSS EXAMINATION-

,
_ 9: 1BY MR. WILSON:

"
. . 10 :Q Mr.~Pugh, the North. Carolina Plan that's..been under-

11 discussion, has that"been; reviewed by you?
.

.
.12 LA Yes, it has.-

'13 Q --And;has it been approved?-

..
c

.p; Q .
;
3

'14 ~A~ I'can't address-that, I'm sorry.
>

-

' ~

-15 -Q- ~Has the plan been exercised?-
,

-
- 16 A 'Yes, it has..,

L- c 17- .Q 'And did you observe:that exercise? Did you take'

is.' -- par t?

> -
jl''d'like to say'I participated'in that exercise.i19- A

120 Q. .All right, sir. And during that. time of that
*

t

21 ~ involvement,'did you~ observe any' confusion or~ lack of;-

<22 coordination regarding.the responsibilities of the North
b
'''

123 Carolina personnel nr their interface with South Carolina
v

~

24 personnel?
'- 25 [A No, I didn't. Quite-to.the contrary. I'think it was---. , '.

'

~

[bh'

-

<

j

v:
._
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a e -1
. cs._s' - Lwe-were~all. remarkably pleased at how well two staffs blended

I2 togetber.
~

:3-
Q -Are you at trained-lawyer, or do you~have legal

4 . .

. background in.particular?

15 -.
A No.

~6.
Q So you're'not.trying to represent-to this Board that

-7
.you'have any expert understanding or-knowledge' legally as-to

-,. -g
' the' legal authorities that underlie particular actions that

9-
'' ~ mayL.be authorized for emergencyfresponse purposes, .do you?

10'
A .- I'am not, will not and could not.

11

Q' So your~ rendition of the author.ities-that you're
~12

aware of is not necessarily comprehensive or exhaustive; is
113-s

: r~\ that correct?
,

-d )' -

'
14

.

Absolutely not.A
,- -

,

15

.Q All-right. Mr.-Pugh, is there a difference in your-
16

mind.or for your purposes sin the Division of Public Safety
17

-between~ operational and legsl{ authorities?
F 118

A Between' North and South Carolina?
- 19

: Q Between.you, within North Carolina. In other words,
,

- 20
for a state of- emergency or some other action that may be

21

y necessary1at'any given time, do you necessarily have to,
22-

- before you go out and mobilize your forces, have a piece of"'

23
paper. signed by another responsible official, or have a

.24 .

legislative. enactment prior to your undertaking operational
.25-

efforts?

p.'

O

e .
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,

4
7 ~j:.; :1 A- LAbsolutely not.

' -

2. -Q .-So'there is a difference in your own mind as.far j
,

'

E3 cas your| response purposes:go?,

~d- .A. That's correct.

-- 5 MR. WILSON: I' think' that 's all I have , Mr. Chairman,
'

i o. ;thank you.
,

- 1 JUDGE MARGULIES: Staff?. -

i
'

8 .- BY'MR. JOHNSON': !
.

E -Q' Mr.'Pugh, you mentioned that the Governor attended r

~ H) ' .a' briefing of-the Emergency-Operations Center. Do.you-

11 recollect where that was? Where that took place?
12 A1 The Emergencyf0perations Center. In the context'

13 .I use :it, and I apologize. It may be different from what.-m

. (x-/h Id we used here. It was.the State' Emergency Management-Office'

'"- in Raleigh.

36 He also attended a-briefing-following the first

17 -Brunswick plan exercise. That.was down in Southport,

18' North Carolina at.the' State Emergency Response Team Head--

"i -
,

quarters atLthe National Guard Facility at Wilmington Airport,

20 -but~that's a'different plan.' altogether.
. 21 q- The what' airport?

22- A '1&ua Wilmington, North Carolina. New.Hanover County.

23-
: Q It's my understanding that there are separate

24 . North Carolina emergency response plans for each of the plants

25 in North Carolina; is that correct? In other words, you have
.

:R-
(t

.

O

~'

-~,-,,..~-n.~ .-.~m..._-r .-..-.----~ ..
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y
.

A J;g [ - L1' Ta North? Carolina" response ,plim -in ' support of the Catawba
-

:.

% - .

jP T2- Nudlear; Station,cNay[1983, Revision [4, January'1984. Do.you
2

,

_

< - 3L shave:a similar"such~ plan;for each of'the nuclear plants in
! [ 'd $he: state?

'

,

'

5 fj .~That',s'corre'ct.;,j
~

[6 I QL Arel.they . basically- similar -in1. concept?
' i ~

.

;a, ,

- - I ' A' ' The concept.is,similar,iyes".;

b
.

i8j MR.1 JOHNSON: That 's- all . I have,. sir.

M 19 '.' JUDGE MARGULIES: ~ Applicant?,

,

''
J10 '' '

-MR.~ CARR: Yes, sir, just a few questions,; y
,

n n; i-_ 11- c BY. MR. -;;CARRi
<, ,

'[~
~

:121
-

;Mr.:Pugh,.I;want to make sure.that;the record _-is:q.

13'
~

;g iclear. When we2 talk about.. evacuation, the fact that before: an
;. p .

id'
' ( c. ;
N J;

. : evacuation.can be. compelled by the Governor, in the.-sense.:that|s
.

7 ~ * ;15-- people. can be forcibly removed from:their ~ homes , - does not'at
16 all ' impinge upon the = ability of your organization, your

#?
^

17= supporting organizations o'n theiscatellevel:or loc'al'organiza-*

y ;18- tionsisuch;as Mecklenburg County and-Gaston County?;to order.<

?l'- -appropriate protective action before-the. Governor declares a''

ie : 20 . disaster, -does--it?
'

(21 A No, it ; doesn.' t.'

22 - And such' protective actions would include'' evacuationq-,

,

, ;
. 23- ~if ttie relevant persons deemed it necessary? -

,

. . .2( A Yes,-it'would.

25
[Q Now, with respect -- and I appreciate your dialogue,

, ,

,

'

x

.

b

t m
3

A /
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r- 2 1

:p-. i '

-Q - twith'Mr. Wilson ~~but_ basically, from an operational. standpoint=1-
,

2 .;what'you have done and wh'at you testified to is the actual,

'3- ~way;that'your organization, the state organizations, operate+

} 'in1the. event;of:an-emergency; is that' correct?d'

-5' JA- 'That's correct.
E 6'

Q_ And'what you have done,~or what the state organiza-
' 7 .tions do,-'is under a broad-statutory grant, prepare and carry

-
~8 Fout'th'e actual' operational plan;=is that correct?
9

'A. That's correct.'

10
, Q Do-you havE a representative from theTAttorney-

. -
,

'

3' General.'s. office-that represents you and advises-you as to./' <

* ;,

i" 32 iwhether your; actions under the relevant authorities are legal'
_

,

[ 13' ~

|and proper?
^ ~

: A. Yes,-we do.

' t. 5
Q- -And have you.been so advised by your representative.-

16 that you. comply With the relevant. statutory authority?
,

-'7 A ,Yes, we have.
4

-
- :,

*|-- Q The-! Attorney General hasn't' charged you or anybody--

Ll' in :your organization with a crime for. the way you behave in an.

20 iemergency, have.they?-

[ :A ~ No,fsir;;they/ haven't.21
'

.

.

22 MR.IGUILD: I'm sorry, Mr. Carr, I couldn-t hear you. :
'

<% .

L.

' '

23 BY MR. CARR':

:.e -

-24~ '1-said that Attorney General of the state of North-- q

L 25 ; Carolina has not' charged Mr. Pugh or anyone in his ;

;; .

m

!
,

+-- s ,, v , . , , , , - - . . vrw.,+ ..w..wn.e, ,-.,,,~ww.,.--e,,,-wn,.namw~ -. .,,,, m e.--,-a .-e_v,+,,- , ,,v.ww.,,
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: 11 Lorganization with a crime for the way they behave in an,

s
- f2- .' emergency, ha's .he?L

,

'

L3' |A No, he hasn't.

4 -Q- 'Now w'th respect.to contention.8, which is.reall~y
;5 - .the subject;of your visit here, are you. familiar basically

-

6 with that. contention,'its language?

~7 A Yes, I am.

8
Q And I'm going'to paraphrase this, but as I understand

~9 it, the contention is that there is such a confusion - .or a

10 confusing and ineffective array of consultative and-delegative

'll authority _that basically, the two states and the counties plus

12 the supporting organizations won't be able to function.

13 effectively-in an emergency because-they won't understand
-

'Cl ''d what's-going on. Is that your . basic understanding of the

15 contention?
,

16 A Yes.

37
Q Let me.just ask.:you, Mr. Pugh, do you understand

18 what you're supposed to do in the event of a Catawba emergency?

- 19 A- Yes, I!do.

20
Q- And do you' understand'how the various lines of

21 authority. work?
.

22
-

Yes, I do..A

. 23
~

Q And do you believe that.the' supporting organizations

24 which support your. organization in the event of an emergency

25 un'erstand what~they are to do in a Catawba emergency?d

(D
L)_

.
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- :1 JA' Not.only.dofI believe they do in a Catawba.

y - 2 emergency,1b'ut4 I'believe the recent tornado disasters brought,

,

-4 3. ithht in full | view to'everybody; - that they certainly know what'

d' .they're doing and.how to coordinate their activities.

5-
.

, _
.- q : And . that they . understand how the lines of authority

.6: -work as well?.3
-

:
7' EA ' -- That's' correct.,

1n 8
Q _ Now with respect to the localf jurisdictions,p

.

. . .

A Meckl'enburg(Count'yfand'Gaston County and their supporting
,=

10- organizations,~do you_believe that they understand what'they
~

-H4 _ are to: do in--the'' event of a ' Catawba emergency?
.' -

Yes, I do._
;12 A

13' TA -

.- Q And-how the lines of authority' work there?
~-

' ;
l' 3d. /A - ;Yes,-JI do.

35 'q- Let- me just-.show you with respect to .the last. line
+

16 of questions from'Mr. Guild;with respect to NUREG-065.4,'which-
' ?'7' I :believe _ you agreed' was the relevant... guidance for training

_

~
,

18 of. radiological-; response' personnel,- I am showing you-Section 0,-

39 page - 751and _it 's entitled, . " Planning Standard." ,

' ^

120: Now,;under Evaluation ~ Criteria.it says, "Each
'

.21 organization:shalliassure the training of appropriate
22 individuals'." 'Is.that-correct?

23 A That's correct.,

2d
Q 'Turningito.page 76, again, under Evaluation Criteria

25 number 4, it says, "Each organization shall establish a
'

,es,
. h!

./

%.

,--m,,. w r a, ,, ,,n,-m , -~-r--n, ar~ s * =w = =+~'- "" " ' "~
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211 itrainingjprogram for instructing and' qualifying personnel
2y . ;who'will iinplement radiological emergency- response plans , . . . ",

,

~ ] '3 ~ andEtherenare ~ categories of personnel, A through J. N,ow ,

id EA[is'"directo'rs or coordinators of'the response organizations.'"
5 Now,Jis)that you and' people on your staff?

*

:- _ i'6 ' =A IThat's correct.'

~

I7 'Q Do.you see anywhere in 0654 in'that section regarding-
*

-8 training;where it mentions ~the Governor?.

,(.
. TA : No sI don't,-9

,

hdl
. -Q Oneffinal point. . With respect to-the North Carolina

. 1 1- plan, you;were; referred to the part-on page 99, its-
.

f .- 12 - paragraph 4,.as'the basis for the trainingiquestions asked by;
~

S13 'Mr;1 Guild?E-q:

(} 14 A- .Yes.
n 15: [q - Would you:please' read the :first sentence of that

-

-16 paragraph?:
.

'17- ~A~ " State and local g'overnments.will conduct radiation
,

is 1 emergency response. training-for personnel. scheduled-to operate--
19 -withinLthe-plume and ingestion exposure pathway EPZ's."

;20
Q: .Now, is it contemplated that in the event of an

u 21 emergency, the Governor:will-operate within the plume EPZ?
,22.

A- :No, it's not.-

.23
'

MR.u .CARR: I think that's it, Your Honor, if I

24 couldijust~ have a second.
4

25 .(Pause.)
- .p-

_

- N,

.

-,
"

-,. - _.___~--.- _ _ _ ..----- -- -
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j'S V,Q? ,

r

. BY(MR."CARR-
:
y p.

%w;N 'jffy jcM i
-n .

&n w , m .

4 gn
~

>

{;y' Jy '. .; , " 12 "

'|Q .
s _ .-

t .-

LI'have{onesfinaGpoint,: Mr. Pugh. _There was some |.- m m . .. .o . . . _ . . . . . . _
,

,

y?N , f :^ , :35 (discussion 2about:theiGovernor's role in the tornado and the-m. , ,

W #')
, **a_ ,,

L*

_~;-, -

Rfactjthatxh'eltoo'k''lan" active and direct role which certainly-
_,m-., , -- ., .,

.
. - .

_.*

..:n _ - -c . . , ..

_Q [5? fhoionewou'ldkdispuEe1asLproper:in.'hiscapacity.
~

4

,

.; sm'
1 3 ''

. , m. .
-

o ~

fm 1 a~,,
. }InDthe! event;ofJaniemergency,ido--you believeJthat

-

- .-

m% . .

e. - - - ..

0e
_ {the Governor,wouldLtake;a role in_the. emergency so as-.to

.

-- 7
~

,

, - -
* 4 4 "

t . .
4

,, , ,,,. n ., ''

y *N ' ... ... s-' interfere!with othe ?; proper. function * of the: plan or cause
_

c . , . , _
,

M 7q -,
-

"corifudion?J
,

,9 .

,- -

, ,

. - , ,

,

we'jY
- -

Lasc.heidid1 hereg1and!as, - sif-I map,.- guidance from the

\[ llo EAL '1No, ?I7 el'i' eve the Governor. would4 function basicallyb l
~

e4 J i;
. .. _.f.,

grq.
- -

.
- ,

s

, w
-

.,,..y.- . ,r . ,
._ ,

; .g7 jp'|'|12e NationallGovernors'H^ssociation has'been-issued tolmost'se

. _ m, m- na
.

; governors}.saying0in6the state _of1 emergency |orJdisaster that

g.
c

hg y }l
.

4 4 t
'14: en.g _

_ the bestfpla'ceifor}governorssto._be?isithere inathe sheltersj
-

- .- o . . .
-

.

,

withithe* people,iconsolingand[lettinghimselfbe:seen-there,
~

:15'

,,

- *
.. . L. i

. .

i,
' '~

4 |m andpletjt he' operati ns1part of''it b'elhandled- by trainedc16'

g;,,_, {i7;. ! operational: staff. ~

''

-
,a . -

-

,yw ,
. _

18 -
. .-

." - we
'

.7 | q JAnd'youjbelieve4that's the way he_-would. function?'

m

|A;
., ' : $-4

~-#. > _ - ,,

That '.'sl ex$cti.y tihe way t e '_ d function.
jq

39::p h>

~ <a

g....., ] ]- j 20:
.

'

~ ~ MR.' LCARR:
'

-

< .

That's it',LYour Honor. Thank you.
. . , . ^4 y

~

'*

v'. !2i JJUDGE MARGULIES:.Anymore questions?~
g ' m m ,

g 122- "

REDIRECT EXAMINATION-.

x ,
,-n .

4 ,.m ,23-[ y, 1 :BY.MR.-GUILD:
. ..:n,,

n '

W >24 -

: Qi JMr. Pugh',;.we; hope: that would be. the case 'but, for-
.

,,h' 25: example,L;in tle Three Mile Island incident, did you understand

+<
.@& f '

t .

,,,
> . m>

b

y L 1

,

e

M
i .

'
T icrE *

_.+.
- t.

3 ,
.

,i

T

4,
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/[ N ,w [; ~ g " hthat/GovernortThornberg, for example, took several, people from
/# ' . J2 lthe control room at the-facility and had'-them~away from-their,

c' '

g!
._

1 -

,#^
,

,J
.

,

? '

_ __ .. . , _,,~
_ criticalltasks 4;in bringing the accident under control,. 73: x,

,
, ..

dd; ibEiefingLhim on'how~to respond to:a radiological emergency,,P'
-

,.
<

eig

Fj- - 4 1:5: Lgettingjfirsthand;information;and~ briefing at the' time of
-

. .

.a .
.

<W. , 56! theDincident?- Were you' aware ~of.:that?.
'

h _

p'; (1z e
IMR1JCARRi :Your Honor, I object on' two grounds. The-; ,

' cc
'

.
'H ] 'is- first is?it's well beyond=the' scope'.of the' cross that I~just

.

, , J'? lconducted'of Mr.,Pughi It'doesn't'go to the questions that
* '<

Il0' saEyone;else~ a'skedif Mr.1Pugh'. |And secondly,'I think the; }; ; } -
'

Q js , j 11 ' rec'ordjis} quire'clearthatthe, reason ~we'reheretoday.is
~

12' bec5tuse .of documents generated |after the Three. Mile accident.4 .

, y . - -. ,

,;w , "13 ' LSo.on;both grounds,; it's? irrelevant. It shouldn't be permitted4,. 3, ~ g ,

- ou? ( ~%b.4 - :14 - :MR. GUILD:
A w. .

Mr. Chairman, I maintain that it's

415- |directly| responsive:to the last question that Mr. Carr asked.21

_

'
. = - 44s, _ _

ITEhihk.weiall would trust.'and hope that the Governor would:
.

y ,
116~

,

, ' , , ,

H ; l7: behavef;intan' appropriate fashion;- WeKtrust and hope that'the-'
< j

- m &, , ,

:sn'
, _). ' Governor,J who very. likely" will become' very personally . involved
E '1k 'inLthe event ofDa major. accident.atECatawba,'would do so in a+ ,

;
,

;20- constructive way:that would-not. impede emergency _ people,.'and,

g .

'

21 iI understand that. to: be the witness'.s testimony, his hopg.
,

. -
.

.

M -. 22 But the; fact.of the'. matter is, I submit that there, -

'
'23 ~

~

-|q is contrary evidence in actual experience with the only major
,

.24 emergency response'for.a nuclear incident that we know about,.,

- | 25 - add that is that'a governor, contrary I'm sure to the best'

..

h .,

f(

4

F

-- .

>

*-
-m
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. plans and'h' opes'of emergency officials, behaved in a way that.

)

Ifsubmit'wasccounterproductive and interfered with emergency'

c 2

;3 . response. '

3 And. I want to know whether Mr. Pugh, in light of his4
.

-

5, ' answers.to Mr.:Carr, was aware of that contrary experience.
6 And:then I'd like to ask him the question: either on the

7 basis of.that' awareness-now gained or already had, what is
.,

.

4 I;s- the reason 1why he's confident that it won't happen similarly -

.9. .here.

J10
'

JUDGE MARGULIES: You may do so.

n BY MR.: GUILD:
.

412: Q Were you aware generally of that experience, that

:13 unfortunate experience?,

I_ .
' '

JL .Not.that specific event that you mentioned. I was14 -

is aware-that certainly.there were some problems at Three Mile.

16' Island.or we wouldn't.be.here today.

p 17 Q' Right._ Now I think when I was asking you about the

training obligations,-I' stated that there were parts in*

16

L 19. ' addition to the one that Mr. Carr read to you, that provide

20 for' training.. And-I just want to direct your attention to
,

t 21. 'page 97, the.same training provisions, Item-E, Radiological
22 Emergency Response Training, 1," radiological emergency response

i

23 training at federal, state and local levels will be providedg

24 to those. individuals who may be called upon to assist in an
'

i.

25 emergency, including participants under mutual aid agreements."
-s

!

k ,)

1

Y! '
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~}+.
) "li -Nowl thatL wobld include ; the Governor, wouldn ' t it?7

-

| 2' <MR. C RR: Again,.Your Honor, I'll object. My ;
4

T3 question was carefullyland_specifically limited to the precise-
,

d' . passageJthat'Mr. Guild asked Mr. Pugh about during his
,

'5 -cross examination. I object:to this as,being-beyond the
~

.

6- scope 'of: my cross .

7
t MR. GUILD: Mr. Chairman, Mr. Carr mischaracterized

-I

a my question. .He said, this is the part you referred to', andm,
9- ' n fact what I said was that part among others states an

.

i
~

i0 . obligation for training. That was the foundation for asking

ill' about training of the-Governor..,n

J2: I submit that an accurate reflection of'the record

l' -4 13 .should incl 6de this specific part that I just read in, "has
. , $

\ _ '' 'd no 11mita' tion _on persons responding in the plume or ingestion
~

is exposure EPZ's." If we're going to draw a 50-mile line and

h presume that it stops short of Raleigh where the' Governor:16

17 ' might be.
18 But the point is that the plan calls for' broad-

3' training obligations for all people 9ho have obligations under

20 the plan,' and'I submit that includes the Governor.
21 JUDGE MARGULIES: You may answer the question.

22 BY MR. GUILD:

23
Q Mr. Pugh, your plan so-provides, doesn't it?

24 A I've really lost the context of the question.

2s
Q Sure. 97 E(1), I read it for you, and that basically

fx
't l'a

b
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' j4 ~

{r- |
'

s

1 ' ,,)y,{ !!1
,a. -

1c . ., .. . . .

(talksTaboutJeverybody;who''hasca responsibility under the plan,
'

xx.a n .,

2g, Edoesn'.t sit ?|
' '

-
m: ,

.. . .

3 A' -Moi would be called ~upon to assist in an emergency," '

,3,
,

'

'3% Iincludin'g;partihipants under emergency aid'agre'ements, whichy . ', :
' ~ ~

7
': .:

- ' '

% v g..; 15' SI;would : cont'end .thatiche Governor would not' be included- in I
"'

w . , e
p uj s; 3.0 W 1thath . -

'

,y.>:p

n ' ,L N
|Q ,'So;your' position ~is:that the Governor somehow-is .;, a::

|'
;

w s Ja; notinclude"dinithat?)~ ~ ' , ; , 7

: -
. ,9- :c > A :' 11Ldon'tCseeL.any.' direct reference.to him.

, . .

>

7 ,

3- -
. ,

', ;. % .)0 2 -Nof,[but.f t's'only one. paragraph and~it_sayr, 3'

i. . Q;.
.<,.. _

:" state;,ilocalb federal'..:who mayLbe' called upon to assist."' 111:
.

gg .

.

[ Tm , j 12T [Andjyou'rpositioniis:thatitheGovernor:isnotinclu~dedinthat,

descri,Nion? - -4a % ce. 13:'
<

1

v

''' p A|T
:K, < > WAT ;I:cannotcimagin,e'the! Governor being(out doing. ;;

'
't , .. ,.

*
.

'

~

* 15 radidlogicallmonitoring'or decontamination. 4

;16c q . No , jhe 'lltjust be ordering an .uvacuation,~ ?.he 'll,"
,

s
'

4 .17? ijustbeitaking; command'andcontrol.ofTthe;entireoperation.
.

'* ~

- -

. . ,

ns: :Andiyour positionEis that?doesn't fall within;--
1 .' 519.

y
-

-
-

;
'

.,

jMR. JCARRi JYourxHonor,. I':ll Eobject. -That.last :
'

, n, , .

{ J20 -; comment mischaracterizes' totally;the state'of:the1 record,
.

;cin j ~ ~

<

.c.
we have. spent the/lastihdur and 10 minutes developing... . 2[ .whichi ?

t X. 122 .MRh MC::GURRENi; Your Honor, the staff joins .in the-

f - , , 1
,

T23 | objection. We feelf thatsthatiquestion is argumentative.: 1"
'

.
,

.
,

'
_

.~
m

,

p
-

22r BY MR. GUILDr
'

~
,

<
',. ..

L25
, 7, ;q: '-Th'efGovernor:has command and control responsibilities,*

,o
_

4 I
' I

. A. '

.

f 1

s, ,

'
;f '

'; : ,f* ;
-. , . _

g- "_ -
~._- _L. _... _ _' _ _ . -......._ _.. _ _ .,. __._ , _ . _ ., -._. _ . - -i

.
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I a
'(, ,1 .ILaubmit,.Mr. Pugh, and'I'm a~sking you to accept that'as a

'

:
.

.

, , 12 : premise.for my question. I submit that the record reflects |
c

3' that.--

)4 Be'that.as it may, the Governor, I . submit you
-

,

, .

s Jshould assume,-has command and control' responsibilities.
'

!6' Ques t' ion : Does that mean that the Governor should not be
.

I7 read as~ included among'those who may be called upon to assist
}

.
-8 in-a radiological emergency?

{
.g

snd :|6$ .10
.

'.-
'

<

~
'

:12
,

'

' 13 -'
fR

p. '(,,/.k[ ~ -11 4

t

,. -

15
-

ro 16.

'17
f.

'18

L19

'20

. 21 I
, _.,.

'22

^

:23
i

'
.24

D: 25

A
yQ ,

'

,

t.
,

a-
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T7fMM/mmj: -A' I canndtYgree with'you that the plan'says the
w: A +

[ [* '2 ! Governor-has commandJand control responsibilities under this>

,
'

%' -
. .

~

"3 iplan.
,

,.

'14'; ,e I . think it very" clearly -says- command and control,

'

-v.
I5 ?responsiblity, 'that' re'sponsibility carried out the emergency

' ,
,

.
-

' - (6: -act'ivitiesjcalledifor.in'this plan are' delegated to theI

-

.-y- "7: Departmenteof.. Crime Control and Public-Safety.
.

s ss

* * Mr. Pugh~[.ITthought wertook an' hour to get to8 ,.Q- '

o ,-

-w .m
-

.the' point where you said,it should be presumed that thatsis
,

; .
.. .

.

;9-
-

s, 1 ,

..

+ * ' , -;
10 to)be?.readLas assum'ing that the:: Governor;has-overallc,

,

11 Jcommand and control: responsibility.
' 1, s -

, ,
,

:12 :n --Didn~'tq we (getx to that--point?. T /; , ,
- - -

-

'

- 13J 1A ! I believe|.weisaid the Governor had the overall.< %- - +
,

y

1.14 - 2 responsibility,.but.the command'and control-function woul'd;

y49? m ?15 - :under'this plhn,' rest \with the Department of Crime control'

>

. .. w
.

.
.

-

y n: -
andJ Public Safety. -- - 16

,

[g n -'_ 4 : 17- .- LQ: Nonetheless~,Lwe.canLsplit; hairs''about this.- =your-~ :
, -

4\,4- 1 point 11s~you d'on't haveito.trainithe Governor. And I should
'

t
~

.18',

'
~

_
~,

; j - . .|19?rea'd theiplanLto sayithat the Governor is not: required to be'n
~

-

2

,

'20 briefed,: trained, . f amiliarized or! to '.have read the plan =,-,

~ [- L21? ;anya f f thei: above as :you . read 'this provision?o
m
* ;22 : A.. '-Under that'one:little line?

'

,

s m

[, '

|23 ( ;Q{ Any of:f these provisions. . Your training obligation
'

t

z. f -

1 1-
'-

24- 'under the pla''1Mr.-Pugh.n,
+ . ,,

hi.25' ;A I:believeiwe mentioned the Governor had been-

3 ..,

,

Y ,

.J y ,. ,

s m,

m o

%;
,

1

c

4

F( g.. '

. , [
'

,
s , 1

''au f
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**

I 1 briefed earlier on the basic policies and procedures contained
a

N. 2 not only in this' document, but all our documents. And theyn

3 were very similar.

'4 Q Seven years ago?.

5- A No, I said I couldn't recall the exact date.

6 O I.just wanted --.

7 A' The one-exact date I did recall was the Brunswick.

~8 But.I said there was another briefing. I cannot put a date

9 and time to it, Mr. Guild. I am sorry.

10 Q I guess what I am trying to understand, was that

11 just icing on the cake, so to speak?

12 Or, was he briefed because the plan requires him

13 to be briefed and trained?

14 Do you follow me?

15 Does the plan require him to be briefed and trained,

16 the Governor?

17 .A. He was briefed on the plan because'he demanded to

; 18- be briefed on-the plan. And,_regardless of what the plan

19 said, he was going to know the content therein.

- '20 0 How about~ answering the question. I just really-

21 don't want to belabor _this point, but does the plan require

22- that the Governor be tre.ned and/or briefed in his role and ,,

23 responsibilities under the plan?

- 24 A I don't see any requirement laid on the Governor

25 within this plan.

w:
. -
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,

-

.

r. : 3;

e
*

, h 5 ....L ..

;g-- -Okay,I thank you.
'

mm3 7' 1x t
>

.

{2T :MR.[ GUILD: -That's all I have. I appreciate
'

. . ,s

,

m ,:,

~ '
- f E3 'yourfappearance, Mr.JPugh.,

,
'

-
*

, E4
^

JUDGE MARGULIES: .Mr. Riley?
"'

-

?.

k
' '

15: ?MR.iRILEY: :Yes,,please.
'

ixxxx * ::s BY-MR.:RILEY:-
, ~ ,, ;

- __
$7 [QI YSu indicated,'Mr. Pugh, that you participated in'' '

7f , ,
'

> 58. . the1 Catawba / drill?,

,
. , , -

,

''
' 9

- - ' A1, .Thit.!s correct.-

,
.

.

-
~

!19 Q _ 'Before.the drillLwas put-into' practice, did you
o ,- -

111- receive a document which would indicate what'the elements-1

b
-

.

12 iin_the drill;Iwere,' including ~the scenarios?
-

.
.

] -

'
'

2 '13- A DidLI~ receive"it?-
!: .

- - . !~
_

ild.
|Q Yes,:did you receive such''a' document? 'And further

-

+g..
[did you'readUitIln whole or'in part?; 1- - > 15 i

~

Il5 1Ak.:iThe.documentwas'.preparedby.aseparateelement'

4W *
.

<

.y; 17 .. .

1 . , under: mye superivision.,

I3

> ~
;18

JQ ?Well', I;am asking if you'had personal knowledge.

- 19- of1some:or all of-the content of.the planning. document for
'

-

7 20 (the Catawba-drill?--
>

:
-

r, -

'f 121 (3- .Since it was prepared:under my-supervision, yes
n.

i 22 ..I did.'
,

.

23-
. .

.-

0 ~Were youLinterviewed by the press before it?
'

s

24 MR. CARR: Your Honor, I am going to object at-P, ,

^

25.' ; .this point.
'

'
,

S . A .f
1I ) -:

l's

s " ; 3~+ g,.
'

,

-

L. . .

b }. ' 4,7

* %n
,

, i , -
*^

'
,.

-

t
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Q.; .
..

?.-1 ,,- .

N , . . , . .

.
'

~ mm47 ' i The questions 1that'Mr. Wilson and I asked did
6e . .. .

J' 2 ;notigoiiniany'.way to' planning documents or briefing documents,4

'a lor!whether the media was involved in the drill.,

. ;~

7 ~i We asked =specifically whether in the context of,

15 icontention 8, which speaks.for itself, Mr. Pugh had noticed
'~

'

,x

< .r
?6 1 confusion or: lack *of. coordination ~ between and among the

~

y- ,

'+- </
^

7 entities? involved-in the exercise.,

< ?: ,

a: so,Jfirst, it is beyond the scope of the,

74

, , .. examination-b'y1Mr. Wilson.and myself. Second,.I would submit
.

,9-

~

L10 ithat this particular subject is beyond the scope of the' '
,

'

yli' ' contention'as well.

~ '

J 12- JUDGE MARGULIES: Where is your question' leading,

k{ _ Ji3' 'mr./Riley?
i

s_) 34 .MR. .RILEY: Judge Margulies, onithe-basis of the

15 ; drill in which'some'of these events were anticipated through.
Oc ~

16 press coverage *of whatLpart, at least~in the scenario, would

g be . _ .We=have'a situation where people, one, knew it wasn't

' t 31 forireal; and: two, had some notion of where it was, going.

g ~ ig And.I.say-that.to.come to the conclusion that,

20- there would be no. confusion-in a real situation because

..

21 Lthere was'no purported confusion.in a drill, is' highly

122 mistaken. :I am simply trying to establish that there was

f 23 beforehand knowledge.ava'ilable to people who participated'

,

,

2) of the nature of the drill. Then I want to move on to the
:W: .

'( 25 fact:that a drill is not necessarily a proper surrogate for
,

,,

.

.

j'., ; ,. *
.
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ram 5 1 a real life-threatening evant.

2 MR. CARR: Your lionor, excuse me if I may.
r

3 I asked the identical questions, or substantially
4 identical questions of the panel en Contention 8 that was,

5 here two days.ago.

6 Mr. Riley had no inicial questions of Mr. Pugh,
? and I submit to you that the questions -- that if that subject

8 was proper, it was proper when the panel was here to testify
9 on Contention 8. Mr. Sanders answered substantially the

10 same questions yesterday.

11 Now, for Mr. Riley first to waive his initial

12 opportunity to cross Mr. Pugh, and then decide to come in at

13 this point is woefully out of time.
'

14 MR. GUILD: Mr. Chairman, Mr. Guild opened the

is door himself now. If he asked the witness to express an

to opinion about the drill as reflecting the lack of merit in

17 Contention 8, he opened the door and now he cannot in

is fairness say that Mr. Riley cannot pass through it, sir.

19 -(Board conferring)

20 JUDGE MARGULIES: You may ask the question,

21 Mr. Riley, but time is running.

22- Why don't you bring it up to the ultimate

-23 question in terms of whether the drill is considered

E
24 realistic and can indicate what would happen in a real

25 cmergency.
-

"

2 .
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f :imn6 : 1 1MR. RILEY: I would simply like to establish that<

f')| there_was preinformation with respect to the nature of the2-

. . . <
-

L 3 drill.

_ fd ' BY.MR. RILEY:
,

r
-~

5. Q Mr.:Pugh,1 do I correctly describe-the-fact that
c.

s6 Lthere was press anticipation of some of the scenario in
<, _ ,

7 th'e ; drill? .

8- ' A' | Press' anticipation?-
.

,

9-
'Q . Yes.- The're'was an article in the press which-.7

10 =indicatedtin part what the nature would be as a result of an
,

'

11 ' nterview with you?'i- <

'
,

.
'

~'12 :A In' general' terms that is correct, Mr. Riley.
'

,

| . .

13 :0 All_right.{.
; 'II

ild The performance of individuals under stress, in''

'IS 'your.opinionEis-invariable predictable on-the basis of [
16 .their performance under-no strers' >

i;;~
17 Let me put it.this way: IX) you believe thatcme

e

_ 18 can' predict that' based on a drill in-which there is; one,

19 .the knowledge that it -is not for real; two, some notion of

20- 'where 'it 'is going, . and that one can correctly predict what
,

21 'the" level of confusion will or won't be in a real situation !

22 which is life-threatening, and for which there is no
,

23 ; anticipation.

e 24 A- I-contend'that those individuals that had to
25 react:in this drill did not have the prior knowledge that you

; _

f

,
_-

7
r

L

t

'
_ _ _ _
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,

'1' contend?they do.- First'of all, yes, I had previous. knowledge
~

-

_

- 2.

| -

fofJa planning document.for the exercise.As the_ supervisor
23: !for thatistaff,LILhad.to have that knowledge.
- d'

That1 document was held in limited access as all
./

.

;. ;5' ofrour. exercise; documents.are.[
- '

,;
. ,

:6: ' Secondly, the press - and you are correct-in

y J 7saying that a brief overview of the exercise was given in,
,

'

.u fe -the Charlotte paper.. However,Lthe State staff that..was~.

~ t9 asked.to respond,to thatiemergency, for the most part were,

4:- 10- inf Raleigh 'at ' the -. time and - did not have access to ^that-
~

,

i 11
"

document until;probably=that close of business the firstt
.

-'.b-

C - 12< ' day. 1So! th'ey were not:as aware based on the ' paper publishing-~~

-

'

?i3 something that I. asked them~not to publish, than you think,-.s
J ).

'

'

6 ', . .
.

'

id |maybe, Mr.-Riley.
i- '

i ; -15 'O' ! With-respect?to anticipation,-is it~not true that,

116 ,the monitoring _ vehicle.of the. Department'of Radiological. -,

1

4
'

$37 . Safety was''in Charlotte'at least.a week'before the drill?

- 18 AD -Icannotkrespond:to-that.
19

~ 0~ In..an'. actual situation, there will certainly. be

4 ~20 people,' members of the public involved. 'It-has been estab-

-11'shed that;there were a very few-people. involved in the drill,21'

22 Do.you~not anticipate the interactions between

j ;23 theseLpeople and the. officials are going to:affeet the .

24- : level of confusion? '
25 _A I would say so.

.

[ -

'

,

J

1 6

. -
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. .I,.

,1J ' ; Q --j Was"the1 Governor involved in the Catawba exercise?'

-_
<y smm83

_

N-1 s _ . <1 .. ,

; Pardon?,
.,

,; - . :2
,

CA~
'

ao .
.

. >Wa's[theGIovernorsinvolvedintheCatawbaexercise?
.

c gs' = 31
'

Q+
~ ,

4 '

7"AL L Direc tly , ' no'., ; s ,
.?.
9,

.

av y "$
^ ~ '

MR..fRILEY: Thank you.,

1 . . .

*
;,;

, ' JUDGE.MARGULIES: ThankLyou for' coming here-today,f6: '
'

- "

s
--

Q '7; . Mr. ? Ptigh. $You;arefexcused.
'

'
-

.- , . - < c ,

,.- =4

}
~ '

.p ~g ;8 (Witness' excused)
_

y sd, 19' :JUDGEIMARGULIES: :We will take a 15-minute recess.:
m.:c -

..

] gi M10 ~ I(Recess)
~ <

-

.. . ,

f , ,q- -- 1 1 - < 'JdDGEeMARGULIES:' 'Back on?the record.,

W. ' de
, .

,
.

'

[12 - 'I ~ have ? received - a telephone call' from Mr. Ciements '-}{
-

' --
,

a,
' .he?-worksiin 'thef 0f fice ?of' the. Secretary for the -Commission --,.4. _ :13'm

y
>i 71 i . . . .

'-
, . ..

s - . . Dg 3' - '.y :14 and^he1 told me that he attempted:to contact ~the PartiesLlast-

.

o,

'15 ' nigh'tlatSlo.'clo[and.wasunabledto'doiso. And that he.f
.:

~

s s..
. i6 Fwished to 'announce? that i Commiss'ioner :Bernth'al' will, on

~ .
,

-i7 'Frid'ay,Ibe$ ween theihours-of'101a.m. and l p.m., visit-the-
~

~ '

.S. )
+

..

p
,1 s' E catiawb'a '. site. cHelasked :me 'toiann' ounce Ethat Lif members :of ,'

|.- ,, & ::#
-thel Party organizations wish 'to- attend the site visit along.g 3,

'

r,-. ,

.

.V'

[ 20 withrtheicommissioner,.ihey-should call Steve.Sohinki befores~
'

. ,

k. " -121 ' theLend of; business'today.'

'

~t ~ 22 |I was;given a1 telephone number, an'd that-is onc :
,

m .

:' 23 -the'; Federal.:telocommunications system.which is 634-3323.1'

.. .
>

,
.

.<

c.
.Now what.his| number'is'onithe commercial system, I cannot.L#W 24s

L25. - te'll( you.'
,.
a
+ ._ ,

I" . %

d / s<

wm ,

,

r

.1

,

m

,

.b,

'

yg- , J .~
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x

/
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Tar

i .,~.g--.- .

ta.j ;it- 9

Q jaun9f % . :1 ' ' 2 MR'. fCARR: - Yo'ur Honor, he.can be reached by calling-

w 1r,

k ~
4

,92 LtheiNRC~oper,atoriand justyasking foreMr.-Schinki. And I
I r

g& w ,

,4
s ,
'f

'

,1
.. . . . . , . +:....,.. - ' . .. ,

* '

4<> ._-l, 13 Jthink thatKthe main? NRC number is = (301) i492-7000. And, if'

3

L ' ,' - 1 - ~
"

-

M,m 2 ,54.: Hyou[justLask?for: Mr.JSohinki'theyjwill-connect you with him.! l
.

'

3; c- -

,
.

, ,

S k -j5 ,' ( fMRs. GUILD:e [Mr.. Chairman, is that for this Friday?, - - ,,

Lw n? ** N .e m. . . . .

Z m, -
-' (w ~ * :' 61

'

, JUDGE?MARGULIES: That~is~ tomorrow.
'S -_ M

' '

} .,

.

- -

.$ W
,

. 75
, (The:Jarrangements with Mr. Schinki have'to be made

.

; _
, :e

, ,

,

W ~;y u . :s ::by t the i e.ndsof? business today.h
s

.

. ?
. .

. - .

s
-

A
,

.

. - <

'"
.

fx 6- .9 j
" , ~ . ,

-

.
.MRU GUILD: 2Just1so that;the. record will reflect;,

j [ . .g _
s

#8 J .,s' [f - _,,3.,m..
,

,

'

1it,'.and;we:-'canLhave~thistonithe~ table'as soonlas possible,
,

_
,

- 77 W ,10 it,

+ , ,,

s
! V, 3111

'~

Lwould"be ouridesire1to have-representativesiin.. attendanceD
s

,m, .
, ,

s- . < , . . . - . .. . . ,

,

. ';.J ; , 3

,,

'

Tatithatfsite; visit.. >AndjILwouldfanticipate.that-those.12:
,y;;- #

.. ,, _ .
__

-

,

c-
_

t &(~ c '13 : representatives |would|.be among|the PartiesJwho'have:been
0'4

A s f , , , g..
-

,
~ . m

>

:;presentYand-|pa rticipa tingjin (the| hearing. {And,,;for that. , , ,

A ' 2 *f .i..c
, ,.

d

, M; f TIS Ureasonlit-|might:be-advisable:t'o plan tomorrow's-hearing.

,5 . .,-

$ 1 ,, - , , m ,-.- _ w .- , .,, .

_s +.

C, .g e ',ziel [ schedule,Gif there'isiatschedule1forctomorrow, or.a need for*

. s . [ 3..
. ,

* '.<
,

Jatsch$dule;foratomorrow,7 o avoid |those: hours,!Mr.cChairman.'4 y, 17'
-

t,
,

,, . ,

'

. i.18;
- fJUDGE-MARG LIES: .Are-you"saying.~that you may

'
'

r

. + -w :19 fconclude;today?) ' ~
.

. +;c
~

T
. .

I amLvery hopeful that we can: finish-
. .

% .

720 N ;.MR. GUILD:-
-,

p .m: nr
g; 9f f_.- 3

, .

9 wit'nessesitsdayn
.

.!
,

.

.

f21|
'

,s
,

..
j

. ,

1 ,..J-

, ' : 22 JWe'have'noswitnesses scheduled for' tomorrow, perp i e

,,
s < , . sc , ,

, . -, -
.

:se.,fonythetassumiption that71f we can finish them today, we' .c23;
. . . . _ . . .=,-

p " '73 . 4 _<
U *t 1

$ g J 24 [ willi firiidhi them.'. . And tomorrow is more or. less, sort of'

n 9,

W $25 reservedMfor~ witnesses we'have'not reached today. But, all> <

v " a: ,

* f[
' ' '

,

m i .-
.| /i
NN .,A.| * ' , [' ' 1 s, u

''' * *
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*
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,
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% , . .;.u m .
;

s

M;gy si -
'

. .

-

'

c < - ~, ;

( ' J. r j - . p:

Q:]qg ' sst10 W Tare Naked [toiappearitoday, Judge,_and it_is our' desire to
,

a

x 4 3 .
-

'
..

: E N- 1 2 ? attempt tdTcomplete!today.
g. ^x Y
y- s s <,

-J-3 ;-
u-' ;',

.

,-
- .

, . . . . .
. .

4 - Itknow,we are running rather a little: bit slowmi e 1q < w~;;
p:

, ', 74 - thisimorning sut:ittis still.our'. hope that we can do that.
+-

' ]
'. - '

s

, < :.
,

,E TMR.-RILEYi,IJudgeI argulies, Mr. McGarry.several. " ' I M' , , ,

- >. ,,, .
.

, ' y 3= - [6- days?ago brought /up|th'e? matter:of'our late-filed Contention .4
"

.. .- , .. .
- . . . .

-

, ; .

. - 1 :p: ,-

,rb [71 No{2d,..which:Ilbelieveryo'u;willfalso.wantto'haveaddressed I'%:
:

g .

? 8 [be' fore Jwe conclude.--- <

u ;n ,,
,+ , i C +. JJ .r

, , ,
.

- '
- i

..

That-is corre'ct.
'

;
#-

"

19; Y JUDGE:MARGULIES:
W . ; .

..
, ,

'

,

w 3. r -
.

_"(' 3 10
~ ~ L (Board ; conferring)^'' ~

,

> 3F,

;Ifiwe can'tifinish b'y this!$4 $115 JUDGE MARGU. LIES::J>

y

7= ; m ,,
_

,

b.f , . , j ~ [12 levening',[is1there anyfreason thatimembers of the organizations' ;

m we _ s
-

[i, 2h M 93, 16ff t$hs Intervenors cannot7 attend .without counsel?'
s_

-a j. ,

M' :14 - MR.; GUILD |-Yes,2 Mr.1 Chairman , , therelis;,

.,

m- . f i3, g. ; |We.havestakenithe view that if=a member ofithe,

.

,

. , . w a

Commission 1whoIisi a decisioninakeri is' present' at the facility -n ,

". W r -

-

+ -*.n _. . . . m
' '

1.. < , 17 typicallyIin sheLpastLIlh' ave been atil' east 'onitwo site
>cw _, ,

byR ;V .,
^

. . . ... .. ,
-,

-11 8 visits with:the1 Commissioners |,.zthey.get;a1 briefing from,''
' # . . -. ... '. . , - ..

J

..
- .. .

' '
-

>
. 19: ; App.licants. Mand itEis our. view .that the Parties have the<

W' |r

. , .o
y~ ; .

'

' 4 20'- right; to tie 1 representediby. . counsel at-:such La : site- meeting, .
:q-

' -
. .. ~ .Mi s .

siteivisit. ?AndlI=would seekito represent.at least my4;21?
.

< , . . . . .-.

_s
" '

- "7'
-

,-, _

, : 22- 1clientilat'such?a~siteivisit'where the.~decisio'nmakers are
. : .

,, .
-

i h ''
.

30* ' ' '
,.

; going,to beEpresent.-^ 23'
, _ . ,

, ,

e - , y,
,.

r >-
'.

Wejanticipate, as in.the' case of Commissioner.
.

h.* J(2 '-

_'
'

* 25 Gilinsky, the; commissioner would. receive a briefing from<

''
, ,

-

g

u . .

. ,[

; .,('

$ 1

g # g .'
'A $ . i.e m , -,4

I''-f : '
r
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-
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, g,./. i -'mmill i 1J 1 senior | management of_~the1 Applicants with respect to their.'s -

~

.
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(s ,". . ^

:. 2'

-

i h
'

. test ng, t eir plans' for(operations, problems with constructiony,
- m.m5

,- ,p

~-'3 "as:well as a(view of the plant And we believe.those sessions:
-

, : .

.
'

,+.- +: - -

.,

..

;.

eare materialiin-forming.the basis for ultimate decision in~
.

, ,
. - . - 4

, ; .-g. .
_

('' 151 ;the" proceeding, and that. the Parties have'a right to have
~
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nati_ns

#8-1!

1~ MR. McGARRY: Your Honor, applicants would propose
2 we just move forward and see where we are. We may not have to

3 reach this cuestion and we can address it later on this
4 afternoon.

5 MR. GUILD: In any event, Mr. Chairman, I certainly
6 anticipate that even if we took time out for that site visit

7 that we would conclude by the end of the day tomorrow. I

8 don't expect that that presents any impediment to completing
9 the proceeding with the existing witnesses as previously

10 planned. I don't, really.

11 JUDGE MARGULIES: Let's go on and see where we arrive
.

12 at'later in the day.

13 MR. GUILD: That would be fine. May I proceed then?

14 JUDGE MARGULIES: Yes.

-15 MR. GUILD: Would Mr. Marvin Chernoff come forward,

1,6 please?

17 - Whereupon

| -XXXXXXX 18- MARVIN CHERN0FP,

19 was called as a rebuttql witness and having been first duly
20 sworn, was examined and testified as follows:

21 DIRECT EXAMINATION

22 BY'MR. GUILD:

23 Q- Mr. Chernoff, will you state your full name and

L 24- your business position for the record, please sir?

25 A My name is Marvin Chernoff,C-l!-E-R-N-O-F-F.
l

l

F

_
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A ,

h
.

1 'Ioam President of Chernoff Silver Associates in
g< 2 Columbia.

o 3 Q Do you appear in response to a subpoena for your
4 testimony here today?

p 5 A Yes,'I do.

6 Q Can you-describe what has been your involvement with

7 the applicant, Duke Power Company, with respect to your firm's
<

8 activities?

9 A. The' applicant commissioned us to conduct a poll
10 for them among the people who live within a 10-nile radius

~

11 of the Catawba plant. We conducted a poll in February of 1984,

12 aLpublic opinion survey, and in September of 1983.
;1 Q Have you conducted any other surveys for Duko Power

14 Company?-

' - 15 A Yes,: .I have.

16 0- Could you describe those, please?

a? A We conducted for them for the past two years, I
la believe, bi-monthly tracking surveys of attitudes. We have

19 also conducted surveys around nuclear plants in early 1983 and

20 late 1982. i

21 Q For Duke?

22 A For Duke Power, that is right.

23 0 That is at their Maguire and Oconeo facilities?
t-

24 A That was at Maguire, Oconec and Catawba.

25 Q In 19827

.

_ _ . _ _ . _ . _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - - _ - - . _ ^_
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,

> >

Ej ' '
A -Late 11982, I believe. I could be wrong, but I

'$. ' I~ thihklit is late 1982 and early 1983.
'

' "
3 ' '

Q' For' Catawba?
.

d
A Yes', sir.

..

S ,

94:i . | . .

So for Catawba' there would surveys in lato 1982/early,.
S. '

.O'
7 , *

I ''

..

1983, in- September of'1983 and then in February of 1984?.

. v
7'

:A Yes.4

'
.O - Let me-be'more specific. You conducted a survey [

1 -
'

at' Catawba in' late 19.82.or early 19837
IO

IA. I bellove that is right.,g

f'I''

0 One in September of 19837 i
,

12 3 y,, , . a i r . s,

.

''3 0 .An'd one in February of 19847
Id

k. .'A. That's right.-
'

15 -

g g; .Is it fair to say that your firm is' experienced
N' 16 in the desion'and conduct of such survcys?

,y, ,y'

A Yes, it is.

g is .0 What generally does your' firm'do?
!:n

#n; A We are antadvertilding and.public relations firm.
., ,

n 20 ,

Let me state.that the mechanics of conducting the poll is ,
.

'

21 generally subcontracted to another firm.t

22
Q All right. .In the instances of the Catawba surveys,

,

23 who did you ;su'bcontract with for the conduct of the surveys?
24( 3- With Metro Mark Rosearch in Columbia, i

' .

,

n 25
1 . g .Is: Metro' Mark exporik cod in the conduct of surveys?

t- 9

>

h. (
# !

C-
._ . . - __



na mn'
37 -4 , .

'#44 g=; 4258gy
:: 1 % . . .

*

8-4 >L -
,

_- .
, ,

.
.

w-
,,

..,

w 1-
.& "A' ,;Very.'

e:. . . , . .g_

:
y".

: . j.O;> .Have~you used Metro Mark for the three' surveys+'

13-,
'

<that}you' conducted.atCatawba?,

'

. n, jA
~

IA. iYes','we have..
.

- ~ - ,:5 ,.
. _

-

~; LQ: <Mr.1Chernoff, what was the purpose.of the conduct
'

~

: s.,t -

(*- :
,

of'such surveys?--
7',

_ ^ .'

4. .- |A" ' Duke Power commissioned us to . find out the -level of'

:8 .- ,..

iknowledg'efinithe~emeraency planning and other information whichs -

pf 29,
may h' aves een given,:to7the residents':of-those areas.,.

b -

i

.;10
'

They also commissioned us to ' find :out' the residents '.c

$. ;. ...; s ., .

'gy | attitude ~s'towards that(information.
%s a {e '

' E12c ,

. .. .. . .
~yg .. Q Allxright. Would you_ describe how;you designed the.,

;
,

" ' J13'
'

.

surveys'to accomplish?that purpose,-please?. ;' 1;- ,

.. e f y
_' J'' ' A~, The~ survey oue'tionaire.was-.' designed by us withs

*
_ - 15.. .i . .. .. [ .

. .

'~
. :

' Metro | Mark 1in concert.- .We generally met-withfthe client to, ,

1 . (16 .
~

'

-

W .gosoverJthe questiionaireLand see if;there' was any input from -
617 . . . . . .

t
. . . . .

e ?

C . f. c -
~

: them.- !Th'e ouestionaire was .then- tested"in the field to see-

fR . Lig ~
r iff there.;we'r'e -any -k'ey 'words -'or phrases that -were.- not
. .. .; . -

.

.
_

- '

|4 / T19
. .

.. . there_was'_any confusion in.the questions
'

y
~

. appropriate"orLif
.

t i N's s

: % f % - @- 220 . . . |
'

T and then-1we,c'onducted'the survey;u,
-

r? . 7: 2r *

^>
_ ;Q |All.right.=.The opinion;sarvey was conducted by

A
22:1'

.

the ,administirationlof a telephone -questionaire?2- - '

-. ;23-
2
, .. .. m..

Thatlis?right.
' ' A-,

.

- 24 .
. _ .

. -

:

w cQ! LMr. .Chernoff, in your opinion are the surveys you
'

' ^

,, -25 - . .. . ..
. .. .

'E conductedTreliable measures'of the responses that were<

4y
> r

;s.) . , \

e .

''~. '- . -''

;) ;, yis ,.

'
:G.- .

.h.py
- ,N

*

'

- ~ - - .a _-.,;_._........ ..-. _ , .. _ ~ . .,
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1

~ ..

ik eliciteditofth'e auestions asked?
; >-

, :2 - >
-

.

-MR.;CARR:- Your? Honor, I am going to object'at this' _~

3
<

- . point itio .the line of , questioning with respect to the survey
. a

con?ainumber of grounds.- TheLfirst is that as Your Honor made
5.

.
.. .. ..

the purpose ofvery clear when we started yesterday morning,
56'

ithese subpcenaedLwitnesses is to, provide rebuttal. testimony
'

7 '. .. - ,
.

. . .

.which|i's_ testimony to. rebut facts already'inLthe record., .

og :8J
This -survey and'. testimony with _ respect t!o this,

a ., 9

_ | survey |isLnot~inTthisfrecord. It was sought to be introduced:
' *

,

10 '
. . .

g intofthe record ~and we.objectedL to it'on the' grounds of, -

. T ii.
irrelevancy.andtthe. Board refused.to admit it into evidence.

.'

fi2
'

'

s

I..have reference here_to transcript pages 484 through-492 of
.

: 13 '
y

'

Wednesday,cMayc2,-19.84.
- x_) 3. -14-

'

3 With respect' to the! particular : subject matter, as we
5 15- . .-

'

, 1 made;clearLour positionL s on contention one which we alli'

FL . ~.16 i
~

'

$ :
'~

: recognized:is? focussed'cn thelbrocisure,-and th'at recognition
'17 .

'

.e
'

isLemphasizedJinitheJ: transcript pages I cited. We stand on
"18 -

~

' ~

the.broch'ure and its' compliance with-Commission. regulations.
~

p 19' r

We do not rely on.this survey;in'ourLc'ase-on contention one.'

,
.

' ~ So on ' those- grourids, ~first that 'it is ;beyond the
'. 2i - .

. - . .-

'

scope'ofirebuttal' evidence?and second, that is' irrelevant.

T - 22 .

Lt'o.the subject-matter'offcontention one, I object to this
'

:23
j . line~ofJquestioning.

, - gg.
, JJUDGE'MARGULIES: May I se'e the transcript reference?

:25
L-

- MR.'CARR: Yes, sir.
. ,%,

'

4

k

: .
'

.-: /
,

- >

s
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5 il'p "(Recuested document proferred to Board.).

_ _2 - cMR. GUILD: -Atisome point-if it is material may I
'

'
'

-31 salso" examine |that transcript. 'I! don't have available a copy.

~

'4 : JUDGE'MARGULIES: Yes.c <

25 ~ .(Board conferring.');4

"6 : JUDGE MARGULIES: Do you want to look at this, Mr.

k ~7; Guild?'

m-
7, 8:

_ ,MR.[ GUILD: .Yes, Your Honor. .Perhaps Mr. Chairman
'

; . L9' if Ifcould.becheard, I don't:need to read the whole transcript,;
.

,
'

E $ 310 JI would;justnlike to.have' reference to it--if I could if

k,A fi t 'it 'is : material to your decision on the objection- but if :I-

-
'^ '

12 .couldibe? heard |on'the objection now.
'

' >

~

,y.- ?13- : JtJDGE MA, R'GULIES : That.will be material to our'

z

<! t .
.

1~ if /14 . decision so:I,do..suggest that you read it.

' ~

MR. GUILD: All'.right, sir.
_

.15' .
,

. 16' - 1(Counsel.reviewingLtranscript.-)
,

.

(' 17: MR.0 GUILD:- ,.May_I be heard?
~

-

:18 ! cJUDGE MARGULIES: . ' Certa i nly.

MR. ) GUILD': ;Your Honor, indeed when previously:19 ~~

4 -20 offered thexsurvey)res'ults were received"only.for identification:

_

21: . and were.objectedLto.by' applicant on grounds of relevancy. The
.g ., - .

,
,

~ 22! ; Chair did:not:make;a ruling as to the relevance point but,

723. appears =to have rested its-decision on the documents more- dJ
- -

,

~# _

' H d4:. : appropriately being offered-by intervenors as part of our
~

.

251 . case.::I?am directing-the attention'of the Chair to transcript
,

A

w s. - h
-

.x +

(f
, . .

,

.

%

g A

-

.g'.
, . ,s' d .1

4

'

f_ .-
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%

,
- ;page 492. 'We will deny its admissibility into evidence andm_m

~ '

2,
'

ewe:will. permit you to make an offer ~of proof and you can*

,

'

3:
,

'

make airequestito.make it-part of your own case.a' -
.
-

. .

4 .

.

Mr. Chernoff.has been. called?as a witness in support
n.

'

of.our case. Initially we identified Mr. Chernoff as a.

witness?in' support.of our case-in-ch'ief. That was.our
~

,

7:

. .
-judgment and ouriview'as to the' character of the subpoenaed,

38- .w' '

witnesses.,

' '

LThe' Chair ~has characterized.them as rebuttaly,

. . .

10~_

s . witnesses. 'The distinction is not material for deciding the., -

i
- ll' 'obj ection .~ .As7a rebuttal' witness.the evidence that we would

.

" '

{ -
32

- sg os -

seekEfrom Mr.1ChernoffEgoes:to rebutting applicant's evidence,

/ K;]' \ ' I3
whichiis/ hat those persons in:the plume exposure. pathwayt

~

. - , _

'b '#
EPZ have!been sufficiently educated.-and . informed as to how:

;15; they willibe notified of an" accident or an' emergency and
~

::,:
_

'

.. .

* '

p what theirbinitial?actiion should be .such that : they can and-
-

u . 37;
e - will)take e'ffective' protective action.

.

E
21 8

JWe seek.:toErebut that: evidence. We: rebut that
- 19- evidenceJthrough.Mr. Chernoff through the'res61ts of-the4 '

' 20 -
survey which he has= conducted which we; submit supports our

^

u

view ~that applicantsLhave failed in that' obligation and,

-9

ge
,

that'we:sh'ouid prevail:under contentions one and seven.
'

.

- 23- MostLp~articularly the survey seeks information as-
'

-[
' 24- tio how many. persons-have received the brochure, that brochure

:

.,

' 25 . which?even'applica tn s.would seek to have us focus on as their
. ,m
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'1- iss~ue,;it'is. clear to:us that the only empirical evidenceg 4,
- '

c. . , -

y ', 12. available.to thisc. Board-of the' effectiveness;of the public.r- .

3'- educati~oniandsinformation program that has been conducted '
.

" '

iA =.;byjapplicants:and:by that I mean beyond-the expert testimonyt -

V '5- Loffered.by-applicantsl and:intervenotrs as to their opinion
-:6 : iabout~the~. content of the program, empirical ~ evidence as to-

.

'

;its':effect'on those who(receive |that information is through
~

f 7-
,

-F -8 ~ results ofJa< scientific survey such as was conducted:by.the
'

. I9: | witness ~.1
'

WO.:
~'

That is;ackn'wledged by-the Federal Emergency.- o

fy 111'. | Management Agency in their~ guidance document. FEMA-43,t
-

'
' ~

IStihndard Guide'for'the.Evaulation of Alert and Notification(12< . -

.d .

. n; +...
.Systemsnfor; Nuclear, Power Plants which explicitly places. . n 113!'

.

..

. , .

'li. reliance'upon the results of1 scientific public opinion.-- V .

~

['
- -;15; surveyssas establishing the effectiveness of-such alert

,

Fi-- .
1 16 fand7notifiedtion' systems..

r.

ih
~ 17: ~Asithe-Chair ~will^ recall Intervenors ourselves-

.
. . :

p , q
- Ils soughtitorintrod.uce such evidenceLthrough the survey and-+ . 4

., w ;z
g ",F t

19 testimony.of.Mr.;Rutledge with respect ~to the effectiveness
:

,

!20| Nf[ Duke?s'hrogramat'itsMaguire*facilityjandsuchevidence.
~ ' f21; was excluded on the grounds that.it was not relevant to

,

I !22 Catawba /but'.that we' submit ther'e was no ruling suggesting

Y HGg * 23 .that opinion survey evidence was not itself; relevant,

.

L : 2i 'particularly where.'weEare now talking about survey evidence
~

-

L 125'' respect'ing-Catawba itself.,

*
p . s-
w i. -

) .

.

|

5 '? .. : i
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f [M '_ - I- .'So,fMr. Chairman,''in sum it;seems inescapable to me, ~

. .
_

.f.,
b

'
!.6-, .

. . .
.

4> ;that'iwe;were cha'rged'with presenting the survey evidence
, ~

,

; [
~ d~ throuchithe vehicle ^that is now before us and that is

I

s - -
d=

_. the? subpoenaed tes.timony of'Mr'. Chernoff who performed the
~

N'

Jsurvey2in cuestion,;that.the survey results--are clearly
-e s.

'

~~6i .relevanh. ' FEMA,ithe Fbderal Emergency' Management Agency,m
.

'J' :so[acknowledaes and we.believe:that-if received, they support
'

-( .g _ ',
; 3 .

/ 1 (8 'our contiention' and' that is~that~ Duke's public information
' "

9- program ha'sCfailed..in,its regulatory recuirement for effective
51 0 pt$blic: ed'ucat' ion- andiinformation.

'

L

$ 11: --
<

, .we'would~ask that!the objection.be overruled and that

12 ~' ; ;we be. permitted:to co'mplete:not only the pending question.

,
. ,. ,

lis:ji
. %: - *. '

"

but.:this iline of- cuestioning.t
~
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JUDGE MARGULIES: Mr. Carr?-

~j

* _2- MR. CARR: Yes , Your Honor, just a couple of quick.3. ,
-

3 - p'oihts . ' Firs t , I simply cannot let pass Mr. Guild's sweeping
'd -bypass;or, passing by of the highly significant and material

,

^

_5: idistinction between rebuttal and' direct evidence, and the
[ - I6;|.fChair.; recognized- that .rihht .at the- outset yesterday and said,
r 7- "We consider iebuttal evidence to be that evidence that will

~

~

8 be given to' explain, repel or disprove facts given in evidence-
'

9- ! b'y-the adverse parties." That's the.first point.
'

10i ~ The.second is, with resp ~ect to.the relevancy point,
~

f' '11 ;our-position'is?that the brochure meets the appli' cable NRC-

'

1 12: and~ FEMA regulations;and~ regulatory guidance. The brochure
~

[ 13I - was = mailed: to each person.within ' the = EPZ, and more importantly,
.

' L. j ' L141 'FEMAldid not| rely;-' Duke-does_not rely-on this:public

15 relations survey in makin'g _its. case; FEMA did not . rely on

:tihisjpublic relations' survey, nor_did the NRC,.in-reviewing-cc 164'
~

e

K - - 17 -- and' approving the plans.
,

18- 'If: FEMA. ha'd made- a . survey of ' the nature mentioned in
1* the fegulatio'ns, then that survey might have been.the proper'

_

: 207 . subject of~ inquiry in this~ proceeding of FEMA witnesses,-but

I heyididn!tineedLthat survey to make their~ findings.(21 t

, - .22 ; Land I would point :out that the FEMA survey is
23

~

. flimit'ed. -It goes to_such things.as sirens. So with the two
'

.

24 points-there,-I-would urge that the motion be granted, and
e

> 25 - that this line?of questioning not be permitted'to be pursu'ed.
..

- a v
,.]

r

r.-

m

I
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4/ C;~ .._23-' - TMR'., GUILD: Mr. Chairman, it-seems'apparant to me
'

.f@e 3.
i

.

'

',2 J' thatJyou can't' avoid'-- no matter how narrow your blunders
,y 0.s _ _ _ -

q.. : Y <are,.? speaking of Applicants' -focusing only on: their brochure --V '

m. m.
- -.

,

,,

*
-

.. .. .
. .

.
. . ,

g.' M- ?the[factLthat if-brochure publishes a brochure |and-doesn't
,.~N= E

/
,.,

15L g give ilt' tole _veryb'o'dy . ,They can'tJmeet the regulatory require .W
.

';( _ ,
- ~

: ,: * *
', +

.
.. . . . ,.

'6 iments1 That'istwith the most: narrow view-as to the: scope-,

s' - 1 7? %fiproofi th'at's requ' ired'- of themion this contention. And
'

y.g y - . 71 1
81f"ae i. dwetsubmitJthat the: survey;sup' ports the position.through~

.

.
,' 39

, c.y =

(emp'iricalieviden'ceythat bver-25fpercent ofLthe persons.>

,
- . , . . . .

~Cg g i 90? frespondingssaystheyfdidf not get:!th'e' brochure.,

; , x, ,1 ; -

- -- ,.

53 3 (Now,:that's lhe most narrow possible. view. Wef;
"

,,,
~

~

.-
g

;,..r
. : .

.
; gun ..

.

J12~

, y. m;. -

Tsubmit that just 'be'cause' Duke' doesn't want to rely on
,

'

4.'Ln-
.

,

z a 3 >_ cMr'.;Ch'ernoff'sisurveys/do s;not circumscribe the' availability.

N. .:

Nf. .m N ;ofithosefsurvey's1a'siprooffby waytof rebuttal. - Obvious ly',
~

'
- e n -

#: s- . , i .

- ,
- ;# --they|didn tKrelylon5those? surveys'because they don't support
'

.

, , 'AL
'

'
.

g B . M16i fApplicants''icase.J
, ..

17i ::Th'eyfwere o6tained' thro' ugh 1 discovery. They are1;' " _

w -

its? . in' formation ;with -respect to counteracting ~ ' Applicants ' claims
m . ' --

(> ,

,m. ,, . ..

, ns' 119J fo'fithe adequacyjof ytheir > program! EThey were. volunteer'ed by
,1 ,

,

M, .
720

'

say ofEtheir.own;witnssses,;and'thae is apparent, and that's
^

,
.

.tN , ~

- |21) iforfgood: reasonibecauserthey f support our'ca'se.. j '

..

,-
, ,

s 1,t

ny ; -
22-

.

,, i
, _. .

LBut~ that doesn't make''itLevidenc'e?that's.not,

,,w w .

n. _ , .y . _

:23- 2i yr g
m<m;

', .

-
? cognizable byLa tdibunal; that wants to understand whether

~

';]'- 12g [or?not'theresisfan effective program here to inform people:
'

:4 k,j? - 35| fabourkan emergency, iWe submit that it's absolutely clear
~ a.

| - ,j r. 4---

' | ,

..6 J ~
' I.

.

#"

Y

v
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i Y ~that this~is proper rebuttal evidence, that it's very relevant
'

't-- wb '

2~ and critical to1 this contention, and ignoring it just simply !

- 13' - ~ suggests-that:allLDuke has to do-is pretend that it's
,

di informing ~ people,-publish a brochure, stick it in the back' 4

i5 room and we'll give'them the regulatory. stamp of approval.

-
I don't'think~that's the.. proper view, and I submit that theo-

.

7 objection should be overrule'd.
'

{8J MR. JOHNSON: I was not''here during the discussions j ,

,

'9
~

on May 2nd, but-I:would'like to make the following observation.
10 It seems;to.me that Mr. Guild's point concerning

.
11 the scope- of rebuttal is . well taken, tx) the exten*. that he

:
.

:12' .shouldn't be limited by.what itLis the Applicants are relyingc

13
.j tz. .upon, solely, if his~ rebuttal, in fact, does tend to negate
r r

Us /E 14 .the= case that the. Applicants are presenting. The fact that
t

is- the' Applicants didn't rely on the survey, it seem to me, is

16: not so much a crucial, point.

17- ~However, a review of the contentions themselves,

' * 18 Contention:1 and Contention 7,.both of them together, does not

'19 reveallany attempt tx) challenge the distribution of the

20 -brochure, and it seems to me_that. rebuttal' testimony
'

21 Jconcerning whether people got the brochure is irrelevant to

22 .the: contention. 'And'to'the extent that the survey goes to

23- 'those sorts of questions ~, they are not within the scope of
i

24 the contentions. I don't think it's proper rebuttal or direct
~

25 . testimony.

. ,y

x_) -

'

,

J

6.

t!,. '
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'
"

MR..GUILDi Mr. Chairman, to that point, . you can' t
.- ,

.

4 |get" disc'overy.-until.you have~the contention admitted. The I
.

'

$ 3; .contentioncsaysithe public'information program is ineffective.
'. ,. a1 .. . .. .. .. .

.

.

.

-

It' views,.the brochure 1on:.its. face as. ineffective..
-

:S r

We'doEdiscovery after|the contention is admitted,-4

,*

''16-
and we discover that there is significant empirical evidence

, ~ ;
- 7; . . . ,

' *
.

?,. -

buttressing our' claim,:and'that is-to the effect that people
,

8
didn't;get the-brochure and didn't understand what they got.e4 ,,

~ '
, . 9' _ .

.there's no purpose,in having discovery if

'

.. -. .
. i

'Now,
+ < io-, .

iyour' claim isflimited only to_the evidence that you knew
At . .

.
.,

>
- about.atLthe time-the contention ~was framed.'

'

12 - '.~ .

.

''

'
'

'We submit;that to ignore evidence that supports our
.13

. . .
.

,

yY . contention simply-makes adjudication.a meaningless process.-
.

a j
-. 3 4

,

'

Why have' discovery, why have-proof-if.y'ou are circumscribed J

ens. . -.
.

-
.

- tonly to what .you . knew at theJti ne' you- filed your contention?-

c.
- ;1s -

I
' ,

~

(Board ~ conferring.)
' ~ 17 . .

The Board will sustain the t

~
'

-JUDGE MARGULIES:
. ;

. >

+ ,18- .. . . !.

z , - ; objection'on the grounds that Mr. Chernoff's testimony is
.'

,
n 19 - ..

'We'll give.you an'
.

e

:not the proper subject of rebuttal. 's

'

4204,
' ' ~

t

r ~ ,

, opportunityJto make anioffer of proof, Mr. Guild, if you-

-

21

..want to ma e an offer beyond that.which you have alreadyk~ 1
*

,

22 . .

n|" .given. LYou may__do-so.
..

_~ 1 -+ 23 6, .

~ 0
'

;MR. GUILD: Mr. Chairman, we would ask that the
_,

"

24 .. . -

xMy : Board make specific _ conclusions of' law with respect to the
i % 25 |

iscope of rebuttal on this. subject because we believe the

'

,

1

J ,.

$1' f,

; -
L

*
, I

f
4

..,--.---+.--_..-.~-...-.-.._.m., -~.-._,,--4.__-
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{ )( 1 . Board is in error seriously and that the ruling is not
2 sufficiently detailed to be able to allow the appeals board j

3- or.a court on review to adequately understand the nature of

d the-Chair's' ruling.

5- We would ask for specific conclusions of law,
6' please.

7- JUDGE MARGULIES: Mr. Carr set out our basis, or,

8 our understanding _of rebuttal testimony; what is rebuttal

.

- '' .te'stimony, and it's our opinion that it doesn't fall within

10 that definition.

11 MR. GUILD': Mr. Chairman, if that's the detail that
~

12 I can' elicit in terms of conclusions of law, I appreciate

13 LBut'I would ask that the Chair make specific conclusionsithat. ,,.

t i

V - '4- with respect-to_the elements of proof on this contention.

'Is that's the basis for.your ruling,-because they were not

16 contained-in Mr. Carr's_ objection, nor have I heard any such-

17 contained in your. ruling, sir. And I_ don't believe we can
18 adequately bring this issue before an appellate body without

10 such a specificLeonclusion, please.

20 : JUDGE MARGULIES : We don't see that the evidence

21 you seek to elicit will rebut anything in Applicants' direct

22- case.

. 23 MR. RILEY: Judge-Margulies, the object of putting

24 on information-on the material for people in the EPZ is so

25 that'they understand and-know what to do in the event of an
n,

-

.,

L
_ . _ _
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( )x . accident. And certainly, a legitimate object of inquiry
I

.

2
is the effectiveness of the brochure in obtaining this end. |

,

~ 'Ikne, 'I would not think for a moment that the
4

25 percent.of the people who couldn't recall receiving the
5 brochure did no't necessarily physically receive it. It can

^ 0
also.be interpreted that they saw it, took a glance, tossed it

7'

aside, forgot' entirely:about it, which would show that it was
8' I

not an effectfve means of achieving the aims of the
9

regulation in this matter.

10
So in the sense that Mr. Chernoff can throw some

''
light'on the' effectiveness'of the brochure in carrying out its

12 intended task, I believe it does fall within the purview of
'3

rebuttal of.the Applicants' positions on Contentions 1 and 7.,s

1 )
.

i4's' MR. GUILD: 'Mr. Chairman, let me ask this. We
is

would ask that -- 'I have previously tried to preserve,

'"- 16~
. objections or exceptions to the Chair's characterization of

'
_the1 subpoenaed testimony-as in the nature of rebuttal.

'8
- We sought Mr. Chernoff not by way of rebuttal,

'19
but as proof of our. case-in-chief, and to the extent that-

I understand your ruling is dependent upon your view that
.21 .heIis a rebuttal witness, we would ask that Mr. Chernoff be
22

received as a witness in support of our case-in-chief. And
23

that'is directly' responsive to the Board's ruling at
- 24

transcript page 492, which said that we could offer these
25'

exhibits in support of our own. case. And we ask that
^

.

\J



. .

4271sy7.

.

.

t i, U 1' Mr. Chernoff.be considered a witness in support of our own,

2 case --'if that is the basis for your ruling that hia

3' . testimony is not admissible as rebuttal.

d JUDGE MARGULIES: Mr. Carr?

5- 14R.'CARR: Just a quick point there, Your Honor.

We have-heard th'is argument before. Mr. Guild's quandry is6'

7' one of his own making.
.

|
*

8 As he pointed out, he sought to subpoena Mr. Chernoff

9 and 74 -other people -and didn' t do it correctly. Those were

30 denied, and he'was then given another opportunity, and the

11 fBoard' ruled that yes, some subpoenaes would be granted and

"12 that those people would come in'and testify in rebuttal, and
~

'3 they've set out very. clearly'those grounds, the Board did.-

L ~

,
, 'iJ 'd -THat's where we are now.-

15 And I submit that we have reached the proper

16 result, which is to move = forward from here.

'7 ~(Board conferring.)

''8 JUDGE MARGULIES: We had previously ruled that the

l' time for-Applicant to make its direct case -- or rather,

20- Intervenors-to make its. direct case - had expired, and we

- 21 are beyond that point.
~

22 MR. GUILD: Mr. Chairman, Mr. Chernoff was submitted

23 as a witness to support this in April 16, 1984. You can't

24 magically-eliminate the fact that we identified him as that

.25 person on that date.
.

'

F% '

( i-

xj

L

C
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- -y
f )- .I Further, it was only on the May date when the. . - -

2 Int'ervenors were examining Applicants' direct witnesses that i
i

we understood'specifically that their own witnesses could not3 -

4 identify.the~results of Mr. Chernoff's survey. That produced
.

S your ruling at: transcript 492 that said then that we had to

.6
_ offer those exhibits identified as 9 and 10'in support of our

7y own ca'se.
I8 So your ruling that said we should offer these- i

' ' ~ exhibits ;in support of our .own case came after your decision
10 that somehow,'our' April 16th indication of Mr. Chernoff as

'" a ' direct witness was ineffective because you didn't like our
.

2 subpoena application.

13 You, told'.us in-May -- in'May, Judge -- that we had,-
,

i 1

i' 'd to.seekithe survey's admission through our own witness, and~

35
~

that witness:is before you now, at great. inconvenience to

lo himself I'm sure, and expense,.to this~Intervenor to bring

17 him here.
'

'8''

It's'a legal trick, Judge, that you are relying on

l' to keep.thisLevidence out. You can't characterize it as

20
-

anything else. We have jumped through every single hoop'that
_ t .~

21 you or.others have put before us to' bring this witness here

22 to be able'to testify as to'the truth of.the fact that

23 25 percent of the people didn't even get the brochure, and-

, 24 you're going.'to ignore that.

- 25 We ask that Mr. Chernoff be' characterized and ;

,

/,

m

s
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x_ ) received as a witness in support of our case-in-chief, if; i

(
2 that is required in order to bring this evidence to record. i

i

-3 JUDGE MARGULIES: It's my understanding of the

i : record that Intervenor's direct case on Contentions 1 and 7<

5 .went in on May 10th, eight-days after my ruling on the survey
6- ~ document.

7 .MR. GUILD: Then it was the Chairman's understanding
I8 that'Mr. Chernoff's survey results should have been received i
!

9 through Messrs. Rutledge, Riley, Tweary, Sholly and
'

10 Ms. Pittard and Andrews, Mr. Chairman?-

11 JUDGE MARGULIES: That is your problem in terms of

12 putting on your direct case as to how it should come in.
'

.13 .MR. GUILD:-Then we would ask that Mr. Rutledge, who-,~ .
,

E 1-

.was inJ he hearing room and was our witness be allowed to/ - -14 tm-

~

:15 resume'the stand so that he:may. sponsor this exhibit.

16 Judge, this is simply a legal trick to avoid getting

17 evidence in-that is of_ obvious relevance, and we submit that

18 it.does.a grave injustice to not only this party but to the

19' public and to.the record.in this proceeding to rely on an
,

~20 error..of technicality, which I believe to be absolutely1

21 -without substantive merit, to avoid receiving evidence which

-22 demonstrates the absolute lack of merit-of the Applicants'

23 public information program.

24- How can you ignore a survey that the Applicants

25 :themselves conducted.that shows that some one-quarter of the

,
,

'

_s
*

u.
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1

|

1 people in the EPZ.didn't evet get the-brochure, Judge?
.2 iJUDGE MARGULIES: You may make your offer of j

'

13 proof, counsel?
.

d MR. GUILD: Are you rejecting my request that

5 'Mr.'Rutledge be allowed to sponsor this document and be

6 ' allowed'to take the stand to do so? '

7 JUDGE-MARGULIES: Yes.

8' (Pause.)1

9- BY MR. GUILD:

10 Q Mr. Chernoff, the? question that was pending before

11 you that'I will ask by.way of an offer of proof --
~

12 -

. JUDGE MARGULIES: No, the offer of proof should
.

~

13 ~come by.way of you, in terms of what you expect him to7-
s.,

b d Id testify to.

'15 MR.' GUILD: Mr. Chairman, the witness-is here and

~16
~

May'I not have the-question answered so that thesworn.

17- record will reflect-his answer for purpos~es of an offer of

.18 . proo f ? -
^

l'- JUDGE MARGULIES: No, it's your offer of proof,

20 and you make the-statement.as to what you expect him to --

21 MR.-GUILD: I submit that the answer to the question
~

22 that was;pending at the time of the objection would be that

23 -the witness-would characterize the results of this survey

24 as having-generally accepted levels of reliability within

25 the profession for a scientific survey of public opinion.

n
'

v
,

+
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'- BY MR. GUILD:O.~, !s

2
Q Mr. Chernoff, I ask you, sir, if you can identify

aJ ocument'that has been previously. marked for identification-3- d
~

~ d- as:Intervenors' Exhibit EP-9, and it's entitled, "Chernoff,

'

5
- Silve'r and Associates' Community Issues Survey, February 1984."
6 .Can you identify!that document? Is.it of a number of pages?z

'7' 'A' Yes, sir'.
,

8
Q Is- that part'of the results of a survey you

~

' . conducted?

'O ;A. 'Yes,Lsir.

'
Q- .I show;you'a document marked for identification as

12 Intervenor''s EP-10,; Community Issues Survey, September 1983,,

33jag and'is:that;similarly the results of a survey conducted by
-t 1

M -you or'your organization?'d '

-

IS -A? Yes, it is.

'6
.Q '0'f the Catawba EPZ?-

'7 A Yes,= sir.

la -And do each of those surveys ask a question aboutq
_

. '9- =whether people have. received the emergency brochure?
20- .A 'Yes,.it_does. They do.

^

21- MR. CARR: I object, Your H0nor. The documents
.

.22 ;will speak-for~themselves, and I assume we're at the point

23- 'now where they_have been identified, they are already in
24 the record as an offer of proof, and we should cease this line

25 of inquiry.

|7y
MM

k_
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C[ .'BY MR.' GUILD:
2

Q Sir,~.-I want to show you a letter that's dated !<

March 29_,L1984 from Mr. Shearin, counsel for Applicants, to
#

.myself'and'toLMr. Riley of|the other Intervenor. And that
'

S

letter says in the' second paragraph, "We are enclosing a
-:'s .'

copy of'the Community: Issues Survey of February-1984 which
~

'

-you requested. In response to your questions about-

8
methodology.of this survey and the 1983 survey, we are

J
9' .. .

.

_ - enclosing a one-page summary of the methodology."
m . jg.

.

-

'

Now I.show you a document entitled,." Tracking, ;
.

11> ~

-Survey." Is it:your un'derstanding that this reflects the
'

12
-

. -

4
- one-page summary of: methodology that's referenced in-

- 7, 3 .
. 13. .

Mr..Shearin's letter?
i

V 14
| A' I' don'.t know whether'I'm equipped to' answer that

_ ques tion , Mr.-Guild. What is the question.again?>

-16 .

' Is that a summary or description of the methodology-Q|
.

*
17- .

.

-employed in'your.' surveys?.

*

18- -

'

(Witness reviewing document.)
~

,

JA. Yes, sir.
20

MR. GUILD: Mr. Chairman, I only have this one copy
.

21 ofJ his document, but I'm going to ask that.it be receivedt

'

intoieviden'e, and I presume, pursuant to your ruling, thatc-

- 23 -

you will exclude-it.on:the grounds that you have ruled out
- . 2a

the.others and then I will ask that it be received as an
'' '

offer of-proof. .But I'd like it marked at this point, and
', /''\

! }-
- N, /

..

7 "$ip--< -.-m y .-w, ,.-73-m-, .,--.+3 ,.-,+w.,-,q. ,yy.y3_- g ,- y r-..-- .r,.-n--e p y wm -,%%- %- ymep-w----,.-g- _ w- $ yv - w w .wwcy v.
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) 1 I.will make copies.and distribute them. Number 51..x,
2 JUDGE MARGULIES: It will be'so identified. |

-3 (The document referred to was
d- marked.Intervenor's Exhibit
5 EP-51 for identification.).

.6 MR. GUILD: As.an. offer of proof, Mr. Chairman?

~7 JUDGE MARGULIES: As an offer of proof of this
~

a witness.

' 9. - MR. GUILD: Mr. Chairman ~, having had the witness

10 authentic Intervenor's Emergency Planning Exibits for

11 identification 9, 10, and-51, I would move their receipt into

12 evidence at:this time.

13-q MR. CARR: We would object, Your Honor.
[ )

4 - kL :1d JUDGE MARGULIES: I'm going to sustain the

is obj ection . If you wish them to be your offer of proof,- they

-16- will be so considered.

'7 MR. GUILD: They have already been received as an

18 offer of proof, but by way of further proof through this

19' witne'ss, we would ask that they be so considered, Mr. Chairman.
,

MO VJUDGE MARGULIES: They will be solely considered as

21 an offer'of; proof.

22 (Intervenors' Exhibits EP-9, 10
-.

23 ' -and 15 for identification were

2d received as an offer of proof.)

25
.

'/"~%-

- d

_
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BY MR. GUILD:-

act 2 - <Q. Mr. Chernoff, are you familiar with a document
'

'

3 that's entitled, " FEMA-43." That's a designation, Standard
'

'd Guide for the-Evaluation of Alert and Notification Systems
:5- Lfor Nuclear Power. Plants."
6 A No,?I'm_not.

7
~

Q This document which has been noted in the record,
s Ijsubmit'to'you-is the document which sets forth the Federal_

,

9 : Emergency Management Agency's ' guidance for the effective
..

-design and' installation of a system to properly alert and30

'

notify person liv'ing in;an EPZ, Emergency Planning Zone, in11

. 12 the event of an accident.
m

13 Do you understand that as part of regulatory"~

'' 14 requirements generally, Duke Power, for the' Catawba facility,

15 is obligated.co. provide'a system that will effectively

16 alert people.in the event that there's an accident?

17 A JYes, I have.

. cnd.9 .is

19

.20
-

. 21

22

'

23

24

25
'

i

,,m

:\ i-
V

.
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TIO MM/;l,i 1:
'

'y7 f - (mml -MR. JOHNSON: Objection.
v:

'
.

.

g.? c
'

MR.CARR: Objection", your lionor.,- -

t
' .MRi JOHNSON: ' It is beyond the scope of the

- "#- ~

,.
xsubpoena request:'to' Contention's 1 and 7.

' ' 5
_

'MR. CARR: I; join' in : Mr. Johnson 's objection,

'
~

6 jour'IIonor. -This~goes:to Contention 9, Mr.-Chernoff's
'

,

4

7" :$estimony.JAnd' subpoena' request-was sought with respect to
,

a~ Contention's 1~an'd-7. And on the-face of-that document.was,

*
' N |limitednto:.the publ'ic survey which was just excluded from

. 4 Lio.
'

de~ proceeding.-
<., <

,
.

lMR.l. GUILD:: Mr.. Chairman, that .is not the case.-
-

" '12'' *

The witness' testimo'ny was1 sought with respect to Contentions
b :13- L1 and .:7.- ;I submit that even the FEMA guidance on 1 and 7-- '~.

-

;g=q ~

s

, t. ,

.

%, -14n may Iisee whet'you are-handing.up, Mr.-Carr?.

r1

4

' [ MR.;CARR: .Yes.. 'That-is?your; subpoena request,.J
,

* *
, 6,

. v
~

'

:Mr. Guild. That"demonstratescwhat~I'just said.is the case.
< , , . . .- -

' ' #
. -|(DocumentT handedito Board)~

,

8 JUDGE MARGULIES: Let-the record reflect the-
4

5 , 19- '

documenti was shown to Mr; Guild.

.[- ~.V 20 ~.(Document. handed toTCounse1 Guild)
*

- -

'2b'' ~ '

MR. GUILD: ;I see that, Mr. Chairman.
,

22u .
,' .The d'ocument-. states that Mr. Chernoff has

23
1

,

conducted such a-survey, and goes further and states:-,

. ,.

'

,

y 24 :"Intervenors seek torprove that Mr. Chernoff's

25' =testimonyithat the public information and education program
.- .

_

k. ,

'

'

]34
-a.

e
2 c[(Q

' f,.!-
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j' .has-failed to effectively inform people how they will be
2. inotified of an accident and what initial response should be."

:I seek to examine the witness on.that subject,.
3

and1that-is the purpose of my questions.4
,

5 MR. CARR: The subpoena request was. limited to

'6 Contentions 1 and 7'on its face.
'

4 - 7, MR. GUILD: I am not-going to ask him whetherr

s' peopleLhear.the sirens, or he~has done an acoustic study.
9 Counsel really anticipates more than he is-entitled to.

.

>
<

io- The' question simply goes.to whether or not --

-goes to: laying a; foundation concerning the appropriatej i.-,
2

- -

.
.

. i2| regulatory guidance for-judging the effectiveness of-the

a3- public education' program._
,

) ' ''

(14 - ' I think it is obvious Mr. Chernoff is nct an,

. :15 : acoustic engineer, . but that- is' not --
,

16 JUDGE MARGULIES: I will let you proceed.

17 MR. GUILD: .I-am. going to rephrase the question.s,

18 : JUDGE MARGULIES: If' counsel reaches a point that-
'

you. feel is o'bje'c'tionable, then raise your objection at that
' -

.i g .

20- . time.

21 MR.'CARR: Yes, air.
. -

12 JUDGE MARGULIES: As foundation and 'as a preliminary

- 23 ' matter,.he-may proceed.
.

BY MR.' GUILD:.24
,

25- 0 Ifthink-the question, as I recall, was answered.-

, ~ ,,

%f
d

b

p

r .;
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f ,

** 1 .Let me. paraphrase. You are aware that they have an obligation

2: to haveDanialert system?

3 _A Yes, sir..

sd Q And are you aware.that-that alert system is

4 5~ . designed to effectively inform the public so that they will

:6; -take appropriate protective action upon instructions there-

' 7 after?

:8 'A 'Yes, sir.

9' O
.

In the Catawba EPZ we.h' ave a system of fixed

10 : sirens - principally. Are'you aware generally that the fixedp
a

11. ' sirens are. designed to. alert people so that they will tune-

12
.

finto'their emergency broadcast system for more information?

?-13 A Yes, sir.
}= .

*

v/ '- 14 -Q And, that emergency broadcast system is intended
_

e.

L~ - 44 - 15 -to: communicate specific instructions, such as sheltering,.
,

. . '16 staying; indoors to avoid excessive -- to avoid radiation

17-
,

exposure, or evacuation ~ to' avoid' radiation exposure, among

;g 18 othe'r things.

19 A I'm only; generally aware of it,'not specifically.

20 .Q- Now, in the FEMA 43 guidance, the guidance to

' 21 "which I-directed your attention earlier, at pages N4 and NS,

,

the FEMA authors' describe a telephone survey'as a device22--

~23 for' obtaining-empirical evidence:as to the effectiveness
,

'24- 'of the information system for effectively alerting and

~ . 25: notifying m' embers of the' public as to how they will be
~

-

.

%./
s ,

L
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4
'

3

.w.

} '

,,Nmm4I 1 ' alerted,.and::what their initial-actions should be.

12~ Now, among the questions that FEMA - page NSg,
.

|3 :-st'abes as follows::
9 .

d - " FEMA' telephone survey of EPZ residences will
^

-

5-
'

consis't of approximately six-questions, and will be designed
. (

'

6~ (subject to Office of Management and Budget Approval) to
1 7 determine:."

J

.
8 . 'Now, we have-got-a number of items that focus on

'

,

29 -the: siren audibility. And-I am not going to ask you about,

' [ ' '. 10' (those beca'u'se you'Lare not1an2 acoustical engineer. What I
:J . . ,

.
. -

+

. :.13 ' want'torfocus on:is the-last item and'that reads as follows:*

,

^

,

12, -"Ifithe. residents'had received an emergency
c.,

L13 instructional package regarding what to do in a'n actual, ,u v v
( ) .', . .

'

s,/c- H14 ' emergency."-,

:15J LAll right, . sir. Now did you conduct a survey
la
"

16 :which-sought to elicit ~thatLsam'e information?

?- 17: - A'- MayLI.see the~ question?

_
- ' .18- 10 Sure. The last item on that list.

p
,

.,c
_

19| (, Document handed to witness), -

' '

20
, MR.'CARR: Objection', your1 Honor, on the. grounds

.

21' Ldf" relevance.. .

-3: .

'

22 LTo the, extent'that that particular document is

[23 relevant'to the inquiry before us, the question should have~ ,

-

s

24 been addressed'to'the FEMA' witnesses who were here on
J- .25 7 -Contention --'who'were here on'all contentions on May 9th.
j.

.. 1 :
~

,

'A- A
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'I,mm5 MR. GUILD: Mr. Chairman, the FEMA people, their. .-

-2 own document states that a survey should be conducted to

3 ' elicit that'-information.
'd

The question _ pending seems tx) establish what should

5 be. apparent, and that is that this witness did a series of

6
surveys that. sought to obtain_ exactly that same information.-

7
I believe the record should so reflect, as relevant.

8 MR. CARR: Our' point is we have already argued

' that matter and the' Board has ruled on it. And the fact
-

0
~that FEMA may or may not have a requirement is irrelevant to

"-
.what is here before us now.

.

12
Mr. Guild, if he wanted to pursue that, he could

i

! I3. y-s .- 'have pursued-it with the FEMA witnesses.
( ) .

" '' - Id
MR. GUILD: No, sir. Mr..' Chairman, point of fact:

IS
.there is'a case'being presented by Applicants;'there is a case-

16 Lbeing presented by the N'RC Staff. Part cf' the NRC Staf f's

37
case-is to present the Interim Findings of'the Federal

I8
Emergency' Management Agency, and they did so.-

I?
Now, we are entitled beyond question to rebut all

20L adverse evidence.-And the adverse evidence having failed,-
21--

!.
we believe improperly, to be permitted tx) address Applicants'

.
22

{ : case;through this. witness, the case I now seek to address is

23 the; case presented.by the_ Federal Emergency Management Agency
. 24

which in its Interim Findings concluded that subject to final

L' 25
actioni- which we- prer ame will come long after this plant is

> ,

c
F-

'

'

r

:[
.- , . . . - . . . . . , . . _ , . . . . . - . - . , - . . . ~ - . . . _.,~
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A

, , ~

l I mm6 1
~

wJ : licensed,clong after this Board's decision, that they found
,

2- the alert notification system effective. They proved it.

3 1md that1is- a paraphrase. That is the testimony. They
4 .found no reason not to.
5 Now, I seek to demonstrate by way of rebuttal of

6 FEMA's case, FEMA's Interim Findings,-that -- through this
7 ; witness-- .that that case should not be credited. And, to-

8 . quote' the Chair's observations about the proper scope of
9 rebuttal that this will either explain, repel, counteract

'10 or disprove the' case in chief of the +deral Emergency
11-

,

. Management' Agency.

12 JUDGE MARGULIES: My recollection of th3 FEMA

'13 _ testimony'was that they never made that survey.s

|t V'

N/ 14 MR. GUILD: No, sir. But they said on the basiss

15 .of.the information that they knew, they had no. reason not-
16 to approve the adequacy of the alert and notification system-

1.7 and[they had no reason to believe'that-our-Contentions 1 and
g:

'18 7 were' meritorious and they provided interim approval for
19' Applicants'' system and they presented testimony. opposing ~our
20 Contentions.1 and 7.
21- I.can give you a specific reference if it would-

22 be helpful for your ruling, Judge. But I think the record

23 will reflect that PEMA's testimony on each contention was-
24- that they found no evidence which would go to sustaining

'

251 Intervenors' Contention. And, on the contrary, supported
h.

.

A



g-
n' 4285py
4y-H :;

,

f '%

0+, )_ .I' . Applicants'1 case.=
s -

~

'We believe thatfwe are entitled to-rebut thei2

3 Federal' Emergency. Management Agency's case and Interim
7

r ' Findings.

5 MR. JOHNSON: The Staff will maintain it is not.

16 ~ entitled to rebut Federal Emergency Management Agency's case

7- on alert: and notification through this witness because it is

beyond the scope o'f the subpoenaes..s

9 We assert the same objection I cade earlier.

10 JUDGE MARGULIES: We are. going to sustain the

. . . ii objection on the grounds stated by Mr. Johnson.

: 12 MR. GUILD: If I may have a m'oment, Mr.-Chairman, *

13 I believe you are in error and I would like to make a point
,

,
q.-

t i
; -Q '; . i4 if I can, please.L
,

15-
- (P,2 ase )

16- Mr. Chairman, first the. request for.subpoenaes of

n -May 16, like the request of April 16, submits-that
~

is Mr. Chernoff's; testimony -- we believe that.this supports our4

-

i9 case in chief -- makes no reference to rebutting only the.

20 Applicants' testimony. It is generally identified as

2r proving that the public'information and education program has
,

22 failed to effectively inform people about how they will be

- 23 notified of an. accident, and what initial response should be.'

ItJis not limited as Mr. Johnson would have24_

25 magically-have it limited to only responding to Applicants'

h-
L )-

e .

L
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? u, .

-

We submi.t ---* '

-2
.

T3 . That mischaracterizes what I said.' ' MR. - JOHNSON : -

g MR.-GUILD: We' submit.that it should be properly

' 5: treatedlover;our objection calling it' rebuttal tes'timony in'
'

' ' d$
^

|the first'-instance as responding to the claims -of 'allg1 :
,

; - c
-

:- .

Lparties-who were adverse to that of Intervenors, including ,-7,

:specificallylthe Federal" Emergency-Management Agencyg

L - . sponsored.by the Staff.9
.

In'dddition,iwe-would point out.that in the
? 10. .

g3 j.. FEMA test'imony itself,-prefiled on Contentions 1 and:7,

j6 712' -que'stien-4Lat.pageL4.. states.-- excuse.me, question 7 at-

*

;&_;
.

~7: . .33.

epage;4:-

dG -
'

i
-. .

~

.

j: "Is :information ma'deLavailable to the public on:g.
.x -

'a periodic basis on'.how they; will be : notified' and what their {<*

.gQ :15
-

,

Lin'itial actions-should be'?"'p. .jp,

, . .

y; M , f, . . j7- ~ Answer:: "Yes, viaLCatawba-brochures."c:
.

..
,

:n- -
.And^.it;goes on and follows1to; cite the parts of;WQ .

c -

. .

,gg
.

'the' plan w'ich-we'have a1 ready discussed-in cross' examinationh. , .i
. .

_

:20 as: principally.-relying again'on the brochures.-

-

a
1Further,. question.22: "Have procedures for, m

2if
# ~

- - Lc'oordinated-~ dissemination oft informa' tion to the -- public
22 .

-

u
"

' Oi ;been.estdblished?. Explain.", '23.

Answer 22',fpage'7: "Yes. And these procedures-
"

- 24,

'

'are listedfin-'the'=following plans." And-it' lists the plans.:25

.

, [

'

!i.
-

<

w,
f

n
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i. It is ~ clear that the FEMA testimony is basedw:

2 explicitly on'the effectiveness of the design of the

3 brochure,.which we are not seeking to examine this witness

, -4 about, but on the effective dissemination of that brochure,

5 and explicitly relies on people having gotten it and under-

6 stood it and read it.

17 .Now we submit that it is just inescapable that

a by whatever ruse, trick, device you want to exclude.this
- -

9' evidence and have so far, you can't'say we-are not entitled

11 0 to rebut the FEMA-testimony that goes to the same point,

ti : absolutely the same point. They presume, and so state under

:12- Loath their. reliance on the-dissemination of this brochure,
.

(_ ;fm -13- and we submit that this witness, whether he voluntarily,wants
.

u(, 14 .to do:so or not, will present evidence that says that it
^

.wasn't' disseminated.15 --

16- JUDGE MARGULIES:. Counsel,'I think you ought to

:37 restate;your question,.b'ecause it presumes that this. Board.
4-

18 acts.by ruse, trick or device, whatever term that you used.

19; MR. GUILD: I think that.is the result, Judge.

20 An'd:I frankly.think' that is the' point of the Applicants'-> '

:
21 objection.. I' don't mean to be pejorative about your ruling,

.

[- .

122 . Judge, but let's face-it, we have got a piece'of substantive

23 evidence here. And, unless you are simply trying to1 throw

:24 .up one more roadblock'in the way of getting substantive

25 evidence of obvious materiality in the record, it seems

W/W

:'
,-

t;
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l0 1 absolutely clear to me that this is rebuttal to the FEMAmm.

y- .

2. -testimony.
-

.

3 I point you tx) a specific piece of testimony that

L- 14 says- we: rely on the brochure. being1 disseminated, and I now
~

's- -have before you what.is inescapably evidence that'it

t o- - hasn't been disseminated.- How can you ignore it, Judge?

7 JUDGE MARGULIES: The Board abides by its ruling.

~

8 .If youLwant to make an' Offer of Proof, you may do so._

9 MR. GUILD: The pending question was_whether orxxxxx

10' not the witness performed a' survey'that sought the information

11: =which-is-indicated in the FEMA 43 document,page N5, if the

~

1:r residents 'had received ' an emergency instructional package

. 13 regarding what to do in an actual emergency.
,A
n s,

a -[ '14 I would submit by way of Offer of' Proof,that the"
s ,

~15 cwitness ' : answer would be in the af firmative to that

16 question. .He~did.do such a survey. The results of~the-survey>

_
'i7 are in the record by_way of-an" offer of proof reflectingithe

18 answer.to that question.to the effect that over 25 percent of

'

op - those responding in' the -more- recent Februa ry ' 84 survey

20 stated'that.they had not' received the brochure..

g/
'

BY MR.. GUILD:21
g

.,

22- .O :Now, Mr. Chernoff, the documents that have been

'

,

receivedlas anf0ffer of Proof that reflect your survey23

24 results,-. reflect the answers to questions. And there is as

25. 1021 for example. Is that a way that you number your questions?

('' 'l9f ks A That's right.n
A.c

i-
E,
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.Now I have for the February 1984 survey,'for

-

i, ,1 . -I (QL
.

v-

^2 example,fwh'ich-has been marked as number nine as an offer
.,

3 :of proof,-I have ten questions but the numbers-appear to
'

y

f5 d. run;asfhigh as'Q-30. Should I fairly conclude.that there
~ ^

~ isT were at.least\30 question's?-
16 'A' Yes.--

. .7 14R. CARF:- Your Honor, I am going to object. This
.

i8 -document-_and this subject has;been ruled out by this-Board

9: 1 half an" hour to 45 minutes ago. You allowed Mr. Guild to put
.

10 it in as an offer ~of-proof. It has been admitted as an offer
~

-

- ill of-proofiand he1 continues to try to treat the_ subject.

'
.

12 MR. GUILD: No,fsir,'iffyou will just give me a1

.13 moment. I dun trying the best I, can - under 'some .very adverse_, .

'| \;

if . 14 conditions, Your. Honor,'to conduct an examination of a

,
[15 witness wihhin the-confines of.your ruling.- .I simply. asked

4

16: him' a: foundation ouestion. - The substantive'auestion is yet
17- to come'and I would-ask that the Chair ~ instruct Mr.|Carr to
18' hold'us objectionfand at least let me-get.the cuestion on'the:

- J19 'flbor.

- 20 JUDGE MARGULIES: You have gone into a document

;21, 'that'is'already as-a part of the record as an offer of proof

22 and I would111ke -to know what direction you. are going in.
-

MR.' GUILD: -The direction I am going in, Your. Honor,-23
_ _

24: 'is'you: Won't let me-cuestion as to the survey with respect
,

'25 to .the issue of: whether the brochure has been received or 'not.

j]
LJ

n
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a-)|- I1believe your: prior rulings have been-that it is

'

-

-. - ^2+

"open still: absent that_ subject for intervenors to claim as we
R3

have_that Duke's primary program has been a public relations |

4:

program to-persuade members of the EPZ public that there is-
:5'

'no hazard >-in effect, to lull them into a. false sense of
~

'securityLis the general language of the contention.
7-

We tried to demonstrate through-the evidence-about-
8

the public relations program through the witnesses that Duke,

9-
offered on cross-examination. We submit ~that the witness

o' is_-knowledgeable with< respect to that issue and I' seek to-
'

. elicit' testimony.with. respect to_that subject,1that is,
12-

Duke's' efforts to falsely reassure peopleras to the
3-~j . .f insignificance of the: hazard-represented by'the; facility.

t /-
''' 'u <

That, we~.believe, is contrary to'their obligation.,

n 5
'

This Board'willihave to weigh.not only the limited piece of
16

information.that Applicants have: disseminated:in-an ineffectual-

''''
fashion asuto how they'are going _to:be notified and what-

I8' '

actionsttortake, but you'have weigh that in the: context of what
lY we ma'intain is nok only the lulling information in the
20

b~rochure but the efforts ~~to falsely humanize._the: Catawba,

21;

facility which we. presented: evidence'to' persuading; people-~

'

22-

thatLthere is no hazard.
,

~23-
-The. result of that, Your Honor, is to'have. people

24 whichiwe believe:has'been1the case falsely presume that there.
25 is no;signific' ant hazard here and the result of'that will be

_ " ' :
,

-

1 i
t./ '

,

i-

.
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I their. inadequate preparation to take response. They will
2

not treat the subject seriously, Judge, and we maintain
3 that when the sirens go off there will be inappropriate
d

response. That substance has to be reached. You have to
5 determine whether people have a sufficieut. base of education
6 about the hazard so that you vill find that they can and will
7

implement the plan.

8
MR. CARR: Your Honor, Mr. Chernoff's sole contact

9 with this matter is through the survey that was. conducted
to under his supervision and control. That subject has been
11 ruled out by the Board. Therefore, Mr. Chernoff's testimony
12 can't be received on this matter that Mr. Guild just put

- 13 forth..-~

- Id MR. GUILD: That presumes answers that have not-
15 even been received, Mr. Chairman, from the witness. Mr. Carr
16 is testifying about what the limits of the witness' knowledge
17 are and I submit that that is just beyond the scope of what
la an argument should be.

I9
I also point the Board to the fact that intervenor's

20 emergency planning exhibit number "7" which is a Catawba
21 Information Program Memo was initially excluded for exactly

.

22 the same reason that you excluded, we understood to be the
23 same reason for which you excluded the survey results.
24 We then called Ms. Cartwright to the stand who
25 identified the memorandum, stood very limited cross on it,

_

i

_
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[ 1 really just~ identified it, we then moved its admission and

9 Ju .2 it was objected-to on relevance grounds and you overruled
_ 3- Tthose objections and you received it. We believe it largely

goes to the point ILam trying to make now"and that' is not4
-

5 the receipt of the. brochure but the overriding public relations
'

i program:of_the applicant'which we believe produced the effect

7. of an inadequate public information program.

8 JUDGE-MARGULIES: You have laid no foundation to
91 establish Mr. Chernoff.as having any expertise in any area

-11 0 other than in conducting a survey.'
4-

^11~ MR. GUILD: I know. Let me do this.~ First the

gentleman-talks'about Duke's design of'the survey.._They12
.

13' talk about applicant's input to his work. He sits down with. ,.,r'y
| -k/ (14 thbm''and they tell him what they want-to know. -I submit

-15 the answer to the ouestion previously put suggests thato
-16. there' are questions which were posed beyond the ten that'I~

-

17. have available to me. 'I submit that they fall.under the

is category _among other_ things'as public relations information

% 19 that. applicant's sought!to elicit..; . -

:20 lha had - discussions with applicant, - I submit, .and
'

L21 talked with.them and on the_ basis of talking with.them he has
e

, . . '2 2 knowledge about their public relations program'and.yes, indeed

-23 he conducted a survey as part of his professional charge as

24 part.of that'public relations program.
<

25 So there are at least two separate-elements, one of
i

.- ' .,

([

o:

~

,,
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I''% ) - which:is the: result of a professional survey work on the
2- PR: program ~of applicant's and second is his personal knowledge

_

j
Las to Duke's motives, purpose, design and public relations

'd ; program substance.

5
We would seek-to examine him on both of those.

.6 Esubjects.' Mr.-Chairman, I would submit this.- The last page
.7 of Ms. Cartwright's memo that is in. evidence says this,
8 "The measurement of.this. program..." and that is their public
9 relations | program that we say lulls people into a false

10 ' sense of security, "The measurement for this program has been
11- opinion.research.in the emergency planning' zone." I will

12 skip the next sentence. - This information has not only"

'136; confirmed the success of.our Catawba information program butM
\~'1' '14 '

.has allowed'us;to tailor these. programs to the informational
15 needs'of our community."
to I submit previously in the memo it suggests that-

'17' informational program is not to inform. people about how to.

18 respond'in an1 accident. -It.is to obscure that information-
'19 that there will be an accident or might be'an accident.among
20 the' general programs'to accomplish the public's acceptance
21 of this facility.and falsely reassure people about the lack of

'22 hazard.-

23 (Board' conferring.)
24 JUDGE'MARGULIES: Can you cualify the witness as

'25 having knowledge in those areas, counsellor?
h.
v,Vi

..

__
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3./: -MR.EGUILD: I think he already has been aualified
" 2 .butTIhwould be' happy;to do it some more. I-think he stated

"

i3| .thatDin*his. preliminary responses., ,

- ::
i" - d

. JUDGE MARGULIES: 'His preliminary responses were
5

that-he' conducted a-su'rvey|but not in' terms of what you areg

,. 6. ;seekina.

'

7 MR. GUILD:
.

That is'what'I was seeking to do throuah
8 the'line of cuestions I just started.

.9g BY MR. GUILD: .(Resuming)4

D- .
.

Erq. . :10 10. Mr. Chernoff,;youcoperate a public relations firm,,

l11 1 do you'not?

_
'12 A Public relations-and" advertising,'yes.:w

<
- ~13 Q. 'HaveLyou' assisted-Duke in their public relations

4

[~],

D \.,f ~14 efforts?:
~'

,.

'15 LA-

Insa.very111mited. fashion'over the last two years,_

-16 sir. .,

-

17 Q .-As _ part. of. your : survey design,; you stated that ~ you
#

met-!with; Duke Power Company ~and sought their contributions'18

19
_ to your-survey, correct?

W- .

20 .A- : Correct... . , .

*
,

21 'O W
, , _ hat 1 contributions did_ Duke make to your survey4

^ 22- beyond- the ouestions that :are included in the do
. cuments that

23 I have shown;you, the ten:ouestions that have been marked'as
124 an offer of proof?

:

25 MR. CARR: Your Honor, I object. This survey has been
- - -

~f
,

~

ny'

'
l

><h
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i ,h excluded'. - Mr.: Chernoff's connection with this proceeding isI
.

2 .throudh the. survey..
3: 1

JUDGE MARGULIES: Let's get that through the witness.
'd BY MR. GUILD: (Resuming)

'

5 Q Could you answer.that question please, Mr. Chernoff?
6- A' . (No s response.-),

7
-Q As'best as you can recall. I know you don't have

-8 .the document-in' front of you, do you?
9- .A I don't-have the document.

10 .O 'Jush give.me:the best'of your' recollection. .We have
11: ten'ouestions before us.' There are at least 30 of them. Do2.

12- you:know how many in total there were?

131 -A No,-I don't recall, probably around 40..g
c' ': f h
k_/ 14 0- Can you give.me a general description of the'

its nature offthe cuestions-beyond the ten that we have before us?-
16 A ThereLare several that would determine.'emographics,d

:I7 sex, " race, a ge and income. There~were several that were
'

,18
-

screening. questions'at'the beginning of the' question mostly-
~ '19 for the purposeJof.getting people used to asking questions like,

:20 "How do you feel about the world in' general?" ~"How do you
21 feel about your neighborhood?" There were some of the,

22 questions regarding their. attitudes toward Duke Power and

[; . 23- the; kind of job'it does in providing electricity, I believe,
p eS 24 and I believe that the guestions that you have in front of you
ta ~

25 were the only' questions regarding the emergency. preparation.

($,
\j'

P
LL _ _ - - _ _ __ _.-________--_-_ _--. _ ___ _ __
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Q We_have been excluded'from talking about the
- s-

'2-
questions about emergency preparation. Those are the ones

:3
beforeius...What I am interested in is cuestions beyond the

4 . .

area of-emergency planning, auestions in the nature of people's'

$'

, attitudes about nuclear power, people's attitudes about Dukez -

6 -:

as a nuclear operator, public relations information about the
71

acceptance of the plant, for. example. Were there questions of
"

8-
4/ that sort?

-
9,

A Yes, there were.

- 10
.- Q What was the. nature of=those questions?

' ' ''
MR. CARR: .Your' Honor, I-will object. The question .

'

clearly stated'that these matters that Mr. Guild is going into
'3'

fe~i
t ~l-

of course were included in the survey'but they were questions
'''

'

beyond thbse rel'ated to' emergency preparedness which not only.
d

5
-13'.the subject of this contention but is the1 subject of'the-

16
hearing. . Therefore, those1 questions are irrelevant as-well.-

' II
f MR., GUILD: .Mr.' Chairman,_we mainta'in and I don'.t

18
want to reargue the thing over and over and over'again, but we

"'
maintain that'you~ excluded the questions that have to do with

"

20
emergency preparedness brochure. I am trying.to lay a

f[undation as you suggested for the witness'21,'
,

knowledge about.
22

'

Duke's: efforts.to design.a public relations program with~the,

' . 23
ob' ject that Im posited and that is to falsely reassure people,, .

s

: 24y about.the hazard and to therefore defeat the purpose of the
25

commission's requirements to inform people so that they will
, ':

'tt

% ~
,

I a

l'' -

l. * _ . _ _ . _ . _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . . ,
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1
_ . respond appropriately'. -That:is what I am trying to do.

2
We have established first'now that there are

'3 auestions beyond thoseiten. Some of them were background
'd

. questions'but'some of them are of.a public relations nature-
F $ .as to people's attitudes ~about nuclear power. That is as:far.

.

6 as we have cotten. I want to-pursue that because~we have

7 now established that'in-fact the survey included questions,
'

8' Mr. Chernoff was asked'to find out information by. Duke
'

19 concerning the effectiveness as Ms. Cartwright describes
10 of~their.public. acceptance. efforts.

- 11 JUDGE'MARGULIES: You may continue.-
*

.12 .BY MR... GUILD: (Resuming).
-

, -s 13 Q For example,.Mr. Chernoff,-your February.1984l I

\~ L 14 questions compare the results of that survey to previously.
15 elicited responses for comparitive purposes. Now that

16 suggests that-there were otner responses. I don't have'those.
17 But the headings say,ffor example, " Utility Bills."' That is
is a heading, "More Plants," and let-me show-you the document.

c 19' These are obviously short titles that involve longer:.

' 20 ouestions.
'

.

21. A (Perusing document.)
>

22 1) Do you see what I am talking about now?-
'23' A Yes, sir.

24 1) These. reflect coorelations of responses to the
25 question that.is reflected in the actual questions set forth at

,

^:(
%_,))

|
.

L

'

L'' 'a.
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the top of the page.with previous responses by the same
'

2
_

respondent,Leorrect?

-3
JA- That-is correct, previous or subsecuent.,

g
-

;O LorJsubsequent, all right. For example, what is'the

- I"Less Radiation," "RADIAT,".can you tell me-generally what
~

6'
'that ouestion was about?

7
A- As I recall the ouestion was, "Do nuclear plants in

8
your~ opinion emit more or less' radiation than other items in

:q
'the atmosphere?";

'O
O All right. Can you recall-the responses to the

-Questions?
,

'

A It was abou't split, I.think, as best as I recall.

,'7''S O .All right. 'Now thera'is a column next'to that
i 1

.

'~' that.says, " Concerns / MAT," 1Can you tell me what that'would

15
represent?

16
MR. CARR: -Your Honor, I object. -Mr. Guild is

'' cross-examining from the very document that you;have,

'8
excluded from.the proceeding.

'
MR. GUILD: We don't have'another magic wand, Mr.

20
Chairman,'that says.that I can't look at a document and use

' 21 it as a basis'for cross-examination even though that-document
22 itself has'been excluded.
23 ~

MIR. CARR:' How'about the subject matter?,

24 MR. GUILD: It is your PR problem, sir, that

25
falsely reacsures people as to the nature of the hazard and

,

_7 3;
'

,
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[( )_} I 'the witness has just testified that you asked a question
-

2 to' people;about their attitudes of radiation. That-is

3 material.-

4 JM R . CARR: This goes to'the'very heart of'the

-5 objection that I made well over an hour ano and that the Board'

6' has ruled'on. This subject is irrelevant to the subject of

.7 the contention ~and the proceeding. We_do not rely on it.

8 We argued that at some length and the Board ruled. Mr. Guild
-t

:9 _ continues tc come back and back and back ignoring the Board's
10 ruling.

11' :;MR. GUILD: No, sir.
*

,

12 -(Board conferring.)
.

13 JUDGE MARGULIES: It is my recollection of the,,

q t

_ -(_/ 14 record that Ms. Cartwright testified to the effectiveness of-
.

15' Duke's public: relations program. I-take it this is rebuttal

16 in regard to.that?

-

17 .MR. GUILD: That ia what her~ memo reflects, Mr.

is Chairman, as the' effectiveness ofLthe public relations
,

19 program. . !

20 JUDGE MARGULIES: Is-this what your examination is

:21 directed to?
''

22 MR. GUILD: It is to the-point that_that public

_

relations _ program impuned the effectiveness of the. 23

24 commission's requirement for effectively notifying ~and

25 informing people about emergency response. If I may continue.

. |'~h
'

N.]'

t
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N/ BY MR.: GUILD: ( Resumir.g) "3

2
0 I,was asking you, sir, about the column or the

3
Equestion that>apparently was posed. reflecting the title,

14
' " Concern / MAT." Can you..tell me about that, sir, please?

'S .

I' don't' remember the exact question but it
~

'A:

-- 6
was| con'erning radiation. material and-the concern about that.c

17 . ..

~

O Can you tell me what the results of that survey
8'

. question were?

9:
A I remember what the'results were, 10 or 15 points

more positive than the general population around the nuclear

! plant and I recall also that it probably ran around eight to
'

.one saying that they wereenot. concerned.-
. .13

Er~S, - Q- When you say "more positive," you mean less,-

e

\s / . 14--

. concerned.-
15

A; .Less concerned.

O Closer to-the plant?
'

.'A. The people living in the emergency a ea were less
18

concerned than people in the general population who we
19

surveyed-.

O About the nature of the radiation hazard?,

'21.

.A' .That's correct, generally.
^' - 22

-Q Now.there isLa "vore plants." What is that.about?
23

-A .(Perusing document.) There was a question >about
24 whether they.would recommend the construction of more plants
25 and as you can see the answer was positive two to one,

y 3_

\jI'm

en
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gl "Q' Is that nuclear plants?
,

-

2 A :Yes, sir.

3'
Q~ 'These'were EPZ' residents?

#
it EPZ residents and again much higher than the

-5 . population as a whole.-

6 -

f :Q People living. closer.to a nuclear plant, much higher.

7 than as-a whole recommending more nuclear plants in short?
f

~8 'A Yes.

'
Q 'Did-~you coorelate those response with time in the

10 ~ sense of?what were people's reactions after having received
il the brochure and the public'information program from

.

2 12 . applicants among other public relations work from applicants?,

13-
. , ~q . g. Yes, sir.
; i

\' Id
O 'CAn you tell me generally how the. applicant's public

'15 relations efforts affected the-results of'those cuestions

16 generally?-

37- A- .Weftook a survey ~in September of~1983 as I,.

38 previously testified and February of 1984. The results

39 1increased slightly but not dramatically on.those cuestions.

- 20 Q- In the sense of less-people concerned? Fewer.

21~ concerns?

22 A It was almost the same in both cases as best as I

23 can recall.

24 O' Was there any significant impact in your judomont

25 thenLfrom the distribution of the brochure?
;(~
xj



11 14; 4302

g q.-
d;4,) ' - /A'- Not on these particular cuestions but you are not

2. ..asking me aboutithe questions about emergency' procedure.
"3 10 .I am not a11 owed to. I would like to, Mr. Chernoff,

d 'but'I'am'not allowed to.
-5- .Have you met:Ms. Cartwright?

6
'A - :Yes.

7 O .Have-you ever seen this memo? It'is called, " Catawba

8 -Information Programs." It has been received in evidence.
" 9 A (Perusino document.) No, sir.

10 g' _- It says, "Due to a number of unique 1 circumstances-

11' we' began our public acceptance effort's a number 'of yeard ago.
12 we new that th'e' operating license.would'be contested. We

-

13'_ ,m - also had special responsibility at Catawba _because we'had
k 14 sold portions'of the. plant." Skipping, "... Programs at

t

15 Catwaba-encompassed both media and community efforts. The
.

16
, focus. issues are those which have been admitted in some form

17 as contentions." .Are you generally aware of the program
18 reflecting'that design?

19 A Only very generally.

20
Q . Did you discuss with Duke aspects of that program?

=21 A '; -Only very generally, not specifics.,

z22 0 Tell me so I-can have an idea of what the limits
23 of your information are.

24 .A- I knew that there we.e meetings-being held and
25 - I knew that there-was a brochure:being mailed. I think that

t' 5 -
i(,
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.h ;is'the limit.of~my knowledge.; n >

:2
'

'O. . Skipping.further.down-it..says here, "All ' $catures. . .."
'

_<
.

~

'3;,
,

. .

; and'this is'of: media. programs, "... are' designed to humanize
4

the. plant." Are you;-familiar'with that design feature?,

'

'A -No, I am not.
'

.'6-
- Q. Have.you; heard them~use that' term?

7
~

.I-. don't believe=I have heard that term beine used., - A
-8' ~

-

,

- s_ 9

'

[10
end#11~-

it-
. , - -
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,
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,
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,4
( )- 1- BY MR. GUILD:

.v
-2 Q Mr. Chernoff, do you have that memo now?

-

3 A Yes, sir.

4 Q This has been received in evidence as Intervenor's-
~

5 EP-7. Now turn to the last page, please, and that's'page 5.
:6 " Opinion Research" is the heading there. "The measurement

7 for this program as been opinion research in the emergency
a planning zone." And then'it goes on to describe some of the

9 work that's been done. That's the opinion research that

10 you conducted, isn't it?

11 A Yes, sir.

12
.Q This information has not only_ confirmed the

13
7_q ' success of our Catawba'information programs, but allowed us
/ 1-'

Al 14 to tailor these programs co the informational needs of our -

15 community.

16 'Now, do you agree with the observation by
.

17 Ms. .Cartwright as tc the success of their information program?
.

18 A Yes, sir.
~

19 Q And do you agree that it's successfully accomplished

20- the purpose or.'the object that she describes on page 1, and
21. that is, public acceptance of the facility? I'm looking at

.

22 the second paragraph where she characterizes the public

23 acceptance efforts..

24 MR. CARR: I'm sorry, where are you, Mr. Guild?

-25 MR. GUILD: Page 1, second paragraph.

,/~y

/
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- g .\
]. BY.MR. GUILD:I

2
Q Do you see that, Mr. Chernoff?

|
'3 A Mr. Guil'd, I'm not familiar with what their public
~d

acceptance efforts were in its entirety. Based on other
5 survey research which we have done, based on the results of

.6 this survey.I would say that an effort to gain public
7 acceptance was-success'ful.

-

8- .q Right.-.And that would be reflected, among other
A things, by the fact that people living within the EPZ are

'O less concerned about radiation effects and the plant as a
'"' -hazard than those'living farther from the plant, correct?

12
~A Among other things, yes, sir.-

,

13
~

Q Now, what role do you believe, based on your.n

L'\ -
!

' id . knowledge <and professional experience,-Mr. Chernoff, Duke's
35

- 'public'information= program -- and I use that as'an all-
16

inclusive term - 'had on the comparative opinion results

''
regarding the nature of the hazard from~this nuclear plant-

18 -on those living in the 10-mile EPZ as contrasted with the

l' population as a whole?

20 A -I would have to make a ' subjective judgment based
21 on the fact that the survey research indicates a stronger.,

22 acceptance with those-. plants that were open longer. I would

23 'have to feel that some of'that impact is a- result of their
24 . feeling comfortable with the information'in support of Duke

25 . Power. 1. don't know how much. I can't give you a

.
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j .- ' quantitative analysis.

2 Q In part it's based on their information efforts,

-3 though?

A I would believe that would be true.4

JUDGE MARGULIES: Mr. Guild, it's now quarter of5

1:00. Would this be:an appropriate time to break for lunch?
- 6:

7 MR. GUILD: Yes, sir, it would. .

8 MR.CARR: My understanding is that Mr. Chernoff

_9 has a prior commitment at 2:00 o' clock. If we're about done-

to maybe we could finish and let him go.

n MR. GUILD: I frankly anticipated-that this

12 . examination would be much quicker and'to the point than it

.is has been, given the fact that I erroneously assumed that
t rs-
- V;t(_/ 14- -we would have his survey results in evidence. And I could

"

4

15, .userthe recess to determine whether.or not I can elicit

is any further evidence that-the Board will admit given your

- i7 : rulings on this witness.

,
is JUDGE MARGULIES': How'do we stand in anticipation-

_i9 of being'able to conclude'today?

.20 MR. GUILD: Very poorly, Your Honor, in my opinion,

21 given the objections'and rulings that have occupied us
,

22 so far:this morning.'

23 -(Board. conferring.)

-24 MR. GUILD: Let me have a moment, Your Honor.

25 (Counsel conferring.)

r'9
(_/ -

>

.-
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-I MR. GUILD: Mr. Chairman, I believe we can excuse
2 Mr. Chernoff.

i
t

3 ' JUDGE.MARGULIES: You have nothing further of-

'

'Mr. Chernoff?
~

-4

S
, MR. GUILD: We can excuse Mr. Chernoff. Thank you,
1 Sir, T or appearing.f6

7 -JUDGE MARGULIES: Thank you for coming, Mr.
a Chernoff,~.you are_ excused.

9
. .(Witness Chernoff was excused.)

10 We will recess until.2:00 o' clock-for lunch.
.

II (Whereupon, at 12:45 p.m., the hearing was
12 recessed for_ lunch, to reconvene at 2:00 p.m. the same _ day.)

.

,

1.13

-

end -12 - 14'

15
i.

<16

17
,_

,18

19

t-

20

.

21 *

! * - 22

23

L 24

25
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-AFTERNOON SESSION- (2:00 p.m.:J

f2 JUDGE MARGULIES: Back on the record. Mr. Guild,
3 .. you may. call your-next. witness.

'd
MR. GUILD: -We would ask Ms. Kathy Gordon to come

5 forward--'and be sworn.
6 ' Where upon ,-

7 KATHLEEN B. GORDON,

-8 was called.as a' rebuttal witness and having been first~ duly
9 : sworn, was examined and testified as follows:

4XXXXXXXX: _10 DIRECT EXAMINATION

j .- 11: BY MR. GUILD:,

.

12~ Q' ;Ms.'Gordon, will you.sta'te your full name for-the
. 13 record, please?
t''

g./
_

14 A
_

My'name'is Kathleen B. Gordon and I.am a' member of

the: Emergency Management Planning. Review Committee.15

1' 6 -. O Ms.LGordon, do you appear here as a result of a

subpoena asking for your testimony?17

18 A Yes,.I do.

'19 'Q Would you: explain some general background,.please,

for the Judges'and the parties about the organization and- 20 '
,

operation of.the Charlotte /Mecklenburg Emergency Planning21

,

-22 Review Committee?

23 -A- Our committee'was formed around seven' months,.actuall'y
24 in October of.1983.- There was a nine-member committee appointed

by the county commissioners of Mecklenburg County to look into25

g
( )
x. . -

a

.

+
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) thenemergency evacuation plans'for the county. .At that. time8t..
I

'

e - -2 they.gave us six' charges. I have a list of those charoes if_

~3 :youfwould like me to read'what the charge.of our committee was.
.

4 - 0.- ;Let me show you a document that-has been receihed
'

5: ~in. evidence-and-I believe-that includes the charges of the,

6- committee. It is Intervenor's-Emergency Planning Exhibit 42

d- :7 : in evidence. It has a'covercpage that.you may have'seen
'

8- before entiticd, "Reguest for Board Action," and a page with,

J29 a list of the memberslof-the committee and I.believe th'e
,

10 background information and finally a page that;is entitled,

11' " Study Committee for Emergency. Management Planning Charge
~

.

12 One throuth Six."

- 13 .A -Right.
.D- -

'

hl Lt d -0 'I.also have a document attached to that'that I
~

15 believe.to reflect a resolution that was adopted by your
.

16 committee.

17 A Yes,'that is right. We adopted ~that particular

18' resolution at our May 16 meeting.

19 0 All right. I didn't mean to get ahead of your.
.

20 explanation of background but'I want you to. identify this

21 document, Ms. Gordon. You were stating that your committee

22 was given certain charges for its review., ,

23 -A- 'Right., . .

24 0 would you explain what those were, please?

25 A' Five out of the six charges of our committee
,

^~ ,1 , -

,

_ _ _ - - _ _ _ - . _ _ _ - - - - - - - - - - - <
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I directly related to radiological incidents. The very first

2
charge was to look into the adequacy of the EPZ zone around

3 the Catawba Nuclear Plant and we are still in the process of
.

d
our deliberations as a committee. We have met over the last

5 seven months but we felt that because of the timeliness of
6 these particular hearings, that the committee should take a

7 position on that very first charge about the extension of the

8 EPZ zone.

9
O Is that committee position reflected in the

10 resolution that I was just showing you that is attached as

11 the last page to this exhibit?

12 - A Yes, it is.

~ 13 Q Have you met on a regular basis over the period
14 since October of last year?

15 A We have met every other week for two hours. That

16 also included a trip out to the Catawba Nuclear facility.
17 O Can you tell me generally what the nature of your

18 proceedings have been during those bi-weekly or semi-weekly
19 meetings, every other week meetings?
20 A We have heard presentations by Duke Power, by
21 CESG and by different environmental grouts, by different
22 citizen committees. We have heard from our local experts,

,

23 our emergency management officials for Mecklenburo County.
24 We have heard from our fire departments, police departments,
25 medics, environmental protection agencies, different
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1
- organizations such as Physicians for Social Responsibility

2
and we have also held three public hearings trying to get

3
public input on these particular problems.

#
Q Just for example, those proceedings of those meetings

5
are reflected in minutes that are kept by the county

6
administration and then later approved at subsequent meetings

7
by the committee?

8
A Yes, that is right.

9
O Just for example, I have a document that is entitled,

10 " Minutes of December 14,1983 Meeting." Is that what that
II

appears to be?

'
A (Perusing document.) Yes, it is.

'3
O That is an example of minutes that are kept and the

'd
rather detailed minutes of the presentations that were made

15 to your committee, correct?

A Right.

'7
Q Just for example, this particular set of minutes

18
reflects presentation by Mr. Wayne Broome, the Administrative

'' officer of the Charlotte /Mecklenburg Emergency Management
20 Office, correct?

21 A Yes.
22

O You have heard from Mr. Broome, for example, on

23 other occasions as well, have you not?

24 A We have had Mr. Broome available as a resource at

25 all of our committee meetings.

-

9

, . * .
; .
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1

Q He has responded to questions from committee

2
members on a variety of those occasions?

3
A Yes, he has.

4
Q Ms. Gordon, I want to show you another document

5
that has been received in evidence. It has been received as

6
Intervenor's Emergency Planning Exhibit 46 and it is entitled,

7
" City of Charlotte Protective Response Plan for All-ilazards"

8
with a date of 1982. Has that document been made available

9
to the members of your committee?

10-
A Yes, it has.

11
Q llave you included review of that document in

,

12
various proceedings before your committee?.

'
J^ A We have discussed it. We have not taken any

14
position on it at this point.

15
Q One of your charges includes a review of the

16
adecuacy of this All-Hazards Plan?

17
A Correct.

18
Q You still have that charge in process, is that a

19
fair statement?

20
A Yes.

,,

21
Q But the plan itself is not a strancer to your

22
committee and has been one that has been the subject of

23
your discussions and deliberations during the course of your

24
existence. Is that a fair statement?

25
A Yes.
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I
Q You said that you heard from a variety of parties.-.

with respect to emergency planning for radiological2

o 3 . emergencies for Charlotte and Mecklenburg County. I think

4 you said you heard, for example, from Carolina Environmental
5 Study Group.

6 A Yes.

7 Q !!as Mr.-Riley made a presentation to your committee?
8 A Yes, he hat.

9 Q On perhaps more than one occasion?

Io A lie has also been available to us as a resource
and he has on more than one occasion made a. presentation.it

.

12 0 Similarly to Mr. Broome present at most meetings
'

'and available for answering ouestions committee members might. 13

, 14 have?
,

15 A Yes.

16 0 All right. .Itave Duke Power Company also had
17 representatives at most of your meetinas?

is A Yes, they have.

19 0 I see Mr. Carter sittina here. lias he been a
20 resource person to your committee?

21 A Yes, he has.

22 Q Similarly to Mr. Broome and Mr. Riley been available

to answer committee member's questions as they came up?23

24 A Yes.

25 Q In addition, has Duke Power Company made substantive
_

_ _ _ _ - - _ _ _ _ _ _
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presentations _on the issue of the adequacy of emergencyo. ,g
L2> b

/ planning"for radiological' emergencies-at the Catawba Station
'3' Lto your committee?n
' #gW - ' A' . Yes . .

e
5

!Q Would you-describe briefly'the nature of those
~

,

-6
presentations by Duke?

, _

4'fm, " A' . -At'our very f'irst meeting we had a pr^sentation
'

<

8
eby. Duke andJthey went into an in-depth discussion about

C_ w "9 - radiation, what it does. 'We have had. testimony.from Mary
3p 10:

'Burch-and Mike Glover.who came and made a presentation to us
~

c

[ 'II,
- and, talked to us-about their plan. -

-

~

% , s

12'4-
_ O I Did you'.have an opportunity to address questions

13.-

to thosc* persons:with' respect to their; presentations and thep ,

p
'

~ 14"
'

adequacy ofLth'e existin'g plan for Charlotte?~-

.

15 [A.; Wefhad that' opportunity.A

'%[@(6: -

1

"'

.y2 0 Did you.as'a member ofLthe committee, Ms. Gordon,-,.

;g$ u'ndsrstand that one'of your. charges was-to arrive'at a4

n - mq;; <

;18
considered conclusion'having heard ~thes'e presentations-as to .

/

.

yM
~ Ik

tlie. adequacy 1of the existing ' emergency. planning- zone,- thev
20

about.10-mile'EPZ,for Catawba', in a fashion:so that the
hM - results:of your' deliberations could be presented to this

21
7

' 22
_ Atomic Safety and Licensing Board that was going to reach a,

:23c
, conclus' ion about'that. adequacy.for the Catawba plant?-

;"'

- - ,. -
24

A K
,

No, we did not. When Chairman-Odom of the County,_

25
gc , . Commission'first gave us our charges he told'us to take as long

, -

-'

'' :j jf

'' ' A -

4

_

J ..s

+

ik
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i
Las possible and he-did not give us any type of deadline at

T :2' all.

3 Q All right. In your deliberations and in your
4y proceedings, were members of your committee made aware ofs

5
the status of these proceedings that would be considering

6 emergency planning issues for the Catawba license?
7 A- 'We were given announcements. Phil Carter had
a

mentioned that.the hearings were taking place and Jess Riley
9

also made announcements but there was never a specific charge
10

related to'our committee as'we needed to come up with any type
11 of recommendation before.these. hearings began.
12 O Were you informed-that the hearings were intially
13 scheduled for sometime' earlier than they were actually
14 commenced?

--

They were commenced the first week in May.
,

- - -

Were
15 you' informed, for example, that the hearings were at one time
16 scheduled to commence in March of this year?-

17- At. I really can't' recall that.
a.

18- Q And.that previous to that, how about information

th'at'they were originally scheduled to begin in January of 1984?19
-

20 A. I'can't-recall that either.
21 Q During the course then of your review and meetings,
22 were reouests made to you by various participants, resource

23 people, perhaps Mr. Riley w'ith Carolina Environmental Study
24 3roup and others that you consider reaching a determination on
25 the size and configuration of the emergency planning zone for

----

4LL
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.

Ith'e: plant'.one o'f your charges and reached that decision in a
2

[<, 1sufficientLtime to be able to convoy that information for,
,

3' : cons'ideration'inLthese hearings?
4

A- :I-can't recall that being made specifically to our-

. , .

5 committee as a definite: time. That may have been. stated

iV2 -from a.. resource person but asyfar as a charge or a timeframe,,

, - - > ' p. - '7 - ~we'd'idn''t have:that as a committee.
I

gf_ 8"
Q What;I.''am'tryingsto understand is you explained..

; ~

' earlier"that your committee' reached a conclusion that it was.-
,

d0 appropriateEto decidenthat charge now within recent memory,'

- d[ ~

May:16,;such thatLit could be conveyed through the county
, 12- -

commission to the NRC, -so that it would be considered by the
[ 'I3'

NRC and I.'guessiwhat I amitrying to understand is why you-

7

~kj ''# reached that dScision.- WhatLwas the basis for your reaching
I' 5' tha t -decision?

' Al Yes..'I-am'sorry. . We did know that these hearingsm.
;6 f

''7'4 'were going to-be takingfplace~and'we felt that this would be-'
,

:~
; A8 - .theJappropriateLtime for;that recomme'ndation.~

"'; ; ] vg * Q 'Is-[itLfair_to'sayLthat there was some debate about
20f whether?or not such a decision should have been made at that

.

s

l I
2J~ ^ , <

_ point in: time, _that there was sentiment.against reaching a.
22'

'

decision?,-

3- -

;23'

'. A :Yes. that~is1 correct. There was auite a bit of
~

,

24,- debate abbut the. timeliness of it and taking it out of
.

25~

, contextiso-to-speak. That was. argument that was used from the
'

.

. #

--

-.

ca.

,-

_

i

u
A

.
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( L1- , opposition. Is it fair:to say that'the resource people from,
,

'

L :2 -Duke. Power Company communicated the position that the>

, 3 , committee should not reach a decision on that issue now or
Jd within|recent past'and shoul'd await' final completion of all-_.

.

f5' fits work?
~

,

jo- A. -I don't recall-Duke Power specifically saying that.
3 -Therefwere communications to our chairman which we did not

w
..'8" : receive 1from Duke: Power indicating those.in a form of a letter

/ 9: .butL as f ar as'' speaking at a meeting to that, they didn't.
'10, 10 Did your chairman, Dr.-Nurken, communicate that'

4 I %

11 viewcas-his own tofthe committee and urge you to wait in
L12'1

'

reaching'a decision on this issue.until you had completed ,your.

, ,

13 . charges complet'ely?'

'

E
; 14 'A- Yesi-he did.

$15
,

,-

;(L LDo you?have a copy ~of your May 16-resolution before

1 61 you,' Ms . ' Gordon?-

ia .17 ' A' Ye s . :-

-
,

218 0- 'Was.thie subject.-of passing on the question of they
*

o 19 adequacy of the Catawba EPZ se't for consideration at;your
~

,

20 May 16: meeting in advance?
.

i es, itt was set two weeks in advance. Since our
" 4 21 A. Y,

-22:
, weeks are every.two weeks, it was sent at the meeting
, '23 immediacely-prior to our.May 16 meeting.

+

(- 24 1QI -All right. So the meeting prior to May 16 included

~

a decision by the committee to take up this specific issue of' 25:

'

' .

') [.

%~/'
,

L

s

. -

=%
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AP

5I the adequacy of.theUEPZ for Catawba at-the May 16 meeting,
,

-2
, correct?'..

3
',

i :That's' right.-

'
.Q~ Was that decision made after the debate about the

j. p. . '5 -appropriateness of'.that' action that we just talked about?
6: 1 Yesi

~'

,

7
~Q -The' majority [of.the; committee.memberspresentand

81- , ji ~ voting resblved!-to reach that conclusion at the May 16#

1
'

meeting?-
y , ,

10 IA: Right;,.h ,

"'
(Q: '.Then at.the May 16 meeting the resolution before us

., _

.12' '

' g.
,

that'is'partiof"Intervenor's Exhibit.42 in evidence was

M -

.13 : presentedito;the-full? committee'present andtvoting?~

,

../m <14 Al 1That 'is: correc't.
~

,,

g, . i $} c15' . LQ - |CanLyou tell.us the; procedure:that led to'its
# -

SF
'

4 '161* ? adoption", . please ? .

b.g. N '' _ .j7 ;. e was-some discussion again'about'the' resolutionJ

>V I8 fand'Roy Alexander madeithe motionifor'this and it was
" Lse~conded by CalviniD' avis'and then;a--vote'took place and.the

,

;20 Lvote was four'vot'es for the extension and~one vote against. . . sy ,
,

2
g'

p ,

DandLone' abstention-by; Chairman Nurken. There-were three21

p v-
' ; 22 committee members' absent..J,
- -

23- ;Q'
~

.'I am :looki'ng Jat .the : second page ' of - the document ' in
~

jy f,

24:''
' | front of me,cthe list of committee. members.. Did you take a

n:. ,

25- ^
'

- po'sition on-the-resolution, Ms'. Gordon?
. , - - -

,

'; e
l~.p. ._

. G
* % ?. >_

r

i

. .n
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,

,

ll'3 l'2 L

I '

|
- i A '. ;:Ye s , I did .

*

# -

'

2
(Q How did you vote, please?

'

,,
1

; ' 3'

'A[ IIfvoted'for the extension.'

,
,

E 4 .
,

.

.

- 55 and wh'o-else vot'ed'in-favor?.t

,

.y " 6'-
A1 Calvin-Davis,|Roy Alexander, myself and -- let's see.

~

.
-

'

Rf- $ $7- .I{ don'.tih' ave..myllist.of committee members.
- 8' .Q 2How.about Ms.'Stevenson,-Sarah Stevenson?

- - 9 .~A Yes,' Sarah.
,,

- M Q'- You stated'previously-that Dr.Nurken abstained and-,

, ,

; 11i
- . . . . .--

whoivoted ihfopposition to the motion?
~

,

'

; 212- th: -Dr. Snyder was the only3one to vote in opposition...

M_ 13 O Thathleaves the:.three. committee members absent,
1-

vf:v. ' 14~ Mr.JLB'urkhalter, Mr.;Creason and'Ms.. Cherry,.is that right?,

'

115 fAR Yes...

h .:

,- , . 16.' Q1 1Arelyou aware of:any public statements by any of..

, -Q,

% i> > f17: tho~seithreelm' embers;~ashto their views ~or position on'the issue
~

cn

f~ E18
*

~ f~thelextenstion - ".the: resolution?o
:c e.w ~

I ' 119. A i
~I know-thatEMs.! Cherry is in-favor of the extension.

q. -
. s,

s, !20 ,fMR.-'CARR:--Objection, Your Honor. I move that that-
~

2+

4f , f 21 : be' stricken. 'There is no basis'in"the' record for-that.
'

3. . ,

if .
L22 There'=islno.; formally _ binding' matter for the'. committee which,

'

;-

'1 ~ d23 would reflect 0that.;z . -
- <

,

'. * 24 .BYTMR.7 GUILD: (Resuming).j ;
-

,

i 25 (Did Ms.-Cherry communicate that position to thej a

r
, c.

~

t p

q -: 1

&
^

'
- ;a ,.

. > _

x .-

.

'.jy'- _ -
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~

'

'

s.
+~ t

J
'

II- - ;MecklenburgEcounty commissioners?;~

'

f ., - :2 sA [ Yes, she did.: She~sent a letter to each of the
* '

,

': .
>

' "- '" 3 ' commissioners alono'with my signature and Roy Alexander as
.

_

'

- ;three committee. members.

.. w 5. 'Q- All'.right. 'Attthe meeting of May 16, was there ao .

a', - 61 ; quorum present?,

" - ' 17;. A- Yes.m

- -

8: f0 .Did a! majority ~of those present and' voting support.y : '

-

. -)9 :thecresolution?'
'~

f : 10 -- L Al That's right.

1.1 O' .It was adopted?1
. - . .

, , . _ -o
.* ~

s12| ~A- - Ye s. -.

13' "Q' 'Wasjthere' discussion subsequent to the adoption.ofL
, .. . _ .

._ .
. .._,A -

"

.14 -the res~olution as to:its transmittal-and consideration by the-'m
_

'
.

:,
.

-: 15!, Mecklenburg~ county commissioners?

[16 A~ Chairman |Nurken said that he would' communicate our-,, q :

#

, 'resolutionjto1 Chairman'Odom of-the county commission.and17- *

s
^

, ..'''g . .

;18_ that':|is how;it was;1 eft.
,

.

-

.. e

7. ' '

;19' ,0 I1wasipresent?at-the meeting and.I recall ~that

420- there'wasJdiscussion'that the Mecklenburg county commi'ssioners-.=: .

wereito meetatheIf'llowing week, I believe,Jon a Monday.
-

21
- o Is. e

a o
"

..

122
'

- ,
- that-correct?

'

.

'
. Tha't?s right. .

_

23; "A..
,

, e s

[ M 24L Q L fAndfthat=-there was'a rule of' protocol of the county
M

-J. 9 25: commissioni that there must.be 48' hours' prior. notice for
.

h f p +y

%,_/_

a- -

-{ q. |
..r- ..

_* - , F

-- '. *

111
'

s -. _
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713'-14: '
, -J .;,

'' -

, _ _ -

,

y.

f f;w jf 1= cincludingia~new> item:on.the agenda. Is that your understandinga

g . . 2 ' f-|theJdiscussion?

LC...
,,

j !Al i.Yes,'that is right.
~

t ~ . y .Q; LAnd that it|was urged on"Dr. Nurken, the chairman
>-

'% -

tr'ansmit~th'e resolutiontof?the_ committee'sortihat it could be .

.of th{ planning ^ review committee, that he' expeditiously'
"

57 _

- .

.f -

"| < ; J
~

-

7; jincludedc on'the agenda for the following Monday meeting. Is

:8 . that riglit?
'

_

-3
i. -A

..

n -
9;-- Yes._yHe'.said-that he would do-all in his power to

'

j] s lo . }do that.-

;4 Q_ 'Are.youlaware.of whether.or"not the resolution was
~

t,

x

:in fa'ct.1transmittedcin sufficient' time to be included on the' ,

12. .

-3
'

, _ , .13 - -f 11 wingjMonday's agenda?
-

-_,):.
4.4 [Ai Ilam,sorry.1 1Iidon't know what action Chairman,

.

N
.

. . . . _
,

i
g: Nurk'en-took. T e advised $metin(a telephone conversation thatH

' ' ~

he had indeedisentithe Wesolution to Cha'irma'n'Odom but it
~

_

x:
^ ~ ~

wa'sinotfableito;be.on the~ agenda._ .g. .

f: - ;18; -

ynd.#1'3L 3,.

immJflws:
iw/#14L /20

,

.
~

,
- p

_. ; - - :.22-
; ,- a ;-;;

:23V - -

-

J24
~

, -:_4

'>

_ 125!

mfh *

f -m+

.Q 'c ;;

#

k '

e -

t

._.|.'.- e
,

"

,
.

"

,
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,,

f. f

'<
, .

+ t

!b/' 3 141MM/mm],.-
- -Q~ L.Was:. there a. discussion of -- Ms. Gordon -- of. ,j;

, ,
-

2;
~

,' members of.the committee who had. supported the resolution
'

, ', .; 3y _

themselves presenting.the resolution to the County Commission?

' 2d 'A1 Yes,Jthere,was,
y.-
i 15 ~ Several.of us suggested that we call the County

*

._ -

.

-6 'Commiss'ioners ourselves and'see if we could get the. item-

:m:;p
' ' .7 .' include'd.on.the' agenda, and Chairman Nurken said he would-

'

..

' ~ 8l Ltakefcare of it'.
,

,
.

"m ~ ;9' -Q
,

-Did: Chairman Nurken discourage you from doing
,?

-

T4 - m - _ .10 - -thatEin-:saying he would favorably represent your position

Ik
, .

:aslChairman'of'the. Committee'to the County Commissioners?
. < .

.

a., y - 112-
' '

. N
.y.. - A;. :Ye s .',-

.

'

13 .'. . . :I'..am' going to'show you a document that'has been.Q
.

p.;.jf=- .,
.

3, ~. - '
~.14 ! received in: evidence as' Applicants' Emergency Planning Exhibit

.

n . .. . . . .. ,
.

w/
-

-

18. It'is.~a press-release.; 15- .-
.

.
:+:,

_
-16. -D'olyou. understand'that in-fact.Dr._Nurken drafted

3 w -
E.

~

" - 17- - and circulate'd ai press .:relea'sel the following ~ day? ~ It is
ye

_

~

s - - .18

7
-

; reflected inLtho' document I am showing-you.
s

,
N- 19 :.(Document- handed . to' witness.= )

'

's,

4 " 20- [A; .Yes.-'

yy
.

!Q., (Now, did Dr..Nurken circulate'this press release
,

q[ 21;-

%,
,

:to- yoti andother _ member of the Committee before he had it
~

22-.
"

.

' f23' ; publicly. issued?-
'

'

;
^ ;24l Y :This was not approved by the Committee.-

O~ , ,

' j Q; -Was'it circulated to you'in advance of its,25 ~
, . . , .

-

. , .
.(

, 3

.s'% -' -

:| f;U - ^ >
w

' 4
~

$

-

'' '

' .

.<,
, ,

- r
'

[

Ch' E
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,

+y y _

,- -, ,

,

.y.y
- .

g

a:: -[ imm2? ft: publication?;

b ( ., 2: [AJ LNot[tolme.-, .
ss y- .

' ~ v s3 Q- cDid Dr. Nurken make any' representations to the
4- - _,4,

J4 { Committee! (that he intended to issue his own' press release2: ~ '

" a 5] ;describingithe Committee's. action?.' - -

<,

d6 LA' No.'

- m,s , ,
, .

~

171 - ~ .Q : .And, were-you aware of any other member of the
'

.

;8 -Committee,cincludin'g_those.who'were proponents of the
'

'

, ;9; resolution,fissuingLa' press' release-reflecting;their views?s

* -

71o.~- L. A\ Dr. Nurken, Iyunderstand,: called Roy Alexander,.

~ %$ 7g fill :sfter issuing-.the press release, and-had.the press' release
;12.7 ?sent to him'by courier. '-,

,

R ' : .: "L13 Roy-looked over the press release and approved it.2 .., .m
3

.

9 m- .3 y

3 / ( * (14 ;
-

IQ. All right.
-

-h e 15; 7E But assfar as.Lany other involvement;w'ith Committee.'

t

3. -

- ;16' members;- :
-

~.s
-

,

.;17f - % EQ--. . . It was not'~ considered, taken up by the full'
- .

o

' '' g;
--

,

< . 1's ' LCommittee?
-

.
-

& (191 .Ai [No'.,

i
~~

(20 ;Q. InEyour~ opinion as almember of the. Committee, does
o,,

Z1 _

-

-

^

I 21 =this presscrelease speak"for theJEmergency' Planning Review,

>,

' ^ H_ . ' , d. 22 : Committee?
,, , -

, ,
'

. T 23: ;A: No . -y .'.
~

? | 24' :O? Does'the resolution,you-adopted-May 16th, speak26, s

- - c, ; . ,25 forf the Emergency Planning Review Committee?-
~

_

.

.

*. / . , -
,

N || _ ,

og- -

,

' r

' -: ' h 4
,

Y
4

, ,
" '

>

..r

* ' 8'
, '5
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4

, ,

, . s ,

,
)Jmm3; f JA1 I would'say that it does-because the Committee

'

,
-

[f1-
' 21 voted on-it.n'>

,.

II(
'3; -Q: |Now'I.am looking'at the resolution, Ms. Gordon,

Land:;there the resolution, af ter ;a preamble, explaining the4

b~l Lgoall'of.-assuringLthat' citizens-of-Mecklenburg County have5m

[ 6> iinifact an.Leffective, flexible and sufficient emergencyr .

x ~

[
'

[7[ jplan,;ifiyo~u will - :I'm: paraphrasing. The resolution has
~

. 's .several'"whereas": clauses'that are described as findings and-

% - ~ -9; Erecommendations.
,

ii Do'you understand those "whereas" clauses to

- :1 F 1 represent: conclusions of.the Committee?

,
- - .|.

- *
121 -A Yes.v1

,

h- .c -

.

'And'after the."whereas" clauses 1which will speak
..

..
. ._ . .

o y a. :Qt c
t'

n
g sj - 14 ifor themselves,|the:following-appears:-

'

b'

<.

a 15 ~"Therefore, the Mecklenburg County' Board of

'

;16< Commissionersiis'hereby r.equested to: contend to the Atomic-.

' '

;17 YSafety;and5 Licensing? Board ~forithe. extension of the Emergency

.181 Planizone'' limits ofithe ' Catawba' Plan to provide!further' ~

-

-

-

,

19 :s'ecurity to residentsian'd others in the affected areas of'
~ '

* '

,

- - 2' 1 -theLSouthwestern quadrant of~the County."- 0

'

2 21 Does.that fully _and. accurately reflect the.

a

[Y' - I22' iconclusion:by your'. Committee?
:@

ky -23 ' A~; : Ye s . :.

~
~

e 24. _
.Now,iDr. Nurken's'. press release observes that you;

ds , .

"made'no specific recommendation with respect to a 7-mile25s
-

.

;f-g
hiQ )I s

/<

a

e

as /

I

#

--I-.- ?
, _ , _ _

-
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.mm4 1 extension of the EPZ.

2 'Are you aware that the Judges in this case have
p.

3 ~ allowed a contention -- revised a contention dult originally
i

' asked'that all of Charlotte be included in the Emergency4'

5 Planning Zone, to limit it to a specific example of a

6- geographic boundary _that happens to be seven miles from the

7. facility?

8 A Yes.

9 Q. I'm sorry, 17 miles from the facility.

10 A 17.

11 Q Another seven miles beyond the ten, all right.

12 Now, is there a reason why your Committee did

-13 not specifically recommend a 17-mile EPZ limit or any

-- 14 specific geographical boundary?

15 A Yes. . We wanted to leave that open for the County

16 Commissioners to-decide. Perhaps, we thought, that they

~17 would want to do more than the 17 miles.

18- Q You are aware in your review work, that on the

19 northwest side of Charlotte there is'an Emergency Planning

20 Zone forfDuke's McGuire Nuclear Facility, for example?

21 A Right.

22 Q ,And while that is not specifically within the

23 jurisdiction of this Licensing Board in this proceeding,

24 youiare considering the effects of the proximity of that

25 plant as well in your deliberations as to the adequacy of

./-

a
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. .

, ~c
'

L ( j |mm51 ' emergency planning'for Charlotte-Mecklenburg?

7 's ;A. -There:has~been a' lot of concern for the citizens,

l- - 3 of: Charlotte .in the northern part of the County.

'4 Q And does that. provide an additional basis why a

' 5; specific-geographical boundary that goes into -- that includes#~

.6 only-parts of southwest Charlotte was not'specified in

' - - Lyour resolution?;7,

'
48 .A Yes.

' MR. GUILD: 'Ms.LGordon, thank you very much for;9 -

^

hp -appearing. -ILknow youlare sort-of under the weather, so I
.

:n. -

' -

if . appreciate.your patience in waiting:on.us.

. s - 12 .Others ma'y have. questions |for.you.

11 3

'

Mr. Chairman,Ethat concludes our examination.

a c
-

by . if JUDGE MARGULIES: 'Mr.: Johnson?"

-15; |MR. JOHNSON- Staff.has no questions.
,

* '. JUDGE'MARGULIES: Mr... Wilson?- 16 - m

H: MR.5 WILSON: .=StateEhas-no questions..
z7-

,

~
^

c - >
181 JUDGE MARGULIES:'.Do you have'any questions,.c -

.

- 39 ..Mr. J Riley ? -
,

20- MR.RILEY: ' I. do no't . -
.:

'

MR. CARR: Your Honor, I have a.few questions..2t.

-22 CROSS. EXAMINATION

- XXX- "23- BY;MR. CARR:

'24 ' '. 0 - -Ms.-Gordon, I think|you:and Mr. Guild have

| 7

~probably. covered most of my questions. Let me just, if I25
,

q. # '

:

;--/ y
,

.

* ,p,' .-

i

.u.
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'

< .

b

" '

'.
.. tmm6 i (could, I;would like to show you a couple of documents here-.

, g ;;
.

- .

_ f 2; There.was' discussion of a press ~ release that

Dr.Nurkenl-issued.;3

' '

'A .Right..

,

O'. That..you'and2Mr. Guild had?'

15. .

.j |A- -Uh, huh.,

'O .YouLhaveiseen that press release?7; 7.
,

.
. j (Document: handed to witness)'

'A- (This'is the first copy I.have had this. morning.
~

-

,

. 10 I saw it'.when a member of the' media contacted me briefly.-

3

-g Q- Let me' point.you to the fourth. paragraph.on the- ,

' '

~

;12 :first_page; :And.I.will ask.you to take ai ook at that. '

. l,

.

339 Now,'does(that--paragraph state in its last-,-

;;. 4 sentence', that the issue of licensure of the Catawba facility
'

isinot part of; the ~ charge to the Committee?15:

i
-f .A That s right.i .

. .Q - Now, were.you aware,'Ms.'Gordon,-that on May 17th,37 _

1984,.Dr. Nurken drafted a. letter which sent the motion-to the '

g

- County Commission?--L .j9

|20- A' I have not.seen'that~ le'tte r. ,

' f0 Iwell, let'me show'you --e 21.
'

MR. GUILD: I haven't.seen.it either.22,

(Document thanded ' to Parties for perusal) .
- '23c :-

, . 24 - ,BY MR. CARR:

E *
~

Q |Now this is a' letter dated May 17, 1984, and it-. .

m. s

.'[ '.'

As
-

$

%

..}
d I'"i''i- _ , , _ . . . , , , _ . . , . , , . . . , _ , . . , _ , _ _ , , , . _ _ . . , , _ _ . _,_y_,,..,_,._y , _ , _ . , , , , , . , , , , , _ ,
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4

; imm7; 1- .isjto'Mr. T.-L.:Odom,. Chairman, Mecklenburg County Board of
../-

-2 : Commissioners. And1it is signed by Harry A.Nurken, PhD,
_

.

-3- Chairman,= Emergency Management Planning Review Committee.:

14- Is'that the Committee'of~which you have been
~

'

. 5 '- speaking?.,

.

-'"
. .6 .A -Yes.

" ;7 L Q' .Is1Dr.'Nurken the Chairman of that Committee?
,

8 A -Yes.'

-

19 Q. Now just above:the: signature it'says that the
s

?lo- # motion - '

fill ? MR,.~ GUILD: 'Mr. Chairman, I am going to object.',w ,

'
-f i2 The1 witness has identified.Dr.'Nurken's name, and the fact

'

F , ,_ < '13L that he|is Chairman of the. Committee.
M V
-%,4 fi4: ' -- Theerecord'should reflect Dr. Nurken'is not here,, .

- 15- :Dr. - Nurken 11s s obviously not - available to respond to many,
.

.many questions that''~would have ofthim about the, substance16- I

17- of this letter.

18' LNow,-if it is counsel's intention to attach4

.-

substantive-evidentiary value to this letter by.Dr. Nurken,19.

LC ' ~ ; - h20 we'very;strongly object:and would seek an opportunity to
:

~ '21- have:Dr.fNurken~ appear and' respond to questions about his
~

'

122 --opinions and. views-which are reflected in that document.
.-p

|23 JUDGE:MARGULIES: Let's find'out:what the
~

-

24 substantive question'is.; Proceed counsel.

*

J25 MR.-CARR: Thank yo~u.

. ?-i
> t
, \g -

4
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.-

f m8 .1- BY-MR. CARR:

:2 Q- Now above Dr. Nurken's signature, is'there a;

3 paragraph that says "The. motion is as follows:"-'Then it

3uotes.the lastLportion of the resolution.that was adopted'4..

-S <byEthe.4 to 3 Committee vote,-is that correct?

:6 A Could I see that?
,

'7 (Document handed to witness)
'8 Yes.

~9 Q So this letter then transmits ,to the Committee..

ICL Would'you please read for theLrecord'the third

11 paragraph in' that letter?
*

.

12- -A Okay,
e i

13, . j;__q "It has been reported in the media th'at our
. I *

\s) 14 Committee has. finished'its deliberations and that we have.

' 15 - . adopted.and reconmended a plan. calling-for a seven-mile

"

16 ' extension of the EPZ at' Catawba. It should be._ clearly

17 1 understood that our-Committee is far from completing its

18- study offthe items contained in youricharge to us. . Further,

19 'the Committee has not adopted any plan for the.EPZ and we

;20 have not recommended a seven-mile extension of the E2Z."

21 MR. GUILD: Is there a question, Mr.-Chairman?-

e 22 .MR..CARR: No, I have just asked her to' read it-

4

23 into the record, your Honor.

24 MR. GUILD: Then, Mr.. Chairman, I would=ask it be

25 stricken. If it is a premise for a question, then you know

- ***% .

A/
t

T

.-, . . , - , , . - - , - - . - - - ,.



., _

4330

''f/mm9- .1L ,perhaps there is:aibasis.for asking it. If it is to be read
'

a'

into'the' record, itLis to be read into the record for some.2.

3 substantive value.
4 -- It is hearsay, it is' objectionable. Dr. Nurken

L 15 is not here, there is no question asked about it. It is not
~

6' as"a-vehicle for cross examination.
. 7 'Mr. Carr is trying to get in as evidence the words

'of-a witness who is not present and not' subject to cross8.
>

9 examination. I would love to talk to Dr.-Nurken about that
to - paragraph,- but Dr. 'Nurken is 'not here.

.

11 MR. CARR: Nou could..have-subpoenaed him,

12 (Mr.: Guild.-.

..
.- 13 . MR.-GUILD: The obligation is on the part of the.py

~

~

-

%,,
- .14- proponent _of the-evidence to present it'in an admissible-

_
.15 ' form,-Mr. Chairman._ It.is not'my duty to present~ Dr.Nurken.

.

216 If Dr. Nurken has admissible relevant evidence that
17 :is! favorable to Applicants, they'should present him by way

'

'of a rebuttal witness or by way ofLa~ direct witness, which18
_

19' tley -did .not. I objectfto having counsel'have a witness read~

.

20 something_into;the-record. .It is clearly-hearsay and

5
21c Lobjectionable.

-22 MR. CARR: Mr. Chairman, Mr. Guild time'after time

after-time -- in; fact at great' length this morning' attempted23
~

through Mr. Chernoff -- he takes a document that he got in24

- 25 . discovery and asked the witness to read a' sentence'or a-

p
l 's~,) ; -

t
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, .

-a- m10 '
' . , nj'

}#f- paragraph"from it and leavesEit at that.
.i

2' MR. GUILD: As.a premise for a question.
,

BY MR. CARR:3-

:. Q .Now, do'you have any doubt that-this is what, 4

E- Dr. Nurken said in his letter?
S-

g _ rMR. GUILD: Mr. Chairman, I have.an objection

_7 -pending.- The counsel. simply. asked the witness to. read it for

|- 8 .the: record. zHe had no question and.he left it there.

I would move to striker it,'and.it is objectionable..9

~

JUDGE MARGULIES:' .Now he is-following it up with_ ;g

assubsequent-question.-

33

12L
;MR.. GUILD: No, sir,'that doesn't. solve the*

problem, Judge. The way the record remains, is there is a
13 ' .i L je%

'

.
s

i_f. substantive piece ~of evidence that is hearsay that Mr. Carr-ig
f

1has'had the. witness read in.15

Now, unless he wants to withdraw that last)g

,y question and remove'that part fromLthe record.and then

ref rmulate a question,-I ask for a ruling on my objection
~

la -

soLthat somebody will be able to review.the way evidence is39_

considered in this case, Judge. I object.20

JUDGE MARGULIES: Your objection is overruled.. He21

read _itiinto the recordJas preliminary to asking this question' '

22

which he is --23 ,

2; MR. GUILD:- That is your observation. I don't

agree it is an accurate reflection of the state of the record,25

j''h
. I kh .;

-:) -

-. - . , . , . - _ _ . . . - - - . . . , , . _ , ,-,
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~ [mmlli il |Mr. Chairman.- ILwould ask that;the portion read be stricken.

'

L2 'TUDGE MARGULIES:-The request is denied..

P

-3 MR .ARR: Excuse me. Do you want me to restate

" ' 4 .thelquestion?
'

-5: JUDGE'MARGULIES: -You can ask it.
. _

6 BY-MR..CARR:
1

-

s

7- Q' Do you remember the; question, Ms. Gordon?

p ;8 'A- No . .<

6 -
- 9 Q - Do'you have any reason to doubt that that is

'

10 Dr.Nurken's' view as Chairman of the Committee?:
+' ~

'l l t -MR. GUILD: | Objection.
.

12 iYou can't ask -- you can't avoid a hearsay objectiori,-

ej- ,
- L13 your< Honor,:by putting u'p a witness,"or'taking a witness;who

~

tN[ 44' !
'

is there and saying, do;you think'that the. witness who'-is not
,

15' here.and subject to cross-. examination would express this

11'6' view, because that simply allows.by the back door.the hearsay

17. . evidence that is.'not-reachable through cross examination. .

. 11 8 ' . (Board conferring)

-19- JUDGE MARGULIES: ~We will limit the questions :t oa,

'

~

20 whether the; witness knows, not.whether she has reason' to believe-

-

- 21 but ,let's get' our ' witness' knowledge. ~ Specific knowledge.y

~

:- 22 Ask here whether she knows that.that.is
- -

a.

, }" ~
'

~ 23- 'Dr.;Nurken's; position.
,

- '24 - BY MR. CARR:
,

25 'O_ 'DoLyou-know that this is Dr. Nurken's position?

j
u

.

9 -se5s,,ee , . i.-I r'' e- *-e-o --e I er - - - * ~ t e = =ei =v w-wW* ' -w w- 'vi- ee--y , we + em 3 7' ' - wwc- g*-* %v-w-* 9*a-*m--w $ ~9----- -ey- w
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1 = mmlli3 |A^ Do-I know.'that~it is Dr.Nurken's position?

" 0 That's correct.-2

3- ' .A .It has.got his name on it.

- JUDGE MARGULIES: ' Independent of.the letter, in4

15 .y ur association with Dr. Nurken, and being affiliated with

.g 'him, do you'know that to.be'his position?
.

; 1 THE WITNESS: I would: disagree with a portion of7

:g- Ethis paragraph that says, "further, the Committee has not

: )9 adopted any. plan forJthe.EPZ.'"

JUDGE MARGULIES:- The question is not whether ' he'10

is correct orLnot.- .The question ~is whether you know that to_ yp -

:
'

| f2
Lbe his position.

'
'

,

THEfWITNESS: ' I would, say this is his pos*ition..'

'y3_1/~N-
i j

. end'.T14- 34

.15

.

.
-17

~

.18

'
~

19

~

^20!

U '21
i_ .

, 22

i-

_23-

'

24
,

-25'

;;
' py;.

''
.

,

'

;.
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(jf I ' BY MR. CARR:,

2
. 'Q. Now, Ms. Gordon, are you aware -- well, let me

3 ask'you one-other' question. There was some discus'sion between
#

_ . pou and Mr.' Guild about your vote.on the 16th of May -- is
s'

that.the right date?

-6- A. -Righ't.
7 '

'Q And about 48 hours to get'the agenda, or'to get-the
,

.

-

a matter before the County' Commission. Do you'know when
'

.Mr. Al' Marshal --

30 A- Hal Marshall?
" 9 -Q ' Yes..

,

12
JUDGE'MARGULIES: I think at this point, Mr. Carr,

'3'[j3 if you could go back-to' counsel table --

#
- MR. CARR: 'I have one inore document - to show -her-

n
. s' 'L which I'm leading-up'to now.

-

16- ~ JUDGE,MARGULIES: Okay.
~ '# BY MR. CARR:

'8
'Q- And Mr. : Marshall _ is to the Commission?

'
^A' That's right.

2
Q . Now-do'you' recall what Mr. Marshall said about,the

.

21'[ ability to get' th'at ' vote on the agenda, following when the

22 ~ vote was t'aken?
23 ' I--believe he said that the agenda had already beenA'

~

s 24
. set, that it. was the - day before, was the deadline. And then

25~
I came back~with the question and said, well, I know there ; .-

73
' \.

.

t
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v- 1 .are. ways.that-you can still get on the agenda. And he came, ' ;y /

_
backnandLsaid well, I think that there have been some rule

3-
" changes, you know. But I?m not really quite sure of the

^4
procedure.

"

~Q' So he told you, in effect, that.the. agenda. closed

' 6: the day ~before, which would have been Tuesday, .for the
.

7
following Monday's meeting?.

8-
A Yes.

"9 .

-And did he also inform you that the way to.get the.Q

.

10
matter on the agenda at the time'of the-vote was to get a

11 ~', unanimous vote of the Commissioners?
" 12- -

.

but|I can't recall-the-A~ LIldo'seem to remember that,
.

13

/"'S 1 particulars-of~that.
r; ; g) - :14- ..

~

'

Q Okay. Do.you know whether that vote by the
.15

Commissioners was , in fact,ztaken at their' meeting following
16

May 16th?|
" 17-e

'

A I don't.:.

18

~

Q .All right. .Do-you.know whether'or nor your resolution
19-

has been before the County. Commission?
-

20 .

the1 resolution was before the County-Commission
.

A Yes, .

21
at their last meeting.

,

22

, .Q Which'would have been this. Monday, is that correct?.
. 23-

'A Right.;

24
Q Now, I'would like to show you one final document,

25
Ms. Gordon. You'were at that meeting, were you not?

ym.
%/
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1[ [ 3
'

A" Yes,-sir.

.2 |q. -Ana you ~ addressed the County. commission in favor of -
3 ~

] -the resolution, did'you not?
#

L A'- That's right'.
,

5?
Q1 WasLthere any other member of'the committee there?

6, ' A 1 Not at that time. Another committee member came
7

in:after I| spoke, but I was the only committee member there
.

-

8 a'nd that's why I spoke.- <

9
: Q' ' All right. Let me just show you -- this is:the

~

~ 0 agenda for last. Monday's meeting.
,

"'
MR. GUILD: Could I see a copy of that?

:
-

'
' *

12
~Sure.MR. CARRi,

,

~13
r- <N. (Counsel reviewing-document.) .

)'k_,f - 14 ~l

--BY=MR. CARRi
,

.15
Q I show you'a'. document. entitled, "Boardfof. County

16 ~

Commissioners, Mecklenburg County, Regular Meeting.-

* -17 ~

4,-1984, 9:00~a.m.,. Agenda Memorandum."-Education Center, June-
.

,

'

'18 Aind under Item 2, " Items set-for-a specific time,"
,

'19 '-

is subparagraph ~(a) -- do;you feel up to reading this or do
.
# 20-

you want meLto read it?
~

20
A Go ahead, if you would.,

.

'
22'

Q -I will read it in deference to'the' witness's

'23~-

-throat' problem. 'And this reads, "The Board will consider
~

.

24 the C-M emergency management planning review committee's >

25' motion on' emergency preparedness. planning. Recommendation:

f-.

-- --. - _..,,..,, , - ,.- .. ...-. -.,._,...,-- - _ ,-- ., - ,., -,.,- -.- . ..
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: (( 11- County Manager recommends that the Board take'no action on

2 the committee's 5/16/84' motion. Inform committee that j

3 County Commission will act on recommendations when a

completeLreport on ' emergency plans for accidental, naturald

-5' or man-made disasters in Mecklenburg County' is made.
6 " Request that such work be. completed in a timely fashion."
7. Now, was that the matter that was before the-

8~ committee Monday morning?

9 A Yes.

10 Q I'm sorry, I mean the Commission Monday morning..

11 A Yes.

12 Q . And that was the recommendation that we've been
.

13 discus' sing here?. y-

b 14 'A Right.

15 Q .And what action did the County Commission.take on
-16 .that agenda item?

17 A TheyL-voted not to take any position at this time.

- 18 Q Did they vote to send the matter back to the

19 committee and ask the committee to complete its charge in full?

20 .A Yes.,

21-
-

q so in effect, then, the matter has been sent back

22 to you by the County Commission and it's still under

23 consideration by the committee?

24t/: A Right.
!.
'

25 MR. CARR: Would you give me just a second?

-A, (Pause.).iN

,

L
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,11- MR. CARR: Nothing further, Your Honor. Thank you.!,j
_

.

:

2 'MR. GUILD: A few more questions,-Judge.
{

~3 Counsel if I may have the two-documents that you
d -used-to question on the resolution.

' SL REDIRECT EXAMINATION

6 .'BY MR. GUILD:

-7-
Q Ms. Gordon, with respect to Mr. Carr's last question,

|

s - -he showed you the agenda from the County Commission meeting,
9 -from its June 4th meeting, and it. reads, again, " County

10 ' Manager-recommends that the Board take no action on the

.O, " committee's 5/16/84 motion. Inform committee that County

12 Commission will act on recommendations when a complete report
13

,-,; on' emergency plans.for' accidental, natural or man-made disasters

L: sV>; Id in Mecklenburg County is made. Request that such work be

'5 completed in a timely fashion."

16 'Now,.in it your-understanding that that is the
17 recommendation that was adopted.by-the Commission?
18 ~

-A No. They'want our full report.

I'- MR. CARR: Could you speak up some?
20 THE WITNESS: They want our full report'but they

,

,

21' voted to table.the particular recommendation that came outn

22 of the 16th: meeting.

23' BY MR. GUILD:
24

Q. They simply took no action on the' recommendation?
..

25:

A That's right.

Ln,u
L

L-:
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c/~i . i; -Q .Now.when it says that a request be made to yourS,.f .

.

12 committee that1 work be completed in a. timely. fashion, had
, -

3 you ever been given a. time lLait for your work?
4 A' No, we have not. And that's one thing that I

,

mentioned to Commissioner Green,_that we' had not been given5

6' |the timeframe to work in. And I think what ultimately came,

7 - 'out'of the County Commission meeting was that'we were going-
~

|:s .to-be given a timeframe. ;

9 Q Have you been given one yet?

10 A Not that I know of. I don't even know when our
il next meeting is.

'

12
Q _ Now, I'm looking.at the May 17, 1984' letter to

~

13
. Chairman Odom of the County Commission, by:Dr. Nurken, and3

u p[ -14 .I understand ---it also shows a copy goes.to Mr. Gerald Fox..A,g

15 He's the County Manager,.is he not?

16 - -A- ~Yes.

17 Q' He's the same county manager who made.the recommen-.

18 -dation-to take no action?.

19 AL Yes.

20 Q Now, was.this letter'from Chairman Nurken to

21 Mr,.Odom and Mr. Fox copied to you and other members of the
.

22 committee?
,

23 A No.

s 24 = Q Now first, the letter to Chairman Odom and Mr'. Fox,

'25' County Manager Fox, includes a number of elements that are

y^v.,

~

q ,/

L;
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d
%>i basically;either the same or paraphrases from Chairman.1

2 :Nurken's: press release. Do you agree with that generally?
3 A I really have no -- I have it here.

d .Q For example, the third paragraph, "It has.been

5 ; reported in the media that our committee has finished its

6 deliberations..." et cetera?'

7 - .A Right.
.

8
Q That's part of Dr. Narken's press release, correct?

9 .A Yes, that's right.

10
Q And your committee didn't act on the press release

11 and it didn't act on the same paragraph that is communicated
'

12 by Dr. Nurken to the Commission.

13 A .No..,_
e i- . .

,

\m / 14
Q So in your-view, that is, if anything, apparently-

15' Dr. Nurken's personal views and not those of the committee.

16 'A Yes.
'

17
.Q. Dr. Nurken's transmittal letter to County Manager,

~ 18 Fox and Commissioner Odom says, "No details.as to'the
l' committee's opinion regarding the adequacy of the.EPZ, the
20 effect on the community of retention or- extension of the

21 EPZ, costs, ..." et cetera. Does that likewise reflect in-

22 your view, Dr. Nurken's personal judgment as compared to the

23 official action of your committee?' Did your committee approve

-24 -that view?

.25 A .No. Because-we didn't discuss this at all.

A
l l-
A- 7 g
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X, Q All:right. -Now finally, the resolution'of your,

2
committee adopted on-the 16th of May requested the Commission |

3 :to _ urge the extension of emergency planning into Charlotte,
# .and that was your. conclusion. But that conclusion was founded -

5
g on a number.of' factual findings-that were the. basis for that

6
conclusion, correct?

#
A :Yes.

l
8

Q Now, in the letter that Dr. Nurken sent, faithful'y | r

9
representing.the views of the majority of your committee

10 present and voting to the County Commission, are any of those-
''

factual conclusions included?

12
A .No, but the' factual conclusions you're talking

.

.

~~ about would be individual' reasons of committee members.
: 14-_ , '

Dr. Nurken is correct in the sense that we did not, as a-

15
committee,- sit down and give detailed background information

''c as to why we took this position.

'#"

Q All right. But your committee,~by-majority vote,

''
did adopt the factual. conclusions that are included in the

to'4

"For"'and "Whereas" clauses that are prefaced to yourf

i 20
!- concluding resolution, correct?
I 21

'

A Yes.<.t
22

. Q And that majority of the committee found, for
'

23
example: "Whereas, the-Atomic Safety and Licensing Board

,
'

24 Hearing in the operating licensing proceeding for the Catawba
I- 25

[ plant have admitted a contention for expanding the emergency j,

e ,

f \.
[;\s/ |,

i-
f

L

?<
'
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1' } ,) . planning : zone zul additional seven miles into the heavily-

- 2 populated area of Mecklenburg County..." you made that as a |
,

,

~3' Efinding; 'th'at was one of'the premises behind your conclusion,'

J 4

d -correct?P
1%a 5- A' Lyes.

,

c' v - ..

.6 'Q< - Secondly, "Whereas, numerous studies have shown
7 that the existence and implementation of well-designed

I;8 . emergency plans can greatly reduce fatalities.and injury."
'

9 A second premise:behind your conclusion?

10e >;
-o, <

A Yes.

11~
Q- "Whereas, the location'of the Catawba p cnt, just ,

4 112 10/milesifrom the city of Charlotte and directly upwind of:

L Ni| N that city,1 and tens of thousands of nearby residents in the-13

t n -

'\~/ 'd'"
path of_ prevailing winds."~ A further premise behind your

.;.

N - 15 conclusion?'

6 A Yes.
, - ,

- 17
Q. And finally, "Whereas,~the responsibility for the

-

18 : expense of establishing and. maintaining an emergency planning-

l' done,- whatever.its extent, should-be borne by all the-

20. -beneficiaries of the operating' plant and not merely its

2i immediat'e ' A ;hbors." Another factual premise for.your-
4:

22 conc 1 s' .O

23 A Ye.
..

24
Q: IBut those-factual premises for your conclusion were

'25 :
; not included in Dr.'Nurken's letter,.and only your conclusion
i

. -/
L \ /=

a
| ~ ~

j;,
*-

,

'' ^-[,
_ 9 g , , - . - ..-[v,v- - - - - , , , _ -,y .,.-,,,,,c-y-- , , ,, ,.-,,,.,,.,.y.,. ..,- ,. .%g2-%.vw.,_ . . . , + . .w-
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the bare conclusion by itself?
2

.A .That's right_.

'Q. And it's on the ba. sis of that bare conclusion,

without those supporting factual findings that County Manager

Gerald' Fox and Commissioner Odom recommended and adopted

the no-action decision that they reached at the subsequent
meeting. Correct?.g

A I would think so.
9

Q. .Dr. Nurken's. letter says, "For over a month, our

committee;has deliberated as to whether it was appropriate to

.

address the EPZ issue separate from our final recommendations."

He :goes on, and I'm omitting'a sentence, "Unfortunately, the
r. n\ ifears of some -of the members of our committee that the EPZ'

v ' x() .)s
t issue would be taken out of context if addressed early-have
i 15

_

been realized through' misinterpretation of.our' action."

'Now, does that faithfully reflect your views-and-

the views of the committee?
18-

A- LI'm not'sure what Nurken is talking about there.

- There was confusion initially in the. media, and I think one

i' concern that he had.was. that the media had said that our
'

21
.

freports'were conclusive, and-that our work was done. Andi

22>

:I think that's what his major concern was.
'

. _Q- -All'right. Were the members of your committee under
- any confusion?

-A. Yes.
.

NJ

.. ._ _ _ _ ._ . _ . . . _ , . ..._.-. - _ _ _ . . _
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1 .Q And how was that?

.v
2 A Well, we had not seen the press release, for one:.

3 thing. We had not seen the letter that Dr. Nurken sent
'd Chairman Odom, so we really did not know what had been

'S communicated to the Chair of the County Commission or to the
:6 media'.

7
Q So you were.under some confusion about Dr. Nurken's

8 views as~ expressed to the Commission and to the press?
9 A Well, the media just started calling the different

10 . committee members and said that Dr. Nurken had said that we
11- did not vote'to extend the EPZ.

Q -Focusing on your deliberations leading up to the
'

12

13~ May 16th vote and on the resolution that you adopted on-/N;
jx-[ 14 |May-16, were you under any confusion as'to the findings and.

15 ? substance'of your decision?

16' A No.-.

17
Q And ~you were present during the deliberations of'

18 the County 1 Commission? ~I believe I recall -- you responded

l' -

: only to.some' questions by. members of the Commission about
20 the nature of the-committee's decision, correct?

'

' 21 -A Yes.

22
Q .You didn't make an independent presentation of your

23i resolution, did'you?
~ -24 A No, I only spoke as a committee representative

:25 - when asked by' the County Commission.
. . ,

I

N)
:

I. .

I-
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[)" 1 Q And responded to specific questions?
s: 2 A That's right. j

3- -Q And there_wasn't -- would it be a fair conclusion,
'

4 then, Ms. Gordon, that the committee had before -- the

"5' Commission had.before it Dr. Nurken's views, his personal-
-

6- Views'as Chairman as reflected in his letter, and only the
J

~

conclusion of your committee without its supporting factual
I8 findings when it. reached its decision to take no action j

9' 'at a subsequent meeting?
-

10 A. Well,.I know that the County Commission had I
~

11 background information. I think_ Chairman 0 dom had made
,

- :12,;: : reference to material that he had sifted'through-that previous
y-

~'13N _y-sq weekend , so -I~ really _ can ' t say. LI.think the staff'had given
..- o s ..

U Id- them background-information,-but. what it included I have

( is -no idea,,

~ '16' ILdo.know that me and Roy Alexander and Betty
17 Cherry had~sent_'a statement to the County Commission for-
18 ~

.some background;information that we' felt might be helpful.

39
.Q Ms..Gordon, do you stand behind the factualc

.

20- iconclusions that1areLreflected=in your committee's resolution,
'

'21'
. :and do-you:also stand behind the conclusion that it is-

,

22 -appropriate tosexpand the emergency planning zone for the
_

23 ; Catawba:Tfacility, Land would you commend those decisions to
24 :this Board?

'25'

A. Yes, I would

D
L/

u

L

e



, 1,,
- - -

s'yl3
4346

. i>

i

?/ \-
.

I ) 1 Q WAs Dr. Nurken present at the Commission meeting?
2 A No, he wasn't.

3 |Q Did h'e' cancel an1 intervening meeting of the
d Emergency Planning Review-Committee?-

5 A Yes, lua did. He said that he had been requested by
6 three committee members to cancel the meeting. |

i-7
.Q And'have they ever canceled a meeting before? '

,

9 .A I think we may.have canceled one meeting before.
'E

Q Have you had an opportunity as a committee to tace

- -10 any= action on.Dr. Nurken's press ~ release or his letter or

" any matters between the time.of'the adoption of your

12 resolution and the most recent meeting of the County
03g-4 . Commission?

f i:
'd ld'

_ .A No, we haven't-had a'committe'e meeting since then.-

15 LMR. GUILD: - Ms . Gordon, 'thank you ver y much - for
16- your appearance. Itapprec'iate_your patience.

-

l7 BOARD EXAMINATION

18*

-BY-JUDGE LAZO:
.

19
Q- I just had one question by way'of clarification.

20 .A few moments ago.in response to a question by Mr. Guild
.

21 j7. hink you stated that your' planning review committee hadt

22 no time limit on completing its assignment.

23 -Early-on in the discussion when the examination -

24 first began you were oescribing the charge that had been

25- given to your committee, and I think you re.aponded to a
t- ,

-

\ l

a s
- %) .

F
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() I. ' question.regarding timing that the Commissioner -- and I
~2! assume ~that was.. Commissioner Green -- had said take as long [.
3 .as possible. .And I'm wondering if perhaps you misspoke, and
'd maybe you mean, to take as long as necessary.

5 A Yes'. Yes. And that was Commissioner Odom.
6

Q. Oh, that was the Chairman?

73 :A Yes. Take as long as you need, I'm sorry.

i8-
Q All.right. I just wanted to clear the record and

|
9 be'sure there was no misunderstanding. Thank you.-very much.

'l0 ' JUDGE'MARGULIES: Mr. Carr?

' RECROSS EXAMINATION.

12 .BY MR. CARR:

13-jq. Q- Ms.'Gordon, so'that the record is clear, let me
t
L'; '

1

Id- just make-- sure that I understand.
~

'

15.
!_ The purpose of the committee is to arrive at a-

- io recommendation for the County Council. -Now,.the County

17 Council is:the'.decisionmaking --

18- ' *MR. GUILD: The-Commission?
" ~ BY MR. CARR:

20
-Q The' County Commission,.I'm sorry. The County

21 Commission is the decisionmaker here; is that correct?

c 22 A' -That's'true.

23Eend 15;
,

24

2C

i

--.

v

|

' '
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f )._ 'Q? You~p'eople just recommend things to them?:
1

2_ fA) Thatiis right.

3 O. :With respect-to background information before
'

the. county commission, do you.know whether or not they had-4:;

ts' the entire ~ resolution.before them, that they had ever seen
.

6: the ' entire. resolution?

7 A That.we had passed at the May 16 meeting?

18 ,O --Yes.
.,

L9 -A I assume they did. I really didn't see the'

;

~

:10 :information they had but I assume they-did.
*

-11 'Q: You didn't send it to them in the= letter that you.,

#-
'

121 . Wrote?
,

- -7 - , '13 A No . -p,-v w .
j

!, k;> f
- 14 .Q' There has been a lot about-the-resolution,.just outL

,
-

I
15 of curios'ity,Lwho drafted it?-- *

f

^

16 !A J Roy J Alexander ~.-

~ t ., .

1 - J 17, -- MR.~CARR: Thank you. No further questions, Your-

.

^

|18 Honora Thank you, Ms.'Gordon.
,

-19 - JUDGE MARGULIES: Mr..Riley,

,; 20 BY.MR. RILEY:

- $XXXXX" -21 Q Ms.LGordon, do you know that'Dr.-Nurken in a
.

.

22 conversation'with Jack Horan who~is'a reporter for the
4

'

4
-

.23. Charlotte: Observer. indicated to him that~he had no problem
v,

J 4. withLthe report that appeared in the Charlotte. Observer in:
~

'

2

25 response to'the actions on May 16 by your committee?
~> s , % . ._

-f |
u

.

t

>

a

r wb - ,.,__e,,...m.,,,.-,_.-,.,-,,,,,,,,-.p,pi%-_,,.,-.g.,. . , , , -.,-.+,-;..r#,.,.,q, y yg..,, ,,.,,._%,. w , .y_,,,,.. , , , . , . -w., - _
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A Do I'know?
;. ~- Q Do you know that?---

.

3 ' 'A' No.
A

sO' Ms.-Gordon, are you aware of the background by whichn
-5

thatecommittee~was established, namely1that in September I
[ made: a crequest 'to the County commi3sion to develop

-

t position:
;7 .

.

that could be transmitted to the Atomic Safety and Licensing.
-8

Board in: response to.the emergency planning issue for Catawba
''

and-that'atia subsequent meeting that Commissioner.Bissell~,

'O
made.the' proposal that a Blue Ribbon Committee be appointed

il to advise the county commission in this regard and-also in-
.

12,

regard offthe_ appropriateness of civil-defense plans and'that-
fy in~the? activities in that section of the commission,.the idea-.n> |

'd'

wasL ossed in and.also other emergencyfactivities?:t

15
AE I was.not aware of.that.

'd
- MR. CARR: . Excuse me, Ms. Gordon. 'I object to that,

-
6 -

" Your. Honor. Mr. Riley:satEthere. .He waived his first:round~of'
-

+
18

_ cross.- Mr. Guild had' opened up the establishment of~the
'' committee and-Mr.ERiley. waits until there'have been three or

'20f four: rounds of questioning.and then jumps ~in right at.the end-
21'

andLgoes into an entire new area. It-is untimely.and it is
22

out of order and'~I object'to it.

23 MR. RILEY: Judge Margulies, it is was simply-a
24

natter of going back to the original incentive that the

25 commission had in settina up this committee.
;%
'

}n,

% I-

6

?

- _
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.

it r 1 JUDGE MARGULIES: The witness said she didn't know.% A:
-2. Thank'you for appearing, Ms. Gordon. ,You'are excused.

" '

'

3 |(Witness excused.)
'

,

'

4- ~ JUDGE MARGULIES: .We:will take a 15-minute br'eak.
.

5. (Whereupon, - an af ternoon - recess was ta}ien;).

-6 JUDGE MARGULIES: Back on the record. We havecbeen<

3

,7 " notified during the' recess that Commissioner Bernthal<has-
'

1

8' -cancelled;his1 site't' rip tomorrow and will reschedule it for-
~

9 >anotherEtime.
,

-10 Weihave one matter'that we should not overlook, Mr.
_

11' . Guild.
~

t:
~

,Have you been able to make copies of; Exhibit-51 for,

"

c6 12 -identification?: .
'

:f
13-- MR. GUILD: No, sir, I haven't.,

27y;(j ; 14; JUDGE MARGULIES: . Let's ' not overlook 'it so: the ;
:p

: -is. -record.w~ill be' complete. -That-related~to the-offer of
,

-

.
~

- 16. proof.forfMr.-Charnoff.,

,f 17' :MR.LGUILD: 'YE.s, sir.,

;

| 18 JUDGE MARGULIES: .You'may. call ~your next witness..

- 19 MR;; GUILD': {Would Mr. Oliphant come forward and
_

20 . resume the stand.
: .y

: 21] Whereupoh, ,

222 JAMES THOMAS.OLIPHANT,

,23 was, recalled as a rebuttal' witness and having been previously~
'

- ' 24 duly sworn, wasscontinued to be-examined'and continued to
.

25 testify as.follows:"

.j y
'i,_) -

1

a

$
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Nf -I CONTINUED DIRECT EXAMINATION

,

2 .BY.MR. GUILD: (Resuming)

LQ' iMr. Oiliphant,-I appreciate your patience, sir. I;3-
.

4' wills see ifJwe can aet through-you quickly. Would you agree,

:S isir,'that_-in.the event that-there were an? accident at the

- 6: Catawba station andlyour park was operating'today or this

7- 1 weekend.with~ seasonal peak attendance that'the evacuation of

-8 |your facility-would_be a monumental task?

^ ir, not a monumental task, .ru).
~

, 9 LN No, s

11 0 : Q Even the Duke Power consultant who studied the
.

_. .--i f issue ~used just those.words, Mr. Oliphant. This is Mr.
ps -

' '

Lutz of.the'PRC|Vorhees-to Mr. Lee. -You know Mr. Lee, don't~12

j N -7 13' -you?
.h

b (4 :A~ _Yes.

-

- i3~ ,-Q You worked sith Mr. Lee in planning for that-

ig evacuation, right?

17 .A RMr. Lee and'several others.

18~ -Q' ' _This..is Intervenor's Exhibit-in evidence number 41.
~

-

~

.I1just" point you to theisecond page of his 1983 letter.~

19

-20 "In summary it appears that evacuation: of carowinds on a'g

I 21 peak day is:a monumental task recuiring careful planning and
.

22 good traffic control." Then he expresses a view of about.how-
~

23 longfit would take.

24- A- Are you talking. evacuation of the park or evacuation-

- ~

25 of the entire premises?

js sg
L) '

.

+

a-y-, ----we--. .,m.
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, Q- That is'a good question. Was one of those a-

:2 monumental task and not the other, Mr. Oliphant, or do you-

'

13 - just'not-think ituis a monumental task one way or the other?
~

-
d JA I believe the traffic flow on the highway would

.

,5 beLmore monumental of a task than it would be evacuating the
'

'6 - park 1which is.not'my responsibility on that part.
L7-- :0- - Your responsibility . stops -when you get -the people
8 out of theLpark?

9 A- Yes,-sir.

10 :Q- Of course, in order-for:them to get out of the way-
,

Lil .of-the: hazard, the hazard being an airborn plume of radioactiv-
.

12 .ity in therevent.that there were~an evacuation called for,
13 . etting|them o't of your1 park doesn't save their lives org u-

^~ ^ -14 protect-their| health and~ safety. You recognize that they have-

.15 to'get out not only of the park but the parking lot, that

to they.have-to get up'the highway and-'out of harms way.
'17 A- :Yes,' sir. ~ I understand ~that.

's

18 :Q You.know that where your responsibilities may stop
19 at-the park someone has to demonstrate that:this monumental-

20 task of actually. Netting people out of harm's way can be
'

21- accomplished in sufficient time to protect their health and

22 'sa fe ty ? -

' 23 A -That~isione reason that we elected to move on the
. 24 alert status.instead of waiting on the general evacuation alarm.

25 0 All right, sir. Help me understand that election,

:D.

\_)-

,

|

-
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,3

'I LMr. Oliphant, | tihat decision. You are awarefare you not that,

2 - the general public would be evacuated in response to a
,

3 specific emergency broadcast system messate that
2d ' instructed them to take that action, to evacuate, correct?

5- . A Thatiis correct.,

- A
. Q' .And that that. emergency broadcast; system message

- :7 - would be preceded by the'' sounding.of.the: fixed siren system,

8 - that is-designed to alert people to tune-into.the-emergency.
'' broadcast' system, correct?

~

10 A Yes.-,

~'I 0: Why have the Carowinds people elected to act. before
.

12 the siren sounds,'before the general public's evacuation'
I3,w message goes out'and instead:to evacuate earlier?-

| k) 14' A. Simply-for more safety precaution and the time

IS' that'~itf.would take to move the people out, the number of law-
.

16 enforcement agencies we would'have to use.
37

~ 0 All right. Would you' agree with.Mr. Lee then that

18 accomplishing the whole task, actually getting people out of
19 barms way,'is a monumental task?

20 A on the traffic. flow, I woulu think so, yes.

.21 g- It is not Mr. Lee's view. It is Mr. Lutz of the
,

22 Vorhees. firm's view expressed to Mr. Lee.
--e

23' A I believe the traffic would'be the worst.,

24 0- I have driven up I-77 during the summertime and

25
seen people backed up for miles trying to act in or out of

i
v



4354. ~

;$

*(16-7?m

'

%
4 t, "I"

Carowinds. - That happens, -does it not?
"

:2 "A Yes,. sir.

' 3 10. It:happens on a considerably regular basis during
d' theiseasonai peak months, doesn't it?
5- g. 'Not|the back-up of I-77. No, sir.

-

6~*

Q .. JJow often'does it happen?, -

7L A
.

I would.say probably three to four times a' summer.,
,

.

I'8 'O Those are during weekends? j
9 A- On: Saturdays.

'

'e 10-
. 0 All right. When does that back-up on:I-77 occur

~

' lI'
_

. typically?
.

121
-

A: Are you talking which' month?
-

13 fQ Time'of day.

[= A ) 14 J A In-between the hours of ten to-eleven or 11:30,-
E

,

115 somewhere-in that neighborhood.

16 ~ Q .That'is in the evening?

:17 -A1 No, sir. .That is in the morning.

;O Thati. is coming into the park? -18-

''

19 -{A Yes, sir.

-.20 ,!Q When does the park open?
E+

'

We open our gates, it-depends on the crowd that we- 21 A
~

22 are expecting. .Normally we open'on: Saturday morning at nine'

23 o' clock, the gates.-
b

24 0 So the-gates'are-open at nine-o' clock. You are,

"
25 receiving people in.from that time on. You open earlieri

'

. .

..m
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ij sometimes, don't you? <

|
'

2 A Yes, sir, we do.
|

3 Q So nine o' clock or earlier. When you have traffic

d backed-up I-77 at eleven o' clock, that is in the face of

5 people already flowina into the park beainning at nine o' clock j
6 or earlier, is that correct?

7 A Right.

I8 Q Now regardless of how many bodies you have in the ~

9 park at a given point in time, in other words the peak

10 attendance not cumulative for a day but at a point in time, |

11 what is the maximum capacity of the parking lot?
12 .A Fifty-five hundred cars that can be parked in spaces,

13
'

probably approximately 300 to 400 more cars parked on what we_s
,

'' 14 call'the berm area.
15 Q Do you use the berm area?

16 A Yes, sir. We have before. That again would be

17 an unusual occurrence of probably three to four times per year.
end#16 18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

_

m.
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hk, .Q All right, sir. That tales it up to 5800 cars.l '

2- A: Somewhere in that neighborhood.<

-

3 ~ Q And in addition to'those 5800 cars,some people,

4 come by bus, don't they?

5 :A: That's correct.

,
Q- .And'how many buses can you put in your lots?6-

'7 : A. I have seen as many as'250.' buses.
,

'

'8 Q' _.How about the capacity ~of 300 buses. Would you

i 9. - accept that?'<

m

'10 A - Yes, sir. .UsuallyLin other areas we can accomodate

Lil 300 buses.

12' O Well, Mr. Lutes of Voorhees_says that you have-a,.

13 special' parking lot for buses-that has a capacity-of about-.7-y| :

Ibse/ 14 300.

115- Ai . That's' correct.

16' ~ 0 All~right.

.17= Now,that.is.in.a' lot in.: addition-to_the lot-for. ;

18 5800| cars, right?
~

:19- 'A' Yes,z sir.:-,

20 Q. Are''there any other parking lots'at Carowinds?
.

_ L21 ~ A' The employee. lots...

22 - Q How many' vehicles would you have-there?
~

. .

'

23 - A I could:not answer that question.

124, . Q. ~ You have in excess of 1400 employees?
.

25 Ji .Yes,-sir. 'That's total' amount of employees being
. . .

, . .

p
.o

y J

Y-
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f-mm2 :i :used at.a peak period of~ time. -But,'we never have:1400 people

2 'at one time.
~

.(f And,what is the maximum nunter of employees at -3

one time, would you estimate.4

'5- A I would say approximately 500 to 600 people. |

's 6' O Does that reflect 600 vehicles, approximately? '
7: 'A Not necessarily, no,' sir.

1 a 0 How many vehicles are there?

'A If could not answer ' that q testion.9

4

1-10 0 Between 500 and 600?

ij A No, sir, I' don'.t believe it would be that many.
.

.12 0 All right.
L
' ^

~A: A lot of our employees are brought to work by33O.
b their. parents.34

c 15 0 Mr. Lutes' letter, Exhibit 41, states: "Aside

'

16 from the main' parking lot and the lot'for bures,.there are
,

37 .other-parking areas to be evacuated." And, he'says those

18 - areas would not exceed 700 vehicles.

19 Do you agree withthat?

t A That's'probably correct'.20

21 0 They.are not all in one place though, are they?.

22 A. They are within, probably, a quarter of a mile of
.

F each other. -Probably:less than that.23

r 24 .0 Exit from the Carowinds Campground, the Ocean

25 Island lot and the administration building lot are all via-

L ,.

k)
:

4

9

4

" -

.. . . - ~ . . _ _ . . _ _ _ , _ , - . - , . . . . _ . _ _ . , . , _ . . , _ . - _ , . _ _ - , . ...-_, __., _ _ ., _ .. - - _ . . - -
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' Catawba ' . Trace ?- .1-
.

'M 2 :A 'That's correct.
,

i z.: 3: Q'- .That's where the 700'would go?

4 A' Yes.
;, -

'

5 0- That-includes the employees in the administration<-

L6: . bu'ilding ? -
~ 7: .A. .That is correct.

S''
. !8 .Q How~. many would you have at the Carowinds camp-

io . grounds?

10 :A I'd say.approximately 200. tbw,.that.is a
t

11 , capacity'_ crowd at the' campgroundh .

12 0' 'Now, , campgrounds' sounds like you are' camping. Is
<

- 0 .-

13 that'what they are'doing there?
- f, N,'

14 .-A: - That's correct.
,

V.
i

I'
15 ;Q They have RVs,' recreational vehicles?,

16' A- Yes, sir.'
e
'

> . Q . Do|they have tents?-17

-18' A ' Yes', sir .--

, ;.cc

J; 19 Q . ' Do they:-have trailers?
h -

-20: :A Yes,_ sir.
.

.
.

221 -Q- HowIlong,do-you figure-it would'take to pack a11-'

'22 those things up and' move them out?

:23 |A. Probably an hour or more.

'24 0 .All.right, sir.

25 Well, let's take somebody who is staying at the

p'
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). mm4 i campground and they have got themselves one of those'

y
2' recreational vehicles'that is their,only means of transporta-'~

~3 ' -tion. I mean, they don't have a car with a trailer attached,

to it where;they'can, you know, unhitch the trailer and get4

in thh car. They have got a recreational vehicle, one of those's

6 jobs that unfolds and_ plants on the ground and plugs in,.

7 etLcetera.

s Now, he people _who are staying in-that thing,that

9 recreational vehicle in your campground, they are in theF

'

io park. They have got to go do'everything everybody else does

-3i_ to-get out of the park, take as much time as the rest of the-

'

12 people do, depending on where they are in:the park.

~

i3 .Get back to the. campground, pack up their RV, get in their
;f' y

'

i , () i4 'RV and join - the ' flow of traf fic - to get out."

15 Those steps would be required for them to' "

evacuate, wouldA'h'it?-16
4

17 A .That's correct._

18' O .How much; additional time was included in.the. study:
.

g for: people who have to prepare to -leave and leave from the

~

J20 . campground?

21 A Would you repeat'that question, please?

22 Q Sure. How much' additional time was assumed in

order _to evacuate _those staying in the campground, given-.23

'24 that-additional' requirement to prepare to leave the campground ?

25 A .I'd say approximately a half hour or so.

:p/,

(--

L

i

- . . , - - + , - . , n -n _-,,-._.,_--,,...,,.,_,,,n _ . , _, ,, ,. n.m.,,,-. ._ , , y, , , , as_ n-,-., .._ , , , , ,. , , , , , ,, n
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) mms: t 0- -Was that included in the Vocchees study?'

~ .,x .

2 'A I do not know.

3 Q . Are you aware of anyplace where it is included?
,

-
.

,4: ~A- No, sir,.I am not.

.5 Q~ ;And'that half hour or so, would be in addition to
-

6- thentime required for that same person to perform all the
.

7 other steps to evacuate, correct?
'

* A .That's correct.8

-9 ~Q Now, you:have estimated to Mr. Lutes that it would

- 10: take'two and a-half hours.to clear-the-park, correct?'

ii- A ..That's correct.

12 Since that recommendation, I have stepped thht1up '

-'13 between two, two and a half to-three hours, because of an
7-47

1 , 4 .

additional small area'that we incorporated in the park this1\_f 34

15 : year. And this is another reason that we moved to elect'to

'

11 6 - Eevacuate our own.

37 Q Wha't is that additional . area called?

is A- It'is called'Smurf Island. There-is-about 1000-

|i9 : people. capacity on that particular' island.
,

20 Q 1000 more-people. How many more. vehicles?-
-

'A That is figured into the peak number of patrons21

. 22 inside the park.s EIt is the accessibility because~we have

DO P.ut them on small boats, or cross a ramp to get those23

- 24 O f f --

25 0 .And how long would it take to get them off of
s

.;

Lj

f

-

#
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mm6 i Smurf Island into the flow of exiting people from the rest
m

,

2 of the. park?

3 A I would say with a peak attendance, it would
,

4 take us approximately 30 minutes to secure Smurf Island.

5 0 And that 30 minutes would be additional to the

6 time otherwise required?

7 A Between two and a half to three,

s Q All right, sir.

9 So, if you were vacationing at Smurf Island and

in you were ' staying in your RV at the campground, it would

si add another hour to your time and your family's time to get

12 out of the park?

- 13 A No, sir, I don't believe that. No, sir,

ia 0 Well, those are two additive things; getting out

15 of Smurf Island, and that is a half an hour, and the second

16 one is preparing your vehicle, which you are relying on to

i7 get out. These people are going to use their own vehicles

~18 to leave, aren't they?

i9 A Well, we have a contingency plan to bring in

20 buses from Charlotte.

21 0 But those buses are for unattended children,

22 aren't they?

23 A For unattended children, or anyone we deem

24 necessary to put on the buses.

25 0 Do you have a specific plan to bus the people who

-
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3 4 .mm7_ 3 Lare.in the campground instead of having them use their own. A.f. -

'2 - : vehicles?

:3 : A' lk) , sir. Those plans have not-been finalized at

'

this' time.4

~ '

Qi ;So, if you don't have a plan and.they have to use:5

rg their"own vehicle -- and that is what I.have assumed --.it
.

Lwould be a' half'an hour to get-off'Smurf Island, pl'usLanother7
A

.s_ half: hour to prepare their vehicle-on the campground.to

9 . leave, and that;would be an additional hour on top of the-

1

10 .timerthat that person would otherwise,take to exit the park?
- .._

;ji Correct?.

- A' Approximately, yes.i t?y

10 Now that takes it up for'at least some of those'

33. ,

,p
L . (_g);~ og people,; of three and a half hours to clear the park,

'15 Mr. Oliphant. And . I think. you estimated to :Mr. Lutes that:ito

w uld.take an-additional one and a-half hours to clear the,- 16

'

parking lot, correct?.,

;ip,

A Approximately, yes, sir.' .That, depending on thea,;g

outside law services.E
~

;i,,

i-
E - 20' 0 Well,:if-your' estimate of an. hour and a half is-

21 correct,.that means.it would take five hours for the park to-

be' evacuated, including the people who now have to get from
^'

22
'

23_ Smurf Island to their campground,. prepare to leave'and leave,

24 - . correct?

A No, sir. Not a' total of five hours. All that is-
"

25

!

O
, V.

.

'*.i

| -
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) 'mm8' 11 combined in there. From the moment the evacuation begins,4

2 the traffic begins.- A lot of that is put in --

-3 Q. I understand all the magic of how everybody flows
~'d together into'this orderly queue. But the two facets of time

5 that you'have just spoken of are~for specific people whose
6 time.to' evacuate will'be added to the time'that it would
7 otherwise take. Isn't that the' case?

8- A No, sir. I did not mean it to be added on to the
9 time.

'

10- Q Where.is the time going to come from?

11 A' I am giving you a time period of two and a half to
-

.

12 three hours for evacuation of the park, including smurf
,

13 Island.,

?w / : 14' O Yes, sir. But- then you also gave me a half an hour

15 to prepare to leave the campground, and then we had an hour

'16 and it . half L to clear the parking lot. hid that adds up to five
17 hours, I. submit.

! 18 A- .Not to.me it does not.

19 0 Well, your math might be different from my math,
20. but I get five hours. And if there is an error in my math,

21 please point it out.

22 A If it takes me two and a half hours -- what you

23 are saying, I'm putting two and a half hours time to put the

24 people in the lot, I am not moving any traffic out until the

25 evacuation is complete. That doesn't make good sense.,

(u
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i j 'un9 ' 11 Q No, sir, that is not what I said at all,v

2 What I said is for the people who are on Smurf

3 Island, they take an extra half hour than anybody else does.

4 ThatJis your testimony, not mine.

5 A' That's why I said betwcon two and a half to three

6 hours to finish the park.

7 -Q 'That's right. Then you also-have'another half

8 ~ hour for people who apparently weren't accounted for, who

:9 were at the campground who had to prepare to leave.

110 A That's in with that additional half hour with
11 Smurf_ Island to move the people out. We have a tram to

'

12 transport.the people from the park to the campground, or we
< ,

'

y _ ., 13' can elect to put those on buses,
i }-\_ / 14 .Q That's fine, Mr. Oliphant. I don't want to argue

15 the point with|you. If you think magically you save a half

16 an hour.somewhere in there, I would love for you to tell me

i7 about it, because I have heard'you tell me it takes a half
'

: is an hour'to do this step in-addition to all other steps --

pp A .All.that is included.in the average time to

20 ovacuate the park.

21 Q Well, we are not talking about average time or

22 average. people. We are talking about total time to get

23 .everybody out, because that is the measure, right?
:

24 A All right. Your average time to get everybody out.

25 would be between two and a half to three hours.
'

7s
\ )

.
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mml0 1 Q We are not interested in average, Mr. Oliphant.

> 2 We are interested in the last person to leave. That is what
f

3 Mr. Kulash studied. Aren't you aware of that?

4 A No, sir.

5 0 You were thinking he was doing average time.

6 A I'm telling you what it would take us to move the

7 people from the park --

a Q On averate?

9 A -- to the parking lot to begin the evacuation out.

ng Q Well what I want to know, Mr. Oliphant, is the

gi total time , - the last person out.

12 MR. MC GARRY: I am going to object to any further

33 questions in this regard. It has been asked and answered

i4 about four or five times.

15 This gentleman, it is his expertise, he is the

16 expert with respect to evacuation of Carowinds. lie says it

j7 is his judgment it would be between two and a half to

18 three hours to get all the people out of the park --

i9 MR. GUILD: That is not at all what he said,

Mr. Chairman. lie said average.20

MR. MC GARRY: lie said it four times.21

MR. GUILD: No, sir, he said it several times,22

23 but he said it different every time he said it.

24 The f act of the matter is the gentleman may or may

25 not know, but the study, the task under study is to get the

i _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ _
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| '

| nnll_ 1 last person out of the park. It is not an average..

r )

i , 2- JUDGE MARGULIES: I will permit you to ask that

'

L3 question in terms of total evacuation time for all people,

4 MR. GUILD: No, sir, I don't want to know that
>

5 because I submit to you, sir, that the witness has already

6 got. that answer 'in his mind, aid I am trying to impeach the

7 . witness' testimony.

8 JUDGE MARGULIES: "All people"is the last person.

9 MR. GUILD: That is correct.

10 JUDGE MARGULIES: Isn't that what you are trying

11 to accomplish?

'

12 MR. GUILD: Yes, Judge. I don't expect you are

13 really helping me trying to accomplish that, your Honor.,_q
i r

(_,) 14 What I would like to-try to do is ask the questions

15 my way.. Because I submit to-you sir, that it~doesn't add up. .

16 JUDGE LAZO: There seems to be some misunderstanding

17 here. Mr. Oliphant is' talking about average-time and it is
>

.Is clear that you are interested in the last person out.

19 MR. GUILD: That-is correct, your-fronor.

20 JUDGE LAZO: So, I think if Mr. Oliphant understands

21 that, he will be in a better position to tell us.

22 MR. GUILD: That is what I am trying to get at,

: 23 Mr.Lazo. I think the point is not cicar.

'

24 BY MR. GUILD:

25 Q I'm interested in the last person out. That last

,o,

..

:

L _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _
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| f* I person is not an average person, Mr. Oliphant. He is the

2 one we are trying to keep from getting irradiated, j
3 All right, sir. That was studied. Do you under-

4 stand that?

5 A Yes, sir.

6 Q That is what Mr. Kulash and Mr. Lutes and the

7 PRC Voorhees people studied, the last person out, correct?
|

8 A That's correct.
'

9 Q Now if you are adding a half an hour because

10 you created a more inaccessible locale with your addition

11 of the Smurf Island facility, doesn't it take those people an
.

12 additional half an hour to get out, sir?

13 A No, sir. All that is figured into the timespan

14 of two and a half to three hours.

15 Q Yes, sir. Your original escimate was two and a

lo half hours,and now you have added a half an hour, correct?

17 A I'm saying between two and a half to three hours

18 with moving, with an early evacuation.

19 Q Yes, sir.

20 We are at three hours now, right?

21 A Two and a half to three hours.

22 Q The two, three hours, means somebody might take

23 three hours to get out, Mr. Oliphant, and that is the some-

24 body we are concerned about. The last person out, sir,
i

25 three hours. Correct?
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mm13
1 A I'm saying betwen two and a half to three hours

2 time that it will take to evacuate the total park. It is |
|

3 possible that we could do it sooner.

4 0 I'm sure it is, sir. And it also is possible that

5 you might have that person, and it might take considerably

6 longer than that.

7 What I am interested in, sir, is some degree of

8 precision about how you expect to get that last person out

9 in a given point in time.

10 You are telling me, sir, that it is going to take

11 as long as three hours, correct?

12 A That's correct.

13 Q Let's stick with three hours. How about that?

14 Because that'is the last person.

15 A I will stick with my original estimate of two and

16 a half to three hours.

17 I have answered this question over and over. I

18 do not understand what you want from me.

10 0 I just want a true and accurate complete answer to
.

20 my question.

21 A Sir, I am telling you the truth. I do not sit up

22 here to argue with anyone. I came here as a neutral party.

23 And Carowinds is a neutral part. And I am telling you, in

24 our best estimate of time that it will take two and a half to

25 three hours to evacuate the park.

-

.
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mml4 1 MR. JOHNSON: Judge Margulies, I really don't think

2 we are being fair to this witness. The fact that he was able
3 to answer this question ten times and still be nice about it

doesn't mean that he isn't badgering the witness.4

5 MR. GUILD: I will do'my best to move on,
6 Mr. Chairman.

7 JUDGE MARGULIES: The witness says he doesn't want

to argue with you, and what it has come down to is an argument.|'8

. +ri

4(' 9 Let's move,on.

to MR. GUILD: I will do my bst to move on,
1

n Mr. Chairman. I will submit the answer has not been responsive <,
12 but I will do my best to move on.

13 BY MR. GUILD:

14 Q Now you have got people at this campground and
is you don't know whether they have studied the movement of the

16 people at the campground or not, do you?
,,

17 A That's right, I do not.
1 i

is 0 You don't know whether that is included in here?
19 A I do not.

20 0., But you do agree it will take them longer than
e . ,

21 someone who simply has to go from the park, get in the car
22 and drive away?

23 A Yes, sir.

24 0 And your estimate, that increment was a half an

q, 25 hour?

fy
5

%

,
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'( i- mm15 i A~- 'Yes, somewhere in that neighborhood. .It allq/

2 Edepends on how many people from the campgrounds are in the

.3 park at that time,cn how many people are checked into the

4 . campgrounds.

'S 'O All'right, sir.

-6 - Have you ever evacuated all the people in the camp
, 7 at'one time?

8 .A No, sir.

:q Q- Have you ever evacuated all the park.at one time?..
~

10 i A Not all the park, no, sir..

11' 'O Now,.do you understand, Mr. Oliphant, that the..:p
'

12 Voorhees people took your estimates of how much time it would

13- take to. clear.the park and they had your estimate of how much~-

f ~) ..Aq_ 14 time.it would take to clear the parking lot.

, </(15 But then, as you stated,.you are-responsible for
-

.
.

16 'getting' people out of the park. They,cthen, took responsibility
YY

.-for. figuring.out'how to clear the. parking. lot?
. .

17
~

18 A Not the parking? lot, but to have.the traffic move-
x

fi9 smoothly along C'arowinds. Boulevard or I-77.

20- As long as the-people'are.on our property,.they
: s3- ''

'' "'
21 :are.our-responsibility..

22- -Q. So you-will be. responsible for traffic control on

23 Lyour'~ property?.

24 :A Inside the lot along_with the help of outside

. 25- s. law enforcement agency.. . .

1(
- .I

r
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,

/ ^;. - mm16 ; Q .One way or the other, you expect to have the law
)

officers there to do it with you?2

3 A I do. j

Q So you are not going to do it all by yourself?4

5 A| No, sir.
,

6 O So you are going to rely on outside help to clear.

7 Lthe lot?

8 A Yes, sir.

9 Q As well as clear the roads outside the park

110 in order.to get people out of harm's way?

A Yes, sir..ji.

'

12 -- Q mul your people won't have any role outside the '

13 parking lot?
3~
( ,/f 34 .A Not on the' state highways, no, sir.

15 - Q .- Anyplace else?-

AL 'Not outside.of-the park perimeter, no.-~ 16,

i7 Q- Is there anything significant,between the parking:

is . lot'and the park perimeter that I should know about where

y ;your: people do_have a' role in traffic control?

20 A' No,-sir, not to my knowledge.

21 .Q. How many law enforcement officers does your plan-

122 for evacuating Carowinds require in order to offect.the
;

23 evacuation in the times that you estimate it will take?

24 A I don't have those figures with me. But, I think
r

fromfNorth Carolina, from Mecklenburg County, approximately 4;25

,5;

v} -.';
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- ( l mm17 1.
x_/- from: South' Carolina Highway Patrol, probably the same number

or maybe a little bit more; and also we have requested help2

from York County Service Departrent to help with the actual3

4: sweep from'inside the park,

s 0 What does that mean, sir, the sweep inside the
6 park?

7 A That is what our term is used for when we are
,.

s closing.- Ws call it a sweep. To move the people out towards

9 the exits.

*

,.. to Q All right.

O
11 And how do you normally accomplish that?
12 A We divide two teams up on each' side of the park.

~

13 'We have two gates that_are normally open on anything above. ,.
!. 7 N.,

'.-(,,l) '14 a 7000 day. We. divide the teams up and sweep the~ people
l. is towards the exit th'at way.

16 O' And how long~does that take?

17 AL . Depending on the crowd. .We,-of course,.never rush

anyone outfof the park. We keep.them in~just as long as we
-

is

19 can for revenue purposes. And, if-they are'in a queue

. 20 line to. ride a ride, then our officers stop at that location.
4

and let-the queue line finish out-before we moverthe people out,21

:22 .Now.that is on a regular close.
~

.23 In ~ the case of an emergency, of ; course, it would
'24 be done differently.:

25 0 How long does it normally take ---that is my
g.
\

,

L

;__
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( j'mml8'.- I question?

2 A- |Probably an hour. An hour and fifteen minutes.
3 .Q: All right, sir.

Can you give me the total area of the park? Do4

5 you know offhand?

6 A Somewhere in the vicinity 'of 73 acres.

!7 .That is total, now.

|-8 Q All right. '

9 ~ And, how about the dimensions generally, roughly,-

10 an approximation. .What is the -- if it is-a. square, what --

;. t -11 .A Se-'go into almost a circular position inside of
12- thejpark. -

v - 13 'O What.is the diameter then, approximately?.

;; if'N "
~ (,,)- 14 A I'd say probably half a mile, if'that.

15 O '. 'And are~there --'is the park organized'with-
'

-

"
~

; radial routes from'the. center of the park out, or are there --16
~

'

17 is there a moreJgeneral.way;-- can|you| generally describe'.the
18 configuration ~of routes in'the park?-

,

19' 'How do people move from one part of.the park toc -

$ 20 the other?*

21 A They walk. It-is in a circular] position. And I

22- freally. don't understand ~what the whole. gist of the --
23 Q^ I'm trying to understand what the pathways, the

[ 24 -roads or means of travel within the park look like.

i; 25~ We'know what-highways look like, you know, getting

:W-
N. I

B=
'

,

-- - -...- .-
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I

pun 19 i from point A to point B. What I am trying to understand, I

2 gather people walk primarily in the park? j

3 A That's correct.

4 Q All right.

5 Now, if I looked at the park from the air, would

it be a grid like a city block with streets intersecting at6

7 right angles?

8 A No, sir. It would not. f
!

9 Q What would it look like?

Io A It would just be one large circular, round --
|

11 that's it.

12 Q Now, how does one get from one side of the park

13 to the other. What would be the most direct routes to get

/,
14 from one side to the other?

15 Are there roads connecting each edge of the park

16 with the opposite edge?

17 A No, sir. Everything is within that one circle.

la And you have smaller pathways to get to an attraction. You

up have a pathway that will cut off to different attractions.

20 But doing that main circular, you can gain

21 entrance to any part of the park.

22 Q All right. What I am trying to understand is this,

23 and perhaps we are just not communicating.

24 You have got a circular park.

25 A Right. i

>
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, -("'i-mm20 Q. And if_I am on the extreme edge of the park and I: e ,
Aj

am|trying to'get to an' exit that is on the opposite extreme2.
.

_ edge of the park. It is like a circle, correct?--3

A We'only have two exits. One at the front, and one.
,

at the back.5
.

12 Uell, let's just assume that I am at:the extreme6

7 opposite-:sidelof the park from an exit that I have gone an
iexit from.- Now, are'the're pathways, roads, walks or what-8 '

:have you thatvnuld connect the point'where I am to that exit,9

directly?
-- 10

jj It is all within that circular diameter.- A
.

0 Ifam sure it is. But, wo.uld it be a direct12

_ straight line_ path, or would I walk in'a: regular pathway, or33
. , .

j j- would the: pathway be circular?-
__

1

34

15; What would it:.look'like, sir?

A It would.be a circle.
.

g
'

,7
.

I'd go around the circumference of the circle'toQ

get to'the other side?-' 18

A Yes, : sir, depending on what11ocation you would.i ,

'

like to get to.- 20

0 All right.21
:

!

22 Now, where'is the main parking lot in respect to

23 the park? Give me just directions of_a compass about it, and

. 24 that will help'me understand.

A25 When'you enter from Carowinds Boulevard, you will
(

.

v -r s. '

k [

E _ j
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. . . ik . ,
4

i21' 1 come up'the Avenue of the Carolinas. Go through what we
O'

2 ' call our Toll Plaza, which is in front of the park. And ,

I

'

' 3- that will lead you1into the regular car lot, into the

4 parking lot.

5 Q' All right, sir. Let's see if we can make this

6' 'aLlittle simpler. I am going to show you Exhibit 27 in

7 . evidence. This'is.an aerial; photograph of'the park.

~

8 (Showing document to witness)-

- 9 .Now, would you indicateLto us first -- I-am.looking

110. 'at.the first photograph.

11 .MR. GUILD: Judge,.I only have one of these, but

~

12 I have got an-aerial photograph. There are several of'them.
'

L

, .. '13 I am looking at the first'one of three,_and I-will.try to
,
,

dj-- 14 - describe it for the record.

*

15 BY MR.; GUILD:.

'

16' 0 'That'is a. view of?the park, to the best'of your

'

3; _ 17 knowledge?-

18 A - Yes, it is.
r

19' O All right, sir.-

-20 I see a roadway that is runningroughly up.and down

L
~21_ the-page on the right-hand: side. Is that.I-77?

!22 A1 .Yes, sir, right there.
.

:23 Q: Is that Carowinds. Boulevard running roughly left'
-

,

24 to right diagonally _on the bottom?
.

25 A Yes, it is..
.

.-

1. _ _ v )-
,

{

T

.
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t-

: -

.mm22 i. .Q- Andfthe park is b'etween the intersection of' -

,

; 2 Carowinds Boulevard.and I-77?

|3 A That's correct.-

J.
^

fQ [All right.4,

t

5 And 'I am looking in- the corner of the park that is
,

^

p ~ !

U- f ? more or less towards the intersection-'of Carowinds Boulevard
Ii-

7 Tand|I-77. . And~I-see~a grid-like-area. Is that the main-
i
1

; ;g . parking-lot?~ ;.

|'
.,

;9- 'A' -That'.s correct.

Tend-LT17- io- }
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N 3 - Q' Now', where in relation to the parking lot is the
2- entran'ce from dhe' park itself into the parking lot that
3 the walking pedestrian traffic would use to get into the
d

parking' lot?

5 A 'Approximately.right in here is our back gate "

6 (indicating).
+

7
Q I'm going to put an X on this. Is.that approximately

7

8
. where it would be?

' A- Right.

'10
Q That is your back gate. And.that is in the southern

'
tip of the park, itself, correct?

'

12 ; A' - R'ight.

7
- 13

Q. Now'.;here~is the-other --

-

-
'#

.'A It'.s in this; area up here.(indicating)'. I' don't

'S
( know-if I-can even make. heads or tails out of it.

16 '

Q. You'might be interested in knowing this is the
17

t
.. aerial photograph that the-traffic planners used to plan the

'8
evacuation of your. park.

I' A Here (indicating) is a. roadway that is spread out.-
20 aroundLhere. They make atsharp. turn and then turn back into

21
j the toll' plaza. The pe'ople are parked ~here and then.they.

- 22-'

. walk either to:the back gate or the-front gate, wherever they
23: : are parked that day-.

24
Q- Start with the.fr'nt. gate,'show me where that would be.o

25
_ ..A LSomewhere in this area up here (indicating).

i: 78
[ _

.

<t ,, -- p e e.-- , - w- ,- . , . - e--. , e ,,.w., , .e w -~--.rm n ,+ ---v-e ~ *
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- \._) ' .Q' .Why1 don't you indicate with an X'as best you'can?
- 2

;(Witness? marking document.)
~

,3

Q.
~

^

<Now,Eyou have indicated a back gate that is in
' a~ .

.

~ the ' lower point of: the park, southerly point, and roughly
.

S-

in'the north-between-the north and the northeast point of
i= 6~

Lthe park :is: the. main gate.
-7

.A Correct.
8

-Q: 'And I think you'were describing a moment-ago
'9

. how vehicular traffic gets into the park. Am I paraphrasing
;10

,

_
you correctly.to say that if you're coming down I-77 you-

11

_ . turn onto Carowinds Boulevard, you turn 11nto an entran'ce
~

12 -

o . (road ---isithation park' property?
U - -13
| ' 'A This .is -- we dori' t own this . roadway.
( E(7,-)' i.

H
'

.Q fWhat's'the name'of that road?-
; ' 15 . .

. ~ -A. -: Avenue of-:the Carolinas,

i 16- . . . . - ,

on theiaerial photograph, is a north-
-

.Q .And that,,

17
''

,

south route, parallel almost to I-77, correct?
. .18-
'

A-_ Correct.
'

- .19
-Q And you-run,all the way up'to.what looks like the

20 .

|- topHof the: park property andl ou-make'a sharp: turn?y
21

'A 1Yes, sir. .It routes back through. Something like

that'(indicating). Yes, sir.
'

23
!.v. .Q And that is a 180 turn?

24
. A Lyes, sir.

--
-c

.

< - ' .25:

Q And it doubles back'on itself and enters the '

T
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'
'

parking' lot.

2 .

A Correct. |-
3

.Q- And that's.not only the route that traffic must
-4

.take into the park, but that's the way you. empty the parking
-S.

-

lot;: correct?-

6p-
i 'A The exit for the parking lot is down at this end

7 ''

(indicating)
8

Q Can.you show me where that exit would be? I

9
A It'would.be right here in this opening here.

10

Q All right. So-there's an exit from the parking lot
11|

inLthe extreme southern point in the park. correct?
,

12
A That's correct-| ~

13
_

,

.

'

f(~'T - Q .And-doesn't your plan.also call for using the'

u'(_/' 14| '. entrance route as an evacuation ~ route as well?
'

15 .

It does.A-
.

.

16

Q~ And that would take~some of the traffic through
17-

this-180 turn.
P 18- ,

Also, there's a back gate back here thatll Right.
-

' ,
,19

L" -could be opened.to move. people out.
20

| Q' And indicate where that-would be.
c .21

.

It's somewhere in this vicinity here (indicating).A'
. -. -

\^ -22.
Q The extreme western point of the park?

23
A Yes, sir.

24

Q All right,: sir. -Would you agree with me,
,

:25 -

n -

~

Mr. Oliphant, that the plan for evacuating Carowinds calls }.

0-
i. ~\ '

,.

4

h
_
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N3sb' ' calis1for not only using your main-exit and your entrance
-2 . -

as. egress routes.or egress points from the park, but also,

3
othe th'ird gate that you' indicated.that's to the west?

'
s

;A - Depending on the size . of the: crowd it could be
; S'-

possible to.have.to use all of them;
6 ~

some of theQ And if you used those exit points,
17

' flow of' traffic would jp3 northwest on Carowinds Boulevard
8

E o North Carolina 49 and then-north on Highway 49?t

9 -That's correct. ..A- ,

to- ~

Q And somefof the traffic would go southeast on.

' .Ca'ro' winds; Boulevard /onto;I-77~ going northbound?L *

.

-12 - - - .

-A. ~That's~ correct.
t l'3

Q: And|some of it would go southeast'on Carowinds
~

'

Boulevard: across LI-77, .cn1 to-South Carolina.51,. rand then east:;

; '
15-

;
-

: tio '521 near Pineville, correct?..--
~

-16~
A1 That's correct.' #

- 17 -

'Q So you have1 traffic le~aving the park'in virtually'

c18
opposite directions;-correct?

49
-

'

A Correct. -

'

h
. 20

-Qf Now, what 'would happen if the plume of radiation.

s

I -2i'
'

.

.
.

-

~

.

!s
~ ' . from .the1 facility was proj ected to be tracking either. justu to

,

N - 22
' Lthe eastjofo the7. park or just to' the west, of the park such-

23 .that you wouldn't_be able to use.I-77 northbound, 521-north-
~

I '

24
bound as-an-exit route, or in-the other case, South! ;

25
tCarolina 49 northbound as an exit route. What plan would~

.

.O
R>

g.

ic ,

) '
> t

%:
, , - . . ,, - - . - ~ , - , .........;.,c._ .....--,,__,m,--~ . - _ , , . . . . . - .. . . . . . - . . ~ . . _ _ . , . , - . .._,,.-,.m-rom ---,,,,-,.,...-e
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[( - 1- you have then, sir?
-

~

. I

2 A That ~ is not my plan. That would be the State !

3- Highway Patrol's responsibility for that. I could not tell
~

d .them which route to use. I don't'have that authority.
5 Q 'I understand that, sir, but do you know what

~

.6 wo'uld. happen to your evacuation plan?
7 A 'No, sir.

[
S8 Q -Do you.know which way the prevailing wind is from

9 -the Catawba facility, and therefore, which is the=mo'st likely
10 direction'that a wind-borne plume of radiation would travel?

'

11 MR. MC GARRY: -Obje' tion. Relevancy grounds. This, manc ~

3

.
12 is responsible for evacuating people from the park. He is

13 :not' knowledgeable'in meteorological questions.
y'i MR. GUILD: Well, I submit that he should know, and14

>

15 it. bears on'the-efficacy of his evacuation plan; Mr. Chairman.,

16- JUDGE MARGULIES: I'll let him answer if he knows.
37

~

:BY MR. GUILD:
18

.Q. ?Do, yon know?
'

19o . A .: 'No, sir,"I don't know.

p 20 .q .Well, I ask you.to accept -- and submit.that the
'

:21 record reflects -- that the prevailing wind blows virtually
22 directly from the-facility to your park; that over a third of

'

23- the t ime it blows from the southwest toward the northeast,
.

24. .and you are in the northeasterly' direction from Lake Wiley
25 .and.the' facility, are you not?c -

I .X .
' lv ,

b

+s

.k.
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-

;}J. ~1 A That's correct.
'l .

2 Q_ Do you have a plan in the event that -- understanding.
:3 that. you're not responsible for moving people once they lea"e

~

-d Lthe park, do_you have any. contingency plans for using
-5 particular exits-depending upon'the direction of the plume?
16- MR. MC GARRY: Excuse me,a point of clarification.

7 Counsel's question was premised upon the fact that the wind
I's blows 33 percent of the time'in the direction of Carowinds
|

,

19 and that is-incorrect. Carowinds is one of the threc
.10 sectors --

11 - MR . GUILD: I didn't.say that, Mr. Chairman. I

12 said 33; percent of the time from the southwest-to the
-

13 northeast.7 s-

-! 'l -
-

''s ^ -14 MR. MC GARRY: I don't want the witness to presume

that we're gettins~into meteorol'ogicalcquestions, that itis

16 : blows 331 percent of the time over-Carowinds.

'17 MR GUILD: If you~take the three quadrants from

is the southwest,-including _one quadrant --

1 9 MR, MC'GARRY: The point is,' counsel, Carowinds
'

20 is not.iti all three quadrants; it's in one.of the quadrants.

21 -And they're referred to as sectors.
r

22 MR. GUILD: Yes, sir. Well, I don't mean to

23 Lbelabor the point, but.you've got to move people out of the

24 park,in two routes, and_those routes go east and go west,
25 and I submit to'you, sir, that radiation will be blown

..

r .

: C);

.
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'sy7: tant

k~ i approximately a third of the-time in the direction ~of your9-Q 3

L. 51 ' 2' Park.- ,

. |
.

MR. MC GARRY: Again, Your Honor, I think that's3

a mischaracterization of.the record. It does not blow,

towards' Carowinds a third of the time.'

5

MR.' GUILD: It blows towards Carowinds and the6

. exit routes that he has indicated at least one-third of*

. ;7

the time. !a
i

MR. MC GARRY: That is ~ incorrect.
|9

JUDGE MARGULIES: The record will speak for itself.in

MR. GUILD: I should-hope it would, Mr. Chairman.ij

BY MR. GUILD:- 12

Q All right, sir. Do you -- my premise is, sir, that-i3
g4

-( J- y the wind prevails.in the direction-of your park. Now, it
.

is ' may below to the' easterly ~ part or1to the westerly' part, but
1

it's likely, given its prevailing. character, to blow in the1-6

general direction.of-your. park'.U :i7

i Ik) you have any contingency plans to use'different
~

la

p, exit routes, cepending upon.the direction of the wind-borne-
,

20 radioactive plume?
.s.

A: At-this time, no,- sir, we do not.'

21

22 .Q All right, sir. Now, I think zyou just also stated
.

-

that .if you have plans for using different routes once they-23

get off the. park. property you are unaware of them,-and that's~ ~

24

25- beyond your responsibility, correct?
.-
.

['~ 'I

|
'

j3

. ( s)-
: -

s..

[

i
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|g
bli A' That's correct.

1

2
Q Do you have'any plans to -- do you know what you 4

3 would do, Mr. Oliphant, if.you received word from the facility
# that there was imminent release of radiation in serious enough
5 _ amounts _to-potentially cause death'and health effects, and
5 that_given' meteorology, the radiat! ion plume would reach your
7

park before you could complete an effective evacuation?
|'8

I thought I left you with a question. j

~'
A What was the question?

'U
Q What-do you do? Do you have a plan to address that.

'I _ contingency, sir?
.

12
-MR. MC GARRY: I'm sorry, I just didn't hear the

f g- - . question because of the lawnmower. Could you repeat it again?'3-

#' BY MR. GUILD:
'S

.Q I'11 try. What do you'do, Mr. Oliphant? Do you-

,

_

#
have aLplan=to address what response you would take at

''
Carowinds Theme Park if you received notice that there was an-

'8
imminent release of radiation that was to be borne by the

#
likely wind directly to your park, and that it.would arrive !

"

20
-there,_given_the wind speed, before you would be-able.to

21
.

accomplish effectively an' evacuation of the park of the people
22- in-attendance?
23 A. How many people are we talking of _inside .the park?
24 I mean., we don't have housing to accomodate 26,000 people,

' '25L. if that's what your question is.

f'''; _|

; J.
o

I

a__.
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J : ;i

.Q j Well,-how much housing do you have? And do you have
'

. a plan ~to.useithat housing in some fashion? i

,
'A No, sir. "All _ we .would do is I would elect just

~4-.

~~

-to'try to evacuate:the park totally.'

'S
Q. You'd.try to evacuate the park?

~6'
~A -Yes. We don't have:the housing to-put that many

7
peoplefunder cover,

- l'8

-Q Well, would you try.-to put as many under-cover as
:9 -

;yourcould?
10 --

A! It's a. possibility,.yes, sir.

11

.Q : Well, it may.be a possibility, but do.you have
~

,

, - 12:'
-

a plah1for.it?
13-4

7x; .A- No, sir.

*") ' ":.k

'Q.. So you would. plan to:try.to evacuate or tell people
~

'

'15
(to leave even iftyou knew in~ advance that.they would not be

.

16
able.to effectively _ evacuate the park and-they would be-

~

*

17 .

.
. .

exposed.to radiation while you were trying to evacuate?< .

18 - '

A JNo,.w'e'~ don't have facilities to house the people.-

L19. '

4Q' .Yes; sir,-but you can save some people by telling..

'

%
~ 20 ~

I submit to-you-them to go indoors'and sheltering'them.
~

'
that shelteringz indoors reduces- dosage in the event of

.
1

'J u 22 . .

-

[ exposure to a radioactive plume. .'And:it's part of even-

'

23
Duke's' plan-to advise sheltering ~for the general populace.~ ag,

^ ~ 2s-
Now what-I'm asking you, sir, is does your plan.., .

.- 25 ~

Linclude:the contingency of attempting to shelter as many
_ pq .

ct )
x_/ -

,

.

Y N'

' .s$.'4
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j . m .m ; . , ,. ,

_[
- ',e

s
-- - o ,

/--?ly- ) f: ,,-
'g.;;ax - h' '

~
'

,i
'

1/ fpeoplecas fpossible?: ?I.'think you said it doesn't, | correct?: -
'

m x , - . ~ . .
"

.
.

f;g _ .2 L Al ' |That's1 correct. .That'stwhy.we have elected to
- !

,-
> <. n: a

F ~
. ..

,
_ ?3? : move t._ on; the . early : call .

"m 1
. . _

_ .4
~.

.

- , Ld ' :Q: :Have.you discussed'w'ith any of the planners the-"
,

t

f ., >s. ,. _ -

A- ~ , ;5: : consideration of-.callingifor> sheltering of=as many-people-
.

-

-

,-4 -
65

li'.. .

} _

a~s-youtcan?!^
.

j.fi
, .

37f JA1 ?Inside the; park?
,

,

7 +
, m

''
. ,

- .

,8 i.Qf : .:Ye's,: sir.- 4

, -

'* g
~

,, , ,

-- .

'
'

)% -A\ , Noti to' myf knowledge ~, : we haven'' t . >

;>
:q " ;iol i DukefPowerihds'not s'ugg'este'd that toJyou?-"

Q
,

1

v ,
.

g[ ; D. % ' Jf, + $1Edon't recall-Tit.
..

-

, ,, _
.Q, How many?peopleTean'"you effectively shelter,--LID 'I2p

_

[yk _. 13i Milllus'e thatswordi- lin<anienclosed.! facility?- By: that I- >"

[' ~

J mean1-enclo'se'd711ke a~ building'wouldIbe; enclosed,! walls and;
~

~

14 -

_.

b <m -

7j_ ,
,

:15Em d ,& ,
roof L and reasonably air-tight 1 windows' and: doors? -'

- -
. . , . ,

,

,
: Prob 5blyjapproximately-three toJfour thousand.fi6 L-

~

A, ,

'f : Ap.V.
.

periormedIfor; thef.'Carowin'ds; employe~es j on radiological 5

h1L nAl'1.right,y sir. s.What7 kind of: trainingi have ...you .
. -

{Q
'

3 --
,

.
.

m- _is!

,C'x
*

w . ..a
..W+ 4

19 emergency, response?_. -

,

a w~ - :
20 LAT None atathis time.. Thisowill!be' performed byc( .

,em .

,
' -' *

y
'

- -F LWayne.Broome and myself.
s .W-

.. . '.
" '

,

| +

E J ._ a:22: Eq. LWhatLtraining.will you. perform?'

y
.

-
.

[j-
p- -

[5 That's.left upLto.Mr. Broome'.23 -

, ,

,
_

324 jQi Has..Mr. Broome told _ you of any training' that- heI ' -
~

,
-

,. ,
- - . .

:w. A j. -25- yill" perform?~ ^ - '

u.
,_

.-

e q

r. +-
I'- ha g ;,.

{ ' 's i gs --

r 5,0 v o +: . ~

_ ' _ ~

w m /-
'

. . . . .
3

'

-e E , ,,.[..~ .. wJ .....:.g-r, . . .% E.n.,,,. ...;4.,,., ,,,.,.p-.,y..,,_w,/y,y y,,,,p ,.y._,..9,,., ..nw.,p,_..,,.%,3, _.,,,,,,w.-...
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. x

|}-%
(,)[ 1 LA- Just that he would assist us.on any matter on a

'

wri$ ten: proposal to have a ready plan.
"

. 2
'

t

. s. 3 .q Are. pour employe~es tasked with any specific
,

d. 'responsibilitiesfin the event-of a radiation; release at

1 S- 1Catawb'a?
,,

.

:Some will b'e. 'Mostly management' people.- 6 '' :_ A

.

7
Q' ' Are:thsy aware of those responsibilities?" ~

[
-

.

'8 A. Yes, sir.
7,

~ 9
. - -Q. How have they.been made awars of them?

h .
At We'have been g5tting some briefings reg'arding this,' 30

-

' '

j
-

M .but nothing concrete untiliwe'get with Mr. Broome.
~

12,
.

.q. iWho'gave_you~those' briefings?

;yg ~ 13 1A ~ I'm halking about any type of. emergency that they~

bM
,

are aware of; |They.always ass;ist :wh'en.. :we have to do"an.14 ~
'

.

. .

:15 2evacuatibn of any part ofithe park.,

r .

-16
Q Ha's anybo'dy:. received any. briefings:so far on

'7 ra}diological emergency response?L
. , ,

- m 18:j .Af It's possib'le'my assistantidid at one time. -I'm

Fn '19
-not sure.-

L>
' <-

..

20'-W, , q -One p'erson?
,

[' ' : 21 A: 'Yes. },

-

22.
lf.y; - _-q .Anybody 41se that-would be re'sponsible at..the park
e: ,

_

a 23 that:you're aware of?
~

p.& A NotLto my knowledge.24

I( . ; . Q Is any information given to park visitors, customers,25

'p
NA: ,

'

L
i-

,

kY

> *

'' s

'
'

,,

_. -_ _. _ . _ m ._ _ . _ . . , _ . . _ . _ - , . . , _ _ . _ . _ , _ . , - , , . _ _ , _ . . - _ . . _ . . , - , . .
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-

<\j ~ _'- .-asito the ' existence of the hazard posed by a ~ possible accident"-

' - 2
at the Catawba facility?

3 '

sir,
'

At Not at this time, no,

a
- ;Q Do you have-any plan ~to do that?__

~ E
4 A' I couldn't. answer that.

6
.

_ Q' TWhat.information do you have on that-subject?
.

- 7
*

AL .None.
8-,

Q ~Have you thought about it?

A~ Yes',-sir,.I have',
'

>
. ,

'
U

Q HaveLyou talked to anybody about it?
,

A' ;No, sir.
'

12
Q' Well,-'what have you~ cons'idered doing?'

,

~13

f]u - .. A: I have: considered pamphlets and mostly the' pre-
~

q
'Nd ,,

.re' corded message that :would be played in the : event that we

r . wouldihavetto evacuate.
6 16-

.Q' Have.-youLeomposed such a message?~4

24 i7:* .

<A. _I've[ looked over some copies:that-were given-to'me

.by Mr. Broome.'

-19
Q' And.'were those messages.specifically for the .;

i"s 120- ,

:Carowinds use?
19 - /

&
' 21-1

l' It-looked like alstandard broadcast message - -:
~ 22

- Q- As far as'you know they were standard pattern
23

-
.

' Emergency.3roadcast System messages.that Mr. Broome might-
' '

use-for.all of his people?.

'

25.
A. Yes. r

1
*

-

,

.a o
% ) .' ,

-

,

_ . - . . . - ~
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P 1

j.u.

_ k.,q); Q, Do you' distribute any Duke Power Company / Catawba
~'

~2'

emergency plan brochures to:your visitors? 1
-

'A No, sir.,

:4

. Q Why not?
'

'S;

A No one has offered any..

Q Would you be willing to distribute them to your
.7

visitors?' +-
.

"I

A- That would be left up to the discretion of the |
.,s

general manager.,

'
110 '

LQ 'Have you discussed the. matter with him?'
'

:11
A- No, sir.

'
'Q: -Well",Lsir, are.you aware that' Duke has an' obligation

~

,

'
!:f- m - :to make tho'se pamphlets . available to not only' persons who

~

' !, 1 -14 . .

,

45- '

-reside and work in the emergency planning zone,~but. persons!
ic 115' -

.. ho-are transients,susing such' recreational facilities ~as;w
-1s . .. .. .

the Carowinds Theme Park?
117 - . .

..
~

~ Relevancy'of the brochure
,

MR.,MC GARRY: . Objection.
. .

~

--. s -18'

-issue-withLrespectJto this. witness's. testimony. I believe
' ~ ~

*-
'19.

-this witness was' called _on: Contention 9, Contention 14 and-' - '

120~
Contention.15-only,fand those: don't-involve 1the brochure',

. -

21'"M
~

:soLit's beyond:.theiscope of the purpose in'callingithis'.
+L 22s

JWitness.
' ' ' MR;JGUILD: It isn't, Mr. Chairman. We're trying'

~ '24.,

" ~

ito establish whether:orinot there have been any prior
~ 25 .

-trai'ning,finformation,-instructions, guidance to people who,
,

f~}|5 /:
|

-

.

cD
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p
- (,/D -must implement'his1 evacuation plan, and we have established'1- -

.

2,y that;the| park'employeesthave not been':so trained. And now I |

'
,

[ - 3 - want. to understand whsther or. not that has ' significance,
'

:

d- enhanced significan'ce, given the' distribution or non--
5- ' distribution' oft information to those who are transient and

- 4.
~~

6I . utilizing;therparkTfacilities. Information regarding the
.

I 7- ' planned evacuation routes', shelters, what they.would be.
o.

,

,8-1 . expected.to do in'th'e event that Mr. Oliphant's people'a'sked4 "

7 "9 ~ them to evacuate.-

'

~ 10- ' JU'DGE : MARGULIES : Which' contention ~does that-
il . relate.to?

'

12icn~d 18;
'

li y;y.- _
.13 -

, . -
b :.\,f .i 4 -( -

,

;

I ..15

'

'16

% ;.

~17.
I

18
.-g ,

,

' -'
, 19,

'

,
_

20 -

t

' 21 -

I '22

23
s

24
,

--;'-
,. 25

.

'

o.-,
,

' ] m

JG
< .

.

e

l' ^,.

'-
~ . w 1, w - - o . . y ,. ,,,.-., m , ..-..,v,.,,-~,-~~w.m.___ .-__,.-,,,,,m.... - , , , , , , . , _ . . - - , . . . , - . ,,-
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7

([ // el- MR. GUILD: ~It relates clearly to-the contentions
v..
~A 2 hthat?have to-do.with evacuation of special facilities, namely

.

3- _hisupark.: The brochure, I submit, is relied on extensively_ 1

~

~ 24~ Jas'the; basis for' informing ~ people about how they are to, , ,.

.

5. evacuate and'the nature ofithe hazard.- That is contention-

!
<-6' nine and115,

7: MR.:McGARRY: Your Honor, let me just make one $

8 thing clear.for'the record. . Looking:at the subpoena request-
. [9 -concerning Mr.EOl'phant,-number 16, the intervenors seek toi

:10 provefthrough Mr. Oliphant's testimony;that as alleged.
111 .protectiveLaction cannot be taken in a radiological emergency-

,

11 2 and herelis.the thrust'of their reauest where' applicants have, "

'

3; 13 iseriously underestimated the time required to evacuate.the-
,

, i.

' L/ : = 14 public. -Thatnis_whatLMr._Oliphant is:being called to.

:te'stify about,:ab'ut+the; evacuation; time of the pubic and not-- -15 o,r-
.:

E flo'. about the brochure,,

u . . . > .

117f ;MR.-GUILD: 'I; don't want_to talk toihim about.the'
~

18 6rochure's content. I want.to understand whether or not'he
T

'19f .is.~a' ware that~applic' ants _have_an.obiigation to di'stribute the-

) brochure ' to Jtransients | including persons .who; are - utilizing -20-

21 his? park's facility which I submit'are included within the;
~

,

, -

J22- definition of.a-: transient population;within'the plume EPZ.
2 -

,
23 MR. JOHNSON: -The staff would.just observe that

24' the foundation has not been laid'for that assumption and-it
'

|is-the, staff's belief thatiit is inaccurate.25_ >

.

j

'

t,

U"h ),

,

b ,
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*
_ . .

~

' ' y.,;. -

O 1 9 7. -
'

1
,

, - g. ,

y t.
' ,/f h l(Board-conferring.)

* ~. 2 -- !
'

-
j JUDGE |MARGULIES: My recollection of the record, !.

f 3-
'

1Mr. . Cui'ld' wasL that applicant testified. about, putting- up,:

'

Id signsifor;trans'ients at'.LakeiWylie.. I don't recall testimony!,

d on/ distributing pamphlets:to transients in' general.,

, ..

:6 ~

I don't. recall it either, Mr. Chairman,-
' - -

MR.~ . GUILD:
~

,. 7 but(N don't'think that solves the problem'or an'swers.the
4 w .n

'bjection. :The~ fact of:the matter is that there is projected to
~

b'e:at.a pea $1|some-36,~000 persons;atIthe Carowinds theme park,
9

..
110 26,000' atla'ma'ximum. single point'in timeTaccording to'the most

, i1
recentitestimony,of Mr. Oliphant. I submit to you'that many ,a

~

.

' n12- ofEthose person's'will;h' ave.no-idea that~they: are in the pl6me
,Q 13 ex'posure ' pathway. EPZ . -- 'Many of~those: persons are-n'ot-1 resident,,

1
. . '

M. _ v14 - or' employed in the plume EPZ and.will have'never-received the
'15 brochure'before. |TheyJwill-be atHthe Carowinds theme park'

-
' '

16: and they will have?no idea whatsoever what-to do~in the event
17' that there is.a:callifor'an-advisory, recommended evacuation,-E

'

precautionaryshutdown:orwbat.haveyou.18

'19 -*

/They1will have no; idea what routes they are supposed-
.

' 'N- to take. They will' liave no idea what sheltiers they~ are supposed
M21- to goTto.': They will have no idea of the nature of:the hazard.;

.
1

,

f1 22 Itfseems[to me that however you cut'this'piecejof cake,:it isc
' ..A

:23 relevant for this' witness to respond to the cuestion t! hat'.is
e

^

24
, pending.

25 MR. McGARRY: .Your Honor, we have.a broken record.,

,y
') '

'

,

% +

.- _ _
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,

) ,[: 4 -In the-initia1' contention that is-precisely the point that was
'

'
~

2 ra'ised. I' quote item'"B," "In'the event of an emergency
~

'

' '

citiSens' uncertain ~asito how to' respond would likely not know.' 3i i

#
JwhoEto, contact.for' clarification'and instruction." Just,

5; aboveithdt is'the paragraph, " Finally,-the inadecuacieslof<

6 .publi'c information both in' terms of content and distribu' tion~
~

71, make itLlikely that'many residents _.will not hear the sirens." ,

:|18
. TwofpointsLthat couns'el has.been arguing'were' ruled out by the *

,

-

,

A
Boardc when :they admitted contention .nine.

'

10 L MR. GUILD: You can't cut this cake as. narrowly

:LII even a's Mr.'McGarry would like to' cut-it.- Mr.' Chairman, you-,

J2: ?
, _ havefto get theseipeople out|of.Carowinds. Thdt is the. bottom

33,: line.- zI submit:to'you-that..there is:probably.csome very good:-

( ):
.4/.7 - .144 commercia'l= reasons for~ not telling people. that theyj are in a,

c
.

,
. :

A 5' plume 1EPZ. Therefis probably:some1very good public relations
' 16 reaso'ns for.' Duke.Powerlputting;up a'. totally nonsensical-andi-

- d7' illogical' sticker that'says.youHare'in an emergency? zone'~

_

withou'tyregard;to wh$t(the h'azard:is'.that-the zone.is' planned:- 18

:3* for. 1But::you?can'.t1 allow a rec'ord'to'be deficient-in this--

.

- 20 regardiwhere youLhave a: man:who says.he has a' plan.that.will.7
,

,
.

j2F lwork}and yet'he will not1 tackle theLauestion'of whether"or not-
'22 he shouldLinform-his customers 1that-they.'are: exposed.to this-

-

- i23- hazard, sir.
'

>
, s .

24L - --JUDGE MARGULIES: 'He is here to: testify about the
,

. . 125 plan'and I will permit you to askithe cuestion as~to whether

. y
! !+
s,/: '

'
'

- _

f

:,.,

, J
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N) I' [it'is-a p' art of the plan for'e'vacuation, .the overall plan for
'

- 2
_ fevacuation to also provide the users of the-facility with j

u ,. .-

3 (copies of1the brochure.

- (d .MR.fGUILD: Let,me say a foundation.-

.-

25 'BY MR. GUILD: (Resuming)
_>

' ~

6 :(L 'You.have-people visit your park, Mr.-oliphant',
7 who: don't reside within110 miles of the Catawba Station or

,*

1-8 ; Lake Wylie? People travel from some cistance to visit your f.,7.

m , park, .' don' titliey?-.
'9

~'
:~

/ - ~10 A .That'is1 correct.
-

:./ .

- $11
~

_
.

QL I:will' submit to you that|I have there and'came up
.

-
,

[ 12',g, .from' Columbia,f drove'100 miles ~to get there. You have'! people

,4. 113 , from'a-''dist'ance;that come to your park, correct?~
; sa .

-

, n
A,J' L '

. j4; _- A[ That-is; correct.

LIS , |Q! --Do'you have any basis'for? knowing whe'ther or notJ

c 16 - th'e people''who visitE your park; have any. knowledge or informatior,~

. - -as''t'o.the' proximity of-the Catawabat statio'n? i
17'

,_

18: 'A No, sir., I_do not.

'19 (L Do you-have any.-knowledgetas to whether or not-
.

20-'

7 the.-people 'who visit;your park are informed as1to'how they1would :s

,e721- be. notified in the eventlofia; radiological emergency!at.the~

.

'

'22 Catawba Stat' ion?-

c23 A' :That;has'been discussed through Mr. Broome and myself.

7 24 If'the' worst 1possible: situation arises, then they would bel
:25 told that there is a problemJat the Catawba plan.

,A; '

,

(% /
''

,

m

h

m - 's
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.

TheyLwould be told when the accident happens, right?~,
_ _

,

~~ . 2: { ~A :That is correct.'. .

~3 |0" 'They wouldn't be told.before,'would they?> <

-m :n z -

.

4 .

~ ,z - (. - -A.. . No . :;

>
75'

-

(, 'Q... . Do you have:any reason to believe tlat people know~

. . . ..
.

-

,,
. , .

v"

without your. telling them that they are potentially exposedw
< :7't to"this: hazard?--

t

'
>

.

. 8'
1.r LA No.,

-[.
-

' #
.Q ; : Do you ..h~ ave 'any basis for knowing ,whether or not.

M 10- peoplesknowswhat routes':they be. required to take in~ order to#.
-

.

' -
-

I - ifficiently? evacuate the Carowinds facility in:the event'of
'

~

x.
' '

.

-12 ,
,_,

an1 accident at the Catawba- station? -.. r
,

,

"13!/ N
_ .A No,. sir. Ifdo not.-e

( j};h

,7,e ; ~
~ 34

IJUDGE .. MARGULIES : You.are; going beyond my;.;rubng.,

,

'

7 ' E
,

My fruling';wa~s t that ~I. would; permit' a :-line of - questioning . as .
'

-.j ' 416 tofwhetherLthelpresentf. plan callsifor'the distributionLof-

S .4 ' 7- hhose' brochures.
;:18 .

7. yj MR. GUILD: ' Are < you sua spent'e . ruling ' that-. niy :
,

-19U / .# . question is-;objecti'onable?
#

"[.' , L20

- _,w-
-

: JUDGE MARGULIES:
~

E Yes, I-am.'because your past..three
un..

f}}- -|,
~ '

questions have completely igno' red!my-ruling..,

s.~~
- J22 - cMR.-GUILD - Sir, I(was-trying to lay'a foundation--

, , ~ ,!?3:j to;ask'the question which I' submit if asked the way-the' Chair
~

5 i24!
posed'itianswers.itself and[ accomplishes nothing and c'ertainly

25-
-

.- loes not aid me,in my ttempt to. examine.this witness. Are you,

- (,.y
$ ) i
% ,r:

e

II .4
r

,, 2

4

4

.A-- -

I - w._
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J19-6 a
s

'i
'"

e ,
,

b, '/ 0
- :y,. : L tie,lling me I#can'taask the cuestio,n that I' posed?x

-

-.
.

(s
. g. , n.Jd y .' 2

'

- JUDGE MA.RGULIES: If ybu e'ventually get to it,
.

7-

w/

'~
-

you. -|% y. :._ '

'3
'

, 4/f: - .may-but1 time.-isLrunning out and we are' approaching the timey

q$[1',
. where you'shciuld: consider dismissing some of the subpoenaed'

*

^. 4 -

+> ty. . e -

. ..
.

. ;-

.m ;7%y- . s. -witnesses.so that they come here' tomorrow.y :
~- '

'_ 3;,

GUILb:--'Mr.-Chairman,.I would submit to you,16 MR.j q; ,
,

fsir,Athat I am trying.to get done with.as many of the people 1;. v. s,

' p.i .f $c ~ oossiblyican;today. I have asked counsel for' applicantsq -

s .s '

93 Yhether they would:be'.willing-tg go: late so that we couldm. ., ,
_

-,

'

:10' LcompleteIthes'e; people and let.them gotand'I'they seem to find-

-

:
11! : thatL acceptable and I would like to do tihat. So I wouldElike

~

..

-
.-

,

ti?:

.
to try to completeJthe peopleTwho are present.-

13 -JUDGE MARGULIES: It isn't applicant'p counselfwho;;. w -

y{r y-
A f- :14; -is goingito'make that decision...

-
_

,

15 [MR. GUILD: No', . ' s ir . : It is:you.and that:is:what I-'
.,

_

..

K 'I f 'Y -

_ . _ , . , . -

, ,.,
,

.

N, ' 16' am'trying toCinform you a' bout and since';you just posed.the', '

'

propositionthatiIfexcu'sepeople,;IkouldLsubmit'to'you,jsir,:
'

M 7-

.g , -

'18 :thatiit7might:':be more efficient and it would amenable to'other;
' ,

ex
Jr 119 'counseliif~youfwould. consider the possibility of extended>

y $ < ,G. = c ;o -,

-

. . .
~

: proceedings'~today.solthat'-we.could(complete the-people who'are
x . .y n

.
a-

[. : 21 ' presentiandSI'will'.try to' complete'Mr. Oliphant among-them.
'c

gTb g 22:
-

. LJUDGE-MARGULIES: You may proceed, counsel.
' '

A$Ch . gafh c -o >n

h23K- , q
.i

r MR. GUILD: I thought you-were going to rule or do
s

- s.c : ,,

j Y 24 -something, Judge..
'

,

%- - :
.

<=x
25-t

JUDGE MARGULIE,S: It is not our. intention to proceed.. .

' ~

" .,:. , ,

3

;

~ .
.

-

, I h p

9

a>>

x _

,p' .
* .,
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g .with'any witne'ss.beyond five o' clock.

2
, .

.MR.' dUILD: 'Well, sir, if that is you'r decision.then j-

- LperhapsLwe should excuse.a good--' number of people because_I- ~ 3.

Q..
k,.g would have; hoped that we could have'gone.beyond.five o' clock4 ~

(-s -%g' a5
- 'and completed:these_ people who are waiting.. But if that is:

,
, .

' -

y : 6.:
~

- .your: ruling,.1then can we.take a break and.I will do just as"

1- . ei;
" ''

..

7 youtearlier." suggested.,
_,

;
-

]_
t 8

y ,
, JUDGELMARGULIES: We will'take a ten-minute break. .

,

'

fl - |(Whereupon,3 a short recess was held.)'9
- .

10 ' JUDGE (MARGULIES: Back on the record.m
-<

.. .

+ .-11 -+
'

MR.' GUILD: As I recall there was a'_pending' objection-

j2L
, at-the point:where''we act into the colloauy about the.

'

. !.13~
'

;Q;. , -

availabilityJof witnesses,. Judge.>

.

a ,

w/ M ;14- / JUDGE r:MARGULIES: e Youiwere' going- down1 the line :with
-,

-

'
-- _

T15
~

your3guestioning'to| arrive;at the: point according'to-my.
l. .6 recollection"of~ wha _t the! plan = covers,Lwhether the-planLcovers--

d
~[%g ^

IL the.'distrib'ution of;the b'rochures.
. ... m, .

.
--

.- .
.

_

. <

:18 --

3a iMR. GUILD: Yes, sir.
,rg q::

Mi# 19 .BY MR. GUILD: (Resuming)
,

,sa s
,

k% 20.- '_D Mr. Oliphant,iare you: aware of an obligation.on the-

.

_

.

y i'M ;21
y - partfof' applicants'~and} state-an'd 1ocal officials'to provide-5

:22 educational?information:to' transient members of the EPZ-
, , -,

< 23- population'with; respect to.thelemergency plan-for the Catawba1

iC
~

024 facility?@ - - ,
,. y ,--

s * - 25 : Ai .ILhave heard of that, yes, sir.
'

, .

.>:-

*-/

1. h -

'
-w ,

s ,
*

_. \ l

i ~? ^ .y. __,

'

(: f$|[Et j -{: x_':;c- *
_

_
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D E
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.

.. .

.

.

; %.-9
- 1- 2Q :-As of now, no such information has.been-provided,,- .

W 2} '2 icorrect?> h-
" ,.

, . ,

.. .

13L ^~
.

.N$t'to theJpeople, no, sir.|A
.

m, ,,
.

-

|The plant is not online yet.*

.; 4
n

,

.
,

,

.

5 f51 :G M.But you are: aware,Jfor' example ~,.' brochures hae[been-
' '

, , , ,

- .- -
,

a_D '
~.*

'

4- 1 fa'miled;to;the resident'~ population.with the EPZ?,

- ;; '
.

-
,

'

_ ,, - :;7JI ~ A$f [By.; the i te's timony' given ' today I' am. .
' '

L -

. . . . , _

. m -

, ,g , g7 ,Now youfstated that in the_ parking' lot's,-in order:~

,,

y ~ ' ''

9- :;to effect(the; evacuation",2that your. people,.'Carowinds' employees
~

-

;- '

/would-'ely'on--the' efforts also'o'f the. local law enforcement ~-
. .. .

,' ~< 110?
.o - -

r
' .,

,'

.

g -

^
,

,i, .~ g S P

w; . ,
11; people, correct?4>--

e

. ~ , " ,.f .121 A- |That'.s correct.su. ,

' Df '
,

-
.

J
-

s

f13: 'Q: Who?would be-in charge?of-the.: traffic' control'p, % .

,

N
~ - , ,

,

sid. functionsithat:I|think|your:testimonyistated"wouldLinvolve ~

.

, L-~

f- -
41 5 Carowindsiemployees,7 south (Carolina ~ Highway Patrol,:.

,

''

x ,

' _ 'y
-

,s c
'

;> ; :..

LMecklenburgI' Count'y? Law [ Enforcement,:andthebYorkCounty[t16~,
,

;

'
' 3.:. ;

-. V?;
_

;171 ISheriff's Department?L
^

J'&
"", .

3
1184 $ .- 9Are you; talking [onIthe roadway,xsir?,..

.

+- ; *,s.,

Y
"' '' ,' -

i Let ''..s fstart with' Jyour | parking . lots.sg .. _ 19; :g Q L
. .

. ..

<

.

-

4
. . . -

-

. _ -m: _

:20- eA, y }We:would-thave' control-in(our parking lots'.-.Joncey '

s < .

s,
N . - ,.

6 - k. . - . - , s . . . . .. ;

M.,
'

T 21: lit # enters the: main? exit,-that'would'be the| South Carolinah ;g . -

. ~

y& ~ u 22
,iw

;HighwsyfPatrol:(would'have the. largest majority of responsi-
_; . . . - .

" ,' ~

:33 $11ityf on moving theipeople out. of. that: area.
'

,
.

w w - . - -

,
,

9(
~

34 /Q :~AlO right,isir.
- ~ ;_ ~ '25' 'Howiabout the". role'of the York County. Sheriff's,.

,

P I

'

t
,

f,,

% .
,

b'
1.s .

,

3 ~. # k
.
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l F - mm2;;:-j: Department?~
\_,6 '

'

.

~ Th'ey were going to assist us inside the' park. !? Ac. :

3 Litself,'and-inside the lot.'

~_
.

j- Q- - And who would be--in. charge there?4#

f 5_
A- The. Sheriff would be, of those gentlemen.

g Everything would be laid out-in the plan'that
,

f
~ ~

would be! formed before the' plant:come's online.?. -7

"

'.QJ You are going-to have_a plan that doesn't exist I8
~

- 9 Lyet that'.is going to specify_this?-
'

'

jo A. - Hopefully, yes,; sir. --That wasLthe.whole-conten-

ij | tion., I:think'I explained'that-to you-earlier on in the-'

'

testimony..
~

'12,

-13 . ; Q- --I;may have missedtit, because there-is-aEdocument
~

j.W v. _

'

- () af: in evidence that-has been marked as"Intervenors'. Emergency-
'

US Planning; Exhibit 139'.ithat.isidescribed as the Carowinds

Emergency; Plan.-
'

[16
' :

^

37. !A Yes,. sir.- That :is set up for. any evacuation ' that -,
,

c18 mayfbecdeemed-necessary at the park. That covers fire,-'
,

,

g9- weather,frid'e'ac'cident, whatever. An evacuation is an-

n ;"+ >
-

20 evacua tio'n.-4 -:#

.- 2 ( /Q. ' But. fit doesn't'' cover nuclear ac'cidents at the.

:22 Catawba facility,.does it?'

."2 3 A No, sir.; That is by another plan that will-
_

24; be-developed that will' cover all the aspects of this.

, , -25 Qi Where.is;that plan now?'- 1

_ 1 .-

-J'

Y-

.

3
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?[ V / mm3) i A. Mostrof it is in my head and Mr. Broome's head, I.%.f: -

' ~ h -

&2 | imagine,:.because the; plant,is not online yet.
.

. .

3: -Q Yes, sir,.but-that is why we-are having these

[hearingstodeterminewhetherornotadequateplansexist-

e 4 --

is .;tbj pr'otect the ' public health and safety such .that the plant
# hf .should5berallowed to go'online.

~ '

I 7 That is why you are here, Mr. Oliphant, to tell,

us about the adequacy of emergency _ planning for Carowinds.-
w- -

8. 1

9 JL We;have the emergency.planoin your-hand thatiwould
1 -

.oT |cov'er:anything,7and it'would include -- if you want to get
~

j
#

f

~

:i r technical- about it, it'would include the'. Catawba.,

" " '
l'12 -Q_ Does;it say:anything about' radiological '

,

*

.
._ 33 3 -: ' emergencies.in;this-plan?;

[m))
v-

ui4 A =No,: sir.

. [15 - Q- Doe's1it.say'the|' word " Catawba'' Nuclear Plant" in
_ ,

16' this. plan?
,

- ' fi7; A- No,? sir. It is:Carowinds'' Emergency: Plan and-.. .

,' \18 Evacuation' Plan.'
,

Does1itisay anything about the YorkfCounty Sheriff's
., ',

'. i9' ;_ Q ' >

(20 Department's responsibilities in closing down or evacuating.

2F the parkiin this plan?

I
22- -; Ai No, sir,'not thatiplan. No, sir.*

6 133 - :Q: 1But you~say - is'it your' judgment:that this plan

#
124 :.is adequate to provide for effective emergency response in

'N -

the event.'of_a serious accident'at Catawba?. 25
.

' _
.

_

: \ '

k ,/ +~ "

"

b
.

f

(__
-

,

U
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4

gfQ.
4- L tmm4 :1 :A~ For-evacuation.of;the park, yes, sir.

,

2 Q . Then.why are.you making another plan?.;s Eg{ ,
3

'

I o;put:everything in~ perspective on everyone's-_
A' T

T4 fdurties,Jto-make'it clearer.

-

"$: }Q" But you don'.t~need'to,make any of,those changes in
~

e
36' c order to have the existing plan work just fine,11n your opinior ?

T A- Yes,. sir. It.would work...

.

.s 48: :Q: Just . fine?:
'

..

,L9l A. ;Yes,; sir.. In.my estimate it would. It would.not-
*

.

- \ 10; belin?my.emergenc'y manual-if I did not think it;would work.
11

_
. Q Then why maketanother: plan? I am--losing you

'

. ' - 12: Ethere. '

,

.

q' " L13: LA: 'All we'would do-is'-'addito that. plan on!
_

.:| \: ,

L/ L 14, -responsibilities"of different' agencies-involved. That's>all.
_

' ~ ~
'

.

115 . Q ;Okay.!Well that's goodJto.know.- So, you are..

.

16 not-g'oing|to add hery much,-an'd;-you'r existing; plan is:okay',4

_

'

I17- ''as;far/as you:know?--

'18 g A1- Ast I.have;said-for the fourth t'ime, yes.- q
~

' 19 'Q: -All right, sir.;

'
-20 :Now, why'didn't you revise the plan totinclude.

~

.

'

21 - specifically response to an -accident at Catawba' prior to -~

22 op.ening on-March.:18, 1984|as your. people's letter of,

23 December 27,:{1983 to the Duke. Catawba-Staff. commenced ~- '-,

.

c24 .that iis . the: same. exhibit number; I:xhibit 39 ---
~

, F

25 D(Document handed to witness.)1

:n ,
|1 %.

../_

c

, yep..W..- e s., we w wer %ee-+w---



- v: - +
_

,

-

i. ' ' _' 4404
, I .. .

j ' s r:V

'

.J-s c _

[a ,.h inm5 . '

That'sLwhat that'lett'r from.your secretary toj e

LC . * ' ' j :the; plant states?

-

g::
. . .

~

+

'

.

-

- m
.

N,. _ ,
, .g ;A" .iIngmy-thinking we reviewed.-- we have an emergency

_

-

; -

7'

7 manual' consisting.of probably;2001pages which is talking about
' '

$thelpl'an.hButnothing' specific:-to.the-evacuation. ~That isf-J - :p
, ,

-

_ .-

h - ' '

> -
4. swhateshe:means-by}thisdocument.

, - s c" m '

~j. .~Q, ;You revised ite.before. opening?-
-

;w -

,

C, ;g: 'A; 'We'have revise'd-.some-articles in our.-emergency,

'

'

39; . manual; whichiconsists of other1 items. But our' emergency
'

>
,

"

J10 qevacuation plan' hasi not changed., :.no'..s -

wr ,

'

-- Q Andayou revised 1it -- have you revised it,cin .any-j_ ,
s

7'' 2: t way material .to ' accomplishing evacuationfof. Carowinds :in- '

.

.

the event:: of a radiologicalTemergency ~ such -as Jwhat we ..are
. ',:Q*M : ;g '

.. . _,
'

, k[ g - :14- htalking abouttin:this' hearing?. -

- 4 ,y

33 ,

:hd., ~it' L has not.. been revised. -G +
~

:A; -

~

if 10 -Q 'So then what1Lis the;pointfof; .saying:to
~

g > 'E
.

1Mr.JHamptonfatIthe-CMawbalNuclear Station",L"To date(our
' ~

g 7.
-q g

-
emergency plan bas' not changed. .We: will be revising theE' '

L18 c
-

, .- ,
.

.
..

| [g 9 . L plan - prior i to'Lopening' on ?Marchf18 th , 198 4 ''?,

,
-

. . e . .

- h 2'0 - A. TI:have)justiexplainedethat'to.you.-
.

'

w ..
..

. ,
,

,

%N
.

Q( You lost me, so'.you have got to try oneimore time.:
y - , - . ~2 Fo '

223 A. .I'will try one more-time,^'if'you wouldrlisten'

s

, ,
'

4 ' "
- < closely) please.23

t
:

. ? 24 -We.haveVa; manual''whicli?we' call our emergency'
'

W i', w:-
~ ~ , Ji. I25 manual)whichicovers'all' aspects'of'any type'of emergency. -We'

.
-

,

%
..

et y. ,
4.

.

L.H
,

J

<

5 #
1

t

. .T

. , _



x=: -

,( .k .tf r 2U_
,

,

,3..
- A

' 4405-7e P: . -

..

*

w&'t
%j+,[: 1 Jreview1this every year ~before-we open and.wer revise what:

cmm6 .
-

.-

72; i~sinecessary in;that; That is what we call the plan. It is
-

Y 3; fnot'--!she was" mistaken.to lead'you to believe that'anything.

, , -wasL. going;to'bc changed'on the' evacuation' procedures.- 4
-

>,g
-

, - :5- x ;Nothing has_b'een changed on the evacuation ~

_
65 iprocedures.f But overall in the plan,:there mayLhave:been..

3

.

37'
-

somofchanges;within.'a certain section that"would not relate
:,

~'8 tto:C5ttawbalo

~ N Q ~ 'Have;you transmitted anycof those revisions-to
'

,

n :a . ,

10 . Duke Power-Company? I_Tt
,

- c.
. .. .

LII: J' Al No, sir,'because1they do;not relaterto the-
,

_,

:12!
-- - . .

< Catawba? plant.
_

~ g p.
,

ys;;;.y :Q: :Al'1right, sir.-:13
?, y

}%f Idf Were you aware offa meeting that was! held:with
~ ~

: ,' #'

_
15- State and local officials.to: discuss:. emergency planning-for R

16. :Carowinds-'on February /lst,;1983?1. ,

: , , .

4 - '17 iA )I.have attended some.of them.' -I could not;sayL'IL

,.

;18 ' remember?that particular one. ~

.

219 ;Q; :Okay.|This/isLIntervenors'' Exhibit'40. JI show-* '

.

youL hati and ' submit' .to .youL it is ~ an agenda of. that1 meeting.q
_

20 t l

421
,

:Do you recall that meeting?

122 ;A . I attended ; one in Rock' Hill. ~I cannot say'if this
"

.

-
..

/:~ 23 ;is'the one;or;not.

J- - 124 g. .All right..
-

<

2$- W
1So,llet'me direct your attention to a point that 1:

s . ,[
'

p
'N

..

$

k

., h

4-

*,y
-I - I:
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(mm7' i is raised in this exhibit under a list entitled
2 " Considerations for Carowinds Theme Park with Reference to
3 Catawba Nuclear Station."

4 A question is asked: Is Carowinds the only

special facility that is to be considered for precautionary5

6 action?
|

7 Now, by precautionary action they mean shutdown

8 at the alert stage before the sirens have sounded and a

9 general populace evacuation order has been issued?

10 A Right.

ii Q Right. Okay.

12 8. Will an early precautionary evacuation do

_

13' more harm than good from the standpoint of local and' state

14 credibility? How do you understand that question?

15 What does that mean, Mr. Oliphant?

16 A The.way I understand it -- could I see that

17 question again, please?

1a O .Sure, number 8.

19 (Document handed to witness)

20 A We would be taking recommendations from Wayne

21 Broome of Mecklenburg County Emergency Preparedness and we

22 would go upon his-recommendation. If he thought that we

23 should evacuate, we would evacuate.

24 And I imagine .ater on, if it did not happen to

' be of a serious nature, then everyone would look unfavorably25

- nd %20 upon that.

f
. -___
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-
-~ .

gy ; Q, |What?about the other effect, Mr. Oliphant?' '>

W. hat'w
-2 :about: the 'effectiof people"seeing everyone leaving Carowinds

~~
1

.-

or.an' industrious (reporter discovering that thel arowinds '

3 C
'

;4 Jhas b'een:taking' precautionary' evacuation,"and.-the effect.of-
,

- - 2 - ' '
.

..
..

T5 'such Linformatior on other peopleLdeciding-tooevacuate before

, . f ~h |an' order wasegiven?; Has consideration beenigiven to that
5

- 7 effect?:-
'

.

La .A :Yes, sir.

~ ~

, '9| iQ And.what do you.think that effect would be?-~

T o. ?A . 'I could not. answer-that --w i

11 (MR. MC GARRY: Obj ection. 'I was going to object

- f2 butLthe witness-~said he couldn't answer.'
~ "

m .

1 - 'ia

" (A_f -
~ - - BY MR. GUILD:

,

14- -Q~ How will the media view.an evacuation of Carowinds

'~.; ' ~ 1's when nosother; action is planned 1for'specialnfacilities?'-

,

16 Did you discuss that subject?

- - ^
17. A No, s'ir.

18' Q. You don't recall 1 meeting and talking about that issue ?

19- A On the media?
. . .

L. -20 . Q Yes. -Well, that' point, the media, yes.

21 '- MR. MC GARRY: I will object to that question.
!

: 22 ,How the media is going to view an evacuation is irrelevant

; 23' 'to this ma'n's testimony.. '

.

24- -MR. GUILD: Mr. Chairman, it isn't, because if an
8

- 25 effective evacuation of Carowinds is dependent upon doing

%
>
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y- -- .

-whatsthe'~ witness says will se done, and that?s taking ag
,,

@t 12- : precautionary evacuation, and taking that precautionary,

-,, , - , , ,

:3<xy . evacuation 1hassimplications-that make that action ill-advised
~

!

R ' id ' )under-certain circumstances, I'would' submit to you that|'it
~

. ;,
~ -s

- sn .. .
.

, :5| Jbears"on5;the.-likely-effectiveness of.being-able to; implement; -

~ q;, 2

{ |6 Lthatfaction prop'rly.N: m ; e
- - y , .

_

m,U d rJUDGE~MARGULIES: 11 don'ttunderstand your point.,'

p .
, ,

:
.

e) MR., GUILD: Well, sir,fifcsuccessfulLevacuation
'

p ' . . . '+ . -

, [.1 1 19i Lof (Carowinds dependsron getting people: out of there before-
~

p _ o

ef ~

>101 everybody Else is' cal' led'to1 evacuate, and_yet no one is really-
Nqs m,

*. u11, ,ever going ,to dof that. .because. -'it .'would require; telling _the- ~

,

. [ l'2i medias sortiof r aniemb'arrassing piece of.:information that
. . - . .

.

X eq g , 13- .somethingi;isiserious'enough at the Catawba facility!that".
~

v p.r- ,

id'

; ,j we're" going'to" shut down Carowinds-and move /30,000 people
_

moc ~p',. 153 . outlof Carowindsias:a precautionary measure, I:submitl.to'you
i 1161

' '

1that it; beaise on1the: likelihood of them everJtaking'that
4 7

'a .

J% W- action..,,
,

,,' ,

J8: L
~

If | . Sin fact , :. they; Tdon ' _t ?-t'ak'e a. precautionary.' action- -,<

*
, .

..1'. J but waitfuntil evacuation isFordered for everybodylelse.-theni-
- ; 1m

/w,gfac, what !y ', ;- 203 I| submit 1will be a wliolly different circumstance,-t

4
.

-,,
;21~ .and thatiis|an' evacuation "of Carowinds that is~ |muchlless,

. .
.

[# - 22 J:likely-to'be effective. ,0therwise, why would'the planners.
m .. ,

- ,
, L23 . raise 4 the issue'in'their.own-document,.Mr. Chairman', which

,
,

~ 24- Iis not mysquestion; it'surhe question raised by the local4. ,_ ,

m ,

25~

,

7 emergency-planning officials in theirsmeeting with Mr. Oliphant
,..

.

u
:,

'
.

(ef- g

* |

"
t '

.
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j .
;;- -or[his people,at;Carowinds.4 -

P f2: ,LJUDGE MARGULIES: Now:what was your question?'

:3. ;MR.. GUILD: The question posed to him was, this

v. ) appeared on an agenda . at a: meeting purported to have- included

'5; .his people', discussing'his_-facility. What does he know
!

E 6 '. aboutlit,ihow was-it: resolved,-did-he discuss it?- What is
'

.

7 the answer to this question? It's::obviously a troubling~ 2
, ,

fJ
q

8 question. What are _its implications for effective evacuation {I .
_

9' :of Carowinds?.
'

' 'o ' JUDGE.MARGULIES: You may answer.c -i

Ti t; .THE-WITNESS: Well, I can tell you in no': uncertain
~

~

'

'i2 Jterms that' upon recommendation from Wayne Broome, we willi

13 ;takeLhis1 recommendation, whatever'the media s'ays or whatever
- ,,

kj 14 the' publicD say',- Carowinds._ woul'dibe . evacuated.
~

.

. -is 'BY.MR; GUILD:~.

to .Q All right, sir, but you're not1 going to tell
~

-

-anybody!in a'dvance that'they're closeienough to a. nuclear-i7,

a. plant'that2they might;have to evacuate in the event of'an-'

19- : accident; fyou'd-be perfectly' happy _ to tell people to make

20 a precautionary evacuation, Mr. Oliphant, but you are not
.

21 willingL.to provide-them advance information about the nature
3

of the_-hazard at the_ plant.22 1

23- 'MR.~ MC GARRY: . Objection. Asked and answered--

four tiines.
p

- 24

125 JUDGE MARGULIES: I'm going to sustain the objection.

W
\

,

~
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sv.
l h :1: 1G(. GUILD: All.right, Mr- Chairman, that's all Isq .

.
72- have for-Mr. Oliphant. Now, I.had hoped that we could,
3- although'the7 clock is advancing towards your appointed. hour

< -

di -of 5:00'o' clock, I hoped we could-get Mr. Finchcr, who is.

. 75. the only' remaining witness present in the courtroom -- the

' 6 Trest havelbeen excused -- in and out, given the fact that
J -he's leaving town tomorrow'and'was not reached yesterday

~

'8 only_:because we' adjourned.
-9 So I,would ask'that'we'. stay whatever time is.-

-10 fnecessary to^ finish'Mr. Fincher, and he's the only other-

ll iwitness present'
'

a
.

12
.

- That's all I have.

13a-so ' JUDGE MARGULIES: Could we finish upias quicklyJas"

; g. .

:k l 'Id-

we can with.Mr. Oliphant..

.15 ' MR. GUILD: 14r'. JOliphant , thank you~for your-time..

16 ? JUDGE.MARGULIES': Do-you have'anything?
21 7 :MR. RILEY: Yes, I-do,oJudge,,

is .CROSSLEXAMINATION

- I'- BY-MR. RILEY:
20 /q- Are- you aware that . the NRC, . in NUREG-0654, ' considers:,

' 21- some-accidents |that would go'from'first: indications to actual

Gr
22 release-in~something like half an hour?-t

s

.23
.

Ai
'

I have been informed of it, yes, sir.

.24 r

Q 'All right. Now, do,you know the distance-from

lb- 'Carowinds to the Catawba plant is about 8 to 9 miles?x
,

''

^/ -

,4
1; \,_,j

'

ex
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1

. .

I . . . .1

|j ^ (. ,

{[ ~ 16 JA .Yes'.

4; :2. ; |q. With a wind speed.of, say, five miles an hour,
~

,

< u;
__

i< '3 that means then that plume could, if the. wind' direction%-- ,

,

,

~

Ed- iwerefthatiway,Lbe^at Carowinds_in:something like two hours.,

" ^

' Is?that:right?L Two._ hours from the inceptiion?5-

J6= A IJreally.can't= answer that question.,

- .7 -Q e .Well',jif.you aimply"take a look at. wind speed and
^

8 - diredtion, the: wind is moving SEmiles an hour, it will get' |
g' - ; -9 :to 9 miles. north.in-two hours.

N' 10 MR. MC'GARRYi Your: Honor, I'm going to object..

< ,
~ '

~11
.

- The. man is;not here to. talk about' serious accidents-or how
'

,12 - :lbng.it's going to'take.to get there. .'Mr.-Riley has thos'-'

e-,

,

yh)" .factsfin;the record;~he can:make whatever h'e~wants of them.~ 13 '-
_

orv cit
'

.T ns man''is her'e to tell you'how-long it's going to take to
'

i
_

.

:15; move 1 people |from Carowinds.

y 16 :MR.;RILEYi This-~is foundation, sir. I'm right at-

J 17 - Lthe questisn. -
*

' ' 18'

IJUDGE|MARGULIESi Let's'just:make the assumption*

II
.~ m. and'not. drag him through in' terms of his knowledge in those

20:-
-

.
_

- . areas. -

'
'

2 21' BY MR. RILEY:..

-

22
.

;q .All right. fine. Let's-hypothetically say, then,
'

23~ ~the' plume.will; arrive at Carowinds in approximately two hours.3
'

24 -Now,.under those' conditions, NRC provisions provide for-

25''

. alerting, in a quick-breaking accident at the general
'

6- -

L. J '

# -

J.

t ^i
E. 'g
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gj , - 11- ; emergency' level..within'about.15 minutes with the siren
q, .--

~ .

'T '

.2! To'p_eration b
,

.

'

f3_
i ~-Now, if you have' received word from Mr. Broome:_

4

:" '

that'.there+has' been a fast-breaking accident, the sirens14. -

"

_
|;5i "are going ~toLgo-off.long'beforefall your people are}

w- -

6 .

, evacuated. What_ preparations-have-you made for the concern
'

' + 'of the peopleLif.they. hear the sirens go off while'there<
< ,

,

"

8 areistill plenty.of_ people around the park and in the parking->

, .

y . g_9; .'lo t ?.

10 A, WE'have taken-into1 consideration what we were-
~ ~

4 '

: talking'aboutlbefore,>between:two_to.three hours to evacuateil
'

12
-

;the' park. That would:be-onian;early move. I.do-deem'it", - ,

-

.
_.

13- J ~~4 1 ?possible that.given that-the? late warning, ifLthe1all-time:
Vd : ?

A_/ 14 - =catastrophieslis happening,.that welcould.possibly move the-3
- . --

, . ._

- is -

__
. people Lout _of' the' park in iattwo-hour timeframe.

~ 16g ,
q Right; .But the.': question was,1has:yourfplanning

:17 L tak'eninto account what{the effect; on the peopleLof hearing
~

'

n
m -

18 the~ sirens 1would-be? 'DoLyou' anticipate a panic problem?::

'

't
-

"

f, Do you;anticipat'e.something ro allay anxiety,'to prevent.-
- 20 > overcrowding and thatTsort of thing?

_ A That's a t'otalfassumption, str, Land'I can't: answer2' ~

'
1

,

-

22 that!g ,

"
23 - Haveayou. anticipated any,possible conflicts betweenq

~

. , ,.
,

', ;your employees and the Sheriff's= employees in the matter of.'24 ~

''

,

25 having trafficfleave your parking area?
, _

.h ;
._a 1
7 % ,e .-

e
r
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Af -

LA1 'No',.-I~do not foresee any problems with the law
y -

,-
enforcement people because.we work with'them every day.of

~

,

3'
L heiweekt,

,

,

~

- a
5.Q LWould your assumption:be that if the Sheriff--

s' ' indicates 1something:that.your people could accomodate what
~

-
'

't'is(that"he wishes?.i,

_

.

'7.

,
~ A -L We? would dry ,:. yes , sir.

8
.MR. RILEY: That will be all.

.9
'

. . ..

-JUDGE MARGULIES: Staff?'

Tio
. MR. JOHNSON: Mr. Chairman;' If was asked by

.

-
. .

,

Mr.. Wilson if IL.would cede.my priority to him, and he can. o
,

-12
go.first as far as I'm concerned.,

,

. . . :13

- f't MR. WILbON: 'Thank you.
#- 14'# BY MR., WILSON:

15: . ._
..

- <

:Q Earlier-this(morning, the discussion at-one point
a -16

. turned.to.the terms " precautionary shutdown" versus an'
~

17-,

evacuation of the site. Do you remember.that?y
, -

.3g

Ai .Yes=.
~

19

.Q .As farcas-your efforts to move the publi'c from
'

~ 20
the premises go,-is there any difference to'you what:you-

v 21
call the effort?

'

22
.A- No,' sir.

Q. .As to'your expected. evacuation, based upon an
24 alert.that might' occur-at the Catawba Nuclear Station, that

125
recommendation I believe you said would come from Mr. Broome;

,-,

L.

._/
..

.

w_ .
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j'"K . -

.'S _,) is'that correct?s

'2
:A That's correct.' *

Te
3

Q. And:you would rely.upon that recommendation and
^

's .
' follow it,right?

.

'$
ll That's correct.

6
.Q - .I believe the testimony earlier indicated that

,y 7

this was b'asically because you had no sheltering option;
8 -

j
is~that right?

-9 ~
.A 'Right,

_

to
Q. That action'is the-only_ protective action you

'
could'take for1the public, is that.right?.

~

-12 .

That's-right.
*

-LA .

13

, 'j'~xp Q. Now, in the worst case situation such as Mr. Riley
\ ! 14 ~

posited, where the~plumeJis overtaking the premises, the''#

15
Carowinds before'the.populationE here has-been removed, i.st

' 16 it going Lto increase or reduce. exposures to continue ~an,

.17 -

: evacuation or even conduct an evacuation,...versus having
18-,

G everyone stand in' place'with~ inadequate 1 shelter?
'19' - -

A That's' correct.
20

~

Q Well, is'it going to increase or decrease.the
.

21
exposures, would you expect?

'22
, A It-would not increase ~it'any.

23
Q If I read'you correctly,then, it would have the'<

24-
~

.

effect,of-decreasing the exposures by moving from the path.
'25

-A That's correct.
- 1

v
s

.
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.:3 _ !Q I Arety'ou.and your; staff continuing toievaluate the-\9

labilihy;of ihe Carowinds. personnel.:to' remove the population-4J" '

52
-

M1 , ,_,_.

u.,J3: in an expeditious manner out there?,

$
,

T4~ "A Dyes, sir.

*y U51
'

1Q -And did|I: understand the_ final: testimony, or thei

:y
'

6.
,

gg , ~

, .

; bottom line, to be that.you'are' refining,those-plans?- You -2

'

;f w.C 1 7< thavefan o'verall plan,'.and you're going to refine them more
.,'

. .

.

, , ''f
. :: .. ._ . (.

# 18-

q , ,-
_

-

|specificallyiperhaps for a nuclear incident; is that right? f-s1 ; _
<>

x
. . , _

9 -- 'A' That's. correct, yes, sir.4
,

.- -
.

:.. [ R f ;Q- And would'you expect any_such-plans to be' implemented-
i ( 11 prior ~to the'. operation,of the, plant?, ,

. .
~

i12- a -AL |Yes,fsir,'it'will'be; We have calledcpeople in-WW -
'

,

. 3 . _

pf_ 13 ? Hershey,-Pennsylvania that-handled-the; evacuation:of TMI,.
h,[ , \i4 and(I.have_-the'iratownship's.~ evacuation on handlat)the park,

~

L _
115 rWe; havelmadeL tours of Three- Mile; Island;.:and we work with

-

'

[g
, .

.

~

.

[ h. 16:~ thosetpeople,stoo. And. it ;will allibe formulated:beforeI
z

e_ q - .. . . . . .

'. 1)? ' : thei plant ' willj be''open'N -

s

s .

, _

,

] 2181 :MR. WILSON: Thank you, Mr. Oliphant.,
,

,
,

'. M 119!
'

.
- BY3MR;. JOHNSON:<

, o, .

-

'20- iQJ ?Mrl0liphant,.in the, event'-that(it was de'termined-ie

, -- 2.ll .:to'' perform a, precautionary , evacuation,- as Lyou des'cribed*

,

:k

122
_

fjust:briefly --,

_23 LA: (I'mihaving a-har'd time hearing you.
+

,- t ,' - 24 LQ There wasia question with regardito a. precautionary
'

-

.x -
L 25' = evacuation. 'Now',- in.the event that you determined that a

'

'

,

A

A

- . '

?

h- -k
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,

,

y;
; ) 1
yb Lprecautionary evacuation was appropriate, at that time would
': 2

'it be contemplated that you would inform the people in the '!-
3'

park the' reason for the precautionary evacuation?
4

A On:a precautionary measure, it is still -- we are
'5 R

- still. debating exactly,what to say on that pre-recorded '

6
messagb. What we have now is technical problems that have

.

7
-developed within the park. That's what we say at this time.

So we-would probably go ahead and say a problem
9

at' Catawba. I have' the listings (if the different announce-
-10 .

and it'would probably spell out
-

ments in my office now,
.

11

exactly what's happening.
,

12 . .

MR. JOHNSON: Okay,- thank you.

7'~l
-13.

$ JUDGE MARGULIES: Applicant?
,

N.- 14
BY MR'. MC GARRY:

15

Q Thr. Oliphant, I'm interested in your background.
.

F .16 .

The relevant. background to' Could you share that with.me?-
. .

,

<; 17 ,

your experience in evacu tion or: emergency situation.
-18

A :Well, I've-been in' this particular job for:seven
.

39
years =now. I have'atLleast 13 ori14 years of fire service

. 20
and. rescue:, which has involved evacuation-of neighborhoods,

21
some' areas of Arrowood' Industrial-Park,.and I have< worked-on

22.
plane disasters before', Flight 212 in Charlotte, and we

23
~ assisted- in. numerous tornado happenings where evacuations

24
had to be' handled.

25
Q The figure 36,000 has been used in associat' ion with

7w,

I
v

c;

i
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<

m a. x,

. p.["Q ~,y -

, . .,

,9 ;v 's,. - < -

. g .1 ;' , ?' [- .

_

'

N
%we/ } z .

_ -Carowinds. -Will you have 36,000Tpeople at one timegatgg.c.- - _-
,

!.
. - '1 a ' (2 'Carowinds?f . ' '

,
'

M'i+ '

/
. _ .31N, L A l ^ 7 N o',N, s i r ;

'

_

.

- .- ,.-

, s
-_Ns.'' >* =,

~

4 '~ _,' '

04- ,'Q ?
. . . .n -

Wat.',s the imaximum number .of people- you'llihave- at'-e

X5, Lonehtime?e.
- - ,

-
.

.

.; .

> -

E
, 'E6J

^

/" 'Approximately;26,000.A,

?,za '.
,

. <Q There7wasxreference made to Intervenor's Exhibit 411
r

' . , ,'CL
. - . ,. . , ,

.

.

m ,

fij-) k
-N

'

,."?
-. . s. _

L'
-' '

|8' whic. h,'is . a f. memo - f. rom. Jerry . Lutes to John Lee ~. LIn the lastx
, t 1

3[ '% ~

E Li paragraph yourfattentionT iscdirected-to that. I ask you :if ~
9

1
-

g- 1. . ,.
- . . ,

i
.

110L thislis;'not a fair reading |or a. correct reading'of;thatt
. . , .

-.
. .* ,

'

. ,.all. paragraph. '"In< summary, it--appears that: evacuation of'r
,;

e

.

~ '

112: Carowindsion.a.. peak (.daytis~a monumentalitask requiring7s

,~oa .

,
. .

;$44 m 113 -
..

. .. . . .

py ;-
.

careful) planning and goodLtraffic1 control."
.

jg Ltd X .Do you have careful planning'at Carowinds?

.15 - LA - :Yes;,-we do.'

.
.

<-
16 -Q(; Do you believe you.have> good. traffic control?1

11f ;A4 Lyes, sir.- a
' '

s

g s m
.

,

11 8
:Q-. ' The .next: sentence read,.''But the time require'd for-

-

* 19 2
:. thetevacuation is we11 under the,three= hours:and 25 minutes-
D__

.: 20.- required to evacuate the residential | population." Do^yout .

- ,

,

-
- J 21 concur?with that?

'

. _ N 22 'Ai Ido.

' # : 23 iQ There-was a' question concerning.why is-Carowindst
>.

,

7.. .
,

.; - 24 given.a priority notification'or precautionary notice.
3

- ,

. 25 Does.that have anything to do with the fact that there would
,

s ..
'

'

w -

.

4- -

4

)

Y
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wbf be'a0significantnumberofpeople' locate'dinone'localeat
:

j -

,r
,~ ~

+Carowinds?;
'

'

~3'~ r - ' At .That's correct.'-

._-

[_. , iQ' :There was-discussion.'of lines' forming up:three or
#

'

,. ,: m ,
v--

$,

Cfour' times a year on-I 77 forkpeople' waiting to get_'in.
~

^'

c ; .f', ." ~
iDo|-you recall'that?

~

-

o ,
< 7. .
.

>

-
A Yes,~ sir. -

~.m . (-_ ,

QL During|those'three-or-|four times'a year, are law- . s
,

- :q
.

'

|
~

. enforcement officers out on-I-77 orJeven involved with
''

. ~ bringing people into Carowinds?1
,

-

11'
_

-<

'; ;;3 k IAll.-they're'doing is just monitoring the flow;
' ,

" 12' -they're7notidireeding traffice~.-

1,
.

>

i
.-: 13

,

Pg Q- And do y~ou'use?all youriavailable. resources ~on-
f:g,

-

14

-

E s e W.W u h o x as h s: 6 fe't people into Carowinds?- '

u.. .

L. -15 .

-Yes.' '

A1

_ 16' --

'-

c,~~ - _Q: -Do-_-you have other.sourcesLor resources you could~
~

:7 17 .

9 "' .bfing-to-bear if you;had to?.z

-A as . . .

'On' bringing the peopleein' side the park?'A
. . _.*

1

'

- .- ; (9"- - - " :Q, :Right._

,

,AL No, . sir, we-are at our limit when we are working.
,

'
; 21 -

.

Jon.this,
'

But.I do say that the_ traffic'do'es not back up on
|23'

the main highways.when"we're~ exiting the; park.
'

-24'
A Q So that the record is clear, is it fair to draw an-

3' : 25 -
implication.that these examples three or four times a year*

,,

fM
t i.

\ -s

4

;

. , k_- -5
'
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4 E- - -I ~ f' traffic; backing-up on,I-77.could-be. equated to ano
v

,

22 ev'acuation 1s ituation? 'Do.you have the_same number of
'

~

3: res'ourcesJthat are brought to bear on your three or four times
;q.4 -/

'

~ .d .a year-backup.on I-77 that you anticipate will be brought to:
.5- bear'inian evacuation situation?

'

~ "~ 6. , AL We ' would -have more . people in the evacuation problem.

72 :More-outside agencies.,

;

la TYou were discussing the precautionary notice. f8

,

t'- .ThatL precautionary notice- comes: from Wayne Broome; is that
- -10 correct?'

^

~

11~
,

A- .Right.
.

.

;12 q - When you get that notice',.what do you_do?--
~l37pae, A ILwould notify the general. manager and-the park

! \.

*_Y ~- ''d- operations director. We:would-go ahead and-inform all our.

,; 15 L ocal law agencies which would really already be_ informed byl

- 16 Mr._Broome, and put the actual. event into motion.

17
Q And the time-taken for that activity is-factored

18 into your 2.1/2-to 3 hour figure?

- I' A' That's correct.

20
Q There:was:'alsoisome discussion with-Mr. Johnson

' 21 concerning .the type of notice that would be given, and you

. 22. -indicated in the first instance that notice would.probably
23 not make mention of an emergency at Catawba; is that right?

24 A I believe that would be.the best way to go. I

25 1believe Mr. Broome has other thoughts on that matter. !
t

V'

.

f

._---_.m._ .- mm.y.. , - _ , . , , ,, ,
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i([ - di- - g.Q 'And your.2;1/2.to 3 hour figure-assumes no advising
2'

Lofi heLpublic|in Carowinds of a nuclear emergency atCatawba, i

.

t-

13
- ilsE that correct?'*

' . > 4 . -.

-

A1 ' At t.his time , yes , . sir.
3: ># "

255 ,

In. pour judgment, . if such. a tnotice. were given,.

..

R - - 'LQ?
.

6~ ithatD,.i s ', that'the public inside Carowinds were notified that.
'

c7 . ..

do you.believe that
< '

3there'sLa nuclear emergency at-Catawba,,.

8
'

.that 2;1/2.to 3 hour figure would be1substantially re'duced?-

-

' '',.

- A I.believe-it would be a lot faster..

. Q~ And'would''you~be.-able.to. cope with that?
'

<

;
. Lii'

A. .Yes,Lsir, I believe so..

*
12--

'
.

And ,in that situation,-- would -you be taking people-LQ

p' . out'of line',oshutting-downLyour rides and getting them out?
13. - >

-

,

a
.'s j - - :i4

~,-
-

,f: Yes, sir,.we^would.
.15 :>

.Q~ 'I was|a little' bit unclear when-you were talking
'

-- - 16' -

-

'

Were
..,

!about Smurf. Island, you were< talking about campers.
.

t

,,

' 57
-

'tho'selin'dividuals-factored'into your;211/2.to 3' hour'estimat'e?'
'

Lis'. s
1A- That's correct;, .

- 19 -. ..

.Now, I'm'looking at Mr.'Kulash's Attachment E to
'

-

;Q
| |20' .. .

.
. .. .

^

'hisJtestimony concerning.14 and 15. Are you familiar with

, ' ,
'

21=1
this' document which is entitled, " Catawba. Nuclear Station

~

:22:
'i; Evacuation'. Analysis, Evacuation Time Estimates for Carowin'ds,

, . .23 .

'

' and' Heritage,-U;S.A'."
24:<

A4 1=would have.to-look at the document. I don't
"

,

',
25-,

believe so.>

f] |4
;J

m
'

1

-
,#

- .- ".'

'' ; ' > 1
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,1 ~ ..

(Counsel handing document to witness.)-

.

[ :2' :A
'

I have some'of-this material but not this package.1

'3 Q Mr. Kulash statesion page 1, "AT-peak attendance
:d :it'isiestimated that.two hours would be needed toJget visitors
5 from-the. park to the parking lot." I believe you' indicated

6 'that it would be_.between 2 1/2 to 3 hours', but'you also
'7-- statedLthat if a nuclear emergency at Catawba was referenced

8 .it would be quicker than that.

- 19 A' ' That's.right.4

s

'10 Q And two hours would th'en be a1 reasonable number?
'l l - A- I believe it would be reasonable.

-

12
. .

.. .

.

Mr. Kulash.makes reference to 5600 cars,=and.that's-Q

~13'
,-\. ' associated with the main-parking' lot at the . adjacent grassy7; t
A. / 14! areas,-Lwhich I guess is the-berm area, is that correct?

,

is: A- Yes.

'16
QL .DoesLthat;see'm to be a representative-figure?

~

17 'A1 -Yes, sir. I have estimated 58, I~believe, but-,

18~ it's.in that area.

19-
.Q- _He says,."will hold about 5600."

~20 A- Right.
4

p 21
.Q Now,,you also made. reference to the location:for

: 22. : buses,.an additional-lot that' holds approximately 700 cars
c

23' andLalso, some camper locations; is that correct?

N :24 A Right.

25
Q Now, would you estimate -- let me just stop there.

.

,

' 'v

,
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:.-

~ c

,yg ;
-1 |- 1 With. respect to these;5600 cars, Mr. Kulash estimates-

s_e.
. 'N . ~2 that ;two lanes : are normally used for exiting the' lot,r so-

,
- .about two hours and 20 minutes'would be required to empty.:3

s
n

' =d' theJ1ot-when ful'l.
-o

~

5 - A ~- :Yes, sir.
.

~6 Q- !Does that seem like a reasonable.numberLto you?-
u.

~ 72 'A That' has been what,-just on an average'when we.
'

. _
"a ,have a' full loti hat is what: it has ~ taken. .Sometimes less

-

t

' ' *c than that, depending on the flow of traffic. c

- ' 10 - Q .And that time would include also7the buses, the

-.1 1 700 vehicles on the other lot and the campers?-

<
r:

'

12 A Yes,Esir.

i 7.s f ^ 113 - 'Q- .Now,-Mr. Kulash also said that two additional. lanes.-

( ). '

may,.be pressed into service to shorten 1this" time. One3sI, : id
'

-ieads:from the: main lot to Carowinds Boulevard, intersectingis
.

l .16 Carowinds Boulevard at a point about 0,2 miles _ n'orthwest L eo
17 'the main' entrance. 'Will that road :be _used in. an= emergency :

'
L18 ~ situation?

19 A- Itfcouli~be.
Ecnd'21 20

'

3
^ ~

'7].
,,

.22
1 ,-

2b'

24
,

25

v
>

,--
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I 7 [If necessary!in.a~ peak:. crowd, you would use that,, ( ,/ ( [Q 7
,

P H 2- Tisithat correct?s
- '

,
,

I3 ' ~Al :Yes.g

' * ~ LQ't LThen'he'also indicates.a hairpin turn would be' <
>

y _ b .recuired to'gst'into it directly from-the main parking lot.c

- 6$ ?Iffone of:these lanes were1used as third exit-lane, the'' ~

.

', 7i time ; to: clear .thbf parking ~1ot would drop to about' one hours

-y-

c8- and'35, minutes.- In'a peak situation, in an emergency;if
L9 necessary, would you'open:up this additional line that,

.
,

clo would.be serving asea.'thi'rd exit. lane?

!11 ' fA. Yes,JweJwould..

' 12 . 'Q- It,is a little~ bit unclear.with respect to;thei

)~y 13 (con figuration ' o f" Ca rowind s'. As.I understand Carowinds and I
- .I 1

X, ' 1+ have-been there myself with.my family,-it appeared.to me.to-

<a
4'

'15 ibe a hubiconcept. ,That is, you-.have the' circle;in the middle-

;16 iand you have radii-protruding from the-center of that circle,

7- -isithat! correct?1*

g.

. . A1 IThat'is true.18:
L

19, LO 'So if an individual.-is.at one end of a: radii at one
'

i20 locationito g'etito-another location in the park, he would:
~

21 come back that. radii and'then go out to another radii?.
. - 22 LA That.is correct.

23'

O There.wasca question posited concerning a fast-
-

,

"2r
, ,

developing accident.at. Catawba which would' involve a situation

25 where'the people in the EPZ, the 10-mile EPZ, should shelter

4

7
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./ .

t
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12-2 ^

<W
_ '( ,h' and didn't evacuate. If that were the case based on yourl'

- 4

2 experience, would you assum' that there would be a lower flow-
,

3 -of traffic on:I-77 than in an evacuation situation?
d

,
- ~A That is: correct.

4 -
,

5~ ;g yg.that were the case then, would it seem reasonable
' '

~
6 to you1that. people would be able to be removed from~Carowinds

i:

7
| in an even more expeditious'fashio'n?

8 A It.is possible, yes, sir.
, ,

9 0 With respect to your plan and your discussions with. , _

.

10 Mr. Broome, am I safe to assume'that you and Mr. Broome have,

11 been.in guite.'a bit'of contact concerning.' refining your
~

s

12 plan?
,

13,.y
,

A. Yes, sir.
/ \

kb Id O' Am I. correct in using the term " refining?"

15; 'A Yes.
-

16 0 You hAve.a plan in place?
17 A We had'a plan as stated--before that would cover.any

*
*

is type of' disaster or emergency.
- l' 0 And what1 remains is'to develop some specific

20' operating. procedures that would take~into account a nuclear

- 21 emergency? '

22 A Yes, sir. Buses were mentioned. All this will be
<

23 into the' plan.-
-,

24 Q. .You expect that to be accomplished in'the near term?
~

-

25 A Yes, sir. I'do.
.. ,

{

.

9

. - . ,. , , - . . . - . , - - . , . . . . . - , _ ..,,, - . ~ , . _ . - _ , , . . _ - , . ,--~.,--..--....i.---
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,;r%,
- y.

,
. 5(j .O ILimagine when'Mr. Broome gets freed up from these

r

2
hearings?.,

.jv .-. y
- -

~l'r A It wili be.
;j:,-

.

i.tJj Q :There was discussion about the knowledge of people
"

5' ' coming,.to your park.. .c n,
, -

9
_ (,;,

qa. :6' A Yes, sir.-
''
' '

I
, 'O- "Do your' time estimates presume any knowledge of a j,

2 8- nuclear emergency'on the part of the people in the park?
- k' '

'Doesilt presume any knowledge on the part of the people that
.

10 the/ atawba. plant is close by and a' knowledge of what theyC

~30
hduld do in the event of an emergepcy?.

,

02- .A -I really don't understand the question...
3 ~

X 9 You assumed two and a-hald^to.three. hours or in
-l );

'v' I# some situations even two hours.to aet the people out of' the
- 15 - park. ?

< .* 16 ?A 'Richt.

-17
, -Q Do you assume that those peoole have any knowledger

18 whatsoever-of the.existepce of Catawba?
'10

-A. Some would.
2o'

-

Q- Does that have any bearing on your two and a half

21 to threethour figure?

.22 A No, sir..

h
23 0 .I used the term "near term" with respect to your

.24' ' plans being: developed in your. consultations with Mr. Broome.
25 Near. term would'be befor the plant goes into operation.

~

,

.m
s_, ,,

i ,

I

fk ^
D. < g



-
,

. ..

, , .,
-

.

,
'

'w <

4426 '!
j ',| 1 .,
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'J22 4- -

" '

.

y<< *

C''
,4

-.

Jj ); 1- .. AI -That's true.
- q.- ~

*
-2. 0; sThe plant is coing to be operational in the next,

,

1 w..c;
*

f3)_ 1severalimonths\hopefu11y.'

,
,

"4- LA- Yes.
'

~

5| tQ You expectEto accomplish that within that time?* .-.'?.
,

- ?6' c - A
~

b4 i .

I would'say so.: iYes, sir.
s

se , .; 4.~ -
- -

'v ~~
7, g'p, McGARRY: Thank you.

.

^*I I JUDGE'MARGULIES: 'Anything_further for Mr. Oliphant?'

.

-

< .g.
; . 9= 'J.n .MR. GUILD: Yes,.Mr. Chairman.

~ '

~'
.c. ,

.<.q

. 10 REDIRECT EXAMINATION
-

>-

1XXX,XXXXXX; 0: BY MR. G ILD':
'

- .
,

' c 12 10. 'When.yoursa'id that you were familiar with this
'

fh [ ' 2ia document Mr. Kulash prepaned, that is his attachment "E", his.gbi ir .y
1k i4 study ~ofathe evacuation-of.Carowinds.:.3 [g , I

;

P
'

.

W " 76 14 A I:said-that I-had-seen some'~ parts.of it. I do not.g

16: havejtheiwhole1 hing.
.

... , _
- ! t

[j- ,

i

. 17 . - Q' .Oh,"y'ou' don't?1

e_
'

E18- JA- .No, sir.
' '

a m .csz - , .- !_ .

V: s i ;.
. ..

;t
?s # ; ;

..

19 nQ
.

.

You-_were.just telling Mr.:McGarryxall|these.ithings>

,+.
*- w. . . , - ', . . . .. .. . > ,

4 '

.m ,
' M : 20; about : this' document' and how : accurate it: 9as.-,

~~

e . gy%- - 4_ x;;..
._

LI said; that 'I had'seen some ' of : those , reports before ,
a

../ P1'
-

7 2U T A''
.. .

1

s- c. . .. .

+
,

/, 122 anMhe Lasked mejspecific._ questions. . It..could have been in.any_ >

.mW. . - - ,

|
.

,

gW ' "' :J23 document..
'

M 9a J

. i

, y :Q- Let me"ask you;a1 specific; question,_ sir. .Mr. McGarry
,

,

1 s. <25 said that,your projections on:-the' time-to evacuate-Carowinds*

~~'
.

-

'
V

I. i * * . Y

p Jr"K_ ' "' :s
e

-! !.t *

p' A./ ! _
.

.,

s ~

.A

'A_ .Y
y

T-.'
-

y
P _N,

q ~_
*

.

x,y_1 .
.

';

,.d ' WI ~
'

. . -- 1. 7,-
- J~~ L- - - ~ < " + - - ~ ~ ' ' ' ~'~ "" ' " ~ - '
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,d [' 1: _ ere' based ;on the _ presumption that it would be a precautionaryw
- . , -

*u
m-' ' ' ' ;2 ~ evacuation. 'In'other words as:we'have stated you would be

3: | evacuating Yefore the EBS message'and the sirens and everybody
'

'

s

id- Telse was goina.
~

| 5' A" EThat is correct.,

.

a ,. :6 ~Q' ,Where ini-Mr. Kulash's study does he state that it is
~

'

7' 'assumedjthat-you are doing a precautionary _ evacuation?' Do you ,
'8 know whereLit-is'in there?' '

, -

,

[ 9.- A- No,._ sir.,

.(0 .Q Is it in-there?'

li- c .it :I do'notiknow,. sir.-
-

,

.n 12 Q. Take a moment and look at it-so you can tell me
.. .

.

J -

:)3
~

'/ X
, wheth'er or.inot Mr. Kulash assumed that there was a precautionary-

' -

a j ~ c
- ( 'c ;14 ' . evacuation.

,
~15' MR. McGARRY: Your Honor, IJ think th- document speaks

,

- - 16'" for itself.' lit is in evidence andL you can. draw whatever
.

. .

'

-

17' conclusion. We_are_tryina..to-press alon.g.

/18 BY MR. GUILD: (Resuming)

L19 - O' W'ould-you acceptithat there:is no mention-whatsoever 2'

' ' '. 20 of',-precautionary evacuation as an assumption. underlying-Mr.
.

;21 Kulash's study?,

, .

. .~
22- A- 'Not'until I read the whole document.

__

;.

- 23 0. 'You1take,your. time and find,it, sir, because I
'

,

~24 submit to you itlis not in there.
_

425 'A What is that i'n' relevant to regardless of this?

-(^Nf :,

4 / >

s#

.

..

M
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~*i j '. 1.1;.,

- '~' JUDGE MARGULIES: Is it something that counsel could-- -

stipulate? Time isLgetting l' ate and you still want to put on I

3:
another~ witness. 7You may wind up not being able to take that

a
other witness. |

JS
MR. GUILD: Only if that is your judgment, Mr.

:6
- Chairman.

. ~-.

'7'

' '
- JUDGE'MARGULIES: We are down to a quarter after [^

8-.

.fivefright now.-
'

"
<

9
- -

,

MR.. GUILD: Will counsel ~ stipulate that the'Kulash..

10 ' -

study does . lot presume a precaution'ary evacuation?-
11 '

< ' 'MR; ..
- -

.. to check,-yes, we will:McGARRY: Gubject,
,

12
, . , , stipula)e.m

; -
<

.

~~ -13 . . -

'

fy MR. GUILD: Thank'you.,

(,,ff - c14 ;:

BY MR. GUILD:. 1( Resuming ) .
- 15

0- Franklyg Mr. Oliphant,JI am a littleEincredulouss
.

- 16
, that you' don.'tEeven tellJpcopleLat.theLtime:that'there is an.

'

. 17- ~

incident at.ithe Catawba: Stat' ion,1thaththe Catawba Station is..

-

-18
, up the road;or,thatitheyfare resp'onding to'a-nuclear'-incident.-

19
Did>I cl'earlyfunderstand/thAt,' sir, that'your presumed

' ~

(20
g,,

.

evacuationfis-onithe' basis |of'not even telling ~ people at thet,

~ 21
,, 3 time you~are:tellingithem to clear the psrk'that'there'is

, _ anythinoJexcept technical problems?.

- ..

- f 23*'
LA: i

,
. .That is usuallyLstandard procedure.for-any-major.

; '2A'*, attraction area.-
*

*
'QD -- Let's . say that somebody is being told to leave ' the:

. gym
f! 1

-

(,[ -t
.

.

*
J

n
'

J *

p * - + -
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7:A
*! [ l' . park because there: are technical problems and the plumeu

;2 actua11y comes their way and because you hadn't told them
~

,

3 ~ hat they are leaving the. park because of.a nuclear incidentt

d .at the plant,'Tthey have no idea that this unseen, unsmellable:

5 -- -hazard.to their' health and life -- radiation -- is out there.
6: So they don't,know to take a handkerchief and put''it over-

' '

7
- their nose'and' mouth. They' don't k'ow that they should gon

IL8 to a structure and seek shelter if they can find one closeby
-

' 19 and.instead they just go on their way assuming that some
"

10 technical problem at.Carowinds.has caused the shutdown.
:11 .Aren't you then going to' subject your people _at'

..

'Carowinds, your' guests,-your-customers to an unnecessary.-12
-

*

13 -
e .

exposure to radiation because you hadn't told them the truth?3s;
./

L 4

S .-( - 14 A- .Not.when I am moving. ahead on an alert status. No,s

.

115. sir. I don't feel that way.,

16. 0; While you'are: moving ahead on.your alert status --
17- A' How can.I tell them -- how can I evacuate when' Duke

- 18 - Power has not authorized an evacuation of that area.
I+/ -

' ;19 :: Q .
! It is not up to Duke to' authorize'an evacuation at

-

'20 all=, Mr. Uliphant, Iusubmit:to you'and if you are. operating
_ _

21 under the presumptien that' Duke has to authorize an evacuation,
; =22 you are incorrect.

.

23 A; -we:would be going'on Duke's-word and Mr. Broome's
''

=24 word'on what would occur. It would-not be a general' emergency

in -25 atith'at time.
,

m
f- .t

:

:t p:
w - ,

gb

,

- _-' ' )
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7..
y _ _

, .

_

,

7 %.. k,[ 4 '

Of 'I_ submit-to you, sir, that if you told people to.s .. _ _
.

re

. . . leave'the park because there is an alert that you-don.'t tell's
_

"
-

- ' -3-

m . -
Nhem[there is'anything but a_ technical' problem-they are1 -

, ',
leaving the' park as Mr. Riley. suggests, the plume gets there,

'
; e. -

._ .'

_

'within ! two h' urs' while they are 'in- the process of gettingo,

.+ ,

~6' '
.

'

=outTof your; park?that:you are going to expose people.to
'.

n N7 < radiation.- VI ask you, sir,'if you assume.that'is true'
~

,

;
+

' ~8=

:isithat something that you'would do?- |
:e w -

;9_ g. -
.

;
-. ,

-

'

_ , _
At If.- thati is . the case,- then we would receive ' more . word

''+ 10
'from Wayne Broome-that it has-esca'llated upward'and.then the,

fyj, ,,

w 7 announcement would be-made,
s . .

," ,' JQ ' Solwhile they are-in the-middleLof' evacuating,because
- 12~-

n -

m .: '33og;.:q of?techiica19 problems',1then you tell.them the truth. Is that.
. . . .

3b t: .. :
.

.14-pg.n what_. yous wodld ;do?.
,

<

-
' 1'5 '

- -
'

A: ;What:else;would I have?. IJhave_ told:youlthatLwe~ ^

;, - -

'

116 db not h'a'v'e' the.shelterato, house 26,000 people.
.

iw i

E
z .17 ~ ~

.

It/isIyour' testimony'in responsento the lawyer'for- O-
,- ,.

[7 , s'
Duk'd' Power Company-;that if you. told them..the truth they;would

~

%:
.

'[ _ jg| .

.

.

,;'
_

< - * *
~20 -1 ,, -

,
aftechnicaliprob'lem?L -

i '

f - I[did -. noti say that theyEwould move . more . ef fic'iently.
<M : 21

,

u-
'

_22' , ' ' ,
. , , Q (You: told-him that-it woulditake le'ss|-time,Ldidn'.t
.-

-
"

e ~ 23;

,,. _

,
you.( -< :p

.

.
,

,

gQ{' [\ 24 1

- ;A I.'imadine sojfsir. If you came out with a' general

e. :- 25 announcestent, I certain1y would; move a" lot faster.-

.

~ m

'.
._.

c . .
y.y.
b f; g7 ~

c

,.y, e

p .e '-, * * ' |
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'I probably would move a lot faster and/1 Q :Yes, sir.

:) . .

.

. I'might run over somebody,. trample somebody. .I'might run
'

3.
V: infandyhave'a car accident. You have heard the expression,

>
, 4- . . .

"You ; don ' t cry. ' Fire ' ' .in -a : crowded theatre. "
-

.$- . ..

More: exits would be open for the-people.
,

A

fo-
MR. McGARRY: -Your Honor, may I interject here.

7
,I.think we areigoing way beyond the scope in the sense that

~

we.are now: engaging in arguments.
q.

. MR . --GUILD: IJ am trying to be quick, Mr. Chairman,,

, 210 .andfI.will. rephrase my auestion.
'

11- ~

- JUDGE MARGULIES: It isn't a.ma.tter of quickness. It
'12'-

'is.'a matter;that youlare. arguing with the witness. 'What comes
. 13 , , .

_ r"1 .across-f rom what you are |doing' is that .you are unhappyf with . ,ta n
..

i(_.T -14 .

.

.

to change.-it.
'

-16
. - No', L sir; I am not.- I am trying to'makeMR. GUILD:-

-

t
_

,' a' point,~ sir. Wh~ther it gets to the Chair or not, I'amEtryinge
~

18+ t o mak'e a.'' point. - .I am-trying-to be an advocate,Lsir, and.my
~

1

'
feelings-about Mr.'Oliphant and.his plan may be apparent to

- 20 ' .

~

~

- you,fsir~,jbut'I.am trying.to make a point._

S 21. ,
' . JUDGE ~MARGULIES:1 zYou are acting'more'like.a debater.'

- 'MR. GUILD: 'I apologize.if that irritates.you, sir, i

23~ -find.that unpersuasive.
,

'

and;yous
.

--

-

-24- ~
> - '

-JUDGE MARGULIES:. That is not the function of counsel <
'4'.

_ in)an evidentiary hearing .
'v cy~,

I.-

|
- *

x

N

:.+ - -.-gy- s -
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-
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' N,

-k )I .. ;MRi GUILD: That is your view, Mr. Chairman.s-
-

{ -2-
. . BY'MR. GUILD: (Resuming).

L" '
W

~3'
04 =Mr. Oliphant,'your serious belief then, sir, is that

'd
.peoplefwillfrespond more'. calmly-and in a more orderly-fashion:

5 and!will more efficiently evacuate your. park if you dn
~

c

as
.

6 '

Mr. McGarry-suggests and in the process of this precautionary
b 7

evacuation then-:tell'them that there has been a nuclear.?

?8' 9 . accident, is that your testimony?'
I ~9 A- ' Repeat.that again. :My mind is.really about gone.

. .

O I-really can'tLconcentrate,:Your.Henor.

'II'O ' JUDGE-MARGULIES:- I ca?. understand-that. You have
.

, - :12--

beenlonzthe stand a veryflong time.. - '
_

3 WITNE'SS OLIPHANT: :Would-you repeat that again?1

;7 _
r .

-

( E Id ~

MR.; GUILD: I will try.'
,

' ~ 15- . 'BY IMR.;[ GUILD: ;(Resuming)-

lo c
_ ;g: You told Mr. McGarry: thatfyou _ thought ' thdt it; would

, +.

_17*. ' increaseithe efficiencyfof evacuation offCarowinds;if-youitoldF

.18 ' them-that~-it was --. -

;1$ .A 'No,| sir.-'I.did''not.say increase the~ efficiency.' -

I.7

20" said'it would move ~ faster be'cause.we would open more exit-

i 21, ~

gates.-

22 - 0 I- thought ~ I understood' the implication of- your
23'

,
,

- answer =was that people would move faster-if.they knew thatithere
24' ~

~

was a nuclear-accident?'?.
~

:6 ^

,
,

25- a Thatsis right'. You'said efficiently.
>

'

w

b lb*

+4

'
'

.;

m

&

L T

'Y-~-~ - - - _-
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,

'g s

i. _ :)-(,/f Q $Let's not cuibble, Mr. Oliphant. I wantito let you.
i

,

-

.2
go; home,j sir. - :Just' please try ' to respond - to my auestions

'

3-
-andz youidon'.t need to argue 1with.me and':I will try not to-

. ,
1'4" ~~arguefwith you,csir.

'

5|~
-- - -

Al I. have~'.been "answerina.
. '6-

-Q-- - Am 'I to understand that you would get people .out
. s '

,~~

more quickly from;your testimony.to Mr. McGarry if you--told.i
'

-8
-them.|-it.was a' nuclear accident?-

~

;, -

' ~

A Yes,fsir.
'

" 0'
101 Doesithat mean:tha't there would be |less' panic -if

y'u{ told.th'emithatJit was a nuclear accident?'

o
"

- '12 'J
- - ~A- That'is anotherLassumption.that I cannot answer. I

'

. 13
- do-not--know.q 3)I ,Q--

,

' "
~4; .

' ,
.

- |-, -Q .You are.an expert in evacuations.; c

15f [A ' Notion a nuclear! facility.,

- 16 ' <'

' '
'But your assump' tion-is that.peopl'e-Q' All right, sir.

.. ;r

[ ''7'
- wouldib5havesinJa;more orderly and efficient.and'would.get out.

_.

18 fast'er-if.you told them that it was'a nuclea'r accident than:- -

.

- s _
.

s they = would if _ you~ didn' t? -

- A: ;I--fam noti sayingf that: they 'would be more orderly.
21 '

'Itsaid/they.would be faster.
'

:22 ~' ~

Thel. total time-to evacuate would be shorter. That.is:- Q ::

-

, , ,

'23
your? position.-

m.

w. .' -' 2r
' - . A I believe'that it could be. Yes, sir.
, - 25

QU Do you think-it would'be more orderly?,-
, .

F $ - ' *
.

$

. ; / ',.

o

~ ..[ 1'

[; " , . - .
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g . ; - ' pa wg g r .
m - -

m,7~,, . _ , - ; ,,
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.,

,[if Wi ^ I i g No,Esir.
'

%Q]2 "L .X-

}
~

'i,; .

_.% < s g7 ,

,
, , g .- Less: orderly?-

_

,m < .;r
;. 1

.,' i ~ A, ;Less orderly. - >

'"

-

g"j :- % '-@ , ~ .

y ;3; _',
-

- 3 , , .
i /

-
- ..,

g 'But'still- quicker?.7. 9,.
,

-

4
.

, , 4; < <
m

: - - t .
'i.>. '

.(5: - .A'
..'

. .e .
,_

iYes,1 sir.
'

e

*' J,
. ,

_
a'f.,

~

Th'ank 1you. ?
y

** ' , ? 69
y

MR.: GUILD:-:
- W oCw,, ; ~ . , s ,, ,+'

j7; - ; JUDGE MARGUILES:' 'Anything'further'for:this? witness?
s, ,

, , :~. ,
1 e,

g ,

- ' , m= :g4._ A
<-

|
1 %

,,g; " 4 m-'s- 4 3 =g 7 :.3 MR'.cRILEY: <I have:one que'stion.-, , - , a .

,. a

Q S' F , ,

..S J

- 0. ~
g

91
~

q= - RECROSS. EXAMINATION:
-

y.34 ,m y

L.'XXXXXXXXXXXJ ' 00 : BY-MR.TRILEY:
z, L. x-; w>

5 y , , . ,. .
'- . , ,

, . .
, . .

,

.y y j' o9 111; Q LIs(it';your-experience',f.Mr. Oliphant,ithat occasionally' .

:
:v - , .

@g ', J,,_ {12 on'.alpeakEday.!you will'have-aisummerithunderstorm'come up o'r
,.

,
.

.

g +-
g 7

- - -

,., .

* * f {. . y; _ r lj3! ^. n

.
'something Llike -thati? - *

/fqq:) % %; a. ' ,;9 _ _ .

_

Ik
r a s . - .

g- , A' - Some? days, tyes,ng sir',;_ w_e _have had storms.
.

; h . M14
_

.

, . , .-)
.

,F ' ' - , ' h5) 'i% iWhatiieffect dotyo'u|tliink a+stormSwould havel..iffit 7.- _,

_

. .-
.. _ m 1 '

~

, _

s_~ - . - ..
~ ~%

=

4 6L were! co' incident - with J an: evacuatioir situationi iWilkitislowl1
'

~

'

,

f%, if.-. s
..v. .

i, ;
2 ; -n .

.. m . .. - . . . . , -_ i
3;; , 3.' |"i M ' [ . . , ;t7? it?lnSpeeddit up?. ;Havetnoleffect?f

- -

. . --

#

r-' 7: m., b ^

..}'" , -
_

, ,

.

,

- -%-- y ,
m

; A :e . wS MT,ha ..tr.is totalfassumption.i
. .. ..

,e% ';i/4,. e. n,
-

12..18...
. .

.--

. . . . . . ..
g

J,
-

, _ y.. s
.

(I_'can't answer:thAt.s. w, ~
.

c 97 - (19) :
. . ..-m... .

4 .4@d,a.
.

..

3 p. g y,
,

,._
MR.? JOHNSON: . iI 'objectrto this Lline1 of| oue's.t&oni~ng.d 1- :

.

.

$ i , 'u*T . '
x *e t . . . - #' ., .

' _.:,.(

,d ,,
. 3 ';

,
, 1 20: Itigoe's!well?beyon~ ithetredirectmand?it;.seemssimproperDto'~

.; - - I
, .,,,ce ?, , 8 <

< m ;g %cx , . .

go=into?this. -subjecMatithisitime.a
-

.

,

W d21
.

.-
-

. . . ~s. n g,
"

w -
,i ,,

ff O.Y''''
,

'7..* ^

l 22: i " JUDGE;MARGULIES:yLObjection1su' stained. Youi'are
~

n , ,w w" ; , ,, .

_, :; +:. a.h^
. 2'd _

s

[ M;h w , a ' : 23 excused,3.Mrt oliphant. Thankyyou for coming'nereftoday..
,

, 7.. ., . L,
s

;
.

,.
,

R
~

sr. <>-

.k;g,. nuNC~w 20 J.2 - - (Witness:' excused .~ ) 4
~

'

'

p< gx . :
y1 = -

_
,

.
>

. d5 + ^' % .[w.s[ ' ' is' . JUDGE MARGULIES: 'Wh't is~the expected time;for'the~a LW 9;y -: c
c ,

p* x :: .~ .: ,,

, (f& p l' N > ? ::f '* ~7[.

o n;t 's .
..

_.
*.- - . .y

. '
- n -

%.,g' ~ ).y
,

.

-

TDM' , e '

Wh , * - /$.,4 . . <r
(i

_

k
.

y .- " s :- n-

r q , *y .q s, ,

*i5 ,~ v+*
6 ,

3
,

yy i e-
, |-.

M. ; } ,y',@ ..p;, - %

_n ,
,__'zn ,

( $, ~
M'P ' .r

*

= ,. ,, -- e. . ~ - . " ~' "
-

. _ _
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s

rt

- .examinatsion -of Mr. Fincher?

[ MR. GUILD: 'My redirect is dependent on the '

3: yetito;be7 completed cross;of~ applicants, so don't look at'.
k,.Y

* *#
_

.me,. Judge. Me crojected.that.it would be five minutes
'

.a piece when we had Mr. Fincher at this point in' time yesterday
6:x, . evening-and we were not allowed tc go forward with him butu

.

7 ~

I don't.know whether-Mr. Carr's plans have chanced in.that .

. . .

|18
regard. : We-.would:like to. finish him right now.

MR. CARR:' Thy have not. I still anticipate no:

1 01 .more than five' minutes, ten at the very outside.- Mr. Fincher
1

30 informed me|that he would not-be-available tomorrow, Your-1

. _

12J< _ Honor.
-

33yec -JUDGE MARGULIES: Assuming-he takes ten minutes,-
g/ 1

' k_.h " f4
what:ist.yoursestimate?

,

' 15-
- ..MR. GUILD: Ten minutes,-Your Honor.

- 16
cJUDGE.MARGULIES: Staff?-.

p .

>

~ 37T*

,,
MR.. JOHNSON: 1At the present} time I.have no;. .

.

-

18 questions.
.

JUDGE MARGULIES: Mr. Wilson is not here. .You may--

,
1

20 resumel:the st'n'd,- Mr. Fincher.
..

a,

!'

21 Where upon , --,..

-
22 LUTHER.FINCHER,

23 wa's-recall'ed-as.a. rebuttal. witness, and having been previously-
'

x_
..

-

,

,
24 ~

duly _ sworn, continued to be''exanined and continued to' testify
,

,

' ' 25- as1follows:,

- M
~

L.|
- -

,

; ,

I %

N

.. . 1 - " { *- ' g' ',
, ,, , _ - , , , . , , , . , , ,. .e, +y -e.* "" ' + " " ' " - * ' * ' ',



,.

,

4436

|
!

-14

1

CONTINUED CROSS-EXAMINATION
- 2

- XXXXXXXXXX BY MR. CARR:
3

Q Mr. Fincher, yesterday afternoon I had just shown
4

you the All Hazards Plan which is in evidence as Intervenor's
S

Exhibit EP-46 and we were coing to talk about a couple of
6

points there. First I would like to point you to the section
7

entitled, "Special Situation" "II" on page "1" and just ask
;

8 :you, does that plan contemplate or address nuclear power '

9
plants in or near Mecklenburg County?

10 .

A Yes,-it does.' '

11

O I would like to incuire with respect to the All-
12

Hazards Plan about the working of the All-Hazards Plan with
13

the'Baxter-Harriss fire. First I would like to direct your
~ 14

attention to the section entitled, " Concept of Operations"
15

on page three under "VI."
16

I won't go through each of these items "A" through
* '17

"H" in detail but let me just ask you with ' respect to the
18

functioning of the plan during the fire. The document is in
19

evidence and it will speak for itself. Were the provisions
20

under paragraph "A" carried out during the Baxter-Harriss fire?
21

A (Perusino document.)
22'

It was.

23
Q Paragraph "B"?

24
A (Perusing document.)

^ 25 '

It was. '

!,
-

,

"a.r'.

gh
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-
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,_ ,

Ai b 1

t y'.
~ ' ~

:Q ; Paragraph "C".?
2 ..

, ""
~ ' A~ ' .(Perusing document.')

'

.
,s

, .3-
.

-

'
-

'

- :It was. *

=a.

, [QL ? Paragraph "D"?
,

' 5.. -1

A : ( Perusing ..d'ocument . )' '

_,

$61
/ 'Itlwas.

'

. (7[
.O ' Paragraph;"E"?-t ,

-
- g_

A- ;(Perusing' document)
' '

.
-y :

n .9?

1 Yes,>it'was..-
'

10- '

.O' ;ParagraphJ"F"?
- 11. -

/A- '(Perusing document.) .

, 12
: ; s Y e s .-
y 13-
i[s.q -p_ _ . ' Q. Paragraph 1 "G '-?.

_

x j; - ;;a-
,

' '

.Ai '(Perusing document'.')
#15:

', ' Yes. _

~ 16'
~

'O : (And?pa'ragraph!"H"? ~

17,
,^

f
.

|A: (Perusing ! document!. )~-

q 4 '18~ :s

'
' '

:Yes., ,_
'

19.
'

._ Q _ . Did .I you follow the All-Hazards Plan, do you know,-
~

;
-

. , ,

-

?., '' 20
..

-

p
.21-

wichTrespec't to1 warning?; That is "VII" on.pageithree? I* *
.

x=.

9 , _. ' refer'you tihere, "_WereLactions taken to alert people in.'the'c
.-*

c. 22 '

*-~ ,e ' danger. area- to turn on radiofand TV; for informati an and
.3

- ,23-'

instructionsias to.what they should do and was information
'

.

-24 -

' M - inC instructions; transmitted to. people in the' danger area?-
e'-

- 25>

- A- It was.-

-

~ g,f.
__

f

n' ' E

o a

. ;,i. 7 .

._ _._......L---. . . - .
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'

. . - .

m - ; 2 2 J., . .16' - -
^

%'' -

' ~ *
'g>+ ,

[~.(f 61- T
- -

|:Q; 3With respect-?to paragraph."A-2," did the Charlotte>

'A

.) iJ '
police'and| fire:d$partmentsdispatchadecuate-lawenforcementis2:,-

. ,- '
s'

1'

.

Q ;'.: J,M * ''
.

g3: " add] fire''personnelwithvehicles' equipped-t.o.patrolareas
.

. ?d
,

. ..

<and" inform . people off Ohat -was happening?
. cm

'

" $| AV ;Yes, they:were. ~-
_

_

56' Qf Paragraph '.'4, " - " Law EnforcementLOfficers giving.

.- _ / ,-
-

EspeSiab attentionTin remotecareas.~" If.necessary1did.they
'

' 7-

~ . .
.

. . .

;g,
.

~ - - ,,
_ . .

W _ L8 7-knock,on doors to~ assure that people werecalerted?' i
,

y . . . _
.

.
.

9' EAL :They did.. They-had to knock.on doors <several time's-
~

, m
. -.

, , - . - -

.. . . .

".

; ,w _ .10 ;because-weihad...to evacuate onet-person;who.was.,in=a total' body..

..g'
cil? : c a's t .-

>>
'

. ':" .. . ,

Y ,, - (12- ..Q- LDofyou'know ifpparagraph."5".was complied with on
~

~

.ar; ~ :
.

;pa'ge (foilr?;
~

1:S f13|A f :;\ '
fMd' 114 L JA; RI:vam no't s'urefof- thati? Shht:wouldi be -up to 'Mr c~

.

-

-
, - ,

.

'

.- :=e : 15 r. ;Broome.~ .

- - , .; ,

y
' ~

e ' 'r
. , , , . . ,

-
' ' .7- .

,

- , - 3, .,16 '_ Q' ^ . Now ::on ; page 9five' with : respect- to " paragraphD "B" h
.

+
. ,

., ,
a.

[ il 7- (worefitemsLinyparagraph "B" numberedione,ftwo and''threeLTr. ,

.q.u -
. .-

, s
- .

,
.

' '

:11 8 , complied'with?:
7

_s
,

c -

g +;5 "
.

. .
e

e c -

D9- [A' '(Pe'rusin{ document.)1
t

#
g .

-

,
, .

Acnd#22 % ^ J 21 '
., , -

~

Q n.
'

,; 22" ' , ~ '., -

- G,
' '

a -23'....s
n

,

, -- , ,

h|:

,. y- , ,

...M .- -2'5 zw
r , s

-

-

,,s ' .

F - g"
p

h ...,_ ,
_

4

~'
|- 1 - '

, , - 1
''

--4-., y
7 -

g /

- - , * ,*' 4 y 'd

'

. :y
y. - '

.
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i =,And finally, under Paragraph VIII,. Responsibilities'1

'2 ?beginning on' pacje 5.*

, ,.- 4 .

'I L3= Does iyour -Fire Department . maintain,'an' alerting list?-
- ~ ,,

., , L4 :A Yes,9 sir, it does.'-

. .5 (Q' , . And-.your. Emergency Office that youfare acting head
,

(_of,[ Emergency Managing 10ffice, does it comply with those16-
g

'

[7 ; provisions?_

_
'8' A' ~Yes, sir, it dc_es.

< 39' IQ - Now I believe that you also testified yesterday:,

- 'O 110 thst..bo;the' extent that the Baxter-Harriss fire demonstrated~

-

111. ' potential problems, or problems with respect to the All'
.

~

' - 12 Hazards Plan,.that those-' matters are being corrected,at-this-

'

L13 timei'or:have.been. corrected?.
.

-

yy-

k (I4 .A IThe majority.of them have been corrected and are
~

; . ,
v

7 '15" 1 ye t to be~'. written.

~
'

. 16; iO' |Now,1- for. example ;with| Police notiification 'ofi the '-

. -

' % :17 ;public, has.the:Baxter-Harriss-fire, as well as the planning
.

'
' 18 -for: Catawba caused.you to' consider refining such Police-

(m y -
'~

Li9 inotiification:.of ~ the public?
,

'

'2 01 'And, you| stated..that-as a result of the fire, you
'

.

1 .21- will'no longer ba-using voting. precinct concept of'n'otification
~

.

22 |Is that correct?~
-,

23- Au ThatCis correct.
> q -

24 -Q Now with respect to the new zones for' notification

.25 under the All Hazards' Plan, will'you and/or Mr. Broome be

,b :.v:
,

-

t n
| .),

:
,

-

'T
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- s _

me'eting or/have. met with authorities in these new zones to|L -mm2 1L 3
.:w.7

|2~ : assure 'that they have capability to make-timely notification
'

3' 'of.the:public?

'4 JUDGE-MARGULIES: Isn't this repetitive, counsel?

[5' MR. CARR:: No,;I don't believe:it is, your Honor.
,

-

:This goes to the question that was asked yesterday6:
,

'

57 about-theJvoting precincts.
'

.

-8 - JUDGE MARGULIES: And he tsetified that they were~

i 9- :not. going to use them'anymore..

.. .

10 .MR. CARR:-That is correct.

.11 : JUDGE MARGULIES: And he was meeting with Mr. Broome

112' .to: correct the situation. ~
'

,

. . . . ..

~

-
, , = 13 M:R. ;CARR: This is-the next-to-the-la'st question

; , .3..
,..

t ,

|q f 14 'on:this,'your Honor.,

1. _

THE: WITNESS: I got lost inlyour conversation.15

>

.:

16 BY MR. CARR:1

17' .. Q =Are>you. meeting.with the persons--in.the-new

18 notification. areas to assure'thatetheyfhave:the capability-

-

:!.19 to notify ---
'

20 A- Yes,.Mr..Broome>an'd I;have discussed-it. And,

_
:21 - upon ' availability of time we will' meet. with' the Police

iDepartment and determine if they have.the adequate resources:22
.

s' 23 -to. evacuate 'those1given areas that we will-set up.
'

*

24 Q' And-provide. timely notification to the public?
.

25 A- .Yes, sir.,-,

;-q, - -

! Y- ~'

h_J

-

1 ,%

h



:-- , ,g _
. ,

-

+ . , v ,-

( ; _ .
,

~ '

4441
.t> .

_ _

: <
'

* '[~(. <

[: %). :,h mm3 '
'

q Q .'And th'is will be set forth in procedures, ~

. p ~- ,

-H ' '
sc j standard .operatiing procedures under''the All Hazards - Plan which>

,'
43. :will be| prepared ~in a timely fashion?-

- j. -Yes, sir.'A

:' 5- MR. CARR: Thank you. That is all I have,, sir.

-

. . - 6'' . REDIRECT EXAMINATION
.

?XXXX" 7; .BY'MR. GUILD::
7s

g; -Q Mr. Fincher, we talked-yesterday -- I won't
~

.

9 : repeat. .There were problems'that were' disclosed in~the
-

.

m,

wI - , implementation of theLAll Hazards Plan, mand in its' primary;3o,
.

~
' '

~use'--<that'was:the Baxter-Harriss chemical fire?-

_
.-3 p

. .. ,.

,
- :12 - 3A- Yes, sir.

'
'

.

..

y .. f'\;
_.[*

. . 331 . QL .As of-now, though, the All Hazards Plan'has-been
'

b ) . , .- 34 .unchangedLto reflect the= corrections of.those-problemsDa'nd

' 15' we.have'|the'. current-version,.the 1982(version that.is~now'

'
~

Jin'~ evidence' in' . this case ? 'g

A. That is: correct.| ~

q7

[
.

ja Q :. Nowfyou?and I_ talked.. yesterday about those problems

JandEthey'were reflected'in substantial'part in a-' document that,39

"

_ | 20 I .:am showi'ng lyouientitled Report :on Chemical Fire. , ; We
~

|21_ ex mined:princi' pally'from that document, yesterday.,,
,

: 'n'
Is ' that that document?

, s 22

]"
..

Yes,_ sir.
.

: 23 A

?24 Q This.is a. report that, as we discussed yesterday,-

( 25- wasipr,epared'to review the1Baxter-Harriss chemical fire, and'. _

a

'

}--, ;; dy Js i
t ; -

c
u.

t
c

<

^

t

; -

-.i
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7
p' : mm4 li ?.includeisia: list'of identified problems on page 6,and!L.g

,. S y ,o

j, 32 ~ recommendations on-'page 7?s..,

7~, 13- JA _
Ye s , -- s ir .

'
-

_ ^ 14 : 'MR. GUILD: 'Mrs Chairman, we would ask that this
'

e. o.S.

* ' ~5i ? document'be marked and ' received in evidence as theinext-
. c. . ..

.

'o ' hearing exhibit,oS2.
-

z,

a d c7- MR..CARR: No objection 1from us, yiur Honor. .
..

'
^

|8:
. _ . ..

.

' JUDGE MARGULIES:L
-

Do you'have' copies?
;p

g
. ;h ,9 'MR.; GUILD:'Yes.,

< ,

.[ y :10 ' JUDGE ~MARGULIES: How about 51. We still. don't-.

,e
-

J11 (have.it.- .

,

.

.i W
'

-

|7 ,12. . .
. .. .

. .

-
'

- MR. .. GUILD : - Ciudge,.I have been here.since:last,
.

96 ;a
~ '

131 ftir 6e;you asked about it'.. Iiwill,getiit in..the morning..
2'

,

y s.

.' b"./c Tidi f(Document distributedito: Board and Parties).
g . , . I __

a. ,

'15 ' . JUDGE MARGULIES: .,Did ' I hear ;.you ; state . there' was'
~~

>

.
;

| - 11 6 jnojobjectibn'.~to'its admission, sir?-
'

'

, . .x

p_% ;17c MR. CARR 2You did, sir.-

~ ' '

,. , |18' fJUDGE MARGULIES:' .Itlis'admitt'ed into evidence as-
,- ,

[19 Intervenors'.EP-52.'

'20- -
-

.y
,

(The doc,ument referred to.was
_

,

:1XXiX. ' '21 marked Intervenors' Exhibit'No.
'

. pe ,
'

'22 EP-52 for-identifica' tion-and-

,

WI '' 1
- 23 received in evidence.)W~w -

||t% : 24 - BY MR. GUILD:,

.g , _

25- ;O -Now,sI think the measure of the effectiveness of
. .

'
.-

L:' - :. ~-

- -

_,<

,

+ I

.h ..

- s
p ~k. k * sr s

k- a 1
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J A;
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s

? '
..,s ~.

JM ??f g s,x ,

# t ? <

W y .; . , c 8<

g@( SdmmS$ i . L ~ t .

.-
>

S h M(thet AlliHazards Plan -in use at Baxt'er-Harriss is determined
]g& :n g .

"4~
_ 3

n
,

'M ' |byJthe degreeLto which:-you got people out.of the way of|
< ~ * 'C2s

' s
'

W A ,+T %. ~ - 4! | L.the. hazard ' that[was pbsed -in' thati case.: -And.in that case it
<;c

.
.: , _. .

.. .

,
.3 ,.

f./ , q . . ''r -+
._ , ., ,

W1 . J
,. .

wasitoxicjfumes"airbornei.by the wind comingjfrom that-:
,

- 74, ,s .

.-
,

$,. -d'i: . ~

'| 5; s clYerhiballpl$ tnt, ' correct?-

,.; , ..:

-.f3 ,- f. ~~ g. L A- Yes,/ sir. .That is correct.,
,

-..
,

n,
-

-

y7:! _Q |Now the b'ottom lihe, Mr. Fincher is', you didn''t,

.-
'

,

g:5.b -
, - igetreverybod'ylout% fIthe waysbSfore they;were exposed to-g.,

> :
I _,k-.*t'

' ' - fy[ ." W ,
# '

itho'se fumes,.'did you?Jp < .# ~

. - - 'Y :

% ' A,z
..

,

;,
. .. .. -. . .

,

e s3

T
. . . -x . .

-y :jg >A . ' Wells 'I was at the sce.ne 'of the- fire as thec .

8 " I [- y **

jy{
?

, .

J~ ;,
.

commander,sso1I;woul'dn't1know that'everybody was-out o'fcthel-

.- .,

W - ; e ;g . ;wayh - 3
' '

. - - .

p. t,,G 1 4 ' g' .
;I ;.would' Tex ^pec't';sure: that people >:had anfo'dr;

s

: +-

,i

d >

. gym n
,

k h ' k {Q TANdfthe ;odOrIIs} your sensbr' ? indication ^or sympt'oin -
^

# y

7 ' Wy , ;[jy 1that[youlardainitho(presence ^16'f those(toxic:fumesj7 correct?D'

% , , : c , .

[7); ' ' 4,~

e16- t A' - LCorrect.- ~

. . - ,
,. -m ,

.~ -
t

.
,

-.

{ j .of ( p '"
f -

JAnd that1woul'd-suggeststhat._ persons were.not"
-.. . . , .,- . * , _ _ __ . ,

, ., _

'37 L.: Q-,

~ a -
- s. - %.

-

,x. m
,

-

, = . .- >.

; ..

: evacuated !ef fectively before ' the' plume carrying' the ltoxiciE 38-
r

*
. . ,

-- ~

.- .

. s
,,.x _, , , .

- ,, .- . ~

'E Q H. 7 4 che'micaljeachedJthem,wcorrect?'
. my .+

- '
.

x +7r .-
:,- ,

m - - ', g * , LA Pleaseirephraseftheiguestion.
-

.

. I'f (some'one ; smo lled ; th'e | f umes, that [ indicates i that:' 'm? - }y. 10e
%ft 3 ;.

'

,

. [N+ M22- they}were,inithe/presencejof the' toxic gas. - ou try to
'

,

,

-'V * 1A ,

,

,

evacuate -people so thatCthey' wouldn' t be exposed Lto . gas , .-but -.?%J- ._.,a.. _ 23
'_ '

?'l ?
'

321 tif3theyfsmelled it they werenin:the presenceLofl-it and5they
< P , :-

Q M7; :
> . . . ,

'

m ..

. .s
'

.,

4] -
. -

J25: ididn't7get out of+the wayn then'they.didn't get out of;the way
w

: rte.I . . . .3g. y ,

| -{
-

'

,, 3 * ;f
*

:w" ,

^+. l.. ?.. .j ,

^ '.. II'l-~~ *

i z(_ '-
'x. .

., m,

: L4 <

a
. <+ '

,

,-
# J J g -|

n -
,

hp h ' , + ,,_
,

iq 1
' ^

1.
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:M
jf yW.mm6L ;in t'ime ? -.;sn g - ,

I42.. ;A .I disagree with-you-that because they smelled*

-

]'

; a'n; odor' that .mayunot have been the threshhold limit of that.3
^

g specific' toxic chemical.- > +

'

, ,
5 , JUDGE'MARGULIES: That was the testimony' yesterday,-..

~

'

' xj counsel, J and the ; witness mentioned gasoline specifically., ,

_ E y .That-you may smell' gasoline, but it may not constitute a
'

~ ~

' L8; ' danger.- |
iw _ ,

'
-|

.

;MR. GUILD: Thank you..9,

_ he L io . BY MR.: GUILD:
+

_ _ j i-| .Q. 1All.right,. sir. |You don't know'whether or not
'

~

,' ,
'

.. ,
,

-

-

42: people.were exposed to harmful. levels from that toxic. gas,, .

y;

d3~ do;you?',-

'
+

;f~%. ,,

w):, '

pg A1
,

: t.e -No, IJdon'tfknow..,.
[. r-

II5 : (Q :Ali right.
~

1

g :Do:you. understand that that. specific; toxin,the-.,
, .

- -
. . - .

:chemicalLthat was1 released.in-the Baxter-Harriss; fire'has
-

.
.. y., , ,

'l 1
- 718' 11ong -term * health. e f f$ cts ? : LPotential carcinogenic' ef fects--

~

, ~ . ' .-g 39- from.fnhalation~?
'

+

-
r .

-a
'

" 2 01- A ~- .I don't.know:that.sulfurtdioxide-i's'a carcinogen,.;

. 2Y- DU ' ;-c ,

2

, e '-22: Qi You don't know'that?e
'

23 A No,: sir,.I do not..g _ :

R ,

,

- 24 = Q Lookiatipage-5 of.'this? report.- I'm looking<under.=

/u- -25. the~ provision ^-- the paragraph that is entitled Medical Care.-.

-

a

,

m

- N{ )
%

*
r

e

$

4

. ' ~
'

?U.-_k
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>

'.And I read at the end of that paragraph: It was-
"

' -
- 2

reported that over 100 civilians in the area also reported |
^ c 3

. - 'to'.thcLhospitals over the-next several days. At;this time the
<

'd stotal medical effects of' city employees or civilians are
25 :not known."

'

'
,

. Now, does that accurately reflect-that~the' success-

7 --with.which_you actually evacuated people out of harm's way is-v>-
.

8) 2not known?;.
,

: : ''' .' # - A . That.we don't know --
.

-
,

'

!Q iTh t you might.not have~gotten people out of the waya

,;^-
~

in time,:Mr. Fincher?
,

'

. 12-

A1 No, sir,-itidoesn't really measure'that. I think

13 ~

jcq that some'of the-people |actua11y refused to: leave.
n > 2

-

Li4m'\',/ r ~

^

Q JAnd that is whotyou figure these 100 people.are?-

~ 15
lt No, . sir. I don't.-

,
. .

F'

-- g . What I' want tio know, sir, is.you will agree, don't:n ~

-

' I7 ~ therecwho you didn't?gets|you,'_that you.may have(people out
-

8 '

' '

. out of the..way in' time'.of the~Baxter-Harriss who,.are-among.
~

-e i9' thefiOO people that.your own report' suggests turned up in.--
,

20''

hospit'als | for_ medical' care , -whose long-te m' health ef fects-

21:
. eidon't know~right now,' correct?w,

,

o 7
22

,
A- No, sir. -I still[ don't believe that.

23 ~ What is wrong'with;that statement?Q
- .

" 24
T3 Well, there-was a radio broadcast issued that

. a-
.

-
.25 anybody who wanted to be checked, or' thought that they might .

.

K f:
4

-
m

a
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'
. .

..have anyaill effects, to come:by the hospital and geti }7 mm8 i
g -

_ _

'che cked . -'2 ;

l,

I'
'

3 O .All right. And those people thought they had
n -

j exposure, didn't/they, or they wouldn't have shown up.and

1 5 sgotten the medical check?
A ,- That's correct.4

6

- - p MR..CARR: .I object --

:8 - MR. GUILD: I'm sorry?'

- .

;-.

'MR. CARR: Go ahead.=9

N - 10 BY MR. GUILD:.-
>.s.m
' ''

13- Q And as the medical. people-say,.your own medical

[ ~ '12, ' d i v i~s i o n ,: "The total me' ical ef fects .-of ' city' employees andd
-

*
1

, ,

civilians are not known.-at this time."j3 .'5 -. ~pf .-

N
~

'

. .

ja - A- ItLwas not'known-at the' time-that~this report- -

'

'was: written. This report was- written within the week of15 .-
,

fthat" fire.-16,
. . .

_{7: _ Q Alli. ri.ghth .
,

#18: A~ ' Since_that time,'within several months after the
_

.

'

fire,ithe._'urinefsamples,the blood: samples:were all'back from39

:- 20 - 'all of these p'eople''and.the'results were negative on
< . .

1 - 21; .everyone, except'one' person.-AAndLthatiwas~a_firefighter. <

t 22 Q' ;Al'1 right, sir.

-' ' 123 WhatnI am asking'yo'u,(sir is.if the< effects are
,

[24 lon.g| term --,
-

'

,

.25 --A 'There is no long-term |effect again'st sulfur-dioxide

},;-q ond:23E JthatiI know of, unless it -is in a- concentrated level.'

,, .,

h. -

h; ,

.a .
*
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., i_

Q~.J. Q~ ;And|ycur testimony, sir,;is you're confident: t. hat
.

I'

2~ fdespite the fact that 10_0: people showed up believing they:
,

- - .

.;3 '
, .,

=ha'dibeen exposed, thacLthere are no long-term health effects..

d
~A S Yes', j sir. We ha~d. people show.up at the~ shelters.

~

+

15 Q LYou.'re counting-those people as people that were
-6' .' evacuated, ; aren' t you?

~i- K| LWe had we-fed th'em.
,

.
-

[ 8
LQ The bottom-line, Mr. Fincher, is your own report'

?shows that 100'peopl'e, according to them, their records
O reflect that'1001 people believe.they were_ exposed to the
'

- ~

toxic plume, meaning that they did not get out of:the'way'in
.

12- | time and' sought' medical aid for that re'a' son.
u

'3
gV . MR. CARR: Objection, Your H0nor. That; assumes-a

, @ Id' ' number- 'of facts not' in evidence. ~Mr. Fincher doesn't know:
-

''1 is- r the basis forrthe assumption;-he has-already. testified ac

.16 '-
, couple-of times:about the. fact that4these people showed up,

''7- <and? testing. samples-were taken an'd have come back. ~! Let's-'

-

38 ~stop c belaboring ^tihis ; . we ' re getting to ' the point where we 're.

- =gettingcargumentative here.

20
.MR. GUILD: I want.an-answer to.the--question, Mr.._

:= 2, -
. Chairman. The. fact of the matter isLI don't'know how else

,

22
.

. to' interpret it _except, the way I just posed the question'.
.

'
~

23-
'

MR.~CARR: Well, he's-~ answered i.t two'or three times.

i24 .MR. GUILD: Excuse me, counsel,.can.you stop.

_ 25
- interrupting me and we'll get this thing done,

m
if \-,

V
h

.

E
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3
..

-JUDGE MARG'ULIES: Can I have your question again?

.

3
i.j " 1 J

'

*
, 2 - .BY MR. GUILD.

I

:3- Q -The fact of the matter is enough people were--

.
-d1 . exposed.to the-hazard, whether they had long-term health

^

;5 , effects,'short-term health effects or no effects. Enough
-

-
6- -

, ,

. people'were: expose'd to the hazard that-100 of them went and

- ;sou$ht medical care. _N0w,'does that indicate that you-were
,

' 7- ~

. .

.|.8 completely effective in. evacuating people before they were '

'

expose'd:to.the. toxic plume?:

10' Ai .I think we were completely effective.
11

-.Q1 All right,. sir. And.would you be complete effective:
.

12 by the same: measure, ' r. Fincher, . in L the event of a seriousM

7=3 -a'ccident; at the Catawbaffacility-if,-let's say, 100.out of13
_

3 ; ..

.

-4/ 114 '3dOO people are expos'ed_to radiation instead of-toxic:
15i chemicals, and that 3-percent: -- and: 3 percent of;33,000,

'

.
:16: let'~s8say;---Three percent of 150,000 people,,let's say,1..

'

17 round' numbers, in southwest Charlotte. ?4,500-. people are-
18 - expos'e'ditio.radiationLbec~ause your all-hazards planidoesn't

_

c
~

- # get - them out of the way in -time. --Would that be 100 percent-

~

| 20L complete-success, in y_our view?

21' :A I don.'t'know how:to answer your question.
22

. Q hre you -willing'..to. sacrifice 3 percent of- the-,
,

_.

23
.

peopie of' southwest Charlotte, if the same degree of effective-
, - :24: ne'ss1as".at Baxter-Harriss is demonstrated in the event of an-

'

, ,

N accidentiat Catawba?
.

--
'

.

-4 5

- ,

,

& *

;

4 . . . _ . - .. ; , -- _ _.2,- -- , _ _
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A f 1 MR.~ CARR: Objection, Your Honor. There is nov
'

'foun'dation for that question. Mr. Fincher has testified;;; 2

3 ~that hefthinks~ the plan was completely effective. There's

-nothing'in'the' record except Mr. Guild's. supposition that-4

si these 100? civilians in the. area ~that are reported-in here

' n this exhibit;were exposed. It says they~ reported to the|6 i,

7' ' hospital and:Mr. Fincher has testified that the tests thati

8' came back on them were negative.
,

'9 .Now please, if Mr. Guild doesn't like the answer,

~10 let him stop arguing with the witness and let's-put an end
-11 to this.

~

12 MR.: GUILD: I submit that the evf.dence is of record,

' 1 Wj.4 Mr. Chairman, and the-premise for'theLquestion is absolutely,

I )9s_/- ~ 14' w' ell- founded .
t

15- If'Mr. Fincher's. position is that 100 people weres

lo . exposed to the plume of thef3000 people that were1 evacuated.

7 represents complete effectiveness and the.same. proportionate '1
~ ^

-

,

~18- . impact occurs in .the -. event of .an: accident under use of ' the

- -19 - all-hazards' plan, we're talking about,.Las.a matter'of
~

;
-

-
.20 mathematics,-4500Lpeople. And I want to know if in'his

21' ~ judgment as'.the~ witness' ~ stating the all-hazards plan works
.

- 22- . fine if'sacrificingf4,500 Charlotteans is all right.by him.
,

23- JUDGE MARGULIES: : There 's tu) basis that those

124 100 people reported were exposed. Mr. Fincher's testimony

25 was.the word went out that anyone who wants to be checked

(- ,
.s

.( y;
'

ti

r

-2
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"canLgo'to the hospital. j.i:

5 _/- - "

s -|,

1 ER. GUILD: Judge, that's absolutely-ludicrous.:2

13 Why;would someone want to be-checked if.they didn't believe

4 they were exposed?- And-I submit to you, sir --
!

h J5 JUDGE MARGULIES: The fact that they believe-they
~

,

16- -were' exposed does not mean that they were-exposed.
'

7' LMR. GUILD: Well, I submit to you, sir,_that11t's
~

,

'
- is. :the best evidence we have. 'And if we have 100Lpeople,

;9 ' 3 percent of .the evacuated pop'ulation that because they .were

_ .10 exposed to a hazard that they can'see in this case and.they

_11- can smell in this case, and they believe that-they have been
~~

'i 2 exposed and they'go to the hospital-and seek medical 1 help,
'

'13 thst'you_should take note offit'as an indication'of the
yy
1(_f - 14 inadequacy |of this plan, Judge.

' '

15 An'd for you'to.-ignore it, I submit, is ignoring
,

:16; (facts and ignoring-reality.
. ,,

s' 17' -JUDGE MARG LIES: I Esus tainithe - obj ection'.

18 MR. GUILD: I have n'ol:further questions, but I:

19 submit theidocumen't by:way'of~an offer'of proof withLrespect
.

20- to the question. 'And I would like the record to reflect

12i Lthe witness's answer'that that was an effective measure ^of

. L22' the.' effectiveness'of'therall-hazards plan.*

s 23 -1. submit that his answer'to the' question.that you

~i
.

'24 'would no't allow him to respond.co would be that;the all-

|25. -hazards. plan, if it_ produced 4500 people in southwest

.: ss -

I^
A ,,{

4

-

|
:

- |

L5 a- ,



_ . ~. - _

__~
. .

<

sy5? 4451

L, m ;

[('w/)- 'Ch'arlotte.who were_ exposed, would still represent an1
-

e'ffectiveLplan'. We maintain, of course, to the contrary.~2

3' JUDGE:MARGULIES: Is there anything further of the
_

4 witness?''

5 MR.'RILEY: Mr.-Chairman?
^

'6 BY MR. RILEY:
~

g

3 Q lit was your testimony. fin response to Mr. Carr
8 _ yesterday that -- well, while I-don't use,your. exact language,

'9L the County? commission ?in its meeting last Mo'nday rejected
10 .the report of the. blue ribbon committee which had asked tc. - - -

II have the County Commission contend that there should be an
'

- 12 extension"of~the emergency planning zone; is that. correct?

13' -A .Well~,11 don't know the' exact' wording' yesterday-,.-.s

| T

ji :141 either. 'I can't remember. I' remember:that you and I,.

|15 'Mr..Rutledge andLMr. Guild discussed thatLafter the; proceeding.
'

.:16 here yesterday and.IEthink-you brought to my attention that

17c they did not act on that recommendation.
'

18 IQ1 That's right. In other'words,- it's your present,

3943 -testimony,/ displacing whatever youlmay have said yesterday,
3J

' :20 thath the motion that; passed.by 3 to ILby the County Commission<

21
s. : was that they;not.thencact-onthefrecommendation of the blue

22~ ribbon committee'.s

23 .A I will agree to that.
~

i ! "' 24
Q: You pointed out that there was a fire at Baxter-

25- |Harriss and'that the roof' burned through, and then the water
- .

-

N .

>

3| '

,

{
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hs- . poured in to~put'out the fire. Now that means that there
.

.were'other materials that were burning -- the roof materials--
3-

$1. CARR:' Your Honor, I'm going to cut this
4,

:short before the' question is even asked. ~There was nothing'

? S --

in my cross examination this afternoon:or yesterday afternoon
'6

that: addresses.that point. Mr. Riley may -

.7 -

- ,

- MR. GUILD: Let him finish the question , Mr. Carr.
8

MR .' 'CARR: Why? It's a to' tally new subject well
9-

,beyond my cross examination.
.

MR. RILEY: We-have just been told that the thing-
-it

ithe people-were exposed to_was sulfur dioxide, and it's-

*

~ ~ 12.'
perfectly obvious that in roofing-material you have a whole

-
-

. .

13

jd'ip : batch of other; materials-in there,:some of which are toxic
-

\s_/- 14'

,
and some of which are carcinogenic. Certainly,' these could- -

: produce long-term' effects on people andLILwant to find out~
'16 - , .

,. . ,

twhetheriMr. Fincher is knowledgeable in ;this Larea, and ;
'

.,.

17
whether there's_been~any-follow-up with respect to the

~

'

18-
- . people who'were exposed,

'

_ '19'
. ..

MR. CARR: Your Honor,.that_could_ha've been asked-'

20'
:: yesterday when Mr. RL' ey had -the oppo'rtunity to ' crosss,

F -21:
L

~

-examine --
22'

- HMR. GUILD: Anything could have been asked yesterday.
_

". C. -23.
nThatfdoesn't answer the question-of whether it's a proper-

~
' 24

: question:to ask now.
25

.The fact of the matter 1s, Mr. Carr submitted through
<:-g

I,y
.

4

9:

J
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M(pg,f
- 't- Jhis_' questions, Mr. Chairman, that there were no facts, and

'
12-- therefore,,we- should view the evacuation as effective. That

, jfe - ,

13; seemedit'o interest you at the' time Mr. Carr asked the
.,

-

' 41, [q'ues tion ; it should be good enough for Mr.'Riley to be able,

-. ,

1"'

s- '5: to; respond to it on redirect.
'

. 6' ' JUDGE MARGULIES: Let's go right to it, Mr. Riley,
~

7. ' and:ask it directly.

I-'8- BY MR. RILEY: q

19 Q- All'right. Since there was the burning of other
+ - -

.

10- things than the sodium hydrosulfide --< <

,t
-.

-

, 7 g=> :

' '

111L .A It was.fite,.not fide. Not 1-d-e, but i-t-e.,

'

12 :q S6/fium sulfite. 'WouldLyou: agree that there wereu, ,

.

other-things in the atomosphere than= sulfur dioxide'~bf'a
~ ~

13m yy .
.y

h h[3b'[ ,6 14' toxic; nature?
-

- 15 A C' a ~-t .c: nature?

<yr.\g.ii
- < ,-;7.

'h l16
~

Q Ar..
.

.

,
:9

<

4,- g s.-

&, J -17
'

.io , sir.

W-,

,Mg r .18 .In other words,.you're saying that the-combustion-,

.. M f 5 % i
,i - 9

. . | products, wood,~ tar p_ aper, whatever else was in that structure,19
t

p .y
& {,g / y~~ ( (
[ij J20 . are not.! toxic?.- ' <

:21/ 4A. They.are toxic,if.you are in.a confined space,.but,

-

22 you'had enough; atmosphere on the outside that they would be
3 . _ ,

egf';
.

23' diluted tol-the point where it would not be toxic. ' The
</(.( << _,,r.- s ,-

, 1

roofing compound an,d ~or'dinary wo'od is- not a carcinogen.f
, ,

24

n
- 25 Paraquate is notla carcindgen. .

'V>AV
; f' ;

_ [ \#

-jg-,
,,

;fJ.
~'''

,

-
'

,
, .. . l [

s ?-

. .f -j. ,
)j J'

i

's (4
t % aa''
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^
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-
W.p-g_ -

,

)(_ .
L E 11 - )Q , TEXcuse me,cdid you mean to.say thatJthe combustion

.

"'F J2- fproudets are,no't carcinogens?
~'

~

,.
W' , '. , ;c. . .

'

- 1 A' .No,| sir,.they;are not. Not in any~ studies that-g 7, W13j
, -

, ,

' w - [iL IEhave.fdone., ,-

n.. ~w A ;,
. .. . .p m. - C ' .s 5

~' ~
. e q =. . Smoke ~ inhalation?., r --.

i w' 7A
.6Q.

,x,

'<g~ '

:. A :: Smokesinhalation.doesn't create cancer from normal-

: 2 -
>

f<'4 MT Jcombustion products; it'does from toxic proddcts,
'

,

e s
+

,
.

.% ' ' -

Theihospital..of course,' has'a-record offthe peoplep mn u - ] ,,a! Q, r

_
n,U.

.

=9J o
s,. b z .. s

g4, ' m:
w. .

.,

Mh' f wsreflooked Jat',100 ' people from the- general public. Do~
'

'

. y, s 1 -

gp 7:\p'
+. ! F a "-

lyou[know:.ifithere]hasibeen l anyr followup'' with _ respect"10J to
x

,; . 7 j30 Ssymptomatologyyati thatttime ?..
~ ~

,

mm & :. " - ^

y ,-.

1.1 s . A- ~Theifoll'ow-up'was with theH100 or;so. fire). fighters.
4[,. , , =

W ; 32?
, .

-

'

-

w v . ij [Q' W T.h'er.e1has been:no follow-upfonLth'eL100; members ofL
'l3'

g'
,

@Q y, 'lis; Itihe 'p,ublic?' '

+

^
~

w w- '. ,

!Aj Idon'l haveJany? idea'... - ' ?

. ;
'

.-
.

,

e %

n-- jg; , AL vis
~u ..

+1 : ;< .
,.

7'j'; (16- "-s .MR.:RILEYi : That '. s t all2
.

"'

q [ @%$ ;:p ~ JUDGE?MARGULIESi ^I
.-

-

.-
.

w" * '

Oh M7 T f . th'ere 's ino thingjfurther. o f g
'

-

:.ga : x .

-

W:y .

i '

,18s > Vthe witness, you are excused. LThank ~you , - sir , for ' comin'g,

M y v,. . .
- > - - -

m 4<

(_ "' ; _
11 97 ':back[.

- m* ^

%, ,L:
-

;.

y N- ' d20
. '(Witnes s EFinchbr_' was { excus ed. )

~

;:

{r ] ;^ [21L ['

JUDGEMARGULIES':'iCAnVyougiveyussomejidea",jMr.'f o

i j- . , -
+e,

' '

: |22? IGuild, offhowJmanyfwitnesses'you'.re; going'to have tomorrow?
'

wy , ,
[M23

-e .

[ '

;MR;!GUILDi It looksclike it?s going to;be +-Lwe
- tyr , - 4 '4 - '

, ,jj. -

r ~ :24- 1.have ifour. witne'sses , Judge -
y%m. ,

.e .,
-

. ..

n
..;25

- iJUDGE MARGULIES
,

Syy > -Could,you'. identify them?:p. .w
- Y 1 }
m p'y -

i ~?__f, ;j ,. ~y4+ y ), . .

-

,

Q. 1 s um, ,

4 4.. ..; " i x
..

4
.

*

. f g
''

'

'- n ',.i

* x e s

y j "' ~ ,i J' '',- - g

-< s s
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W / ', |MR. GUILD: Yes. .Ms. Turnipseed, Betty Long,

: Linda 'Ande'rson - it was Linda Staith on the | subpoena --

L Bicen'da Bes t. Not in that order,. Judge.r <

x -

MR-:MC GARRY: .In addition,.there's. number 13,.

'"5
'two Duke . Power Company employees.

>
_ 's.

- Now, we-would maintain-.that it's not necessary to
' '

. 7.'
.callathem, given:the rulings.already on the Chernoff testimony.-

~

.8
TJUDGE MARGULIES: JI would~like to advise the3

: 19 . . . . .

parties that;we will'b'e-forced to conclude-'at 5:00 o' clock
,

,
.

:.10 - .~ .
-

>

' tomorrow 1'in that there'.is a Shriners.' convention coming.into-
? 11-

~

- town. .There-are:nofrooms available-at the place where'we
-

"

_

.

./ f. 12~ . - - - .

.
-

'
~

* > :r: - are"stayin'g,'and1;I understandothat the-reporters have the-
* .- - ~13'/ M,,.- ~~

c4 e -

same-problem.
~ ' ~ ' " --,j

We will? conclude: tomorrow at 5:00..

-15 - - -

' ~

It'senow!10 of 6:00. 'We will-recess until-

-

'
' -16-

.. .. .

-
, .,

tomorrow at 9:00 o' clock.
- j 7;

c _ (Wheredpon,' at 5:50 p.m., the hearing-in the above--'

t18%
entitled. matter was-recessed,.to-reconvene at-9iOO a.m.

_ ~19
the;following_ day.)

*
,

^'l i20-

,

- .:

'22
,

23 -
,-

- .

24- 4

:

!3. - 25
s

_, .) '''
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